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EVALUATION OF COMPREHENSIVE
EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING PROGRAMS, 1981

TUESDAY. OCTOBER 20. 19581

U.S. SENATE, \
COMMITTEE ON LABOR aND HUMAN REsotrews,
. Washington, D.C
The committee ‘met, pﬁrsuant to notice, at 9 a.m, in room 4232,
Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator Orrin G. Hatch (chairman
of the committee) presiding. '

Present Senators Hatch, Quayle, Kennedy, and Pell.

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR Harcu

The CuairMAN" Today the Senate Labor and Human Resources
Committee opens its hearings into the selection, performance, and
evaluations of grant and condract awardees under the Comprehen-
sive Employment. Training Act of 1973, often called CETA.

We are also going to examine how certain awards were made to
contractors in the closing days of the last administration. There is
special concern for how discretionary funds are utilized and spent
in such situations, and we hope to cast some lhight on this entire
area

The CETA legislation established a framework in which pro-
grams could be set up to provide for the employment and training
of underemployed and economically disadvantaged persons around
the country. Most such undertakings are carried out by prime
sponsors such as State}and local governments

origress granted special consideration in this legislation to per-
sons strugglihg against excessive disadvantages or for labor mar-
kets rated a§ extremely depressed. These programs were to be
overseen and administered by and through the Office of National

'Programs of the Labor Depdrtment in Washington.

A good many of these programs have been efficiently adminis-
tered and have, to a certain extent, fulfilled the expectations of the
sponsors of the act. Regrettably, this is not true across the board,
as the committee’s inquiry has established.-

While the administration has announced its intent to.terminate
the CETA program! there are billions of dollars outstanding at this
time in its various elements around the Nation. Also, the abuses in
the program have been publicized often and consistently. Our -
review of the audits of these ventures; plus the fine work of the
GAO in these areas, leads the committee to feel that some public
airing of the situation is required; hence this hearing.

<Our review efforts, which have Kad the full cooperation of the
Labor Department, have uncovered one serious situation after an-
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other. Waste and abuse of many kinds have emerged The audits of
the program conducted by contract auditors around the country

.reveal that the abuses are widespread, that the Department was

being informed on a regular basis of these findings, and that noth-
ing was.done to correct the situation. .

As a result, many programs fell far short of expettations, sub:
stantial sums of money were lost, and many people the program
was designed to assist were'deprived of the intended assistance.

The committee is especially concerned by evidence that specific
Federal rules and regulations governing how Federal funds are
committed to grantees and contractors have been violated often
and with impumty. Such requirements are put in place not to
hinder benign attempts to aid people but to insure that the under-
takings are carried out as intended. . i

There is a need for certain programs, and I shall continue to
support such efforts, but on a selected basis.

Today we shall examine how such abuses did take place and how

: CETA was in_ many ways brought into disrepute.

" In March of this year, after hearing numerous allegations of
serious deficiencies, I asked the General Accounting Office in my
capacity as chairman to réview the Lahor Department’s Office of
National Programs award selection process ahd to report_their
findings to the committee. Several such reports have been received
and have been released. Copies of them are being made available

. today . s

The Washington Post, among other papers, in a March 9 article,
reported on further findings_concerning ‘last minute” or “mid-
might”" contract awards funded by laie duck adminjstrations in the
closing days of the last administration.” j .

o Specifically, these. involved. one, overcommitmeént of appropri-
ated funding, two, absence of negotiatioms with, or evaluations of,
prospective contractors; three, authorization of several additional
contracts contrary to the informed jidgments of the Department’s
representatives, and, four, unjustified sole source awards which

~ignored rules governing competition.

In the March 9 "Washingtoh Post” article, the former Assistant
Secretary of Labor for Employment and Training explained away
such last minute funding commitments with this quote: “My view
of the job was to see that these organizations could continue to
operate long after we left office,” because it was clear to him that
the philosophy of the new administration was not one of support
for the new kinds of training and job programs that minorities
need.

It could be argued and perhaps excused if a contractor or grantee
up for funding renewal could be granted a one-time exception in
the form of a telegram authorizing them to temporarily continue a
project, if all negotiations had been completed and documented, if
the Department's program representatives had given some formal,
documented seal of approval, or if it were merely a matter of
preventing paperwork requirements from severely disrupting a pro-

. ject with an unquestioned positive record of performance.

It is quite another matter when, as GAO discovered, required
negotiations had nét even begun, let alone been completed. This
was found in many cases. It is still another matter when, as GAO

—my
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found, negotiations had actually occurred and speciftc recommen-
dations byithe Department’s program representatives were totally -

ignored or specifically contradicted by higher-ups. This was found
to be the case 1n numerous instances

And 1t 1s agamn another matter entirely when 1t is discovered
that the performance records of many contract 4dwardees were
ignored when certain awards were made In each of these many
situations large sums of public monies weresawarded The GAO
contends that the office involved would have overspent 1its CETA
budget by at least <12 mullion, which of course would be a violation
of the law . .

During the ldst 4 months of the last administration, GAO found
that 287 training grants and contracts were awarded worth more
than $115 myllion During that time period, at least 70 'ielegrams
were sent to potential contractors telling them to go ahead and
start spending money on CETA contracts that would be negotiated
later This,compares with only 20 such telegrams sent during all
the fiscal year of 1979, according to the GAO findings.

For example. on January 15, 1981, M~ Green's office notified Dr.
Benson E Penick, a Washington researcher, that he could spend
an initial 320,000 on a proposal to study the job prospects of disad-
vantaged teenaged mothers But the Labor Department's own con-
tracting officer had recommended against the award, GAO said,
because the proposal was deemed tod vague and the objectives
found to be a “mishmash * * * of services” GAO also stated that
Penick had submitted bills to Labor that were highly questionable.

Similarly, on January 3 Green personally ordered a $130,000
contract renewal for the National Association for the Southern
Poor in Roanoke, GAO said Green's subordinates had reported
that the job training program was having a negligible impact on
youth unemployment and could not properly supervise its young
trainees in Virginia and North Carolina. .

GAO, saying that Labor officials rarely monitored the financial
performance of these contractors, called for more inspections and
written assessments Labor also handed out noncompetitive con-
tracts without justification in nearly half the cases they surveyed,
according to GAO. ’

One. such contract, for $199,000, went to Southern Vocational
College in Tuskegee, Ala., on January 19, even though Labor audi-
tors had accused the college of improgerly spending $530,000.

The list could go on and on, but the GAO reports will speak for
themselves TRhe committee used the GAO in order t6 obtain’an
objective evaluation and avoid any accusations of nonobjectivity.

As the GAO work went on, the committee began to review all
appropriate materials, in the process jnterviewing Labor Depart-
ment personnel who possessed first-hand knowledge of what had
transpired Thousands of documents wefe examined. Several other
Federdal agencies and their officials rendered asgistance. Today we
will make public many of the findings of our inquiry.

We will hear today from the GAO; the current Assistant Secre-

tary of Labor for the Employment and Training Administration, -

Mr. Albert Angrisani; a panel of Labor officials with first-Rand
knowledge of the,situation under review, the Inspector General of
the Labor Department, Mr Tom McBride; a former Assistant In-
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spector General for Audit dt Labor who .presently occupies the
- same position at the Agriculture Oepartment, Mr Gerald Peterson,
the former Assistant Secretary of Labor for Employment and
Training, Mr. Ernest Green. and the former Director of the Office
of National.Programs. Mr. Larmond Godwin.

GAO will elaborate on their findings, which I have alluded to
already The current Assistant Secretary of Labor will report on
the situation he inherited when he assumed office qn January 20 of
shis year, the immediate actions he was required to take. and the
directive he recently issued to deal with GAOQ's findings and those
of his> vwn Internal task force He will also answer questions on
new guidelines and procedures he will be implementing designed to
assign responstbility and guarantee accountability .

We are also going to explore with Mr Angrisani certain myster-
les of grant termination. One case of immediate interest involves, a
$20-million grant to PUSH For Excellence of Chicagg

"As we fowd out 1n our inquiry into the\National Cancer Insti-
tute, Federal grants, unlike contracts, canng, be unilaterally termi-
nated at the Government’sconvenience. To terminate, detailed
negotiations are required. culminating in the grantee agreeing to
termination. . -

Since this April, Labor has sought just.such a‘'goal in a diligent
manner in regard to this particular grant to PUSH For Excellence
All to no avail until the committee wrote that organization on
September 24, 1931, The committee received a response from Chica.
go, dated October 2, 1981, informing the committee that PUSH
had, on its own, terminated the grant on September 29, 1981. A
salutory conclusion. : - "

What makes this conclusion so unique is that committee staff,
after receipt of this letter from PUSH, was informed by the Labor
Department’s Solicitor’s Office that termination’ negotiations were
still going on. Evidently PUSH notified the committee but had
perhaps forgotten to notify- the Department of Labor that no fur-
ther reason existed for additional negotiations. -~
* Qur panel of Labor Department officials will be representgtiye of
all levels of the program office, including the acting administrator
of the Office of National Programs, program directors, and Govern-
ment authorized. representatives frequently referred to as “pro-
gram reps.”’ Their evaluations are the only effective link to provide
vital day-to-day assessments on an awardee’s capabilitjes or past
performance. Only in this way can we assure that allocated public
funds gb-to those who have shown a ‘“demonstrated effective-
ness’ —a phrase we will certainly ‘hear more about as this hearing
progresses.. . : ‘

It is vital to underscore this criterion, established by the Labor
Departm{:t‘and reinforced by its Solicitor's Office in an opipion to
the Genefal Accounting Office—page 3, HRD81-145.

We will hear from Laber’s Inspector General regarding certain
criminal inquiries his office is ‘presently pursuing.

We will also hear from a former Assistant Inspector General of
Labor for-Audit, new, with the Agriculture Department, concerning
his efforts, begun in 1979, to implement a systerh of surveillance
auditing to target, discover, and prevent the very type of program
deficiencies we will be discussing.

‘
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His etforts. at tirst praised by o former Inspectd? General, were
cut short without substantive justification when he announced his
first*test exumple—~un example, by the way. which had already
received substantial notoriety here in Washington—Pride. Inc. He
was told to halt and kil his professional work for fear that it
would emburrass and expose political allies ot higher-ups i

Finallv. we will hewr from two former Labor Department offi-

ccals Mr Ernest Green, former Assistant Sectetary for Employ-

ment and Trammg, and Mr Lamhond Godwin, former Direetor of
the Ottice of Natwonal Programs

We wish to inquire of them about therr professional roles and
specttic actions as Government officials coneerning selection of\con-
tractawardees We are especially coneerned about sole source Non-
tracting We wish to hear the.ar views on the General Accounting
Othice s findings regarding last-minute contracting

As charrman of the committee, [ have already asked the General
Accounting ()fﬁcwr General's Office, and the current
Assistant Secretary 1o contifde their scrutiny of séveral specific
cases Also, [ have ashed them to provide additional evaluations of
work performed by a number of current awardees

“This brings.me to a most disturbing area gf our inguiry At 9
am, on January 20, 1951, articles of incorporation filed with the
Office of the Recorder c¢f Deeds in Washington were filed. forming
a corporddion under laws of the State of Delaware. for Green-
Herman & Associates. for the purposes of conducting business as a
consultant gnd marketing analysis service:

In a letter dated June 23 of this vear, | asked Mr. Gx}en to
provide the commuttee with a list of any and all contracts, grants,
or subgfants that his firm had received since its incorporation. To
avoid any nmisunderstanding, I further asked Mr Green to provide,
an accounting of all funds Yeceived from prime contractors, subcon-
tractors. or special projects utihizing Labor Department funds, di-
rectly or indirectly . .

This letter was hand-delivered by the 'professionat staff of the
tommittee to Mr James Christian. attorney for Green-Herman &
Associates Mr Christian, authorized to respund for Green-Herman
& Assoelates replied 1n a letter dated July 2, 1981 «with regard to
Green-Herman, that. one. “It has not received any contracts, sub-
contracts, grants or subgrants from the U.S Department of Labor
under the Comprehensive Employment Training Act,” two, “It hag
not received any funds from prime or subcontractorg under any
other Federal grant or contract program;” and, three, “It has ‘not
set Up any service projects utilizing Labor Department funds di-
rectly or ndirectly ” The letter goes on to say, “We trust that the
{oregoing 1s responsive to your request.”

However, the committee has discovered in its review of Labor
Departrhent files that a prime sponsor, Mobile County Consortium
in Mobile, Ala, had awarded a subcontract to.Mel Harris Asso-
ciates. a management'consultant firm of Crystal, Minn.

Mel Harris, 1n its turn, executed a consultant subcontract on
April 6, 1981, with Green-Herman & Associates for the sum of
375,000 . This seems to contradict the contents of Mr. Christian's
July 2 communication to the commuittee.

»
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Naturally, this gives rise to certain questions in the mind of any
reasunaBle person These include one, are there any other such
contracts that may have accrued to Mr, Gyeen and his tirmi that we
still know nothing about” two. if so, 1 what amounts of money”
and, three, does the Green-Herman firmy possess any uther cori-
tracts of any kind,.with any wrganizations which to their knowl-
edge ate the reciplents of Labor Department CETA contracts dm;
funds®

¢
Unfortunately. the Employment and Traming Adonwmnistration -

has no way of retrieving such intormation at this tinge. except by
askinyg awardees themselves We will have to await compiete audits
that 1temize each subcontractor'st accounts, and untl sucly time as
the Inspectur General can cumplete his investization and report to
us_ .

* Finally, we must at least address the prindple of stewardship
The worst abuses in government are almost alwavs done 1n the
name of altruism and with a®&eged!y benign intent Everyone
wants to do the right things and often views the Government as
the appoipted tool with which to do the job. )

I am not seekinyg vut any special program. group, or cuntraét to
make-an example of in a hearing situation Rather, the committee
is attempting to show that even the most altruistie, sincere efforts
can run afoul of th§ legitimate institutivnalsafeguards the Govern-
meQt thust erect to protect itself and the public. That 15 wheat we,
are seeking to highlight today. ~

Because of the nature of this inquity, we will place all witnesses
under vath with regard tu yuestions the cummittee nienibers have

We wilk now furn to Senatur Kennedy, the ranklng munority
member :

‘OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATQR KENNEDY

Senator KenNepy Thank you very much, Mr Chairman

One of, the hallmarks of employment antd trammng policies over
the decades has been o bipartisan cooperation All of us$ recognize
that a healthy economy requires a trained and productive work
force. There has ulsu been consensus that the Federal Government
has a special responsibility to assist disadvantaged youth and
adults who have nussed out on®other Opportunities to become
skilled and employed L .

['know Senator Hatch has been a strong suppotter of Jub Corps,

.and I have often heard him express his high regard for the pro-

gram run by OCI, RTP, and SER We ure continuing this biparti-
san effort as we comsider the reauthorization of CETA and voca-
tional gducation

Because of the importance of these programs, 1t 15 essential that
they be administered efficiently and fairly, with tull public confi-
dence Today’s hearing will cast serious doubt as tu whether the

administration of these programs during the Caiter administration:
v . .

met this test
Serious allegations .will be made about the conduct of senior
Federal officials 1n the last days of the Carter administration The
charges imply that millions of Federal dullars weré squandered on
hundreds of last minute contracts with organizations of question-
. [}
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able merit There is the even ,more troubling* report that the indi- "
viduals responsible for .these, contracts have benefited personally
from these awards sihce leaving the Government W Tt .

In addition,” we-will hear allegations that program audits were L
blocked or discontinued for political reasons, in’spite of evidence of -
wrongdoing ' , ) .

- If these allegations are true. they represent the most serious
» pdSsible betrayal of the public trust .. + s
. . This committee has an obligation to determine where the truth ? .
. lies. to hear from all’sides—the aecused as well as the accusers. To
do less would be a betrayal of our public trust and might perma-
. nently damage the reputation of innocent individusls. !

[ believe the committee needs to determine the answers to the
following questions: ) < L
'w Were I G audits and reyiews blocked for political. reasops: and, 1f
so. who blocked them, and why?

» Were millions of dollars inappropriately committed during the
final days of the Carter administration? If they were, who was
responsible. and what chain of command was*involved? .

Did anyone benefit personally and improperly from these end-of-

year awards? - .-
1 To what extent were the problems identified by GAO institution-

al, procedural problems. and to what extent were they problems

caused by particylar individdals acting inappropriately? -

Mr Chairman, I believe we ought to také the time necessary to
get to the truth We ought to hear from all those. who may be
accused todays We ought to heat from the Secrétary of Labor at
that time, Mr Marshall And we ought to pursue this expeditious- )
ly, so that the record can be complete. '

Finally, Mr Chairman, whatever.we find, I hope we will not lose
sight of the real goalg and objectives of the CETA program. As we -
meet here today, unemployment stands at 7 5 percent. Only 2 days

~ago the President acknowledged that the country is in a,recession.
For the disadvantaged youth and adults whom CETA serves; it is a
degression. . ’
art of making Government work requires rooting out corrup-
tion wherever it is found. Equally important is the need for Gov-
ernment to respond compassionately and effectively to those in
most distress Today in America, that requires getting people back
t(;1 w%rk I hope, we will pursue both goals vigorously in the weéks
ahead. . - '

The CuairRMAN. Thank you, Senator Kennedy.

‘We will now turn to $enator Quayle, who is chairman of the
Employment Subcommittee and who has done a tremendous job as
chairman and certainly is responsible for stopping the funds until
we' can get a handle on where we are. I agree with Senator Kenne-s
dy, we have to look at this matter as objectively as we possibly can.,

Senator Quayle” , '

[

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR QUAYLE

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. .
I certainly want to compliment you for having these oversight
hearings. I think one of the most important functions of a commit-

.
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tee 1n the Congress is to have these types of hearings and an airing
in public of concerns that you have and that others have )

[ would also like ta compliment Senator Kennedy on his state-
ment, particularly on.the bipartisan approach that we have had in
the past 1n emplgyment and training,policies. )

As Chairman -Hatch pointed out, it 1s my subcommittee that has
been dealing with the CETA reauthorization ‘We have had a
number of hearings here in Washington and some around the
country . ' . ~

It 1s my intent to be able mroduqe a bipartisan package that
will be introduced in Decgmber or January We can have hearings
on that systeins delivery I do not think,it should be partisan

I tertainly commend your comments in that direction We have .~
worked together. and our. staffs have worked together Senator
Hatch. who-1s an active and supportive member of my subcommit-
tee. has been very, very helpful in this., His past experience with
Job Corps and some of the other training programs should not go
unnoticed. -

T guess the questien, Mr. Chairman, is: Where do we go from
here” Based on conversations. [ H®e had with Mr Angrisani and
others I expect that we are going to get better management in the
Employment and Training Administration. I fully expect thdt a
number of the irregularities that will be and have been identified
will be studied and correétive agtion will be taken. °

[ assume that we will ask the &westion. How did we get into this
mess. and how are we going to get out of 1t” I think that is the
challenge that lies before-this committee. . .

I do not think anyone wants to do away with the Federal role of
employment and training programs. I think it is vital, particularly
with the economic considerations that we have and, more particu-
larly. for the youth and minority youth that have this disastrous
unemployment rate o ’

Mr Chairman, we need to take a long, hard look at what has’
happened in,CETA, what works, what.did not work,’and why This
certainly prgvides a backdrop for both the Congress and the admin-

_1strat o go ahead and maké the necessary changes to see that’
.the probléms and mistakes are not repeated. )

[ assure you of my full cooperation, and I look forward to work-
ing with other, members of this committee—both the majority and
minority—in producing a bipartisan package that will enhance the
availability of employment andtraining policies in this country.

The CHairmaNn. Thank You. Senator Quayle.

Without objection, we will insert at this point the statement of
Senator Gordori Humphrey to.

[The prepared statement of Senator Humphrey follows ]

PrePARED STATEMENT oF SENATOR HUMPHREY ., \

Senator Huvpurey Mr Chairman, I'm sorry that other committee responsibil-
ities will prevent me from attending the hearing on the oversight of CETA [ have
had o lungstanding concern with probléfms connected with CETA and have found
particularly troublesume the mapy somplaints concerning’ the adminstration of
(ETA grants and programs 1 appthud the efforts of this admimistration to correct
the errurs of the past and commend the commuttee for its investigations of allega-
tions of wrungdoing by CETA admunmistrators [ will look forward to reading the
testimony of the witnesses who will testify at today's hearing -

,
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" The CHairMAN Our first witness is Mr. Gerald Peterson, a
former Inspector General for Audit at Labor and currently in the
same capagity at the Department of Agriculture. .

Mr. Peterson,-we are happy to have you with us today. ]

‘Would fou prepare to be sworn? Do.you swear to tell the truth,

* the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help 'you God?

Mr. PeTERSON. I do. . ,
The CHairMaN Thank you, Mr. Peterson. Please go.ahead.

. \
STATEMENT OF- GERALD 'PETERSON, ASSISTANT INSPECTOR
GENERAL FOR AUDIT. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE;
. FORMER ASSISTANT "INSPECTOR GENERAL FOR AUDIT, DE-
PARTMENT OF L.ABOR : .

Mr. Pererson Mr Chairman, | have no prepared statement. [
would lke just to answer the questions the cbmmittee may have.

The CHairMaN. Mr. Peterson, in your position as Assistant 1.G.,
Audit, at the Department of Labor, what was your reaction in 1979
when the forming of the .G Office appeared to make the auditor's
role significantly different? . .

Mr. PeTErsoN [ was disappointed, to say the least,:We were just
at that point in time trying to get the I.G. concept implermented,
and of course the fart that I was almost immediately taken off the
job oéf auditing Youth Pride was a source of great disappointment
to mé’ . :

The CualRMAN. What was her reaction? !
. Mr* Peterson. Well, maybe I should just set the stage a bit.

N

* Mr. PetersoN. Yes. The .I.G.™at that time was Ms. .
Knowles. - . . *

For about a year prior to this the audit organization within the
LDepartment of Labor had been working on a new aidj guide. To
that point, auditors had noi been much involved in fraud. The
typical audit statement is the verification of a financial statement,
and as such’it did not involve itself in fraud or had not involved
itself in fraud.

For about a year we had been working on a new instrument that
would specifically look at fraud, and we had referred to it as a

‘ “surveillance audit guide.” )

Ms. Knowles came into the Department of,Labor; and on May 18,
I, in a memorandum, notified Ms. Knowles of the *surveillance
guide and our intention to use it, and to use it in the Washington,
D C. area. I spelled out to her in that memorandum the reason for
using it in the Washington, D.C. area was that [ wanted to be able
to personally supervise the first usage of that guide.

Then on June 11 I specifically spelled out to Ms. Knowles the
specifi¢ auditee that we were going to be testing this on, and this
was Youth Pride, for a number of reasons—No. 1, it was a large,
“nonprofit known to have management as well as accounting prob-
lems, and No. 2—and maybe equally important—it was in the
Washington, DC. area where I could personally supervise the
usage of that guide. i

The CuairMaM So you selected basically a Washingfon, D.C.
CETA program as your first audit?

r. PETERSON. That is correct.’

Q@

Senator KEnnEDY Can’we find out'who “her” is, please?m .
rjorie

)
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The CHAIRMAN Did you have any other reasons for seleutmg
CETA?

Mr. PETERSON No, T think those were the prlmary reasons, Mr

hairman.

The CuairMaN What was that organization you demded to inves- ~

tigate? .

Mr. PETERSON. Youth Pride. 5

The Cuairman. This is a CETA-funded Organization"

Mr. PETERsON. That, is correct *

The Cuamman. Did Ms Knowles approve your suggeshon to
audit Youth Pride?

Mr PeTersoN. She ‘did not As a matter of fact, I have the

. original memo. She did not respond to that memo but instead

_called me into her office and—-—

The CualrMAN. Did she give any reasons why she did not re- .

spond to that memp? .
Mr. PETERsON. She called me info her ‘office and told.me it was

" not very smart selecting Youth Pride and that in fact’Mayor Wash-

ington’s inauguration initiated from Youth Pride and that I should
select another grantee for the purposes of testing the guide.
The CHaIRMAN. Did she explain any reasons why?

Mr. PETERsON. No, she would not explain anything beyond——

Senator KENNEDY. Are you talking abeut Mayor Washmgton"

Mr. PETERSON. Yes, that is correct.

Senator KENNEDY. On Youth Pride?

e Mr. PETERSON. Yes, that is correct.
* The CHAIRMAN. Dld‘yoh try to explain to her why you wanted to
do this?

Mr. PeTERSON. | had explained in memos. She fully understood

hy, we wanted to.

enator KENNEDY. Could I~interrupt? Just so,we get the names,
because these accusations are terribly important—are you talkmg
about Mayor Washington or Mayor Barry? Mayor Barry was the
one who was involved 1n1t1ally in Youth Pride.

Mr. PETERSON. I am sorry.' It was Mayor Barry. )

Senator KENNEDY. I think it is terribly important, now, that we
be very careful about people’s names that we are using and the
facts that surround them. These are serious allegations; we want to
come to grips with them; but you have just mentioned a person’s
name now—Mayor Washington—and that was a mistake. I think it
is very 1mportant -

There is a lot of attention being glven to these accusations. They
are extremely serious. If we are going to conduct these hearings,
they are®going to be done with fairness and equity with regard to
all of these people.

1 just want to caution the witness. If you want us to give'cre-
dence to your testimony, be very careful about whose names you
mention and the circumstances that surround them.

Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. F‘me So we are clear then that it was Mayor
Barry?

Mr. PETERSON. Yes, it was Mayor Barry.

The CHaIRMAN. What did she say? Did she give you any reason
at all why she did not want you to look into this?

’
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Mr PrTERSON No, she would not go beyond that. When I tried to
discuss 1t in terms of management requirements and the require-
ment’ to test this new guide locally, she simply told me that the

case was clozed and that I should select another target for the -

" survetllance audit guide

The CHalRMAN What did you do?

Mr PeTERSoN What did I do”

The CHarrmaN What did you do about that?

Mr Peserson Well, [ went back. and we selected another non-
profit in Milwaukee to test the guide on We were unable to find
another nonprofit activity in the Washington area that was suit-
able for testing the guide. -

The CHaiRmMaN It is my understanding that you left your posi-
. tion during that very same year. [s that correct?

Mr PerersoN Yes. [ did. .

The CHAIRMAN When was that” ("

Mr Petersow [ think I actually lek the position ir September of
that year, but I believe I accepted the job in the Department of"
Agriculture in July of that year L. C

The CnairMaN Did Ms Knowles or officials in the Department
of Labor pressure you to_leave in any way? .

Mr PETERSON No, they did not pressure me to leave That was
my decision

The CHAIRMAN Did their restrictions on your activities as an 1.G.
auditor have any influence on your leaving at all? ‘

Mr Peterson. They very definitely did.

The CHaleMAN Would you explain that to us?

Mr Peterson [ just did not believe that I could be an active
participant in 1nstalling and implementing the 1.G. concept with
that type of supervision I felt that I needed to move to another
agency if {O\ias going to be effective. . .

The CHaiRMaN When 'Ms Knowles turned you down on your
. request to audit Pride, Inc., did she do so—what actually did she

say to you? d

Mr PEeTERSON [ have a statement that I made to an investigator
sometime after that. Maybe I should just read it.

e CHAIRMAN. Go ahead. ’

Mr PetersoN. She said, “This is not too smart,” referring to the
memorandum of June 11, 1979, to her, ftom both myseif and a Paul
Lehrman, concerning the proposed audit of Youth Pride within the
District of Columbia. .

When I questioned her as, to what she meant, she replied, “Don’t
you know that the mayor's (Marion Barry) inauguration parade
startéd at Pride?” When I expressed ignorance to the fact that it
did, and if so what possible effect it could have on the mayor, she
advised me that, we're not going to do it.

I responded to the effect that we were only going to audit within
the last year or two and it should have no effect on Mayor Barry.
She then stated that, “He’s still closely related to it (Pride),”” and

“then advised me that we would have to come up with something
else.

That was the gist of the entire conversation. .

>
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The CHAIRMAN- Was 1t your impression that Ms Knowles' deci-

sion was®judgmental—was a judgment decision—or was it a politi-

cal decision; in your belief?,
Mr P!-“I‘ERSOV I did not at that point in time and have not since

.mdde that judgment I db not know.the reason for the comment. }

Just-kmew that I could not work 1n that environment.

. The CuarkmManN Do you believe (it was a management decision
made from the top down? -

Mr PerersoN. She was the manager, and she made the decision.
[t was not based on management information; because the manage-
ment information that was on hand would have suggested, as it did
to me, that Youth Pride was an appropriate place to test the guide.
But I do not know the considerations that were in Ms Knowles’
mind when she made that decision

- The CHaIrRMAN. [ see.

At the Department of L\grlculture it is my understandlng that
Thomas McBride was your immediate superior as Inspector Gener-
al

Mr. PETERSON. That is correct :

The CuairMaN Ha is the same individual who is now the Inspec-

, tor General’of the Department of Labor. s that correct? ¢

Mr. PerersoN That is correct.

The CHalkmMan Did Mr. McBride allow you to work w1thout
interference at that time 11t that posmon‘7

Mr. PerersoN. He certainly did, yes™

The CHaIlrRMAN. Senator Kennedy? -

Senator KENNEDY You are telling this committee that you were
blocked from conducting investigations in areas you, con51dered
critical for political reasons?

Mr. PeTerSON. I am not telling them, Senator, that it was for
political reasons. As I have said, | did not make that judgment. All
I can do is relate to this committee the facts and circumstances
surrounding it.

Senator KENNEDY. Do you have any reason to believe that the
order came from higher up?

Mr. PETERSON. | have no reason to believe that at all

S_enator KeNNEDY. Do you have any knowledge whether other
audits were being conducted in the D.C. area at that time?

Mr. PeETERSON. There were no audits being conducted in the D.C.
area to my knowledge at that particular time. There was one audit
scheduled-for later. in the summer of the summer youth employ-
ment program, but it was not in any way involved ih Pride. Pride
was not one of the targets of that audit. '

Senator KENNEDY As I understand, these allegations first
be¢ameé public in an article in the Washmgton Post of December 5,
1979. Is thatcorrect?

Mr. PETERSON. That is correct

Senator KENNEDY. Were ‘investigations conducted then?

Mr. PETERSON. Yes, they were.

Senator "KenNepy. What is the nature of those mvestlgatlons
and who conducted them?

Mr. PETERSON ['am not totally sure, sir, what the nature of the
investigation is.

1 ,
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Senator Kexnepy Do you know. from your own hnowledge, if
the Justice Department looked into these allegations”

Mr PergrsoN  Yes. I do/know that the Justice Department
lookedynto 1t - ]

Senator Kex~epy Then tell us what vou know about that

Mr PeTERsoN What | know 15 that the Justice Department did
louk nto the allegations und did take a statement from me

Senator KrnNEpy The allegations that you are making here
today” )

Mr Pererson That s correct - .

Senator KENnedy OK What do you know about that investiga-
tion” ‘

Mr PerersoN And the Justice Department concluded from that
investigation that no crinnnal activity had taken place

Senator KEaNEDY Do you have that information. Mr Chairman”

The CHairman 1 am sorry, I nussed that. Senator Kennedy
» Senator Kenneny  That ‘the Justice, Department looked 1nto
these allegation~ that first came out 1n the newspaper some time
ago, and that the witness 1s saving that thé Justice Department
looked into them. and that the Justice Department made a judg-
ment about 1t that there was not an adequate basis for investiga-
tion. or theygdid not believe there was sufficient information for
1nvestigation .

The CaamkmaN We are aware of that. ,but the authority, of
course. really yoes right to Ms Marjorie Knowles to make the
decision for the Justice Department That 15 what is wrong over
there

Be that as it may. please go ahead. )

Senator KENNEDY She worked for the Labor Department.

The CHAIRMAN | understand, but she worked 1n conjunction
with the Justice Department, as I understand 1t.

* Senator KennEDY. They were investjgating her. They were inves-
tigating her

I would like to know, since these allegations have been made
against her, if she has been invited to this hearing. . .

The CuairMan. No. but we*will be happy to do 1t. T

Senator KeNNEDY We will be happy to do it? You mean we are
going te hear altegations and charges that Marjorie Knowles was
involved in a coverup—serious allegations and charges directed
dgainst her as an individual, whom 1 do not know and whose name
I had not heard unti! last evening and again this morning—allega-
tlons and charges that she was involved in some kind of a coverup,
as ha§ been stated here by Mr Peterson? We have not invited her
to cdme before this committee after an allegation or charge as
seriolts as that has been miude, with all of these cameras focusing
on Mr Peterson, and all of the tables full of the press sitting out
here before us” .

I have just been handed the notes here this morning that the
Justice Department—and T just found this out 5 minutes ago—had
done a review Mr Keeney, the Deputy Assistdant Attorney for the
Criminal Division of the Department of Justice, said today, ‘‘The
allegations by Gerald ,Peterson against Marjorie Knowles have
been investigated by the Department of Justice "~ Mr. Keeney said
the information provided did not give adequate basis for further

-
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consideration and the case was closed. A letter was sent to Ms.

It just seems to me when we are laying this case out—and [ am
interested ih rooting out the corruption as well as the chairman is.
but I am also interested in being fair to Mr. Peterson, to Marjorie
Knowles, and to the programs

If we are going to conduct an investigatioh that 1s going.to be
fair and just and have any credibility, it 1s imperative that we hear
frem those whp are gong to be accused and that we make a
complete and full record of the allegations and charges.

I think that is the only way this committee is going to maintain
any §redibility and we will have any kind of impact in terms of the
legitimate interests with which this hearing has been developed,
and that is to try and find out if there 1s corruption within that
particular Agency, the nature of it, what can be done to root it out,
rand what steps have to be taken, whether legislatively or through
the Department of Justice, to prosecute those who have violated
‘that trust.

I would like to find out, again, why we have not asked Marjorie
Knowles to testify—when we are going to get charges and allega-
tioris as serious as this—so that she could defend hersel® not 3
months from now, 3 weekss{rom now. or 3 days from now

The CnalrmaN We may very well do that, Senator.

Senator KENNEDY. “‘May very well do it™?

The CHAIRMAN Yes, We may not. But what is called into ques-
tion here is her judgment on making that decision, when the
Inspector General wants to go forward with an investigation.

Senator KENNEDY You do not think she is entitled to be heard?

‘The CHAIRMAN [ do not doubt her right to be heard, and we will
certainly—if you want her called, we will call her, we would be
very happy to. . “ -

The question is not whether she covered it up but whether her
Judgment -was right in allowing this to go on when an [nspector
General wanted to investigate this matter. That is what we
brﬁught this eut for. If you want her called, we will be happy to
call her.

Senator KenNEepy. T would suggest, quite frankly, Mr. Chair-
man—and I know you are very concerned about the protection of
the people and their rights. I think all of us are. But when we have
allegations and charges about the coverup or halting audits and
whether it has political implications, and what all of that means in
terms of those individuals’ basic integrity and their lifelong ca-
reers, it seems to me that we have some responsibility. )

When we know from our own information that the Justice De-
partmerit has reviewed it, an individual is entitled to appear and
face 'the accusers with a basic sense of fairness and equity in this.
As I said, I want to cooperate with the committee in getting to the
basic root of it.. ) - -

Do you have informatidn about what the Justice Department’s
investigation of these kinds of charges have been?

The CHAIRMAN I do not have that information. What 4ve are-

questioning is the management decision. We are not saying Ms.
Knowles tried to cover this up. We aré saying this is a manage-
ment decision that is typical of management decisions made 4t the

.




Department of Labor during this period of time I think that 1s all
he said. e .
* You-did not accuse her of covering it up, did you?
Mr Petersox. I did not N
The CuaikMaN I did not hear it that way. If you heard it that.
way, | think you heard 1t wrong But he did accuse her of stopping .
an Inspector General's investigation, and I think that is pretty
- important to bring out. - ‘ o @
< Senator KeNNEDY. Of course it is
The CralrmMaN If you want her called, we will hold subsequent
. hearings and call her. and we will’find out whether she covered it
: up Maybe that ts worthy of an investigation We did not choose to
. think 1t was to this point, because that is the testimony. But if you
want her called as ranking minority member, we will be happy to
do that. I would be mote than happy to, under oath. -
Senator KENNEDY Mr Chairman, this story that was reported in
the newspaper some time ago—December 5, 1979—almost 2 years
ago—I would ask that those articles be put into the record. What
s thely smack of is political coverup.
The CHairman Without objection, they will be put in the record
at thi$ pomnt )
(Material to be supplied follows:]

.

'From the Wishmgton Pot De 5 1479
. .

R Ex-LAaBorR Ape Says Pripe Auprr VETOED .

. : . * . . . .

That review, which was cuncluded without finding any discrepanciesy was ordered
after The Washingtun Post reported 1n a series of articles that top officials of P11,
Properties Inc, & real estate spinoff of Youth Pride headed b Barry's former wife,
Mary Treadwell, diverted, misapprupriated and stole at least $600,000 from the U S
Government while running the Cliftoh Terrage apartmnents :

‘Treadwell, leader, of Yuuth Pride since its founding, hhs denied any wrongdoing

Knowles denied 1 an interview .this week that she Bad instructed Peterson to
drop the Labor Department's planned Pnde investigation for political reason ‘I
know [ didn't,” she said Knowles said she vetoed the Pride: mvestigation because
the Labor Department was conducting two audits in the District of Columbia and
“that was enough " . .

. Peterson and Paul Lehrinan, o seniur Labor Department investigator, had formal-  ~
ly notified Knowles in a memorandum June 11 of plans to begin a comprehensive
mnvestigation of Youth Pride Inc on June 21 with a team of three auditors and two

. tnvestigators

The Decision to investigate the organizaton followed earlier reviews of Youth
Pride books by Labor Department auditors who in examining the period from 1967
to 1976, found recurds missing, ledgers kept in pencil with numerous erasures, and
at least 3275000 1n questionable expenditures

An examinatoni of Labor Department records on Youth Pride showed that

Auditors examining a $2.561.470 contract with Youth Pride reported on Oct 4,

v - 1971 that they “could not locate a budget prescribing in detail amounts and pur-
poses for which federal funds were made available ' They said they found, however,
“lack of control over payroll advances,” “failure to reconcile bank accounts on a
current basis,” and “inadeqlate inventory control over federal property and equip-
ment " . ‘

- Two private accounting firms attempting to audit a 31,470,848 Labor Department
contract with Youth Pride found the records in.such disorder that the audit could
not be conducted Officials of one of the firms, Opalack and Co, wrote on Dec. 28,
1977 “The general ledger 1s handwritten 1n pencil, many of the accounts show
erasures and rewriting of complete pages, numerous postings could not be traced
from the cash disbursethents journal to the general ledger, a chart of accounts was
not available ” it : ’

Labor Departmenf,audxturs questioned $85,379 66 1n Youth Pride expenditures out
of federal funds including 37.061 for 29 employes to attend the Congress of African
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Peoples (onfereme in Atlanta 1n September 1970, and #1033 21 for, unsypported or
unauthorized supphes 1n 1969 and 1970

This was the bachdivp to the recommendation by Peterson and Lehrman that
Youth Pride be audited starting June 21 . .

‘We chuse Pride because. based vn past audits, we believed there was sumething
wrong there,” said a former top member of the inspector general's staff

In nutlang Knowles of their intentions to lawfeh the imvestigation. they added
that they would inform Barty's uffice and the DC Department of Manpower and
included a letter of notification to Treadwell, the head of I’ndL for Knuw les to sign

Knowles' response. according to Peterson s atfidavit, wasto tell hm  We're not
going to do 1t .

The Labur Department subsequehtly found another program to audn instead.
Milwaukee

One uf Knowles speaial assistants Sheldon D Repp. implied that Peterson had a
personal ax to grind in charqing that the Pride audit was vetoed for pohtical
rt‘d:Ona .

- “Petersun 1> an ex- emplow who didn't get the top audit job” un a permanent
basis. he said "You can draw your own conclusions ™ -

Peterson. who had served almost a year. as acting audit chief, was passed over for
permanent appuintment to the job a munth after propusing the Pride investigation
He subaequgnt[v tooh his current pusition as acting audit chief 1n the Agriculture
Department

Several dther Current fembers of Knowles' staff at the Labor Department also
say that Peterson tuld them the Pride m\ptlg,anun wds bewng hilled for pOlltlLdl
reasons immediately after he met with her’

He hatl no reason at that puint to e disgruntled ortu he because 1t wasn't for
another month that he learned he was being passed pver as chief auditor.” one of
these staff members said B

Wendy Rhea. a former program analyst vn l\nu“les staff, said in an interview
that Knowles was “politically extremely sensitive
. “The auditors had%lready been 1n touch with Marion Barry,” Rhea said ‘He was

already touchy beca®e uf a vase about improper hiring by the City Council Then
we raised Youth Pride and we were told by Knowles that ‘it looks like you're
pnckm;,r on Marion Barry and we're trying to work with him ' h

“At that point, Barry was doing well with (’ongress and the [Carter] administra-
tion and Knowles didn’t want to come up agamst him,” Rhea said

Peterson, cuntacted by The Pust, declined to go beyond his affidavit regarding the
Pride audit

. Senator KenNepy When wé are talking about the kinds of state-*
ments that are being made here today—“Did I want to audit?"
“Yes, I wanted to audit.” “Were you permitted to audit?” “No, I
wasn't permltted to audit?” “Why not?”—and the record will speak
for itself in terms of correspondence—that smacks to me as politi-
cal coverup Others can make their own judgments..I think, very #

y frankly, t that is the way 1t is going to go out on the airwaves
and in the press reports.

When we have an investigation that was initiated as a result of
that newspaper article by the Justice Department, that is related
to that kind of incident. I think we have some respon51b111ty to

- make that a part of the record at this point

[ also think that when we have that kmd of -allegation and
charge against ‘an individual, who has spent some period of her
life—I have no idea, but some period of her life—in an enforcement
and auditing career, she 1s entitled to be heard at the time when
individuals are accusing her.

3 The CHAIRMAN Senator Quayle? s

Senator QuayLe. Thank you, Mr. Chairman

Let me try to get this in summary for myself. You were the
Deputy Inspector General in the Department.of Labor for how
long .

.
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Mr PeTersoN I was the Assistant Inspector bior Auditds . o
at that time . Wl : T
. Senator QuayLE. And your koss was Marjori&?
Mr PeTERsoN. That is correct. S
Senator QUAYLE She was the Inspector Gene¥al?®
Mr PeTerson. That is correct. - - )
Senator QuayLE How long was she Inspecto :

v Mr PereRsoN I am not suré of the exact dates, bu¥g

became Inspectop General sometime either in February,

of 1979—early in 1979 ' s BT
Senator QUAYLE. February of 1979°
Mr PETERsON..] believeso
Senator QuayLE How long was she in that pgsition? ol .
Mr PeTERsoN. [ left in September 1979. and she continued in

: that position until, I believe, sometime in 1980, but I am not sure

of those dates. - . ..

Senator QuayLE. When in 1979 did you recommend to her that

.we ought to have an audit of Youth Pride? -

Mr. PETERsON. In June—June 11, 1979. . - ' .
Senator QuUaYLE. You recommended that we have an audit of

s Yodith Pride. When did she say no? Lo
\ Mr. PETERsON. My memory is that it was within a week of thé A
. recommendation, although she did not respoAd to my written N

memorandum in writing, she simply called me into the office.

&« .Senator QUAYLE. Within a week she said no. ’

Y What.is the procedure when you request an audit? Does it just go -

1?{ to the Inspector General, and that individual makes the determina-

“ tion, or do they converse with the Secretary of Labor? What was it -
before” Was there any change in the procedure of prior Inspectors .
‘General before Ms. Knowles? :

Mr PerersoN. On a normal audit I would not even have notified
the Inspector General, but because we were in fact developing a
new tool and it was rather sensitive in terms of the surveillance
part of it, I thought she needed to know that we wer®,going to be
using it and where we were going to be using that instrument.

* That was the reason for my notifying her that we were about to
start this audit in Youth Pride. -~ T o

Senator QuayLe How long were you” with the Department of”
Labor, did you say? How long were you the Assistant.Inspector
General? .

Mr PetersoN. I was the Director of Audit for about 10 years.
You have to understand, however, that the Inspector General con-
cept was only initiated in 1978 or 1979. I was only in the Inspector
General's office from the time of its inception, but I was the Diréc-

¢ tor of Audit for almost 10 years.

Senator QuaYLE. How many other requests for audit were turned
down?

Mr PETERSON. | have never had a request for audit turned down.

Senator Quayie. This is the only case where an audit was ever
turned down? ‘

Mr. Pererson. That is right. .

Senator QUAYLE. Why did you want to audit Youth Pride?

Mr. PETERSON. As I said, we had developed a new approach to
audit The approach was specifically designed to look for fraud. The
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typical audit did not_specifically *look for fraud. This particular
instrument was designped to look specifically for fraud It.was de-
signed to be used in & CETA subrecipient setting. X

Pride was a known problem subreeipient with a large amount of
money from the Department of Labor, and Pride was here in
Washington, D.C, where I could pay particular attention to that
ongoing audit. .

Senator QUAYLE. Was there a subsequent audit of Youth Pride by
the Department of Labor?

Mr. PeTERsON.. Not while I was at the Department of Labor.

Senator QuayLE. Has there been a subsequent audit?

Mr PgTERsON. I do not know ’

Senator QUAYLE. Youdo not know?

Mr. PETERSON. No v .

The CHAIRMAN [, do not“think there hds been, but we would like
to know. .

Senator QUAYLE. OK. This was not any special case; it was just a
mechanism for detecting fraud and abuse, and you decided that
Youth Pride, for local reasons—I mean there‘was not one particu-
lar fact or any knowledge you had on why yoli would want to focus
in on Youth Pride at- this time? ,

Mr PeTersoN No specific knowledge. I had knowledge of Youth
Pride. We had other reperts where CPA firms had reported that
Youth Pride was unauditabkg—that is to say that the.basic books
and records would not reconcile to the financial statements. | knew
that Youth Pride was a problem sponsor of Deps#tment of Labor
programs, but I did not have one specific thing that I wanted _to
look at. We wanted to use the guide on the total of that entity.

Senator QUAYLE Did you share this information with Marjorie
Knowles that Youth Pride was a problem?

I. PETERSON. Yes, I did.

Senator QuayLE. Thank you, Mr Chairman. . .

The®CHAIRMAN Let me just finish with this: You are not accus-
ing Ms. Kno#es of any impropriety here, are you?

Mr, PETERSON. I am not accusing Ms. Knowles of any imptopri-
ety, nor have [ at any point in time.

The CHAIRMAN. You did question her judgment?

Mr. PeTERSON. I did question her judgment—yes, sir—and I
would continue to question her judgment today.

The CHAIRMAN. In otffer words, you felt that Youth Pride should
have been investigated and ‘you should have been allowed to go in

and investigate it without question? - h .
" Mr. PETERSON. Yes, that is corfrect,

The CHAIRMAN. That is all I have. Thank you. )

Ourmnext witness will be Thomas F. McBride, Inspector, General
at the Department of Labor. .

Mr McBride, would you raise your right hand? Do you solemnly
swear to tell the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth,
so help you God? ' : .

Mr. McBripE. I do. ~ a

The CuairmMaN Thank you. I will turn the time over to you..
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- < STATEMENT OF ‘ll().\ THOMAS F. McBRIDE, INSPECTOR
- GENERAL, DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Mr MeBrioe M Chairman and members, 1t.1s a pleasure to be
Here today -

As this committee 1s awafe. earher this yvear numerous allega-
tons began 1o surfage regarding contructs awarded in the months
mmediately preceding January 20, 1981 As soun as these allega-

. tons wame to the attention of the Office of Inspector Geheral, we
reviewed all ot the Office of Natonal Programs contract files for
the wontracts during that period and interviewed most of the Office

< of. Mutonal Programs employees who had responsibility for the

. contracts1n question. :

A a result of those mitial reviews, we scheduled several areas
tor further investization In April 1921, certauin of these matters
were discussed with the US Attornev’s Office for the District of
Columbid, and grand jury imvestgation 1s continuing >

‘ Asvou hnow” matters before the grand jury are protected by rule

fies of the Federal Rules of Criminal Procedure—that is, grand jury

) proceedings are secret, and as o result T am not at liberty to discuss

matters under grand jury consideration e

The confnuttee staff ashed whether we had any information un-
related to the grand jury myuiry as to whether any Department of
Labor contractor or pgrantee had any business relationship with

' B Green-Hérman & Associates subsequent to Mr Green's resiggation
}a‘.~ Assistant Secretary .
MWe have learned of two such instances One of thouse 1nstances

smvobves the Mel Harrs contract which was referred to earlier;
another, a small contract with the National Council of Negro
* Women - :

[ have alsu been advised that the committee was particularly
concerned ‘with vur audit coverage of two grantees—Green Thumb
afd Southern Vocational Community College.

First gn Green Thumb—we have issued since 1973 11 audit re-
borts covering about 3200 m:llion in grant or contract expenditures
by Green Thumb Uenerally these basically financial audits have
disclosed only minor discrepancies, with one exception,

Gretn Thumb had established what was called a **Green Thumb
Employees' Non-Fraudulent Errors and Omissions Self-Insurance
. Fund " Basically, this fund was established by Green Thumb to

protect them from uncollectable losses resulting from Green
Thumb employee errors and omissions A Co '
- What they did was take grant funds, and put them into a special
If-insurance fund, if Wou will, and also retained the interest
v earned on that fund Our most recent audit, as of December 31,
1979, showed that the fund had a balance of aboawt $1.1 million.
. We called that to the attention of the Office of National Pro-
grams, and they wrote Green Thumb in January 1979 and said
- . that this procedure was—I forget the exact word—"impsapes” or
“inappropriate” and also said that all interest earned on those
moneys should be refunded to the Department of Labor
The CramryMaN That was January 17, 19792
Mr. McBrwe That 1s correct.
We checked up on it later and found that -no further action had
been taken to carry out the directions of that letter but that in
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Jung 1951 another letter Wwas sent. basically with the same instiuc-
” tion .
The CHAIRMAN Has the interest been refunded?
Mr McBrive It has not. as of this date v
r The CuaikmManN Why would they put the funds in an interest- -
bearing account rather than utihizing 1t for the purpose of their
proposed grani” "

© Mr MeBrive - They treated 1t as an msurance Yund Just as they

would ynsurance premiums. they paid them into a Special mprest

or separated fund, = o :.

The CHalkmaN What do yvou mean by that” - -

My MeBrine, The notion would be' that they would set up a

separate bank account in a separate fund . o

If we audited and we found, let «us say, £00.000 1n disallowed
costs due 1o errer--not fraud, administrative errors gf various
hifids—then they would use that tund té pay back the epalftment
of Labor for the management or employee errors resulting 1n that
audit finding. -~ . .

Obviously. our problem with it. was that they were using our
grant funds to pay tosts incurred as a result of malpdministration
of our grant funds |

I should fote that the Employment and Training Administration
recently issued & memorandum to all its regional administrators
and through them to ull prime sponsors and. grantees advising
them that costs for premium pavments or these self-insurance

*)a_vments would not be an eligible grant expenditure.

The CuairmMan To your knowledge, as of foday. have the costs
been refunded to the Department” : -

Mr McBripe They have not Fundipng continues to &reen
Thumb, .and we are initiating an audit this week of Green Thumb.

- Obviously. any interest earned on that fund und the guestion of the
separate maintenance of thut fund will be dealt with again in- that
audit report. and I think ultimately the Government's interest will
be protected, from unexpended grant balances.

The CualkMaN Let me ask you this. I am having a little bit of ,

. difficulty understanding this First of all, why should they not be
allowed to put that money at iterest if they are not utilizing that
money” Would that not be an appropriate way of uglizing the
funds during the interim whilg they are gradually dra&%ﬁ)own

. on those funds” Should they not put it at interest? And if tRey do,

.. + « why can they not keep the interest? ‘ . .

Mr McBripe ‘Basically, the grant 1s set at a dollar figure after
whatever negotiation or competitive process irr the case of con-
tracts occurs That is the figure that is to fund the activity de-
scribed in the grant or contract. Interest earned on those moneys
belongs to the Government Othérwise, by excess drawing down, let

"+ us say, on a letter of credit, a grantee could accumulate mitlions of

dollars and use 1t for nongrant purposes.

The CrairmaN That is what they had been dojng then. In other
words, the interest they had been using to pay insurande prem-
ums. - .

©  Mr McBripE No, they did not pay premiums, what they did was

set up their own self-insurance fund, and the interest on that fund
simply reverted into the fund 1tself and then accumulated. ¢
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The CualRMaN. And they have been informed that that is not
right? .

Mr. McBripe. They have béen informed to cut it out. '

The CHAiRMAN. And they have been informed to refund the
funds after January 17, 1979. and then again on June 1, 1981—
almost 3 years later—and they still have not done it?

Mr. McBRripE. That is correct ’ .

The second grantee that the committee had particular interest in
was Southern- Vocational College. We very recently—yesterday, I
believe—issued an audit report to ETA on Southern Vocational
College in which we noted their demonstrated inability to properly
administer an $870,000 Labor Department grant for the period
ending March 31, 1980

This grant was basically a grant to provide classroom training
and services to migrant workers in three Southern States.

We took exteption—of the $870,000—to about $628,000, of which
3250,000 was costs recommended for disallowance. In other words,
that is a fgirly firm auditor finding that those costs should simply
be disallowed—that they were not appropriately charged to the

* grant. That is about one-third of the total grant funds.

In addition, we questioned $242,000—about 29 percent of the
grant. "Questioned”’ may mean that some will be disallowed;- it
may mean that inadequate documentation has been provided to
support the expenditure It is a somewhat gray area which, after
review and negotiation, will probably result in some disallpwance
short of that total of $242,000.

Finally, we noted that they had charged the participants in the
program $105,000 in tuition and other fees for books, and so forth,
and did not report this as program income. In effect,”we paid for
that, tuition and book money, and then they charged the partici-

pants. So they obtained a profit, if you will, equivalent to $105,000.

The CHAIRMAN. And that was not part of the grant approach
that they were obligated to follow? .

Mr. McBripe. The grant would have to have been clear one way
or the other. Any income of that sort generated for services to be
provided under the grant would be treated as income and offset the
grant expenditures, thus reducing the Federal Government total
grant expenditure. ) ‘

I should note that in March 1979, because of the audit problems
we found; one of our audit staff actually went to Southern Voca-
tional with a member of the ETA staff and did an onsite assess-

.ment of the fiscal integrity of the grantee and its administrative

S

ability under the grant. )
We reported to the head of the migrant program in ETA that the
financial management system was very poor, and frankly we be-
lieved that the grantee was incapable of administering,the DOL
grant and that ETA should suspend funding or, moreﬂccurately,
consider suspending funding. ) .
- ETA was at the same time made aware of similar findings by the
Alabama State Department of Education,” by the HEW Audit
Office—the 1.G.’s Audit Office—and by certain allegatians that had
been conveyed to, ETA by the Federal Bureau of Investigation.
ETA, rather than cutting off the grant, simply revoked thei
letter of credit but put them on_a cost-reimbursable basis, which
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really made little difference because they were still bein? paud in
response to their own vo*nchers as to costs incurred under the
grant. ) -

The CHAIRMAN. When did ETA do that?

Mr McBRrIiDE That was, I believe, in mid-1979. I do not have the
exact date. )

We are, as I mentioned, undertaking an additional audit right
now of Southern Vocational College, and we will be looking at the
expenditures under the continuing grant. There is also a fairly
serious indirect cost question which we will directly be addressipg
in that audit. ) ’ , -

Those are the areas in which the committee expressed particular
interest. I am quite willing to answer any questions you or the
members may have, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. McBride, we appreciate your position with
regpect to the grand jury proceeding and those areas covered under
the Rules of Criminal Procedure.

Upon completion of the grand Jjury consideration or whenever
appropriate, would.you be kind enough to forward to the commit-
tee®a complete report on these matters? ‘ '

Mr. McBriDE. We certainly would—on the disposition of what-
ever criminal action ensues.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. : ] ®

Can you identify those fwo instances of grant or contract rela-
tionships that your offiée has learned of independent of the grand
jury investigation? . .

Mr. McBRIDE. The two that we are aware of are the Mel Harris -
Associates—as I understand it,-Mel Harris Asdociates, which is a
consulting firm’ specializing”in the employment and training area, .
PO was retained by the Mobile, Ala., prime sponsor to help the phase-

out of the public service employment program in that area. ) .
They retained, in turn, Green-Herman & Associates at”a fee of
approximately $75,000"to assist them in that public setvice employ-
ment phaseout contract, =
The CaarrMan Do you attribute the $75,000 as an indirect pay-
ment as a result of ETA funds being paid to Mel Harris?
" Mr. McBripe. Yé&s. These would be directly supported by the
Federal grant to'the CETA prime sponsor. . :
* The CHAIRMAN. Then I take it you would disagree with the
attorney’s letter which we ‘received from Green-Herman stating
that there were 'no funds directly or indirectly given'to Green-
Herman from any grantee? B
e Mr, McBRIDE. It appears to me to be a case of indirect Federal o~
* funding, passing through to Green-Herman. & Associates.
The CHARMAN. In your experience do you know of any other
. way it could be characterized, having done the audit work that you
have done? ' S . -
’ Mr. McBripE. We have not audited the particular Mobilé or Mel
Harris contract; but based on what I understand as I have, just
. described, I know no other way to characterize it than.as an- -
indirect payment of Federal grant funds. T
T%g;e? CHAIRMAN. Are you planning on auditing those two con-
tracts? ‘
Mr. McBRrIDE. Yes, we will:
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The CHalRMAN. Then at that point you will report to us and let
us know--confirm or unconfirm—whatever your findings are?

Mr. McBripe. Certainly, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. But your present belief is that literally that was
an indirect payment as a result of contract award?

Mr. McBRiDE. Yes.

The CHAIRMAN. In fairness, is it true that these two matters—
Mel Harris Associates, and I believe you mentioned the National
Council of Negro Women?

Mr. McBriDe. Yes. That was a small training contract.

The CHarMAN. In all fairness, is it not true that these are not
matters presently being considered by the grand jury?”

Mr. McBribE. Oh, no; they are not. They are totally separate,
and I would certainly not be testifying concerning them were they
under the coverage of the U.S. Attorney’s Office.

The CHAIRMAN. With regard to the Green Thumb self-insurance
fund 'to cover future disallowed costs, you have stated that the
Office of National Programs informed the grantee in January 1979
that this was improper and that this June—1981—ETA reiterated
this point. So I assume, as you have said today, even up to today
the practice is still continuing and they have ignored the letters.

Mr. McBripe. We verified it as of yesterday. It is still continuing.

Tl;e CHAIRMAN What does the Department expect to do about
this? -

Mr. McBRripE. I would expect that the new leadership at ETA—
and [ have had the opportunity to.work quite closely with Assist-
ant Secretary Angrisani—will take affirmative steps, one, to collect

the interest on that account; and, two, to make sure that such an

account is not maintained. As I mentioned, ETA has issued policy

.instructions to all its field people and through them to the prime

sponsors, stating that policy. )

Since they are recei¥ing continuing funding at a fairly substan-
tial level, I do not expect that the Government will have lost any
money when we finally do the close-out audit, and any interest
earned on that account will be offset against grant funds.

The CHAIRMAN. 1 see. .

With regard to Southern Vocational College—and we will be
exploring this in more detail later—you stated that this audit,
although released as a final report yesterday, covers the period of
September 1978 through March 1980. Is that right? o

Mr. McBripe. That is correct.

The CHAIRMAN. A preliminary report we will be discussing later,
dated March 29, 1979, from Gerald. Peterson would be conterned
with tHé same grant, the'same funding, and the sarge allegations
now confirmed in your final report? :

Mr. McBriIDE. It would be dealing.with the same grantee, but it
would be dealing with a different grant period—an earlier grant.
period.

The problem is that the financial mismanagement practices obvi-
ously began under a prior grant and continued during the grants
which we recently audited. :

The CHalrRMAN. Would it be fair to say that the indirect cost
question in your final report laocks document and support to this
day—all $116,000? :




K]

 Mr. McBRrIDE. The indirect cost issue, which is really the small- e

est dollar issue—we had much more serious dollar findings—is a
somewhat ‘technical issite. Every grantee has an indirect cost per-
“centage—40 or 50 percent, I think, in the case of Southern Voca-
tional. That is initially audited in this case by HEW, which is_
another Federal funding agency. .

We had serious questions as to whether the basis on which that
indirect cost rate was set were accurate. We are gofng back in to Van
that grantee to cover the indirect cost element as well as the other
financial management issues we dealt with before.

-The CHAIRMAN. You have stated that as a result of the March
1979 visit to your office—this was Gerald Peterson’s memo to Lind- -
say Campbell, head of the Migrant Office in ONP—you recom-
mended suspension of funding, but ETA chose only to put the .
grantee under a cost reimbursable system requiring monthly re-
ports and invoices—both drafted, by the way, entirely by the grant-
ee itself. ’

Your office never sent any preliminary report prior to April 1980
to the director of ONP which exonerated the grantee or stated that
in essence the allegations were not true? .

Mr. McBripE. We did not.

The CralRMAN. We would appreciate your reporting to the com-
mittee on the final update of the $697,000 spent from March 1980
to the present. .

Mr. McBripe. We will certainly do that. ,

The CHAIRMAN. Let me just say this: As I understand it, with
regard to this grantee, you questioned some 62 percent of the
grant; 29 percent you characterized as “questioned,” and 33 percent
you recommended for disallowance. And there is some question
about the $103,000 for tuition and book fees.

Mr. McBrIDE. It is upto 70 percent almost.

The CHaIRMAN. That you seriously question? | -

Mr. McBRIDE. Yé5. . . .

The CnairmaN. We appreciate your personal appearance here
today. We may have some further written requests of you, We
understand the grand jury problem and will of course try to under-
stand it in the future. -

Senator Kennedy?

Senator KENNEDY. I have no question.

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Quayle?

Senator QUAYLE. I would like to back up to'the.previous testimo- °, *
ny. Were there any subsequent audits of Youth Pride after the one
turned down?

. Mr. McBripe. There was what I would characterize as a some-
what routine subsequent audit. That is, the prime sponsor—in this
case the D.C. prime sponsor—under contract had audits conducted
of Youth Pride, which was a subgrantee. g .

More importantly, however, as you are probably aware, a fairly
large-scale investigation under the aegis of the U.S. Attorney’s
Office for the District of Columbia was conducted of Youth Pride.

My understanding is that the records, such as they were—unaudi-
tagle, as characterized by Mr. Peterson—have been very thorough-

ly examined in the course of that investigation; and that is still
ongoing. : -
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Basically for thdt reason, we have not conducted any subsequent
audit. That is, the U.S. Attorney really has taken over the matter
and is thoroughly auditing and investigating-all the Youth Pride
. operations. -

Senator QuUAYLE. So the investigation is still ongoing by the
" Department of Justice? Is that your understanding?

Mr. McBripe. That is my understanding.

Senator QUAYLE. You said, “The Employment and Training Ad-
ministration recently issued a memorandum to Prime Sponsors
advising them that costs for premium payments for Errors and
Omissions Insumance would not be an eligible grant expenditure.”

Mr. McBripe. That is correct. -

Senator QuayLe. What would be an eligible grant expenditure
along the lines of liability for employees, boards of directors, and
others? Are they allowed to purchase-any insurance from these
moneys or not? . v
+ Mr. McBripE. Not using grant moneys.

Senator QUAYLE. No insurance at all? . . .

Mr. McBriDpE. No. The basic problem we have with it, Senator, is
that to the extent one is insured against mismanagement, you may
be creating incentives to mismanagement. S¢o we have 'addmantly
opposed the expenditure of grant funds for that purpose.

The question as to whether from their own funds they wish to
procure insurance, as you would a fidelity bond, poses a different
set of questions; and I do not feel quite as gtrongly about that.

Senator QUAYLE. But from Federal funds there can be no expend-
iture for any kind of insurance for personal -liability?

Mr. McBripe. That is correct. Federal grants funds can be used”
to purchase fidelity bonds, automobile liability for bodily injury
and property damage, or other insurance covering liability to third
parties but not for purchase of insurance to cover mismanagement
or personal liabilitie$. .

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you. . -

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. .

The CHAIRMAN. In fairness to Green-Herman, I have a letter
dated Apr. 8, 1981, signed by Green-Herman. In fact, it is signed by
l}llexis Herman and Mel Harris. It is to Mel -Harris, and it says
this: ' ¢ ‘ :

This document serves as a formal letter of agreement between Mel Harris &
Associates, Inc, and Green-Herman & Associates, Inc. Green-Herman & Associates -
will enter into a subcontracting arrangement with Mel Harris & Associates to assist
with the transitioning of 700 EOPP Public Service Employment (PSE) participants
a% gadministrat'ive and closg-out technical assistance for the Mobile County
Con m*** :

<

~

Are you aware of this letter? :
+Mr. McBripe. Yes, I am. We have that in our investigative files.
The CHarMAN. It does. happen to do with the Mobile County
Consortium, and I take it that is the reason that.you have tied this -
in—the 375,000—as an indirect payment out; of grantee funds?

Mr. McBRipE. Yes. L
The CHAIRMAN [reading]. -
Specifically, Green-Herman & Associates, Inc., agrees to provide the following

serviees in its subcontracting relationship:
In the transition phase Green-Herman & Associates, Inc. will:
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1) Assist EOPP in implementing necessary procedures to accommodate smooth
transitioning of participants, 3 .

2y Coordinate an advertising cappaign directed to the general public and poten-
tial employers;

13 Assist EOPP in developing a feedback mechanism of participant information ‘

- from the various sites and sypport staff; .
141 Assist 1n convening a meeting of the PIC, ES, other employment and training

programs such as WIN, Job Corps, Title IIl projects, business and labor groups to
write the local re-employment plan,
(53} Assist with documenting the termination of PSE participants . -
In the administratwe and close-out technical assistance phase Green-Herman &
Associates, Inc, will*
11 Assist 1n the close-out of the administrative structure and staff,
! (2) Conduct an evaluation of the-Mobile project,
(3) Submit a written evaluation report
Green-Herman & Associates, Inc”, understands that the time framework for the
prime and subcontracts

Are they referring to this contract that you were referring to?

Mr. McBripE. Yes, that would be the subcontract.

The CHairMAN. So that is how you tie it in, then?

Mr. McBripke. Yes. . -

The CuairMaN. OK. Is it possible that Mel Harris & Associates
actually had other moneys that they gave to Green-Herman, other
than the $75,000 from the grantee?

Mr. McBrie. Until the audit is completed I cannot be absolutely
certain. It appears. to me'from the documentation that you have,
which [ have also seen, that this was to be paid for out of the
Federal grant funds received by the prime sponsor.

The CuairMAN. That is the way it does look, but you will check

on that and let us know?

Mr. McBripe. We certainly will.

The CHAIRMAN [reading].
« Green-Herman & Associates, Inc, will accomphsh all of the listed tasks during
this time period Green:Herman & Associates, Inc., will require 2,380 hours of staff
and consultant time at a total fixed personnel cost of $63,070. The evaluation and
report will be a fixed cost of $11,930 Thus, the total fixed cost of Green-Herman &
Associates, Inc, subcontract with Mel Harris & Associates, Inc., is $75,000

Green-Herman & Associates, Inc, will require one-third ($25,000) of the $75,000
subcontract 1n a single advance payment, due upon signing of this agreement The
remainder of the fixed cost contract (§50,000) will be invoiced 1n accordance with the
billing process of the prime contractor over the life df the contract

By “prime contractor,” whom did they mean there? ~
Mr. ‘McBripE. That would be the Mobile consortium.
The CHAIRMAN. Which they name earlier in this letter?

r. McBRrIDE. Yes.

he CnairMaN. OK. .

G een-Herman & Associates, Inc, 1s pleased to enter into this subcontracting
agreement with Mel Harhis & Associates, Inc, effective this date

So that is one of the reasoilss that you have come to the conclu-
sion that they have had at least indirect funds knowingly from the
contractee?

Mr. McBripe. That is correct. s n
The CuairmMaN. Thank you, Mr. McBride. We appreciate your
0 appearance here today. We would appreciate your following up and
« sending us any followup materials you possibly can.
Mr. McBripe. We certainly shall. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
« The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. .
. [The prepared statement of Mr. McBride and additional material
supplied follow:] ' . ’
. .. N« 4
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° the Derartmgnt Lor audit disallowances. We took strong

exteption to the use of pooled grant funds in the form
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Government. Errors and Omissions Insurance and similar
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& "eTorandlr td Prame SLon:0ors aldvising them thrat

costs for rremaum ra,v¢~z: for Errors and Or.ssions

ol B -

we recentl faa:“ed a cortract to a CPA firm to aud:it
$172 mall.on 2r'LCL gra-t fuhde grovaided to Green Thumb since
the per.od coverei oy, our prior audits. Tnis financigl and
ust bezinning. The audit will take

— .
excertion to ang,current or past charges f{or reserves for audit

digalls,antes.  Tre :ezirt wi1ll also re:uire that all 1nterest
€

earned or the funl be t}eated as progrem income and offset
\
b
agaxnst yrant costs. |
\
astl,, Southern Vocational College. Yesterday, we

e

r ' *
. 1szuel a wery crit.cal audit report to ETA concerning Southern

v

Vocational Tormanity Colleje's .inability to, properly administer
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an $€73,000 DCL jrant for ‘the period September 1, 1978 through-

. Marcn 31, '1%980. Tne primary purpose of this CETA Title 111
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Section 303 grant was to provide classroom tgainxgg and
services to migrant and seasonally employed farmworkérs «
1n the States of Alabama, Georgia and Mississippi wheQ
;ufferei chronic s2asonal unemployment and underemployment
1n the agriculture :ndustry. The objective was to tra:ll the
participants in health occupations anl place tner :in gainful

Trne a.litors toOX exception to $€28,000, or ardoat
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relderal funds. The aulit disclosed $280,000 in costs
recowmended for disallowance (33% of total reported costs)
«

and $242,2.0 of juestioned costs {29% of total reported costs).
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questioning of all $116,000 in indirect costs, All 1ndirect

costs were qugstioned as a result of 1ndications of the
unsuppor%ﬁb;lxty Qf the established indirect cost rate of *
46% of direct salaries and wages.

This rate was pqevxously

.

negotiated by HEW, the Grantee's cognizant Fecderal agency,
>

- g}

and used as thte bas:is for the indirect costs charged under

this contract. ‘ “

¢ 5

M »
Mr.' Chairran, 1in March of 1979, a representative of the

.
.

~eflice of Inspector Gereral, along with an ET
*

visited Southern Vocat:ional Commuanity College to assess the

A recre

w

entataive,

P 4 -

fiscal 1ntegrity of this grantee and its ability to

adwinister the DOL grant. We reported to the head of the

+

Migrant program that the financial management system at the

-« =

College was extremely poor and we believed that the College

.
was incapable of administering the DOL grant. Furthermore,

- - €
we recommended that ETA consider suspending funding pending

the results of an audit.

The file shows that ETA was aware that similar findings
'were‘noted b, the staff of the Alabama State Department of
. Education, the FBI, ané the HEW Regional Audit Office.
The file further shows that HEW froze all funds but that ETA
R chose, 1instead, oniy to revoke the College's letter-of—cregxt
and put the Colleye on a cost re:mbursable basis.

Finally, the CPA that performed the audit just discussed

will shortly start an audit specifically directed to the
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1ndirect cost guestion as-well as an audit of the costs
expénded by Southern Vocational College under a $697,000
\./ *
Youth Emrloyment and Train:ing Grant during the period April
1957 to Sertemkber 1981
Nr. Crna.rmar, 1 wouald be“g:leace::‘ to resrond to an
“Tew.t.ine 10w Or the Comrittec mevbefs have.
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_June 23, 1981

|
‘i

Mr Erncst Green |/

Green-herman and Afsociates, Inc.

1120 Copaectricut Awvenue, N W

10th Floor !

Wushanyton, D C. 20036

Dear Mr Creen. ; -

The Commxtte# on Labor and Human Resources is .currently con-
ductang an oversight {nquiry into Labor Department contracts and
grants let under /the Comprehensive Employment Trafining Act since
June 30, 1980. To assift us in this inquiry. I would appreciate
your providing the committee a list of any and all contracts, sub-
contracts, grants or subgrants that your firm has received since
i1ls 1ncorporati fn Janpary, 1981. Where subcontractd or subgrants
are 1nvolved, g}ease specify the prime contractor or prime grantee,
also specify the date that contracts or subcontracts grants or
subprants were received and list the dollar amount of each.

In addition, please provide the committee with an accounting
of ull funds received fr prime or subcontractors under any and
all other federal grant or contract programs, {.e , Social Securaty,
Small Busaness Administration, Department of Education, et al, If
your firm has set up afly gervice projects utflizing Labor Depuriment
»funds, directly or indirectly, please specify.

. I hope to receive your, response by the close of business Thurs-
d‘y, July 2., Any {nquiry regarding this request should be directed
to Mr Dan Gill of the committee staff at 224-9285.

Your 7Boperation is greatly appreciasted.

/ Sincerely,

i Eo. £ Qi

Orrin G. Hatch
Chairman -

-
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July 2, 1981

\{he Honorable Orrin G. Hatch
Chairman . )
Senate Committeeson Labor and

Human Resources B
302 Senate Courts Building

ted States Senate
washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Hatch: /

As Counsel for Green-Herman and Associates, Inc.
("Green-Herman®) we are authorized to respond to your
Jletter request to Green-Herman asking that the Committee
on Labor and Human Resources ("Committee®) be provided
with (1) "a 1ist of any and all contracts, subcontracts,
grants or -subgrants thatt{the] firm has received since
its h\forpoxation in January, 1981" from the U.S. Depart-
ment of Labor under the Comprehensive Employment Training
Acty (2) "An accounting of all funds received from prime
or subcontractors under any and all other federal grant
or contract programs;”® and (3) an enumeration of "any
service projects utilizing Labor Department funds, directly
or indirectly.”

- <

Green-Herman is most willing th be of whatever
assistance it can to the Committee as it conducts an over-
sight inquiry into the Labor Department'§ letting of con-
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The Hohorable Orri;
July 25,1981

Page Two

~

n G. 'Hatch °

.o

. L8 : \ PR . ‘ i

J M ~
tracts Wnddyr the Comprehensive Employment Training Act.
In keeping with this willingness, Green-Herman has con~ |
dutted a thorough review of all its’ contractual undertakinga
since January, 1981“and can state unequivocally thats,
(1) it has not received“any contracts, sufcontracts, grants
or subgrants froh the U.S. Department.of Labor under the .
Comprehensive Employment Training.Act; (2) it has not re- - -
ceived ahy funds from prime or subcontractors under any
other federal grant or. contract program; and (3) it has
not set up any service projects utilizing Labor Department
., funds, directly of indirectly. .

3

. We trust that the foregoing is responsivg to your Ko .
request.’ Green-Herman will gladly provide any additional . .
appropriate informationithat the Committee might require.

" If-you or your.staff have any further questions’ regarding®
any aspect of this matter please contact me
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This docunent serves as a formal'letter of agrewsent between Mel Herris & .
fesocisies, Inc., ond Grecn-Herian & Associates, Inc. Green-Vers an &
A ooviatés wal) onter into a subcontracting ariinguant with Bel Daias & - ' .
Assuirctes 40 essist wilh the, transitioning of /Ul 1G.P Public “avice
Erploy-ent (PSE) particigents and the edninistretive and closcevu? fedlviica)
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f .
N <
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& ~ =
.. é i Y . .
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. > ’ - I T - -
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B . . .
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. - ' . '
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, M \ o L M
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Green Mursaan & Assocrates, Inc., understends that tne time frameuork for
the prime and subcontracts 1s April 2, 1981-Sentember 30, 1981. Green-Eermen
& Assocrates, Inc., will accomplish all of the listed tesks during this tine
pervod.  Green-Heroan & Associates, Inc., will require 2,380 hours of staff
and consul tant time at a total fixed versonnel cest of $63,070. The evalua-
tion and report will be a fixed cost of $11,930. Thus, the .total fixed cost
of GreentHerman & Assaciates, Inc., subcontract with Mel Harris & Assocaates,
inc., 1s $75,000. )

i

’

Green-Herman & Associates, Inc., will require one-third (SZS..OOO) of the
$75,000 subcontract in a single advance payment, due upon signing of this R
agreement. The remainder of the fixed cost contract ($50,000) will be invorced

2

i accordancé with the billing process of the prime contractor over the 11fe
of the contract. . g

Green-Herran § Assocrates, In'c.. is pleased to enter into this subcontracting
agreement with Mel Harris & Assocrates, Inc., effective this date. . °

MEUHARRTS T
Mel Harris & Associates, Inc.
Epril 6, 1981

man & Associates, Inc.

April 6, 1981
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CERTIPICATE OF INCORPORATION

TEIS IS %3 CERTIPY TUAT:

PIRST: The name of the corporstion (h;nimtu: rafarred

to .‘o the “Corporstion®) is Green-Nerman & Associstess, Inc.

SZCOND: Its registsred ©ffice.in the Stete of Delawars

is to be loceted st 229 South Stets Street, City of Dover,

. .
County of Xent; and the name of the ragistered agent of the
Corporsticn in the State of Délawars st such addrass is The

Prentice-Ball Corporstiod} Syatem, Inc. . @

7 N
THEIRD: The period of its durstion s perpetual.

[
" POURTE: "~ The naturs of ths businsss, and thé objects and

purposes proposed to bo't.nnuctod, promoted and carried om,

on't’o do any or all of ths things Yerain mentioned, as fully

and to the same extent s netursl persons might or could 8o, and

in any part of the world; vis:

» -
Rl

.

purpess of the Corporstion is to engsge in any lawful

2 L
act or activity for which corporstions may be organized under
the Cenasrel Corporstion Law Of Delswars, including but not

linited to, the follo¥ing: ) .

(e} To ovn and operste o conou!.tinq .nk u:kounq
ano!.yoh seryice which will duiqﬂ for: t.hou 4h the u.xa of
-ploy-cnt and :nhunq 8 productivity opackuqo which will p:ovido
brou-band marksting Euouqiu, utiliszing predictive tools

auch as aconomic !oncuunq and oconmtric -odo!..l.
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(b) To act as consultant and adviser with rsspect to
th:-o.t Beneticisl configurstion of public/privete sector. .
allisnces .to maxinizs the utilisetion of the services prnvtdod'
by those in the fisld of employment and trsining.

, (€)' To provids disgnostic services ana implementation
essistancs with respect to labor rsdvurts maximizstion by .
. designing and implementing work force trsining and retreining

programs. -

{(4) To sct ss consultant and advissr with rsspect to

labor relations, on~site and off-sits .rslocation sssistance,

o! the purpou of the Corpouuon and for ths production o! in-
\ come and to‘p ts its buun-u, and to bo ¢ gensrel p;mu in

(f) To purchase, -cquxn, hold, improve, sell, convey,
-xttmq-. uug-u, relesse,. mortgege, encumber, 1\00.. hire and
desl in rul, !Lnd ‘and pononu property, of every nuun and |
description,dwhersscever situeted, and any lnd el) riqhti mn—
in, including, but without uaiudon. L-prond and nnhprond .

land, etocks, bondn. coomercisl paper, -ortqlqu and -ortqlqc '/‘

. uotu, deeds ’of trust and deed of trust_notss, and other .
) securitiess . ' . ‘

. . (g) 2o ‘-ploy such persons es it desems n;cuury or

R Proper to carry on the businsss of the Corporstion; -

. .
~ ~
.

. . a2 -

i ,

-

O
]




/ : 45 ‘
'(h) To engsgs in and csrry on any-other businsss which ma)y
Lonveniently be conductsd in conjunction with, any of the xzuu.n-u
bt thé Corporetion: M
Lo _ (1) To scquire sll or any part of the good will,’ riqhtﬂ.
- w . [property and business of any person, £irm, essocistion or corpors-
) Yion herstofore or heresftsr engsged in any businsss vhtihcr or nof
«ILI.U.Q}' to any buunu; which the Corpoutio\n has the power.to con
\ uct, and to hold, utilize, onj;y and in any sanner di-pp;-e of the
Whols or 'u:y_ part of the rights, property snd business so scquiredl
hnd to sssume in connection therewith any 1iabilities“Ct any such
. person, firm, sssocistion or corporstions ¢ . e
» ’(j‘) To epply for, obtain, purchase or othervise scquirs,
y patents, copyrights, uconu-,‘ trsdenarks, trsde names, rights,
rocssses, formules, and the 1ike, which may seem c-p-bx‘e: of being
lised for any of the purposss of t:c Corporetion; and to use, exer-
Fise, devslop, grant licsnses in rsspect of, sell and ou;erviu
. purn to sccount, the same; . o
(x) To scquire by purchase, subscription or in sny othsr
* |manner, take, receive, hold, use, eéploy, sell, sssign,” transfer,
. xchange, pledge, moftgsgs, lesse, dispose of and othc‘tvi‘u deel
' I[n ll'ld. with, any shares o!‘uock, shares, bonds, de'bcnt\n:u, notsq,

¢ portgsges or other ohiiq-tion., and any ccrtgi‘c:-top. recsipts,

. <«
& . .- {merrants or.other ins{ fts evidehcing rights or gptions to res
13
. » < - - .
1, w.q)uoao‘r ’sul:-ctib‘o‘ for the same, Or 'uprpunt"igq any
ther %ht,g or, Lntuo-:}h‘(d.n or in any prope y/ér u‘-gcu.'

ssued of%ﬁg-tuﬁ by any petsond
e e o ..

1rms, spsocistiqns, corporstions;’

. e speoctstion, cxornsions)
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N .
syndicatss, or by any governments or eubdivisions thsreof; and to

possass and exsrcise in respect’ thereof any and all rights,
povsrs and privileges of individual holdeve’

; (1) To aid in any manner any person, firk, sssécistion,
¢orporstion, or syndicste, of v'hzch any shsres, bonds, debcnturu
notss, mortgsgss or other obuqltion;, or any c.rtiucltu.
Tecsipts, vorrlntl, or other instruments .videncinq riqhtl or
optxono to recaive, purchass or subscribe for the uu, or
ropnuntinq any other rights or interests therein, are held by
or for this Corporstion, or in ghs welfare o!.vhich‘t.hh
Corporetion shall have any Lnu;ut, and to do any scte or

| things designed to Brosect, preserve,,improve and enhance the

- - livelus of any such property or interest, Wﬂhr property

of this Co;—porltionr .

~ (m) To guarantke the payment of dividehde upon any shares
of etock or shares in, or t}me performance of any cont;lct by, any i
other corporetion or auochtlo'n in which this Cc{rporouon has an
intln.t. and to endorse.ér oth.nd;o Anm the payment of

- the prir;cipal and interest; or either, of any bonds, debenturea,
' ’ notu or other ovldonco‘ of sndebtldnou crested or hluod by Any
. ouch other corporation or nlochusny t

\ S (n) To carry out all or u:y part of the !oroq‘oinq objects
las principal, factor, agent, contractor, general partner, limited
[partner or oeho;-viu, either along or tlu:ouqh or in conjunction

’ R © "|mith any person, firm, aseociation or"eorponu.on, and in carry-
. liing on ics bdunuo and for twrpo-u o! ltt-Lnan or further-
' ing any of ite objects and purposee, to make. and por!on any
-0~
;:w- . ’ . ¢
A L Gonpen .
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contrects &nd to 40 any ects and things, l?lld to exercise any
powvers suitadble, convenient or proper for the eccimplishment

ot mi%m objects and purposes herein enusersted or inegdenta
to the powers herein specified, or which st any time may sppear
coMucL;‘o to or expedient for the sccomplishment of any of such

objocn and purposes;

&~ (o) ‘{'o caryy out on or
objecte and purposes, and to conduct its business in ell or any

52 its branches, in any or sll states, territoridh, districte

y part of the eforeseid

and possessifins of the United Stetes oé American and in forsign
countries; and to maintaim offices and egencies-in any or all’
statas’, tarritories, districts and posssssions of the United
States of America and in foreign mt.rhu . ,

(p) To conduct any othorymou which _siay lawfully be
conducted under the Genersl Corpiretion Laws ol’tho state of L\ .
Delavare. .
The !';;quinq eanumaretion of the purposes, objects .nay
business of the éorpori’gim:u' aade in furtherance, u@m: in
limitation, of the powers conferred uypon the Co;'porotxon by law,
and is not intanded, by ¢he mention of any p-:ticuloi- purpose,::
object or buunou, in” nuy unmr '€ limic or restrict the
genirelity o! any other purpou, o‘hjoct or b\uinou mentioned,
or to u.-x; or restrict any of the powers of the Corporetios. .
The Corponuo. u formed upon the m‘!‘bln, eondiu.om, and
provhbonu hon!.n “expresved mnd -pbjoc:in [35% paruculul to
the limitetions rohun to corporstions which are conninod in
the Genersl un of :ho State of Delewvare.
-8 -
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.
PIPTH: The amount of the totsl suthorited capital stock

‘

of this Corporstion is two thousand shsres of Common Stock without

| Psr value. Such Common Stock being sll of one class snd bearing
one vote per share which vots shsll be noncumulstive.

In sddition. such Common $tock shall have such voting

o e e when

rights, limitations, preferences, Quslificstions, ss shsll be

.nt'ued snd cxpruud,in the resolution of the Bosrd of Directors

.provxding for the issusnce of the Common Stock. ‘The Board of M
".Directorc is heredy expressly vested with the suthority to

"sdopt such resolutions. ..
3 N
SIXTH: The names snd mailing sddresses of .esch

1

1 incorporstor is ss follows: -

: . Name " Mailing Address

: +Janes M. Christian / - 1120 Connecticut Avgnue. N.w,
) Wsshington, D.C. 20036

Cory M. Amron 1120 Connecticut Avenue. N.W.

- Waghington, D.C. 20036, '
e

SEVENTH: The péweu of the incorporstor{s) ehall termnct.c

upon the £i1ing"of this Certificste of Incorporstion, snd the .

nsmes and uiltﬁ‘? sddresses of Persons to serve ss directors

until the first snnual meeting Of stockholders or until their

'

i ; o
| SUCCessOrs sre slected and Qualify arer
I \

L}
!

Name . Mailing Address
Name Malling Address

¥ !
| Trnest Green 21 § Street,.R.N.
' i wWashington, D.C. 20001
!

a

Alexie Herman 700 7th Stree :'S.N.
! Apartment, ¢62
u--han:‘o’p. p.¢. 20024
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EIGATE: It is ths intantion that ths objscts, purposes
and pot;-n specified in ths Pourth paragrsph hsreof shall,
except whars otherwise specified in said paragraph, be nowise N - s
1imited or ru:rii;tod by r;!u'ot‘lco to ;ar inference from the terms
of any othsr cleuse (34 punqup}a in this certificete of incorpor-
atidn, but that ths objects, purposes and powers specified in ’
the Pourth parsgrsph and in each of the clsuses or plrlqr;phn .
of this charter shall be regarded ss independent objacts, .

purposes and powers. . ¢ :

< We, the undersigned, for the purpose of forming s
corporstion under the lsys of the State of Delsware, do make,

file and racord this Cuuﬂcgto, and do qorti!.y that the facts R -
.
‘ ‘[ peTein stated are true; and we have sccordingly hereunto set our |
.. reapective hands and seela. ’ . A
’ - pe : N ;\b "%: |
Datsd st : . uﬂ V|
’ - ’ N e [ * \'* N
, . - {SEAL}
- ‘ - ’ [sear] .
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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA, llx

ipe 4¢ r-alhlzod, That on this Luy of M.

James M. Chxiuhn, and Cory M. Amron personslly appeared boton
»e ;dg@, m £am a aoury p\xbuc, partiu to tbo
Couqoing Certiticate pf zneorpouuon, knovn to me pcnomuy
to bo mch. and I having first made known to them and each. ot
thes the contents of saild Certificate, they 8i4 each uvozufy
ecknowledge that tley signed, sealed and delivered the same as
thelr woluntary ect nnt; deed, And each deposed that the facts
therein stated nr’i &uly set forth. °.

" Given under ay hand and seal of office the day and year

-

ato‘nuld;

Notapy Public
0y Comnivty Tou e x, 198

s

s -
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' Glenn C.Kenton Saceslasy of Sate of Vs Snte of Felrincre,

o hranely. centify. Diat Ol akomn and fuvcyoing i o. bun andd onssect copsy: of.

Cercificets of Incerperetiss of the “"Creen-Neram & Associates, Inc.®, oo veceived
and t5led in thie effice the twestieth doy of January, A.D. 1981, ot 9 e’clock AN,

9 - . B -
5 - ' .
In Testimony Whereof,S hase Aereunts set my. hand
; ' and Wl‘aa/‘ sl at Soncn //u.p tventieth oy
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avie bhovssaarvel vine frsneluce and' sighty-ons “
. ‘p/é‘“ (’vﬂ-
Glonn C. Kontan, Secretery of Sole
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[+ tn;u Dewney. Asslstant Secremsy of S
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The CHAIRMAN. We will ¢all the ne;tt four witnesses together in
a panel: Gregory J. Ahart, the Director of the Human Respurces
Division of the General Accounting Office—these are all General
Accounting Office witnesses—Charles I. Patton, superv1sor, Chris
Crissman; and Jim Ratzenberger.
We would be happy to have all of you come up. .
As 1 understdnd it, Mr. Ah sick; so, Mr. Densmore, you are
going 4o replace him? S .
Mr. DensMoRE. Yes, sir. & 3
The CarmaN. OK. Woulds#d! four of you raise your right
‘hands? Do you swear to tell the truth, the whole truth and noth-
ing but the truth, so help you God? . ek
_ Mr. Densmore. I do. c xw/
. Mr. Crissman. I do. , oo
Mr. Parton. I do. g L
¢ Mr. RATzZENBERGER. [ do. . -
* The CairMAN. Thank you. \ )
Mr. Densmore" .8, .

>

_ COUNTING OFFICE, ACCOMPANIED BY CHARLES 1. PATTON,
> SUPERVISOR; CHRIS CRISSV[.;A;IS»‘AND JIM RATZENBERGER

Mr. Densmore. Thank you, Mr..Chairman.
We have a statement that we would like to submit for the record

. and I will sumrarize that statement if I may.
The CramrMaN. That will be fine. Without’ obJectlon all state-
ments given here today will be made a part of the record in full.
Mr. DensmoRre. We are pleased to be here today to discus$ otir
two-recent reports con Labor’s administration of its employment

and tralnmg activities under titles III and IV of CETA.

The first report, issued on August 28, 1981, was our first compre-
° hensjve look at how the Office of National Programs administers
its grant and contract awards. Our second report, sent to you on

e the closmg months of the past administration.

To meet the objective of our August 28 report, we reviewed a
statistical sdmple of awards made in fiscal .year 1979. We did not
visit awardees as part of our work. We found a number of weak-
nesses in ONP’s procedures and practices throughout the award
process.

. First, ONP:.did not make extensive juse of competition and
-seldom adequatelyojustlﬁed its sole souréz awards. Overall, ONP
4 considered more than one applicant only 21 percent of the time.
For the special préject awards made on a sole source basis, the
records $eldom indicated why ONP did not con51der other potential
awardees. -
Second only 27 percent of the 479 awards in our sample con-
*tained evidence of the cost evaluation, and only 30 percent docu-
mented technical aspects. Award files also indicated that negotia-
tions were €onducted for only one-third of the awards. Where these
activities did occur, they were often poorly documented and poor
-negotiating tech,mques wefe, used.

Lo .
EKC YA
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August,31, 1981, discussed how Labor made many awards during .
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In addition, many of the awards approved by!ONP did not ade-
quately describe what the awardee proposed to do or justify the
planned use of funds. . : .
.. One of ONP’s program offices often provided its potential awar:
dees with preaward work authorization letters allowing them to
start work and incur costs before the actual awards ‘were finalized.

None of the ONP preaward authorization letters contained suffi-
cient language to protect the Government’s interest. .

The award files showed little evidence of active monitoring
through trips, correspondence, or other Labaqr-i itiatives contacts
with awardees of the awardees' progress in }a%complishing the
funded activities. ’ s e -

Also, 31 percent of the awardees failed to submit most—70 to 80
percent—of the required progress and fiscal reports for the latest
performance period. . .

When ONP representatives identified awardee problems, they
did not‘always attempt to resolve them:

Finally, ONP did not.require that awardees’ performance bé '

eyaluated before the awards were renewed. Based on our sample,
82 percent of ONP’s awards were renewals and only 13 percent had
any meaningful evaluation.

Most of ONP’s problems stemmed from Labor’s' failure to sepa-
rate grant and contract management responsibilities from program
responsibilities. Consequently, most of the award activities, such as
evaluating and negotiating proposals, were handled by program
staff whe placed little emphasis on' following gdod grant and con-

trac}iqgapfé}{:tices.

m‘g As &{r,esu t of the problems we found, we recommended that the

ecretaty direct ONP to: Make gréater use of competitive awards
for its special projects and- fully justify any sole source awards,
require program offices to fully carry out and document all evalua:
tions of proposals and negotiations with ‘applicants, require that

preaward authorization letters specifically state what the Govern- .

ment and awardees have agreed upon tg protect the Government’s
interest, place a greater emphasis on ;?Z monitoring activities, and

repare written assessments of an awardee’s performance under
p .

prier awards before refunding the awardee.

‘We also recommended that the Sedretary separate ONP’s«grant
and contract management fanections from its program management
responsibilities. . )

Labor has responded positively to our recommendations and is
taking actions'to implement them. .

e primary objective of our August. 31 report was to address
concerns relating to Labor’s CETA titles III and IV awards from
September-t, 1980, through January 31, 1981. ;

The sample chosen for detailed analysis consisted only of awards
adminjstered' by ONP and the Office of Youth Programs, because
these offices administered 89 percent of the titles III and IV discre-
tionary funds during the specified timeframe. . .

We analyzed 15 ONP and 19 Office of Y{E)uth Programs awards.
Detailed analysis of these 34 awards further substantiated the
findiAgs contained in our earlier report and showed that good
grant and contract procedures were’not always adhered to during

. the award process.

$
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For example, one award for $175,790 was to study alternatives -
for increasing the employability of disadvantaged adolescent moth-
ers by identifying resources and developing resource directories to
provide career information and guidance.

Our review showed that the Office of Youth Programs repre-
sentative responsible for this contract recommended against the
award and never completed the negotiation because: One, the pro-
posed statement of work failed to present a sufficiently understan-
dable, and defensible approach; and two, the objectives were a
mishmash of evaluation, technical assxstance, and direct provision
of services.

Another awardee was a design, engmeermg, and analysis firm
specializing in ‘solar environmental systems, energy technology
studies, and product servicing and marketing.

" One of the contracts this awardee received. during the specified
timeframe was for $455,570 covering the period October 15, 1980, to
October 24, 1981. The award was finalized on December 9, 1980, for

a the purpose of establishing an Hispanic referral and recruitment

system to increase the employment opportunities for professional
Hispanics in the Federal Government.

Our review showed, even though the ONP representatwe respon-
sible for the contract was concerned about the contractor’s capabili-
ty, the project was'funded at the insistence of the former Adminis-
trator of ONP.

According to the ONP representative, the negotiations took place
on December 5, 1980, about 2 months after the effective date of the
award. According to the ONP representative, as of August 13, 1981,
no one had received employment as a result of this award.

In a July 10, 1981, telegram, the awardee was informed that the
ggntfggtl: will not be_ refunded or extended when it expires in Octo-

r e

Another concern related to the peration of a special depart-
mentabcommittee established to re\gew grant and contract propos-
als. We contacted each of the four committee members to discuss
th -role and responsibilities. One member declined té talk with

s! The other three generally thought that their role and responsi-
b111t1es were o review the ‘award .proposals for merit from their
respective grganizational positions and to ensure some measure of
accountability of the funds being spent. The decisioris they made on
the award proposals were done on a consensus bas15 ,and not by
voting.

Wg found no written criteria to explain why these individuals
were appointed, no dates for their terms of appointments, and no
written operating procedures detailing how they were supposed to
carry out their responsibilities.

Also, minutes of meetings were not well mamtamed The title IH
Tinutes do reflect what proposals were considered and what ae-
tions were taken but do not show who was present, what was
discussed about each* proposal or how the decisions were made.

Meetings regarding title IV had' no recorded minutes. We were
told that only handwritten notes were kept on the proceedings and
theSe were destroyed once the appropriate title IV program staff

~ were notified’ of the committee’s actlons
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Labor’s Employment and Training Administration has estab-
lished a task force to address the, problems we found. The task
i force is developing a directive des%led to establish procedures for
) improving the awards process. ) =, :
+ .We have met and discussed the proposed directive with Labor
officials on several occasions. Although at the time of our last
“iieeting the directive had not bgen finalized, the actions Labor.
. « officials told us they planned to take appeared to be an effectivé
miﬁns of improving the administration of its award activities.
r. Chairman, that concludes our statement. We will be happy
to respond to any questions you or other members of the committee
+ . may have. . B
' The CaRMAN. Mr. Densmore, as a general practice, your office .
© would agree, I take it, that sole- source or noncorhpetitive awards .
should be made only as an exception rather than as'a general rule?
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir; that is correct.
The CHAIRMAN. You would recommend that we have competitive
awards from here on in?
Mr. DensMORE. To the exfent possible and feasible—yes, sir.
The CHaIRMAN. I see. And those exceptions where it is not feasi-
‘ ble—they should be justified fully? . ,
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. x
Thé CaarMAN. Justification would ‘most certainly address itself
to providing documentation for the contract or grant file as to why
this specific contractor or grantee should be named—is that right?
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. ! . .
The CHAIRMAN. More important, where arguments or specific
‘A deficiencies are presented as a result of a program representative’s
negotiations, those points should be addressed -item-by-item before
a favorable decisjon on funding is decided in favor of that awardee?
Mr. DENSMORE., Yes, sir.
The CHAIRMAN. As-a result of your-statistical sample there was
no qx)ore than one awardee considered Almost 80 percent of ‘the
- time. . ¢ £
. Mr. DEnsmoRe. That has to be qualified to this extent, Mr.
‘ Chairman: There were a number of awards that were awarded on a
formula basis. In other words, a specific formula determines that
. awards are going to go to eligible and qualifying organizations
based on criteria such as popufation size, income, and unemploy-
* ment levels. There were also a number of awards under the farm-
worker program that were made competitivelys )
If you eliminate those awards, there are 160 left of 479; and
about 80 percent of those 160 which went for other types,of projects
» were awarded on a noncompetitive basis. .
The CHAIRMAN. [ see.
With regard to the vague descriptions of proposals, do you mean
that even if the awardee hadsin mind specific targets with Pegard
. to the humber of participants to benefit and specifi¢ skills, the
proposal «did hot reflect that kind of information so ahyone analyz-
ing, like a program representative, could make an educated guess
- as to the accuracy of the proposed budget—is that right? e
' Mr. DEnsMoRE. That is correct, sir.
The CHAIRMAN. We are talking abggt hundreds of thousands, if -.

not-millions, of dollars in these awardsituations.

™~
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. Mr. DENsMORE. Yes, sir.
The ChairMAN. With regard to your overall report—HRD—Sl—
* 1lll—you said that you did not evaluate awardees’ programs
cause your objective was to review ONP’s award practlces
Could your office provide us‘with an outline of an approach that
would assess an awardee’s program for dellvermg employment and
a review training services?
Mr. DENSMORE Yes, sir..Let me ask Mr. Patton to address that M
further .
Is'AmN Mr. Chairman, as you know, we are currenfly initi- ,
at;ng work at your request on the Recruitment and Training Pro- ™
. * gram- Inc.,, and also the Opportunities Industrialization Centers of
America Inc. In the design phase of these assignments we will k?\e
working with your staff to develop such an approach, and the
results should provide the type of information that you will need
swith respect to program impact and how awardees are currently
operating.
"Jfhe CHAIRMAN. I suspect if we had this information: at our
. disposal or at least at the disposal of awarding officers or the
appropriate people at the Department of Labor, it would. help them
to help the awardees to do a better job. Is that correct? -
Mr. DENSMORE. Most certamly
. The CHAlRMAN. And in the end the taxpayer dollars would be
more beneficially spent, and perhaps we might even get some more
young people to work in effective ways. Would you agree with
that? K 3
Mr. DENsMORE. Yes, sir. . .
. 'The CHAIRMAN. Example:A that you cited-in your statement— - =
this $175,000 award for|studying alternatives for increasing em
ployability<-refers to which award? ‘
Mr. DENsMORE. Dr. Benson Penick, sir.
The CHAIRMAN. The program representative responsible for eval-
. uating the proposals gave several reasons, and prominent among
those given is his assessment that-the objectives presented. a mish-
ash of provisions. Yet the former Administrator for ONP Mr.
""Godwin, approved this project. Is that correct? ) T
. Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. » - -
The CrHAlrRMAN. Did your study, howevex, discover any informa-
txon provided by the Administrator that countered the program
rep’s evaluation?
Mr. DEnsMORE. No, sir; it did not. ( ..
.The CuarMAN. Did you look to see if there was any additional
material or information that would have countered that evaluation v
and justified that particular award?
' Mr. CrissMaN. Mr. Chalrman, we were unable to find anything .
- in the file. N
’ The CHAIRMAN. So you did look? .
%’ CrissMAN. Right—in the files. = -
. e-CHAIRMAN. Was ther.e ever any evidence in the award files
other than the program rep’s? - v .
.Mr. CrissMAN. No, sir.
"The CHAIRMAN. ExampI‘B"was which awardee?
P Mr. DENsMORE. Solar America.

4
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‘e« The CuaigMaN. The purpose ef this contract was to establish a
referral .and recruitment system to place Hispanics in Federal posi--

-

tions. Is that right? .
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. , : .
The €HAIRMAN. Yet this firm is a-design and engineéring- firm

thaﬁ ‘,is also a custom manufacturer of epergy systems. Is that

rig t- - 37
Mr. DENSMORE! Yes, sir. ) .

The CHairMAN. What does this have to do with an expertise in
Federal recruitment; or, rather, what did the program rep offer as
to this firm’s experience in this field? s
" Mr. DENsMORE. There were no written evaluations, justifications,
or information with regard to the firm’s capabilities in this particu-
lar field. - - .

The CHAIRMAN. Was there anything in' the file at all concerning
the firm’s capabilities, other than' that they were an engineering
firm working in the solar contracting area? . .

Mr. CrissMAN. Mr. Chairman, all we: had ~to g0 on when we
talked to the representative responsible for the award was that he
expressed concern about the contractor’s cdpability to do this par-
ticular project. ’ - J RN

The CHAIRMAN. Did he give the award out anyway?

Mr. CrissMAN. He was the person charged with monitoring the
award, but he had_doubts, so he split the project in two phases so
he could better monitor the situation to see how well tﬁéy were
doing,, : :

s

The CHAIRMAN. What information did~the Admini.strat‘or for .
ONP provide for the bepefit of the ﬁf;ﬁi indicate that that -
-Mildo

particular firm would get almost a half:
this Service? - . .

Mr. DensmoRre. We found no information in the files, sir, to
indicate any input from him. - ‘

The CHAIRMAN: As I understand it, as of August of this year ho
one had received employment as a résult of the expenditure of this
amount of taxpayer-doliars. ,

"Mr. DENSMORE. That is correct.’ . . .
" The CHAIRMAN: Not one person? : : .

Mr. DENSMORE. No, sir. Lo .

"Fhe CHalrRMAN. How long had that contract gone, do you know?

Mr. CrissMAN. ‘It -had been~underway aout 10 months, Mr.
Chairman. ; i \

The CrairMAN. Howumuch of the money was.spent? o

Mr. CrissMAN. I do not Jknow at this time, sir, I would assume
that most 3f it had been spent up to that point,

n dollars to pérform

_ The'CHAIRMAN. That was $455,570 for the total award.

Mr. CrissMaN. Yes., . : R .

The CHAIRMAN. Let us go to Southérn Vocational College. You
heard the Inspecton General’s earlier testimony with regard to this
SoutMern Vocationg] grant. I note that your réview discovered the
same concerns, on pages 25 and 26. of report ‘HRD-81-145, Your
report also mentions thgt the program representative was told to
negotiate the award ‘b the ONP director, Mr. Godwin, who told

® him that the allegations were not serious. Is that right?,

. ‘;}

Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir; that is correct. . -

s ‘
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The ‘CHAIRMAN. Was the program rep able fo produce any pre-
liminary zeport from the Inspector Gefieral that the former direc-
tor of ONP could have been reading from?

Mr. DensmoRre. He indicated that he was aware of a report but
, that he did not have a copy of any report

The CHairMaN. Did you ask him to get you a copy?.

Mr. CrissMan. We did not ask him to get us a copy -at the trme .

- and he was ujiable to provide it.”

The CuairMaN. Would you ask him to get you one? I thmk we
have got to have a copy of it.

Mr. CrissMAN. We will, Mr. Chairman. ‘

- The, CHAIRMAN. Will you provide that for the commrttee"

Mr. CrissMAN. We will.:

The CHalrMAN./OK.

Now, a different program representative Was sent by the ONP
.director to perfortn a site visit in the fall of 1980, prior to award of. *
this final grant, and basically gave them a clean bill of health in
spite of all these mvestlgatrons and audits.

In your.interview with this prograf rep, Mr. Barnes, d1d he
resolve any of the allegations yet outstanding?

Mr. ‘CrissMAN. No, Mr. Chairman. Because he had not been «
ofﬁcr,ally informed of any of these allegations, his role on his par-
ticular award was only $o be concerned with that award and not’
with allegations made on any prior awards from any other source.

The CHAIRMAN. He was aware of them though—right? .

~ Mr. CrissMaN. He said he ‘was informally aware; he had not been ¢
.officially notified.

'I}‘lhg CuairMAN. He knew of the L.G. audit, is what I am saymg—
right : .« .

Mr. Crissman. Unofficially, yes, sir. .

The CuArRMAN. Is it true then that he limited his rev1ew to
whatever the grantee prov;ded“

Mr. CrissMAN. That is true, Mr. Chairman.

* . The CHairMAN. So unless the awardee tells him of problems that
exist, in this case, to your knowledge, he relied strictly on his own

- -touploesx&and these monthly reports and invoices which we
list as exhibitd 4A and“4B—15 that right?

Mr. CrissmMaN. That is correct, Mr. Chairmen.

The CHairMAN. Will the staf? glhtour panel. a -copy of all of

-

-

1 L]

these examples of monthly reports ahd invoices? - -
[Panel receives documents.] X g, _
[The material referred to follows:] ' I . .
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Contract
October 20,

SOUTHERN VOCATIONAL COLLEGE
YOUTH *EMPLOYMFNT
2AND TRAINING PROGRAM L4
IN ALLIED HEALTH OCCUPATIONS
AND SERVICES

M 5
'

’
-0-1801-92-16 *

Number
1980

ey

-y

& .
AL .

I. Accomplishments during reporting period °

A.

PR %go Behlbtd 34 .

3

C

.
The classroom training component continued to move !

forward in high gear. ’
e ~

Part{cipants without high school diplomas continued
to get cgurses in reading, writing and cumputation.

Participants are well on the way in occupational.

training,

Participants who 'are neithet in classroom training

are being given health services such as occupa-
tional and career information, counseling, job
developmenQ, job placement, and job readiness.

Participants continued to be provided
transportation services as needed.

JDaily counsEling of enrollees have been'proporly '

+docymented,

- .
Part)cipant folders have been designed for each
enroldee and all folders are current and
up-to-date. The 30-day review has been -made

according to the mandate of the Federal Register. -

Outreach, recruitment,,intake and assessment,
and selection of part:iCipants continued to be
ongoing functions of the overall program.

Participants were paxd‘incentivq allewanges on

a timely and accurate. basis. Time sheets have

been properly kept, eyaluated and approved, for

eth incentive allowance receiving participant.
. N . £ Y

.
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J. Training sessions were held in classroom T
1nstruction, outreach, counseling, job placement
and occupational informat:ion during the reporting
period.

II. *®ndicationc.of current problem
There are no current problems which will delay our
pegﬁgrnance. Several students dropned from the program due

to alth and relocation reasons. However, they were -
replaced with backup particaipants. .y

1I11. Program Status

The program has served 25Q participants to date. A
number of applicants continue to be reviewed so that addi-
tional enrellees might be selected to participate in the
overall program.

V. Ptogram activities to be accomplished next reeﬁ;txng
gonth.

A. Participant folders will be updated. //
B. Classroom training will continue.

f .

. C. Clirical training will eontinue. /

/
p. Speciral courses in reading, writing, and
computation will continue. /7 '

E. Outreach, counseling, job development and job
N placement functions will continue.

F. Overall program will be evaluated.

G.
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PROGRESS REPORT

’ ‘ Tﬂ k) “
SOUTHERN VOCATIONAL COLLEGE ..
YOUTH IMPLOYMENT
AND TRAINING PROGRAM
IN ALLIED HEALTH OCCUPATIONS -
> AND SERVICES ‘

& N . o
Cont}ﬁt Nunber 99-/0/601-92-16

Augtst 10, 1981

1. Accomplishments during reporting period
‘;
A. The classroom teaching was carried out accordmg t6 our tlmetablc

B. Participants were given special group counseling.
C. Parncnpants continudd to be provnded transpon tation services as neecded.
D, Enrollees here given daily individual counseling.
E? * Partncnpant folders have been set up on cach cnrollccs. and each foner

‘p ‘to-date. [

E. A thorough review was made on a1l participant folders.
pa i

GC. each, recruitment, intake and assessment, and selection of partlcapants
to be carncd out’by the program staff.

H. Health services such as occx*ntxon carcer 1nformation, counseling, )ob
n

developgent, job placcment d, job readiness were carncd out, R

Incentive allowances were paid on a timely and, acctxrate basis to all
eligible youth. ce ”" .

. ‘.
J. Staff training was carriéd out in recruitment and outreach. -
Indication of current problen
Thex’lare‘no cu.rrcn't:. px"oblcns which w?ill delay our performance.
Program:Sw'tus ‘ s : .

The progran has served 300 participants to date. A number of appllc.mts
continue to be reviewed so that addxtxonal gnrotlecs might be selected to
participate in the overall program

.
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. Pr(;gran activitics to be accompl iui‘cd during next ¢ "y
¢

A. Folders wili be hept up-to-date.

B. Classroom traiping will continue,
+ €7 Climcal training will continue.

D. mirmch, counseling, job development and job pl:
contipue. N

E. Project staff wall cvaluate the basic components ¢

.

F. Additional participants will be selected to par'tn PR
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" award, who was present, and why a decision was made as to
- whether an award was approved or not. e

67 ( .

The CrairMAN. As I understand it, these are examples of submis-
sions from Southern Vocational College. On the invoice section at
the bottom left, we have the recommendations signoff and signa-
ture of this program rep. In your opinion, does this substitute for a
complete, objective review? )

Mr. Parron. No, sir. While this is helpful and the information
can certainly be used to monitor the program to a degree, you have
to at least engage in some form of verification of what you, find orr
these documents. .

The CHaiRMAN. Is this pbogram representativ@an sccountant or
a contract officer—in-this case? N .

Mr. Parton. Not to our knowledge. .

The CuairMAN. On page 11 of your statement, you discuss the
role of the steering committee. This committee approved or disap- -
proved awards, as I understand it; so they are taking responsibility
for crossing t’s and dotting i’s. It seems that they can have it on
one side of the fence or the other: Either they are not responsible,
because they cannot accommodate all the details and recommenda-
tions from program reps; or if the decision is made to award, they
should possess information not available to program reps. At least,
these are my observations. . . -

Mr. .CrissMaN. Your observations are correct, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. If this steering committee mechanism is sup-
posed to substitute for normal Goyernment award procedures, then
should not .its own internal records and documents reflect this .
themselves? . - :

Mr. Crissman. That was the only problem with the steering .
committeg. As evidenced in our report, we found very little infor-
mation available on what was discussed about each particular

The CHAIRMAN. So you are saying that one of the recommenda-
tions you were making here or have made to the Department of
Labor is that there should have been written operating procedures
and a record of these procedures made in the case of every awgrd
or grant? - N ..

Mr. CrissMaN. To provide an adequate audit trail, that is true,
Mr, Chairman. * : i :

The CHAIRMAN. I see. And that would of coiirse help the Depart- °
ment, would justify the file, would justify the award, and in the
end you would be able to see how effective that particular awardee
was with the usé of tagpayer funds? -

Mr. CrissMaN. That is correct. . . .

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Kepnedy? : R

Senator KenNEDY. I do not think you would get any argument ... =
out of any of us about the importance of competitive bidding in, ﬂf(hei,’;;E - 8
granting of various contracts. .7 e T :

Could you-just review again what your information was'with . -°
regard to the sole source contracts that were granted? I think you ° .- .
said about 80 percent, did you not? P ’

Mr." DENSMORE. In,our sample ‘in the first report, Senator, there
was3 a total of 479 awards in the universe. We eliminated about 319
of those, because they were awarded on a formula basis or because
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they were farmworker programs for which competitive bidding .
procedures were followed.

f the 160 awards. that remained, these were special projects—
one-of-a-kind types of awards. Approximately 80 percent of those
160 were awarded on a sole source basis. -

Senator KENNEDY. I see. And how many of those werg continuing
programs?

Mr. Parton. The percentage, as I recall, was about 80 percent.

Senator KENNEDY. Of those 80 percent were just ongoing and
continuing programs—is that right?

Mr. PaTtoN. Yes, sir; I think that is the correct figure.

Senator KENNEDY. So0.80 percent of the 80 percent were just
ongoing and continuing grants. Is that correct?

Mr. DENsMORE. Yes, sir.

Senator KENNEDY How typical is that in other agencies of Gov--
ernment™for example, in the Defense Department?.

Mr. DensMORE. I cannot answer that, because we have not been,
involved wjth Defense Department “programs, Senator. I do not
-know the answer.

Senator KENNEDY. I am just trying to get information myself on
it, and I am just interested in how unique or unusual that is.

Mr. . DENsMORE. There are a number of grants or contracts that
would be on a continuing basis. What we cannot answer is what
the percentage would be in other places. l

Senator KeENNEDY. Let me ask you just a subjective question.
That is, to the extent that you believe that the problems that the”
GAO has identified here are basically institutional and procedural,
and to the extent that they are basically subjective or part of
inappropriate behgyior I would be interested in your assessment.

.Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. What we did was look at the system— «
the policies, procedures, and practices—and we found that they
were poor; they wére not good there was not a good contracting
system; there were not good policies and pprocédures that require
what wé consider to be good contracting prmcxples

Senator KENNEDY. I see. . :

Mr. DensMoRe. That is why our recdmmendations were ad-
dressed to .improving the management of the adminjstration of
grantg and contracts.

Senator KENNEDY. To the system’s c,hange"

Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. . '

"Senator KENNEDY. Most of these recommendaticns are aimed atl
ﬁuess what you gvauld charactemze as sloppiness at best and per-.

aps mismanagement, or whatever. I gather from what you ate

* saying that basically they did not within this Department have the
~kind of discipline, the kind of. auditing, and the kind of manage-
ment procedures which you feel ape in the best interest of protect-
}ng the ta&payers mone\' and achieving the objectives of the legis- -
ation. . b
Mr. DENsMoRE. That is correct, sir. ,
P Senator, KENNEDY. I think that is important for us to know.

Obvmusly, those dare matters which we in this committee have to

address and the Department itself has to address.

Do yOu have any idea whether those procedures have been .

changed since you made your recommendations? -

-
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’ Mr. ParToN. Yes, sir; we do. We have worked with the adminis-

¢ tration., They are developing a directive designed to implement
Jnost of-our recommendations. .

Senator KENNEDY. Fine. That is certainly important. .

-~ In conducting your review of the CETA awards, did you inter-

- view the fermer Secretary, Ray Marshall, or determine what the

. policies were in connection with such awards and whether he

- thought the procedures that were being followed were proper?

Mr. PaTtoN. No, sir; we.did not. .
Senator KENNEDY. Why did you not? :
Mr. Patron. Normally it is our practice, when we are evaluating
. particular projects or programs, to deal ‘with the officials that are
in the current administration. Obviously, we were reviewing the
files at Labor, looking at documents that were there, and dealing
.+ with the individuals that are currently handling those progrars .
.~ and those particular awards. .
Senator KENNEDY. He was Secretary of Labor then. He bore the
" responsibility for that Department, did he not?
Mr. ParToN. Yes, sir. - '
Senator KENNEDY. When you saw the fdilure to develop proce-
dures which you have identified here, would you not go to the head
of the Department and ask him what was going on and say, “How
do you respond to these concerns that we have developed?” .
Mr. DeNsMoRE. Our policy is that when we do complete our work
and we prepare a draft,report, we do send it to the agency for .
. comments. ' -
Now, you have a situation here where the report was prepared
after Secretarly Marshall had left; so the report went to the then-.
current Secretary of Labor; and he commented on the policies,
procedures, and findings, -
Senator KENNEDY. While you were doing the review itself, you
did not feel compelled to talk to him, in spite of the fact that you ., -
had fquad what you coffSidered to be flawed procedures? You did
not feel compelled, prior to the time you were going to make the
* report to the Congress, to talk to Mr. Marshall? ’
"y Mr. DensMoRre. Very seldom, sir, do we have the’ opportunity to
deal directly with a Cabinet-level officigl with regard to g particu-
lar report. . T,
Senator KENNEDY. Did you request it, or did you not request it?
Mr. DENsSMORE. No, sir; we did not. ' .
Senator<KenNeDY. Did you in the course of your review inter-
view Lamond Godwin, the former director of the Office of National
Programs? - .

Y ., Mr. Parron. No, sir; we did not. ° '

’ Senator KenNEDY. Did you request such an interview? . -
Mr. Parron. No, sir; we did not. .
Senator KENNgEDY. Why did you not? ' '

’ . Mr. PaTTon. Again, as I' mentioned, we dealt with the Acting
Administrator who was handling the programs: For that reason,
we did not contact Lamond ‘Godwin. ’

Senator KENNEDY., | suppose what we are basically talking about .
in this hearing is criticizing the procedures which were established .
under his responsibility. That is what I am hearing this morning. I
\amﬁ just wondering, in your outline of these procedux;es, why you do .
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not go up and talk to him and hear him out. Maybe he has got
answers; maybe he has not. I would think it would be useful to our
evaluation to hear what that response would be.

Mr. DENSMORE. Senator, geherally it is not our practice ta look
for particular individuals. t we are dealing with is the system.

Senator KENNEDY. That is’right. And he has a responsibility for °
that system, I would expect. ‘ . -

The CHaIRMAN. Maybe we need some procedural changes at the
General Accounting Office as well, so that we go to these people
and let them know what is wrong. Of course, we have to presume
our Administrators are doing their jobs too and that they undes
stand the percentages and the figures they are given. .

Mr. DensMoRE. We are looking at systems, policies, and proce-
dures that have been in effect over a period of time. Those do not
always change with a change in administrations. So what we saw
after the change in administration was pretty much the same
policies and procedures that we saw before. -

Senator KENNEDY. I see. For what period of time before?

Let me say before we go any further that I ani a strong support-
er of the GAO and I think they have done very effective work for
the Congress in a variety of areas in which I have been-interested.
I want to mention that. ’

How long have these procedures or lack of procedures been in
effect, to the best of your information?

Mr. ParroN. To the best of our knowledge, I would say since, I
guess, the inception of the CETA programs.

Senator KENNEDY. Some 2, 3, 4, 5, or 7 yéars?.

Mr. PatroN. About 5 years.

There is one point we would like to emphasize, too. While it
would-be important to talk to the past Administrator, I think in all”
cases we have to point out that you would expect to be able to fist
adequate documentation for the type of decisions that we were
looking at—I think that is very important, and it relates to the
system—such that, as these people move on, we do have evidence..
of what has occurred in the past. , s ’

Senator KENNEDY. Continuity and consistency, so you can make
egaluatiogsw and judgments—I would think you would have to have
that.

“In your review, did you interview the former head of the Office
of Youth Programs? .

Mr. PaTrToN. No, sir; we did not. )

Senator KENNEDY. Was there any reason for that?

+ Mr. PatToN. It would be the same explanation. ‘

Senator KENNEDY. Did you interview Ernest Green, the forfer

\

administrator of ETA? .

Mr. CrissMAN. Senator, we attempted to contact Mr. Green re-
garding his role as a member of the titles JII.and IV steering
con;lfnittee. At that point he declined through™his attorney, to talk
with us. ¢

Senator KENNEDY. Did you ask him at all about his actions as’
the administrator of ETA or merely concerning his work on the

. steering committee? s ‘

-Mr. CriSsSMAN. Just with the steering committee.
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Senator KenNepy. Would it have been helpful if you had asked
him about his work as the administrator of ETA?

Mr. CrissMAN. It might have been helpful.,

Senator KENNEDY. But that was not done?’

Mr. CrissMAN. It was not done because most of the analysis on
this review.was performed after Mr. Green had left office. .

Senator KENNEDY. After he left office?

Mr. CrissmMAN. That is right.

Senator KENNEDY. The only point I would make is th1s I would
think there would be some value to interview the former ETA
officials responsible for program awards, at least to hear from
them in terms of making the Judgment .

- I have ne further questions.

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Quayle?

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

You have made a number of recommendations for changes in
procedure. Can these changes be made administratively, or are we
going to need some statutory changes?

. Mr. DEnNsMORE. They can be made admxmstratwely, Senator :

Senator QUAYLE. In other words, you are saying that it has been
bad administration and management inefficency that have brought
on these problems and there are no defects in the present legisla-
tion that we have?

Mr. DENSMORE. There are no defects in the legislation. I think
what we are talking about is poor grant and contract administra-
tion—lack of policies and procedures to adequately protect the
interests of the Government.

Senator QUAYLE, As we rewrite the CETA law next year, wquld
it be your recommendation not to change any of the contract
procedures for employment and training programs? .

Mr. PaTtton. I do not think we would be in a position to comment
on'thdt at this time.

Senator QUAYLE. Oh, come on. Help us out. .

Let me ask the question again. Is it just crummy admlmstratlon,
or are there' some structural changgs in the law that we are, going
to have to deal with? I think it is importantgfor this committee to
know. If you do not want to answer » maybe the chairman

v .
-

Foould request you to submit it in writing for the record, but I think

this is very fundamental. Are’we just talking aboyt admmlstratlon,
or are we talking about some legislative rem

The CHAIRMAN. I agree with Senator Quayle think it is a *
fundamental question. Is the law directed too broadly, because it
does not put in enough restraints, restrictions, or suggestions; or’
does it give too much power to the Department of Labor to do

, ‘»whatever it wants to do?

Mr. DensmoRe. To the best of our knowledge, Mr. Chaxmﬁ:
there is no problem with the grant and contracting provisions in
the legislation as {t¥relates to the Department of Labor. It 1s the
administration—the gohcres and procedures.

Senator QUAYLE. t policies and procedures. So it yvould be
your reécommendation, in dealing with the legislation next year,
that wedo not need to really be that much concerned about chang-
ing the statutory language on contracting procedures for employ-
.ment and trammg programs. Is that correct?

. . . A,
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Mr. DENsMORE. That is correct, Senator.

I think that if wegfelt legislative changes were required to correct
the problems identified in our 2 reports we would have made
recommendations to the Congress in that regard. Our recommenda-
tions were directed to the Secretary of Labar so that they could be
made administratively. , §

< Senator.QuayLe. I would say the administration has got a lot of

work to do then.. . -
. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. *
The CHAIRMAN. You are welcome, Senator Quayle. . :
4 ’ What you indicated, Mr. Densmore, is that you feel as though—
well, all of you feel the procedures and the administration need to *

be tightened up.
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir; that'is correct. :
. The CaAIRMAN. You are talking about the Department of Labor's
Office of National Programs which administers about $600 million
each fiscal year in grant and contract awards under the Compre-
hensive 'Employment and Training Act and the Older Americans
Act for Employment, Training, and Related Services.
) As I understand it, you undertook this review to assess how well
* the office carried out its administrative processes. Mr. Patton, you
indicated that you felt that these mistakes, or these excesses, or
these mismanagement activities took place over the last 5 years.
Mr. ParTon. Yes, sir; it could have been over that period of time.
“The CHairmAN. Could it have been‘longer than that? .
Mr. PatTon. I could not be certain on that. , :
The CHAIRMAN. I agree with Senator Kennedy: If you found that
there was a mismanagement problemI would hope you would
refer this back to the Labor people. If%here is a mismanagement
* problem, I think you ought to chat with the managers themselves -
- topoint’it out. : -~
* . Did you think that you really needed to do that in this case, or *
- was this so eaSy to understand that any manager should be looking

at it?
g Mr. DENSMORE. ‘t'e did not think, Mr. Chairman, that it was
€5 necessary to go batk to the people that:-had been in the prior

administration, because we were dealing with systems’ policies,, pro-
cedures, and practices that have béen carried out over a periad of
time, o Y :
The CHAIRMAN. In qther words, when you did this review for me, -
. it was after Mr. Godwin and Mr. Green had left? ‘.
_Mr. DENS‘Mé)RE. That.is true on the CETA III and IV report—yes,

sir. . .
The CrAIRMAN. I see. So-there is no reason to go back to them
*  with regard to that? . .
c Mr. DENsMoRE. That is correct. . ) .

‘ The CuairMAN. Were you investigating them and doing general
"analysis while they were’in office? "o .o g .

r. DeNsMORE. We were not investigatihg any specific individ
uals. What we were looking at was the systen;by which Lal_xs
awarded its grants and contracts. .

The CuairMAN. T see. ‘Are you telling me that the GAO really
desires to stay out of fhose political décisions or decisions that .
rregard management decisionmaking? ) Con

&
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Mr. DensMORE. No, sir. I think we are tajking about manage-
ment and decisionmaking that did take place. However, what we,
are pointing out’is that there were a number of deficiencies in the
way the decisions were made. They did_not have good contractmg

policies and procedures.  * o
The CHairMAaN. Can you give us any reason, 1n your o,pmlon, .
why they did not? - L.

N

Mr. DENsMORE. No, sir.

I might say that some of .the things -that- we are talking “about”
here we have found in other Government agencies and other grant
and contract work that we have done—the type of thing such. as
lack of justification for sole source awards, inadequate. monitoring
of performance; lack of evaluation of performance by the awdrdee,
lack, of submission of ‘progress reports, and so forth. These are
typicalsof other findings that we have had in other work through-.
il;t”the*Gpvernment So this is not unique to the Department° of

r

Senator KENNEDY. What was, the answer to that last questlon"
What were you gaying?

Mr. DENsMORE. What we said, sir, was that the types of proBIems
we have identified are not unique to the Deparimnent of Labor. We
have seen them in other agencies and departments throughont the v
Federal Gevernment where we have done contract wark. 2

Jo-anéwer tp the question that you asked before, what I could not
give-you was the percentage: ,

« The CHAIRMAN You mean to tell mé this is aswidespread ap:
proach toward ‘contract management in the Federa) Government? -

. DENSMORE. In a number of instances, if you®go into other
ii ments and‘agencies, you will ﬁnd these and similar-prob- -,
ems. . J )

The’CHAIRMAN. What you are” saymg then, is that the taxpayers'>
of America are basically being ripped off be,eause of a lack of good .
management gind, controls. Are you not characterizing it that way?

Mr. DENsMORE. What we are saying is that there is a need to ,
improve contractmg policies and practices not only in the “Depart-
ment of Labor but m,other Government agencies. o« °
¥ The CHAIRMAN %O right! You back that up with some statisties. «
You day that of the 479 awards in your sample universe only 130—

27 percent—+éontained evidence of cost evaluatlon Would you fhink
that to be a serious defect?. . ) Lo -

Mr _DENSMORE.*Yes, sir. ' o ’

HAIRMAN. Do you think any manager ig any busmess in %
thxs c ntry would fail to look at cost evaluation aspects ‘of his -

e dor sy ot
DENSMORE He should-not., e .
The} CHAIBMAN Should any fnanager in the Federal‘Govern-
ment? . o
. Mr. DensMORE. No, 451r ‘
The CHAIRMAN. You say that 143 awards—30 pertent of your -
sample—hadd documented technical aspects, that is, work State-
ments and evaluations. That isa pretty small percentage, is it not?

- v

Mr. DENSMORE. Yees, sir. “
hé CHAIRMAN. ‘And y&u are saying’ thlS is s1m11ar in other »
departments throughout this Government? . .

., ~ %
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Mr. DensMoRE. | am saying that you would find these and simi-
lar problems; but we®cannot, once again, relate the percentages.
The CrairMAN. Do you consider this serious? ’

; ~

A}

Mr. DENsMORE. Yes, sir.

The CHAI
The awar
conducted for on

AN.So do 1.

Mr. DENSMORE,, Yes, sir.

]

Mr. DensMoRE. Yes, *dir.

files you sa

The CHAIRMAN. Very serious?
« .Mr. DENsMoORE. Yes, sir. .

, also indicated that negotiations were
ly one-third of the awards. Costs were negotiated
for 153 awards—32 percent. Is that serious? - -

.

The CHAIRMAN. Very serious?

~
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The Cua1RMAN..Doees any-of this shock yeu?
Mr. DENSMORE. Np, sir. [Laughter.] *° | L .
.The €HAIRMAN. Why' does it ndt. shock you, Mr. ‘Densmoré? ‘It

. shocks the heck out of me, I will tell you. Why doés it net shock

you? : . .7

Mir. DensMoRE. Because we have seen si
places, Mr. ORairman. .

The CuafrMAN: OVerall, this i§ somewhat shotking? -

» DENgMORE. Yes, sir. )

The CHamMAN. You are doggone right, it’is, LT

‘Let me ask you this: You say that megotiation oh technical
aspects occurred in 151 awards—32 percent. ‘Where these activities
did occur, they were often poorly documented and poor negotiating . .
techniques ‘were ysed. - . . .

What you are saying here'is what this thing is all .about—that is,

" we do not want this”to happen agains In other words, the individ- .
uals may be incidental in this matter. We are not out- here to try -
and rhalign anybody.”We want to step this stuff. We want to get °
the Gpvernment under control and get people so that they work in_
a dedicated fashion. There are many péople in the Government,
you are saying, who do work; but apparently.there are some who
are not doinyg it either in 'a dedicated faghion or in a competent

N

.

milar situations in other
- |

»

- fashion, Is that correct? -~
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. ‘ . o,
The CHAIRMAN. OK. You also say 34 percent of the awards -
, ~, showed no evidehce of monitoring, 47 percent showed little moni- _ *
toring, and only 19 percent shewed regular monitoring. What_do .
« . you think about that? Is that seriqus?+ 3 .
.. Mr. DeENSMORE. Yes, sir. ! ' < -
: &he CHaIRMAN. Would you want your business run that way? . »°
. . r. DENSMORE. No, sir.. Lo . Co -
” The 'CHAIRMAN. And 31 percent of ONP’s awardees failed to. .. - .
submit most of these —“70 to 80 percent of the regiijred progtess
and fiscal reports for the latest, performance period 4t the time of, .
‘our yeview.”Is that serious? . ' P e
Mr.“DensmoRE. Yes, sir, ) . . -
The CHAIRMAN. Very serious? , . 4 . -
- Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sit. Sl v .
~ .  »'The CHalrMAN: Ist t-shocking 'to you?'~ * T

" Mr. Densmorg. No, si

-
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~ The CHAIRMAN., The reason it is not shocking is that it is, as you
. said, widespread throughout the Government. Is that correct?
Mr. DENSMORE. Yess sir. . v
The CHalrRMAN. But the fact that it is widespréad throughout the
: ‘Government 8 shocking, is it not? : ,
S *Mr. DENS®ORE. Yesy sir. .
- JThe CHAIRMAN. “Twenty-four percent did not-submit most
= °  required‘reports for prior reporting perfods.” Is that serious?
© ®.  Mr. DENsMORE. Yes, sir. "~ ¢ .
.. _- ~ The€uarman. Could you run a business that way?
i -y« Mr. DENsMORE. No, sig=. .

». ' ¢ ‘The CHAIRMAN. .In.only 17.percent"of the cases where most

of the .,

1 réports were not submitted did %e find evidence that ONP tried to
obtain the missing reports.” Is that seriqus? N ot
Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sif. ~ ° ‘ |

.« The CHAIRMAN. “You said that based on your sample 82 percent
of ONP's awards were renewals. I know this may be an unfair,

. question—and you can answer it that you think, it is unfair—but
would you have issued renewals under those circumstances?

., Mr. DEnsMoge. I think the point we are tryingyto ke, Mr.
Chairman, is that when’you are going to renew, it wouldbe a good
practice to evaluate the awardee’s performance to see whether or

’ -not he is doipg an adequate job and should have#he grant re-

. newed. If he is doing an inadequate job, you may want to think
about another awardee to perform the award. -,

“The CHAIRMAN. Would you make awards if you did not have this
kind ‘of evaluation—the kind that you are suggesting should have
been.changed &t the Department of Labér? . '

Mr. DEnsMORE. No, sir. K . :
The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. “
Senator Kennedy? .
\ Senator KEnNNEDY. With all respect, I think you.were doing a
| review at.a time when individuals who had had responsibility for
those departments; Had left the Government. Since what happened
during their service is obviousige going to reflect on them and their
professional careers, it does seem to me, just as a member of this
committee, that it would be useful, wise, and helpful to this com-
. mittee that those individuals be asked about the reasons for the
problems that you have identified here. They are out of Govern-
ment; they are doing other things. We are trying to make the
judgment whether these are administrative deficiencies-Some have
su%g&ted that they are individual deficiencies.

- In any event, you are not an investigative in that. sense or

prosecutorial part of the Government, but I do think that in fair-

. ness to those individuals it is valuable to have that information.

The other point is. this: We are talking about sole source con-

. . tracting; and as I'understand it, the Defense Department has 12

* million contracts of which 60 percent are sole-solrce, amounting to
" $45 billion in 1980. 4 - ¢

. Every time they give a sole source, they publish that. They give

30 days of public notice. It does not prohibit the sole source, but it

does require notification, so that interested committees or others in

* the Department who have responsibilities, have the opportunity to
. examine that. Maybe that is a useful step. “
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It does seem to me that given your responses to these ‘questions
our committee ought to be willing to work with the Covernment
Operations,Committee of the Senate and the House equivalent as
we view thé contracting pxocedures for all agencies of Government
and make some recomme'ndationsﬁs i v .

I just want to indicate to you, Mr. Chairman, that I would be -,
more than willing to work closely with you and the other members
of this committee*to see what can be done in terms of the contract.
ing procedures, whether it applies to these programs or other pro-
grams, and see if we cannot find ways to try to insure that the
kind of tight process and procedures are established to insure that
the public’s funds will be protected.

No one who listened this. morning could help but be enormously
distressed by the failure of procedures An the past. How lpng that
has gone on, I guess that is difficult for us to assess. The fact is
that it has gone on, and it is unacceptable, and the indications of
these witnesses that it is going on in other agencies of Government
make it totally unacceptable as well. :

I would certainly hope that on this important issue we would not
Jjust let thisehing go by, with one hearing where everyone is in
here todaygand out tomorrow. We have some very important re-
sponsibilities that we have been reminded of in the course of this
hearing, and I just want to indicate my fuil cooperation and sup-
port in seeing what can be done, whether in this Agency or any of
the agencies we have jurisdiction over, or the extent to which we
can work with our other colleagues to try and remedy this situa-
tien. . .

I want to thank the panel for their appearance here.

* The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. ; i

Senator Quayle? .

Senator QUAYLE. Let me just ask one further question. Do" you
feel that the Department of Labor has failéd to set aside ‘enough
resources, personnel, and money,to properly ddminister the con-
tract procedures? .

. Mr. Densmore. We did not address that, Senator; and I do not
think we can r2ally-answer that with any basis.

Senator QUAYLE. In other words, you do not have any comment
on whether they in fact paid enough attention in the matter of
personnel and availability of money to' make sure, there was proper
monitoring, evaluation, and onsite inspections?

The CHAIRMAN. That is a good question. They had people in
place; did they not? There are all these jobs that could have done it
if they had wanted to do it, could:ithey not? .

Mr. DENSMORE. Yes, sir. There are people' who do have that
responsibility, - ’ ) .
The-CHAIRMAN. And they are being paid by the Federal Govern-

‘ment—some of them quite well—are they not? .

Mr."DENsMoRE. That is_right. The question that- we cannot
answer is, do they_ have enough staff and fanding for monitoring

urposes. We did not address these questions in our work. What we

ound was a number of cases where proper ‘award procedures were
not being followed. - 4 v

Senator QuayLe. But they had the personnel to do7't. It just

simply was not being done? . .




(i
Mr. DensMORE. They had the personnel certainly fo do much
more of it than was being done. I cannot answer whether or not
they had enough to do everything that should have been done.
The CHairMaN. All right. That is fair. ot :
We want to thank you, and § want to personally thank Senator
Kennedy for his cooperation and recognition that these hearings
are important. &
. I encourage all of our ¢olleagues in the other committees as well,
just from listening to you today, that we ought, to be holding these
pversight hearings, and we ought to see that this type of contract-
ing stops and that we get some sense ipto the Federal Government
gnd into the utilization of taxpayer funds. - .
Everybody gets irritated, and some people may get maligned,
- because of improper procedures, improper methods, improper man-

, agement, and improper admijnistration in these areas. It is not fair °
to anyoneconcerned{ Tt :

I think that if these hearings have qne salutory effect it is going
to be that I think everybody in the Federal Government is going to
have to statt thinking twice before they ignore normal and reason-
able mahagement processes ahd procedurés with régard to giving

* out taxpayer moneys.
In.this particular case, I am shocked by the fact that $455,000
" goes out to allegedly help people get jobs and not one person gets a
*job in 10 months. I think of little programs all over this country
where they are really busting their guts to get some of these young
kids jobs, especially these young blacks—46 percent unemployed 2
months ago, and 37 percent now—and we blow $500,000 down the
drain because of improper management techniques. ‘ )

This kind of stuff, I think, has got to stop; ang this committee is
going to do everything in its power to get it to stop. And you
fellows have played a very important role in‘this process today. I
think your testimony goes beyond this committee. i

> It is shocking that it écurs in the Department of Labor, but it is

also shocking that it is occurring elsewhere throughout Govern-

ment—this albatross that every one of us pays for.

* Thank you so much: We appreciate your coming.
[The prepared statement of Mr. Ahart follows:]
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Swnmzm‘ OF GREGORY 'J  AHART, DirecTor, HUMAN Rx-souacm Division,
GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE R

- Mr. Chairman and Gommittee members, we are pleased to be »
AN

here today to discuss our two recent reports on Labor’'s adqu-

,lstration of 1ts emplofment and training activities under titles

e ‘

11 and Iv of the Comprehensxve Enployuenc and Lraxnxng Act oE
- 1373 (C’TA) (23,0 S.C. 801, as amended by Public Law No. 95-524).
CETA was enagted to provxde job training and employment opoortu-
nities Eor economxcafiy dxsadvantaged, unemployed, and under-

e empLoyed persons 2nd to assute that training and other services

lead to maximum employment opportunxtxes and, enhanced selE—

sufficiency. Both reports poxnted to weaknesses in Labor's 2

-

.
dadhrds practices which could hamper it in| achieving the act's
U.l : . - A - -

objectives.

-, ¢ The Exrse report, 1ssued to you as Chairman of the Committee
. r on Augusc 28, 1981, 1s entitled "Labgr Needs to Better Selecc;
_Mdnitor, apd Evaluate Its Empfoyment and Trginlng Awardees®
(éRD—Bl—lll). This report was our first comprehensive look
at how the Offile of Natignal Prograns, hereafter referred to

as ONP, withlin Labor s Employment and Lraxnxng Admxnzstratxon,

-
e

adminxsters its grant and contract awards. ' ONP administers
* x

- N
several programs for pers¢ns with severe dxsaduantageé in labor
markets through four §rogram oEEices'under authorjity contained
in CETA title III. it also administers a program authorized by

title’ IX of the Oldev Americans Act (42 U.S.C. 300l and 3056),

.

as amended by the Qlder American Amendmgnts of 1975,

.*® oOur second report, sent to you on August 31, 1931; is
. ‘ . .
‘; - entitled "Information on funding Commithents From Coriprehen-

° ' ~ . )
] sive Employment and Training A&t Titles IZIT and IV During '

) o . . ‘, - s ~ R
2 2 P . . . - ~
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Fiscal Year 1981" (HRD-81-145). This report discussed how .

~

“tabor made many awards during the clqpxng months of the past

admin:stration. These gwards werk administered by ONP under.-

-

\ . !
CETA t:tle III and by the Employment and Training Administra-

tion's Office of Youth Programs under CETA title IV, Title IV

»

'provides for a broad range of’empioyment and training programs’

. -

»
t> improve the employability of youths and to experiment with

methods' for achzev;né this objective. While many of the awards

~

» fod -
‘we reviewed were for youth programs, the award documents were
- . ’

signed by three ONP o{fxcxals. Th}s was done'beéawse Office
of Youcﬁ Programs! offic:als were not delegated auEhorxty to
sign grant or contract awards.

" LABOR NEEDS TO. BETTER SELECT. N . o

MONITOR, AND EVALUATE ITS " '
EMPLOYﬂENT AND_TRAINING AWARDEES" .

The objectxve of our August 28 report was to conprehensively v o

evaluate *ow ONP administered its employnent and training awards»'

LT A

We reviewed a statistical, sample of 175 awardS»from an estimated_
universe of 479 awards made in fiscal year 1979., The 1979 awards ..

-ﬁére chosen because, at the time of our fieldwork, the awards
'

were 1n place long enough to enable us to evaluate.GNP's adminis-

"tration of them. We made a statistical sample and were abie to -
project our sam;ie results to the universe Of, 1979 ONP awards.
" Since Le were interestbd.in ONP's admidisgrative practices
é
for awarding éhd administering 1ts awards, we did notﬁvisi;'

* awardees to assess how well the service delivereng carried out

awé;d activities or to what‘eﬂtent the client populations ' 't
, X ..
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benefised. We found alfumber of weaknesses in ONP's procedures*

>

$ .
¥ k ,and praceice’s throughout the award process. ONP
Y o

- - N
‘ --often used sole source awards without adequately ._E .
P .

N justx%yxng them; ®

. «~—~rarely evaluated or negotiated award proposals

-

sufficiently before funding them;
, -~-sometimes authorized,’without adequate safeguhrds,
awardees to start work before the award was Exnalxzed-

, ' --di1d not consxstgntly and adequately monitor awardee

- L
peréormance to 1insure award terps were met; and

vt .

! -—seldom evaluated awardees bef/ﬁe renewing theip

awards. L .

JUse of sole source awardss .
. Offesiné all qualified individuals or' organizations the
opportunity to compete Eqr awards is an acc%pted prlncxple for
a obtainxhg better work agreements and/or lower costs. While
i ocqasionally competing for awards is not,practidél or appro-
priate, we believe the princxple of apen comﬁztftxon‘should'
. be the preferred method for making awards. Because of the
advantages‘of conpetxtively made ' awards, any sole source award

should be fully justified as to why no other potential awardees

. p
. . v

. ,were considered, .

DNP did not make extensive use of competition and seldom
’

1
.

adequ9telf~)ustxfied its sole sourge awards" ‘Overall, ONP con-

* °  sidered more,than one applicant only 21 percent &f the time

{102 aﬁhrds). Of the other' awards, apout 50 percent (237 -




»

Vn»“ ‘

-,

. [
Zvaluating oroposals and"

\J
awards) were made bdsed on fqrmula allocations, 1/ and .29 percent

(140 awards) were, made on a sole source hasis for special proj-
b

ects 2/ without consxderxng other organizations. For the soecxal
project awards hade on a solb source bpasis, the records seldom

1ndicated why ONP. di1d not consxder Other potential awardees.
: .o

negotiratihg with applicants

; ’
Labor regulations require that each funding proposal contain
. : [
2 narrative Jescription of the proposed program and an adequate

sudget justification. Before making the award, ONP should fully

'evaluaﬁe both the cost and technxcal aspects of ohe proposal. .

. .

wrén proolens are identified, ONP should negotiate wxgp the
. t

applicant to reacs the most advantaggous agreement to the -
~ 1
Goverament. . e
'

Of the 479 awards in our sample universe, only 130 award
files (27 peréenf) contained evidence of cost evdluation and
*

only 143 (30 percent) documented techyical aspects (work state-

Awdrd.files al'so indicated that -

o

ments) of the evaluatign.
e 0 s .

negotiations were conducted for only one-third of the awards:
costs were negotiated for 153 awards (32 percent), and negocxa-
tion on technical aspects occurred 1in 151 awards (32 percent)
whers these activxtxeg dxd occur, they were often poorly, docu-

*
mented and poor negotxatxng techniques were used.

v

1/These awards were made oy allocatidg funds to elxgibie and
quaiifying organizations based on the size of the population
.to be serve and, for Indian programs, income and unemploy-
‘ment levels.

2/0Other than formula awards and awards for‘nacional{y«competed
farmworker projects. .

-4
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In addx ion, many of the awards approved by ONP _did not

adequa;glyzaescrxbe what che awardee proposed to do or justify
ghe pranned use. of funds. Proposals contatned vague narrative
progxam degc:xpcions, and salary schedules were often wrong. .
7 a fe&‘gases, awards were made with no }uscxficaéxon as to
ho; fands -would be used. For example, the work. statement for

a $1.3 million aWard to provide job training in the automotive,
a;rzcultural xmplemenc,'and arrcrafe xndustriés drd not specify
any skills or trades the enrollees were supposed to learn. 1In
another case, a 55.3 mirllion award hai‘nec budget errors of

)
nd subsequent i

::grly $1.6 m1111on tn the original award
1fications--$688,700 in the origihal b ; $484,800 in
the fxrsc&modxficaCLoq, and $394,700 1in

fringe penefics.~-‘ . , : .

Preaward, work authorizations

N . .. B
One of ONP'S'program offices often provided 1its potential

\ .
awardees with ppeaward work authorization leccers'i/ allowingr

Foe ’
1/Federal Procu;emenc Regulations (41 GPR 1~ 3 408) and Labor
procurement regulations (41 CFR 29-3.408) authorize the use
of a "letter contract” as a preliminary contractual instru-
ment whicp authorizes the contractor to start, work when (1}
the interests of che Government demand that the contractor ﬁ}
“pe given a binding ‘commitment so that work can start
.immediately and (2), negotiation of a definitive contract
""to meet the orocurement need is not posslble. ONP issued
both "letter contracts” and "letter grants? in our sample
univnrse. An official in Labor® s Office. of the SOLLchOr
told Bs that ‘there is no gpecific authorization for an ar-
rangement similar te a a."letter contract"-&ﬁéch will resulc

,¥1n 3 grant. However,' he told us thaty sinc "letter Ton-

s tracts™ are binding.dontradts, .” leCCer .grants"” would almo
be “tewed a%bbanLQQ grant awards. Since the purpose o¥ .
;the letter’'cpntract and letter grant authorizations was .
Che same, we are calllnq theq "pregward Kcrk authorxza!an
lette 5f
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R . «&nem to start work and incur costs before the actual awards
f o \\ . g ’ ‘.
» were finalized. .. : oo . L.
N e "\ A4 M v . . . 14
. - ) -
4 » Labor's Acting Solicitor at the time of our review told
& .

us thay the preaward authorization letters constitute binding
. agreements between ONP and awardees and legally obligate ONP !

£0 reimburse awardees for allowable costs incurred before the

. - awards are Exnalxzeg. The Acting Solxcifop also told ‘us that,
. 1f negotiations should fail to produq?'an award, ONP would be
. legally required to pay any program cgsts incurred by the
awardee up to the point of denial. = 3 //’
. .. yone of the ONP preaward a@thotization letters contained
sufficient language to protect tnsjcovernment's intdrests.
" Exanples of' safeguards that were seldom found in the authoriza- -
tion letters included a dollar lxmit on costs authotized to be

incurred, a statemext of work to be performed, and a cutoff
Vo

.

date for the authorization. - ,
- s

. . L4 .
. Monitoring ,of awardee progress .

Yonitoring is the process by which the Government reviews ¢ -

.

b

awardees' progress to make certain that it receives the éoods .
or services for which it pays. However, the award files in’

. our égmple unive:se showed little evidence of aétive monitoring,

throigh trips, cnt:espondence, or other Labor-initiated contacts ¢

.

. with thg éuardees. Thirty-four percent of the awards showed no -

v

. evidence of *gnicoring, 47 percent showed little monitorﬁng,
and only 19 percent showed regulat monitoring. Whlle a primary
method of monitorxng is reviewing awardees'’ progress reports .

. . :equired\by award te:n7, 31 percent nf ONP'S awardees f;xled to

- - e’ . . ’ .) '
L] P =
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submx' most (70 to 80 percent) of the required progress and Exscal
R . reporcs Eor the lacesc performance per1od at the time of our
review. Twency—qur~9e§cen; did not ‘submit most of the required

reports for prior reporting periods. In only 17 percent of th% ’

qases where most reports were not submitted did we find evidence

° .

~ . v
that ONP tried to obtain the missing reports.

.o M » e Y -

finally, .when ONP representatives identified awardee

pronslens, they did not always attempt to resolve them. In addi-

> .

tion, we found many problémé that CQe representatives had nog

identified. .
LY . .
. - For example, although one awardee's statement of work
. ‘ - , ‘
! showed 1t would undertake eight tasks, the files showed no |

‘ ‘evidence of ‘anything being ddne on seven of the tasks. The\

-~ ' before renewing awards . )
. N - » v v .

A majer factor 1a a repnewal decision should be the adwardee's
< [ - N - i

. performance under the preceding award. However, ONP did not
" [
- require that awardees' performance be evaluated before';he awards N
4
were renewed. Based on our sample,.a"percenc of ONP's awards

v

. were tenewals, and Ohk;713 percent had any meanxngful evaluacion.-

' Lack J? sepa:acxon of grant and ‘ »., \ ©
contract _manigement from progtam . P .
> managem responsibilities - . .

Most, of ONP's problems stemmed from Lapor's failure to '
- ' /. -
separace.granc-qu ¢ontract managenent responsibilities from”

1 ' : ' s *

prograa responsf&xlicxes. The ONP officials charged with

.
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ONP representative said that he had done nothing regarding !

. the .apparent lack of activity on the seven tasks. . $'
Evaluating project perfeormance - S

-
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i

_‘}gsuring that jood award management practlices were followed
- N
were also responsible for accomplishing program objectives. L.

Labor specialists®in grant and contract management were seldom

LnVOIVQQ 1n ONP award activities. Consequently, most of the

award activities, such as evaluating and negotiating oroposals,
e AT
were handled by program staff who placed little emphasis on
following jood gragt and contracting practices. *\_
P ‘ . L]

Recommenda&tions and . ’

Labor response .

As a result of the problems we found, we made several recom~-

nendations to the Secretary of Labor. Among these are that the
4

’ v

5 ’ .

~
~-make gsgater use of competitive awards for 1ts speciql

Secretary direct ONP to

projects andefully justify any sole source award,
B .
--require program offices to fully carry out and document
. e B
all evaluations of proposels and negotiations with -
1 Wt ’

applicants, ™y, » B
. § -
1

--require that preaward authorization letters specifically
° !

state what the Government and éwardees have agreed upon

to protect the Government's Lntérests, [

-~place a greater emphasis,dn 1ts monitoring activities, .

i
. and ot . . ’
’ - ’ .
~  --prepare written assessments of an awardee's performance
. L3

¢

under Prior awards before refunding the awardee.
*

The Sectetary should also separate ONP's grant and cantract
v 2

\
M \

maskgemént functions, including grant and contracting ogfxcer

Authority, from its prsgtam management responsibilities,
. . b .
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), <, Labor has fresponded positively to our recommendations and
. J /// "1s taking actions to implement them. : ~

. }
’ * INFORMATION ON FUNDING COMMITMENTS N y
FROM COMPREHENSIVE EMPLOYMENT AND )
TRAINING ACT TITLES YII AND IV \

DURING FISCAL YEAR 19817 T ¢

.

The ‘primary objective of bur August 31 report was to address

N

concerns relating to Labor's CETA titles III and l¥ awards from

September 1, 1980, through January 31, 198l1. We made a detailed

analysis ¢f a selecced sample of awards and reviewed the opera-

' tion of the CETA title III/IV steering commx:tée. ) .

Detaxled analysis of a : . :
seiected sample of awards |’ °

The sample cho®en consisted onL§ of awards administered

.

by ONP and the O0ffice”of Youth Programs because.these offices*

14
administered 89 percent of the ‘#tles III and IV discretionary®™

-

.Eunds during the specified time frame. We identified a universe
PE 193 awards, 88 adminietered by ONP and ios by the Office of
Youth Programs, and subseq&entf? aﬁalyzed 15 ONP and 19 Office
of Youth Programs' awards. . -
netailed analysis of these 34 awards 1/ further substan~

tiated the findings contained in our earlier report and showed

‘that good contract and grant procedures were not always adhered
- A}

to duping the ‘award process. Following are some examples.’
. \ ‘

" -

The purpose of the proposed $17S 790 award was to study

alternatives for 1hcreasxng the employability oE dlsadvahtaged

1/The awards involved 16 awardees in that some received
multiple awalrds. .

[mc LTy

e . . . ) . .
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N L]

o ‘e e,
¢ adolescent nothe:s by identxfyxng tesources and developing s .

,' resource dgregtqrxes to provxde career 1n§ormatxon and guxdance.

P

v

Our review snowed-
.

-The Offtce’of Youth Programs' representatxve r:esponsx.b].‘=
’

for this contract, recommgnded agaxnsc the award and

never comp;eted the’ negotxatxon because (1) the oroposed

.statement of .work ‘ax‘ed to oresent a sufficiently

unders"andaSIe and, defenszble approach and (2) the

objectives were "a mish mash of evaluatiop, technxcal
, .
assistance and di¥ect provision of services.” o -
N
1

-~The £armer Admxnxst*ator of ONP forwarded a p:eaward
- authorization on January l:, 1981, to start lncurrxng

L] .
Q cosgs ot $20,000 for the perxod Januarv 19 t:hr:ough

’
~;,/"\ngruary la, 1981, despite the Qffice ofy Youth Programs’

o= W

\ representative's recomnendatxon against the award. . _.

AgES
--The Offlce of Youth programs' representatxve said there” ~
was no apparent reason for Labor X0 award thxs contraqt
¥
ﬁaecause of its limited impact upon the labor market..

~=On April 2, 1981, Labor notified the awatdee by tele~

gram tﬁat the awgrd was being termzna;ed for the

-

>
convenxence Qf the Government. Accordinyg to a Labbr

contractxné ‘services offxcial, Labor paid the awardee

.
322,953 and closed out the award. - ‘o

e
Example 8

. - ’ .
The awardee was a design, engineering, and analysis firm

» d IO TN
specializing in solar environmental Systems, ener&y technoloqy
L] .

’

o

-
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~ A\d

-

E

e,

»
8rudies, and product serwicing and ma.rket:ing.

- .00

. - B
PN
L)
The company 1s
\ ' ! -
a tugtom,manufacturer/fabricator of &ner
» g

tracts this awardee r'é'c'exved dunn?; the

ems and devites.

- Qne o§ the con
° ) . ﬁ {
specified time frame was for $455,570, osovering the perqu'“

N 0
1981. The award was finalized

Octoter 15, 1980, to ober. 14,
n R [\ °|

for she purpose of establishing a Hispanic

on December 9, ‘1980',

[

\QE: en though.the GNP representat}.ve responsible for this
~

‘confract.y wag \concerned about thdf contractor!' s”capa?xlxty,

M N
T 1the rxro\j\ebtf was funded at the insistence of the former "\

- -

.8

Admmxstramr >E ONP. '

&£ o
’--Accq‘;d xqg ,r;o "the o)

LTIy
> \ k place on December 5, l%otaboqt_z_mom:hs aftﬁ: .

.

¢ .
representatxbe, the negotiations

.award.

, no one ;nad receiyed mployme.nt as a result of
~ L]

»
~

*aﬁa'rd L

‘. 3 . .
July 10, 1981, telegram\ the awardee was informed

N ¢ ==1In

. '

e s that the contract will not b refunded’ or’ extended -

¢ a.‘ >, S ~
.o ‘v\', when it expires 1in October 1881. .

o .
RIC * 7. L )
. . , .

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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Opdxation of the title III/IV -
steeripg committee

. -
he operation of a special”,

Another concern related to
[} . P

departmental committee established to review 'g:ant and contract

-
-«

progosals. Our work showed'that, thxiou?h a September 25, 1979,
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memorandum, the Secretary of Labor established a steering com-

mittee to overgee the use of CETA c‘;.cle IIT discretionary funds.
In th}s memorandum tbeysécretarg designated four xndxviq&als to
s1t as a committee toO appréve or disapprove expenditures }%lated
to the approved fxscal year 1980 title III funding plan. The
~undxng plan 1s che document that ONP prepares as a guide detail-
1ng the projects this offxée hopes to fund during che'fxscal Yei:'
Thjs compxt:ee also approved\pr dxsapprovéd awards from the CETA
title IV funding plan, although‘we found no,sxmxlat memoranQum
authorizing this action. ‘ ’ e

-
Ae contacted each of the. four committee members £o discuss
.

thexr role and responsxbxlic{es. One member declined to talk with

us. Th\ ochér'chrée qenerally'thouqﬁt that their role and respon-
r - .

sibtlities were (l) to review the award rroposals for merit-from

their respective organizational pogxg;ons'and {2) to ensure some
A\
measure of accountabilaty of the funds being spent, The decisions

’ @
they made on the award proposals were done on a consensus basis
|54 AN
.

- and not by votind, D

0y

. We found no written criteria to explain why these i1ndivid-

,

4 . 4
uals were appointed, no dates for their terms of appointments,
l

and no érxzcen operating procedufes detailing how they were
supposed to carry out their responsxbxlxtxes, .
Our review showed that determining if steerxng committee
actions were approprxate\was difficult because records of meet-
ans were not well maxntaxned.- According to an ONP official,
sgparate minutes were to be kept on titles III and IV award

,actionse The title III minutes do feflec: what proposals were
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((:rﬁac dctions were taken; however, the minutes do
. ‘ ®
not show who was present, what was discussed, about each proposal,
..
or how the decisions were made.
\

\
had no recorded minutes.
/

asgsistant to rhe committee, only handwritten notes were

considered a

Meecings‘reqardxné §1c1$ IV, on

L
According to a former

-
!kepc on
prxace

clcle v pr4gram stagf were notified of the -committee's actions.

the: other hand,

che proceedings, and these werd descroyed once the appr

CURRENT ADMINISTRATION ACTIONS
*IN RESPONSE TO GAO'S REPORTS

@

LN

Labor's Employment and Training AdminxstrQCLon established
o

The task force

[}
a task force to address the problems we found.

was comprised of Labor officials with diverse skills) insluding

@
specialists 1n contracting, financial fanagement, management

analysis, and progranm assessment. The task force is developing

*
a directive designed to establish procedures for improving the

- . .
Employment and Training Administration's awards process, which
xncludes ONP gnd the offxce of Youth Programs.:

We have met and dxscussed “the proposed dxreccxve with Labor

officxal; on several occasions. Although at the time of our last
{

{
N Y
meeting the directive ﬂ%d not been finalized, the actions Labor

-~

officials told us they planned to take appear fo be an effective-
L}

mears of xmproﬁinq the adginistration of its award activities!
V.

« -
-

- - . - ;e
L - i

Mr. Chairman, that conq;udgg our statgment. We will be

happy to respond to any questions you or other members of the

—

Committee may have.,

o
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gt)? ) PUSH FOREXCELLENCE ING 930 East S0In Steet Cncago hengrs 6615 (312) 373-3366

N 3

* 1

#* 2RO OF DALCTORS HAND OF (L IVERED

2000 L Jotaon '/ 4 .
- & e board
- OMIPS A}

Ce. Pims

Noona Coeca . * . .
Thomas P Lowts s B
Potoert. Samn Sae Bere ~

October 2, 1981 °

.""'.,,.: S The Honoroble Orrin G. Hatch '

,“:.",,m" Chalrman ; -
: - ¢ Cormittee on Lebor and

Vo Provalt 42, Human Resources . .

3.';.‘.““""7 . United States Senate f

O doie Mope P, @ Mashington, D.C. 20510‘

oy o Ovesee Dear M® Chairman;: .

-* '

=

Asotard Doer Your letter of Septembpr 24, 1981, sddressed 1o the Executlve’

omber Director of PUSH For Exce!i¥hce, Inc., hos been glven to me for
enswer end reply. “r >
<
The eariler letter trom your Commiftes, dated July 10, 1981,
N b s glven to the Comptroller of our orgenlzation for response,
Unfortunately, Mr. Ashford, the comptroller met with hls unt imely
death before he i'“ able fo respond. This caused the deleys

.In arswer 1o your questions, we wish to flrst state that we
ore willing to cooperate fully with your,Committes, Also, |,
- wish 1o state thet with respect to the Labor Department Grant

(CETA) made to PUSH For Excellence, Inc., the following facts ere .

stated In response fo your questions. a

. ¥
. (1} The grant, was awarded In mld-Jonuary 1981,
. . (2) PUSH For Excellence, Inc., on Its own, ferminated
. the grant on September 29, 1961, . N
Ly
(3} As of this writing, PUSH For Excellence, inc., Is
A ot edministering e CETA grent.
.- -
N . . ’ o= % :
oo v o.
B .
) I -
LY .
- i . . ,
N \ o
’ 4 , Tt (I '
o -
i ’ ~
U - .
. .
4 0
' 3 » . !m /
b » . - - ﬁs,
o :- ~ ‘A PN . g’@ ,
- 3 ' . B B

o T W Sy oon ¢ ST .
s a oL . . T SN ;
S s T < S > - d

~




ERI

m—

O

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

*,

The Honorable Orrin G. Hatch -

Octoler 2, 1981

Page Two . -

to me at mdy address Indlicated below, -----.

» <

-t

€4) "PUSH For Excellence, Inc., has not entered Into any

- sub-contract nor "second tler” (sub-sub) contract.
Further, we co not presently have any service project
‘contghctd nor dld we enter Into any curing the tlme
the grant was actlve. - '

(5Y In view §f our answers glven above, [t Is evident that
we have rot made any payments 1O sub~cContractors.

. .
Should you have any further questlons please dlrect them

v

Slincerely,

Sulte 1600
. The 1liumlnating Bullding
55 Public Square
. Cleveland, Ohfo 44113
. (216) 241-1835.

Hand delivered coples to: Mr. Dan Glll/

Mr. Ray Mollenhoff *

Cormittee on Labor and Human Resources

Ms. Maggle Peak, Acting Comptroller,
Opepation PUSH, tnc.

‘ *  Jamgs L. Felder, Esq., Vice President
for Adminlstration ™
\ . Operation PUSH, Inc. ‘
IS .
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The CHAIRMAN. Our next witness will be the Assistant Secretary
for'Employment and Training, M& Angrisani.

Mr. Angrisani, would you raise your tight hand? Do you swear to
tell the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help
you God?

Mr. ANGRIsaNL. I do.

The CuarMAN. Thank you. You may proceed.

[y

Cel
STATEMENT OF HON. ALBERT ANGRISANI, ASSiSTANT SECRE-

TARY FOR EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING, DEPARTMENT OF
LABOR ! : \ o

Mr. ANGRrisant. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. i
-- I-am-pleased to appear before you today to discuss the funding
and management of djscretionary programs under titles III and IV
of the Comprehensive Employment and Praining Act—CETA.

This administration, as you well know, is dedicated to the effi- -
cient and effective opefation of all Federal progfams. It is our *
intefit at the Department of Labor that CETA programs be operat-
ed in the most cost-efficient manner possible and that programs .
achieve the stated goals of the act. Our management of CETA over
the next year will continue to be directéd at realizihg these pur-
poses. - - AN .

The integrity of the Employment and Training Administration’s

# management of CETA discretionary programs has been of great
concern to me since my first day in office. When I arrived at ETA I
quickly became aware that there was congiderable confusion in
contracting and funding of these programs. Specifically, the follow-
ing situation hecame apparent to me: .-

Spending plans for discretionary programs under CETA titles III
and IV were apparently oyersubscribed by approximately $42 mil-
lion. :

In many instances, proper contracting procedures were apparent-
ly not followed. - .

There were no clear audit requirements or performance gtand-
ards for contractors.

There was extensive reliance, on nencompetitive or sole-source
funding of discretionary programs. .

Letters and telegraphic cantracts were frequently and inappro--

. priately utilized. : , :

There was no systematic monitoring of contractors and grantees.
My early perception of this situation has now been confirmed by
two recently Yeleased ‘reports of the Gengral Accounting Office—

GAO--on this- subject which were discussed earlier. These two

reports, along with followup consultations with. GAOQ staff, have
given us valuaBle insights as to the shape and dimensions of tfie
internal management problems related to our CETA titles III and

IV discretionary programs as well as useful guidange on how these

problems should be remedied. T
Bringing order to the CETA titles III and IV d scretionary pro-

grams, was one of the greatest challenges I faced during my early
weeks in office. I think that this challenge was met in a way that
reflects great credit upon the Department. I would now like to

summarize the actions that were taken in those early weeks.
e W e .

-
]
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On Jdnuary 2], 1981, our first day in office, an' immediate freeze
on any further obligations of -Federal funds was imposed. This step
was taken on the basis of information that procurement activities
for CETA titles III and IV discretionary programs were out of
control. Available resources and spending plans apparently had
been oversubscribed by a wide margin. Within days, ETA staff
developed reports on the extent to which these funding plans were

oversubscribed as well as a complete inventory of the hundreds of |

contracts and grants that were «frozen in the procurement pipe-
line.” s

Over the course of the following 10 weeks, we undertook a review
of each grant and contract that had been awarded under the fiscal
year 1981 budgets for discretionary resources under CETA titles III
and IV. I personally supervised this process and spent much time
reviewing information and assessments concerning several hundred
grants and contracts. > g

As a result of our review, we tefminated more than 20 contracts
and reduced the funding levels for more than 100 others. All other
contracts were short-funded only through the end of the ygar (or
sooner,'in some cases), to allow sufficient time for a more thorough

mrev‘iew of the contracts.

At the same time, we instructed staff to evaluate the perform-
ance of each discrétionary program contractor and grantee and to
thoroughly review any auydits of these contractors and grantees
prior to future funding. .

. By the end of March 1981, we had arrived at new spending plans
. for both CETA titles III and IV discretionary programs that were
not only in balance but also designed to bring about a smoother
transition to the reduced funding levels projected. for fiscal year
1982. That we had regained control over our budget was amply
demonstrated by our .ability to absorb the midyear rescissions of
$17.5 million from title III and $50 million from title IV in a
manner that resulted in minimal disruption to program operations.

While we ware able to handle the immediate situation through
these concerted management actions, we alsq needed to change the
system to insure that such problems wquld, not happen again.
Therefore, we undertook a review of contracting procedures in ETA
and. found them deficient in a number of respects.

For example, there was no fightly contro}léd formal process gov-
erning contracting. Therefore, I established a task forge to develop
a new process and procedures fo be used by ETA staff for develop-

ing, awarding, and ‘overseeing jndividual contracts and grants in’

ETA. /

The task force worked under my direct,/ oversight and ircluded
highly qualified Department of Labor employees having expertise
in .Federal grocur t procedures, financial management and
control, general aémz' istration of employment and training pro-

rams, and management analysis. The task force also worked close-
y with staff of the Office of the Solicitor on clarification of legal

issues and with the Office of the Inspector General for advice on

audit and investigatory matters,

I directed the task force to design a system to insure proper
monitoring, auditing, and followup. Where this was not done for-
mally, there.would be required notification to my office and the

1 ‘ ' ‘ ) '7 .
29 .
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Office of the Inspector General. The goal is to have procedures in
place making it clear exactly what is to'be done and, where those
procedures are’not followed, to require an explanation and justifi-
cation to the Assistant Secretary as to why they were not.

The hew procedure$ are being implemented through the issuance
of a formal standing agency directive, thus helping to insure a
long-lasting impact in terms of avoiding future recurrences of the
problems’] have mentioned. I have already sent a copy of the draft
directive to the committee and would be pleased to make an'updat-
ed version available today. It also has been shared with the GAO,
the Inspector Genergl, the Solicitor of Labor, and other congres-
sional committees. %%e have received a number of useful sugges-

tions and are in the process of incorporating them in the directive. .
directive will strengthen ETA’s award and adminis-

I believe thi
tration of contracts and grants in the following areas:

First, a more formalized and open process for funding titles III
and IV discretionawpeprograms, I am instituting a formalized inter-
mal planning process, to determine which programs are to be
funded under the.diséretionary.account. The formal plan will be
utilized as the sole basis for funding discretionary programs under
titles III andMV. After the plan is approved at the departmental

level, it will be shared with OMB and the Congress. Anyone wish- .
ing to have a proposal funded will have to go through this formal

planning process or an amendment to the plan.
Second, more extensive use of competitive proeedures to award
contract ‘grants. As a result of my direction it is now ETA’s policy

to make maximum use of competitive award p§>cedures when issu-

ing contracts and grants.
The CramrMAN. I am glad to hear that. R
* Mr. ANGRISANI. Except for those programs that, by law or DOL

regulations, require the issuance of grants to agencies or organiza-

tions o a formula basis—for example, CETA prime sponsors and
State employment security agencies—it is npw dur poliy to require
all awards to be made competitively .unless it can be unquestiona-
bly justifiéd and documented that a noncompetitive contract or
grant would be in the best interests of the Government.

Third, more rigorous assessment of petformance demonstrated by
contractors and grantees befoere funding is renewed. We are now
requiring that the performance of individual contractors and grant-
ees be assessed and documented in -detail before any decision is
made to issue them new funding agréements. This applies to old
contractors as well as new ones. I would like to emphasize that this
assessment process will include determinations as to whether or
not the contractors and grantees have fulfilled their responsibilities
relative to audit resolution and debt collection. Preaward reviews
will be required to determine the financial management capabili-
ties of sew contractors or grantees with whom the Agency contem-
plates doing business.

Fourth, more thorough evaluation and negotiation of contract
and grant proposals. At my direction, stricter evaluation standards
are bein% issued to insure that.contract and grant proposals are
thoroughly evaluated by ETA staff and that negotiations with pros-
pective contractors and grantees are conducted in a rigorous
manner and are properly dom\xmented in the official written re-

‘.




.

96~

- cords. Putting these standards in place will ihsure that there is a
detailed, documented audit trail in the procurement process.

Fifth, more appropriate use of letter and telegraphic contragts.
We will minimize the use of letters and telegrams that authprize,
" . contractors and grantees to begin work and incur penses befo

their funding agreements have been fully executede%lven the fact
that such letters and telegrams will be necessary on certain occa-
sions, we have also established guidelines requiring that they in-
clude appropriate terms and conditions that will protect the inter-
ests of the Government.

Sixth, improved onsite monitoring of contractors and grantees.
We have established new standards that will serve to incredde the
frequency and quality of the onsite monitoring that is conducted on
our contractors and grantees. We plan to monitor each contractor
and grantee onsite at least once a year. Also, Federal staff who
canduct monitoring visits will be required to prepare written re-
ports of their ﬁndlngs for prompt review'and attion by their super;
visors.

Last, a methodical review of finangial and progress reports sub-
mitted by contraétors gnd grantees. New procedural requ1rements
are in effect to 1nsure%n hat written financial and progress reports
submitted hy.contractors and grantees_are promptly and carefully
analyzed by assigned Federal staff. Steps have also been taken to
insure that delinquent reporting by contractors and, grantees is
detected and remedied early on.

In addition to these procedural reforms, I also intend to -adopt
the GAO recommendation to separate the Office of National Pro-
gram’s grant and contract management finctions from its program
nianagement functions. The award management function, includ-
ing grant and contracting officer authorlty, should be independent
of ONP. ~

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Angrisani; we w1ll put your full statement in
the record, without objection. I wonder if, in the interests of time,
you c?ould summarize the rest of it so that we can ask some ques-
tions?

Mr. ANGRisaNI. OK. If I could just take’ a second I will summa-
rize this then. -

+ Those are largely the changes we plan to make, -

One other point I would lgke to touch on, concerns some of the
changes we have made in the audit.resolution process; which is
also in my statement, Mr. Chairman. We had some 600 backlogged
audits that had been unresolved. We-—-Secrebary Donovan and I—
pledged to the Congress during last year’s appropriations process
that we would resolve those audits and bring curselves to a current,
status. e

We have done so. We have resolved the audits. Our task force is-
currently in place to continue into future actiond on audits; and we
feel @t this point in-.time,*Mr. Chairman, that we have proposed
and put in_place efficient protections to guard against the problems

. I have outlined and to bring ourselves current.on audit backlogs.

We are in an excellent position to move forwdrd into the future

with the programs I have outlined to you here today.

[The unstated portlon of Mr. Angrisani’s ptepared statement
follows:] e :

~

&
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. audit resolution The first step in audit resolution is the questioning of costs—that

.conducted by the grantee ETA then gxamines the auditor's findings, reviews any
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FROM THE PREPARED STATEMENT OF MR ANGRISANI .

[ fully subscribe to the basic thrust of this recommendatlon—whrch 1s that ade- |
yuate internal checks aid balances cannot be maintained if an excessive degree of
authority 1s concentrated in the hands of a single official On this point, [ assure,
you, of my commitment that the new organizational structure of ETA will separate’
functions recommended 1n the GAO report The procedures we are putting in place .
respond not only to GAO's concerns about the Office of National Programs, but will
also ensure that the Assistant Secretary or any other official will not be able to. ¢
subverfhe cuntracting process. I believe that the checks and balances and require-
ments fur documentatlon we have built 1n the system will deter abuse of the
process

The prmedurdl refurma and vrganizational realignments I have just des;.rlbed will
have a lung lasting impact n helping to ensure that the award and administration
uf ETA wntracts and grants is typified by integrity and professionalism Establish-
ing through a formal agency directive tlie new and detailled procedures I\have
outlined will assure that the contracting process for discretionary programs' will
work in a proper and efficient manner Although 1t may be impgssible to be totally
certain that future abuses will not take place, the new procedures will go far to
ensure that the snuatlon Lfound when I took office does not reoccur.

/
I would now like to turn to another area which I have ngen highest priority This

1s the area of audit resolution which I know is of interest to the Committee.
First, let me provide some background as to what we mean when we talk about

AUDIT RESO LUTION

is when the auditors in their report take exception to specific €osts or activities

additional dodumentation provided by the grantee, and ultimately allows or disal-
lows the questioned costs It 1s at this point, when an ETA grant officer issues a o
final determination, that the audit 1s considered ‘‘resolved "’ Costs which are disal-
lowed are added to the ETA accounts receivable » -~ .

Upon assuming office, | examined the efforts undertaken by the Employment and .
Tratning Adminustration 1n the area of audit resolution,K ETA¢has had a dismal
record of taking years to address audit, reports, failing to recapture misspent funds
and not correcting noted systems deficiencies which lead to recurring problems 1
would like to summarize for the Commiftee the actions I have taken to date to-
rectify the ETA audits 8ituation-

On January 31, 1981, ETA held 600 backlogged audit reports. Recognizing the.
magnitude of this problem I assigned first priority to the audit resolution effort and
I reviewed the performance standards of appropriate managers to insure that this
priority was properly reflected.

Between Janyary 3}, 1981 and June 30, 1981, I had a special task force of 22
people handling auditgof national contracts—which constituted the vast majority of .
thg audits By June 30, 1981, ETA had reduced the number of backlogged audits to
44 o

[ then mgnedrately put 1n place a second task force, to work side by side thh the
existing group, because’it was clear to me that additional effort would be needed if
we were to meet the Congressional mandate that all backlogged audits be resolved .
by September 30, 1981.

By ‘September 30, 1981, ETA, working closely with the Office of the Inspector
General, had attained our objecjlvé’—ETA now holds no backlogged audits pending
resolutlon

A total of, 3200 million had been questioned by 1G auditors in the backlogged
audit reports The audit resolution established. that the U.S Treasury was owed
about 375 million of the $200 million in questloned costs. . .

What the above, findings document, howevar, is that we have identified amounts '
owed the Federal Government after an extensive review of questlorled costs. It does
not mean that we have recoyped”these amounts. On each of these audits, we still
must”enter 1rto a debt collection process I detailed this time—consuming process to
Senator Quayle at a June 11 hearing As I indicated to him, I think there is a need
for us to wovk together to rdtionalize that process and put a debt collection system
in ;;;avse that has proper incentives to pay back the Federal Government what is
owe, -~

Briefly. the present process is,as follOWS~ A Federal determination disallowing -
costs is made within 4 to 6 months of the date the audit report 1s issued The
grantee 1s then entitled to a hearing before an Administrative Law Judge. Debt .
\ -
A s -
*
. . .
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* « collection activity must be postponed unttl the Administrative Law Judge's decision .
is rendered At that point, we are expected to resume aggressive debt collection |
which, given the financing mechanisms of the public junsdictions to which we grant
CETA funds and thé limited financial resources of nonprofit orgamzations, 1s a -

. difficult problem. The entire process may take up to 3 years 1n some instances, and -
this is assuming that the grantee does not seek review- of the Administrative Law ,
Judge’s decision by the Secretary and then continue the¥case in circuit court.
am preparing a -debt collection plan which will ufilize every administrative
means available to us under current law to accomplish collection” This effort will
inclulle retention of the task forces As well, I fully intend to take.all steps possible v
to improve and speed up our Acollections. . .

‘ CONCLUSIONS

~

Mr Chairman, I behieve the procedures I have put in place will greatly strength- .
- en the management and performance of ETA programs The deficiencies in the
\ management of discretionary programs that ¥ found when I assumed offige made 1t
essential to take quick and effective managemeént action. This has required a great
deal of staff time and resources, and my own time as well, but the effort has paid
off 1 believe we now have an effective system in place for awarding and admnister- -
ing discretionary contracts and grants under CETA. Furthermore, 1 believe this
system will prevent in the future the types of problems with which we have had to
deal This area will continue to réceive. my priority attention and I look forward to
continuing to work with the Committee in striving to improve our programs.
This concludes my prepared statement. %t this time I would be pleased to answgr
any questions that you.or other members of the Committee may have.

]

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Angrisani. '

We will, without objection, put all exhibits that have been used
in this mattér in the record’ at’the appropriate place throughout
this héaring. . ’

Mr. Angrisani-you outlined the areas of concern that you found
and addressed step-by-step from January through August when the
GAO reports were finalized. 'Your office’s efforts were discovering
most of the same problems the GAO reports advance. :

Even without these GAO studies being condueted, aré you still
. convinced that your independent review demonstrated serious con-

cerns in the award procedures as thi®¥existed in the ETA?
ANGRIsANL. Absolutely, Mr. Chairman. The GAO study
really saved us from doing an extensive analysis based on our own

. initial opinions and conclusions. :

.The CualrMAN. But you had already found some, and you felt
. I;hat ?your own analysis. would have come up with the same prob-
- lems? : ’ - .
-Mr. ANGRisANI. Yes, sir. ° . - -
The CHAIRMAN. Let us look at how you personally view your role -
in this process, specifically in relation to your personal approval of
: certain awards. If the program reps or other subordinates-disagreé
with either the letting of a sole source contract or itemized pro-
grammatic deficiencies and you overrule them, do you feel that you .
or y';)ur office should .provide a written justification for your deci- - =
sion? : -

. . Mr. AnGrisanL. Yes, Mr. Chairman, definitely. There is no doubt .
that there will be times when I may disagree with the findings of .
our boards, and I would certainly provide all of that in writing and . .
want it no other way. )

. The CHAIRMAN. And you are going to implement that as an

ironclad rule? ' .o
Mr. ANGRIsaNL Yes, sir. That is in our draft proposals right now.
. The CHAIRMAN. I certainly hope that you adhere to that view. .

4
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On another issue, I described in my opening statement youg
office’s frklstratlons in resolving a $2.million grant*to PUSH . For
Excellence. As I explained, your: office has been negotiating dili--
gently since April of this year. Is that correct? . .

Mr. ANGrisaNI. That is correct. *

The CHAIRMAN. As I understand it, as of October 1 of this year,
while in a meeting with our committee staff you were.actually just
about to make a final offer to the’ granfee with regard to- its
<ermination. Is that correct?

Mr. ANGrisaNI. That is correct.

. The CHAIRMAN. And the next day we notlﬁed you we had re-
ceived a response—that was a letter, dated October 2, 1981—from
our inquiry of PUSH For Excellence, who stated they had termi-
nated the grant on their own-—and we will put that in as an
exhibit at this point, without objection—4 days before, on Septem-
ber 29. |

[Material referred to follows:]
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DIRTCTIVE: BPLOYMENT AND TRAINING OROER NQ. .

. ’ v ¢ ’
T : _ NATIONAL AND REGIONAL CFFICES .

/ ~

FROM : ALBFRT ANGRISANI .
Assistant Secretary of lLabor

N ¢ AN o
SUBRJECT 3 Improvements in Managing ETA National Office Administered,
Job Corps and Regional Office MAT Procurements

1. w ' , -
a. To state the policy and 'inprove -process to-be uwsed by ETA
staff in the develoment,’ processing, aw: and oversight of National

' 0ffice adninistered, Job Corps and Regional Office MAT contracts and

grants, and - .
b. To establish the basis fpr the.development and application of
gersonnel performance standards for ETA staff affected by this Order.

2. PReferepces. P.L. 95;87; P.L. 95-5Q7; P.L. 95-524, SO 4-76; SO 11-79;.
20 CFR Part 676 20 CFR 1.203.1; 29 CFR Part 89; 41 CFR 1-15; 41 CFR 29-60;
41 CFR 29-70; DIMS-2 Chapter 800 ¢hru 839; DIMS-6 Chapter 920 thru 928;
DIMS-8 Chapter 1600; MA Manual Section 2457 and 3117; ETO 4-80; ET ‘Manual
Section 7464; FM 216-81, Change 1; and all other applicable laws, rules
and regulations. . X

3. Background. ETA's procurewmt and management practices have been
criticized by various agents and members of Congress, by the news media,
and by other organizations. Specific criticisms have focused on 'heavy
use, without documented-justification, ©of sole source vs, campetitive
procwement actions, the lack of assessment, monitoring valuation of
conr_ract/g'rant performance for funding or, refunding considefations: and
on the failure to fully document procurement actions and file required
records in the official contract/grant files. Associated goncerns were
the lack of clear statements of work and standards for neasurmg per-
formance; ard the need to strengthen other pre-awarg activities, such as
procedures for authorizing start-up activities before awards are

>
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Based on these findings, it .1s.in the best ,interests of: ETA to
bring greater ragor ‘and unaformty to its rhanagemt of the subject
contracts and grants. Consequently, this directive is being issued to .
provade ETA staff with gmdance on policy to ensure fiscal mtegn‘ty
and managerial accountabality in using publac resources and in under-
standing thear respom:.bxhnes concerning; .

> a. “Established guidelines that must be followed in substantiating
and obtainang approval to award a contract or grant on a noncanpetitive
basas.

. b. Established quidelines that must be followed in managing and ..
conducting conpetitive contract and grant award processes.

c. Establish standards that must be cbserved in monitoring and
assessing the performance of individual contractors and grantees.

d. ‘'Establish standards for ensuring that official contract and
grant files include all, cbmnentanon required by apphcable laws and
requlations.

.
)]

®. , Establish standards for ensuring that the written terms and
conditions of contracts and grants ipclude complete and precise statements
as to the wosk that is to be performed under the gontract or grant.

f. Establish certain other safeguards such as controls and
accountability mechamisms designed to ensure the integrity and capability
of the mon-Federal organizations waith whom ETA entrusts public resources. .

4. Policy. It is the policy of ETA to ensure that its tontracts and
grants result in the most cost-effective use of public resources./ In
furtherance of this policy, ETA shan
;. Make maximum use of coampetitive award promdures when 1ssumg
its contracts and grants. ¢
- )
b. Issue contracts and grants to orgamwtxons whose fiscal mtegnty
and capabilities have been established and docurented.

-c. Issue pre-award telegrams and letters or aur.houze etmacnve
contracts and grants only under stringent conditions.

#. Clearly specafy the work to be perfomed by contractors and
grantees in the *texrms and wndztxons of their pmcurenmt -

+ e.. Rigorously mrut:or and assess the pex formance of contractors
and grantees.

£. Maintain a carplete recond of all transacuons i‘n an official
contract/grant ffle substantiating ETA's management of the procm'arent

\
\
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5. ,’L‘rA Personnel Performance. ETA officials and thear gubordinate .
managers and supervisors<shall ensure that the, requurements and standards '
set forth in this ET Order are appropriately reflected in*the performance
. stapdards of individual staff who are responsiblé for carrying out these -
functions and tasks. .

i
6. « Authoraty and Responsibilities, * .

A N .
a, Assistant Secretary for Brployment and Training— . v
1) Fulfalls the statutory and regulatory’ responsibilities for '\
the admumistration of enbloyment and training programs as delegated by
the Secretary of Labor through the Code of Federal Requlations, Orders and
the Department of Labor manual series. - o .
~
. {2). Redelegates Contract/Grant Officer authority to the degree
-, == deemed necessary to ensure an accountable procurement process. .

43) Approves the ETA Annual Advance Procurement Plan (AAPP) ‘ ’
to secure the Assistant Secretarg®oY Administration and Management . rop
for approval before any procurement contained in the AAPP, or modafication .
\/ © therefo, 1s.imitiated. .. . . .~ . .

) {4) Has final responsibility for the develoérmt of contracth
. and.grants. A o, .

« ! b.  ‘tontract/Grant Officers'asd Contracting Office™- .o ¢ D
- (1) Are redelegated authority by the Assistant Secretary.to '. .

‘procure property and services requred by the ETA in support of employment  ° g .
and training programs.

(2) Authorize the processing of procurements contained in the - -
AAPP, OF modifications thereto, only after the AAPP his beenepproved by ¢,
v the Assistant Secretary for ETA and submitted By him to and approved by ]
the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Managerent. .
ph .

1

(3) Sign and 1ssue contracts and grants. K -

, .

v (4) Provide assistance to‘program offices in such technical 4

matters as procurement policies, laws and regulations and the development . <

of Requests for Proposals (RFPs) and Solicitations for Grant Applications (SGA:*
: X St

«(5) Are zesp;nsible for the publication of RFPs in the Commerce
) Business Daily and SGAs ‘in the Federal Register, .
. (6) Ensure that procurements are made in accordance ;rit):, N
’ applicable laws, requlations and admhistrative procedures. P

e - (7) "Track the Peleipt of required.file tation (annual
assessments, monitoring reports, etc.) from program offices and followup .
on delinquent reports. .

- - -,
- . . »
- N¢
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(8)

Ensure that dosunzitataon is maintained in the official . s

contract/grant files to deronstrate effectave ETA management of grants . -

and contracts, and to provade perfornmance anformation £os program offices
,td consider in the award of future proau-e'nmfs. S e

(9) Ensure that past and current performance assgssnmt.s are
a conszderauon in refunding. .

. N -
- -

_C. EMm Ad.mmstrators of Progrzm Offices— *

(1) Plan for the use of ETA resources as directed by the Assistant  °
Secremry of Prployment and 'rram.mg .

(2) Consult with the Contracts/Grantg offzce_'concemmg : ,
formuzla-allocated and approved AAPP procurements ip order to resolve
potential scheduling or procedural problems as well as to establish . .’
necessarytifmeframes™ for t.he processing of special meq\‘:est.s. *

»
#(3) Prepare scredules for the development of R}?s and S@As,
panel reviews and related actavaties in erder to ensure the timely atea:t‘cn
of procurement activities.

-

]

(4) Imtiate the docurmtauon to the*(’;rant/(hm.ract offa%e -
° for the develoment of procurement act.wz\ty approved in ‘the AAPP,

(5) Ensure t.hat contracts and grant.s are tamely and fteqqantly
rofti tored, assessed and’evaluatad after issuance.

4
(6) Specsz t.he wotk to be' performed by contrhctors and . "
grantees in thé te:ns and conditions of the' proqurement .-

d. Program Officer (Federal Representative; Project.Officer; . ’

Govermment Muthorized Representative)— - . .. "

(1) Has delegated responsibility from the Contract/Grant o,
Officer to sefve as the principal agent for the admunistration of a
contract(s) and/or grant(s}. 4 e

(2) Negot}xat.&s or participates in the negotiation of coritracts
and grants. . e e . )

(3)

: (4) Monitors and assesses ‘the quality and timeliness of conr.ractor/
grantee performance to ensure carpliance with the terms and donditions of
the funding agreement (wathin the constraints of other workload factors and
available travel funds). - ,
(5) Determines satzsfactoxy or unsatzsfaccoxy performance based .
on pre-estabhshed st.andards

Provides technical assistance to contractors and grantees.,

Y
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(6)“Notafies the contractor/grantee of problems identified

through monitoryng and assessment.

(7) Certifies satisfactory ‘pe.rformame on invoices to enable
* prompt payrent to contractors and grantees..

o (8) {Recamexds to the Q:mt.ract/&ant «Officer modifications to
the scope of work, price, period of performance, texms or condations of
' contracts/grants.

' {9) Is rot authorized to comut the Goverrment to, & change in -

the scope of work, price, pera

pe.rfomame, terms or condatrons of

a contract or grant, or a modification'thereto.

kY

R

7. GCurgdelifies for Contract/Grants Management. , This secti provades
guidelrhes and standardg for the following aspeé.s of the ement
process: R

a. COontract/Grant Officer Authority;

b. Annual Advance Procurement Plan;

€. General Pre-Award Guidelines;

d. Special Pre-Award Gudelines for Competitive Contracts and Grants:
"es Special Pre-Award Guidelines for Non-Conpetitive Contracts and Grants;
£. Monitoring and Assessment of Contractor and Grantee Performance; R

g. Closeout/Audit Resolution/Debt Collection;
h. Oontract/Grant Official FilefDocumentation.

A Contract /Grant Officer Authority Frorsac V7

(1) The Assistant Secretary is delegated Contract/Grant
* Officer authority for Brployment and Training Adninistration (ETA)
programs by the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Managerrent
pursuant to the authority of the Secretary of Labor as provided in SO 4-76
and DIMS-2 Chapter 810. .

(2) The Assistant. Secretary will redelegat.e Contract/Grant
Officer authonty at his ‘option to one ox more ETA offxcxals in the
' natxonal and regional offices.

(a) The redelegation of such authonty b,' the Assistant
Secretaryshaubemwrj.m,,k R

m:m'es of ETA officiaIs redelegated ccnu'act/m'ant ’
Offacer aut}nnty shall be ¢n file.in the Office of the Assistant Secretary ,
for. Mnuu.stxation and Management (QASAM), ,

-

%

- (3) .Only the. Assistant Secretazy and Omtract/m-an: Officers
have the authonty to conmit the Goverrment tb\the price, period of . = e
N : performance ‘and scope of work, of a contract, grant or other eontxactun‘l .
- agreement. All Project Officers and contractors/grantees of ETA funds,
. subject to this Order, shall be informed of this imperative in writing
Mn awarding of the procurement. Lo -

-
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b, Annual Advance Procurement Plan o0

- . .

{1) All procurements anticapated for the,.fiscal year wuch . .
.are expected separately to amount to over $10,000 and those $10,000 or
N . less in the aggregate shall be part of the Annual Advance Procurement
P Plan (AAPP), except that formula-funded programs or programs which have
SR congressionally-mandated service delaverers are exenpt fram this require~
ment. The AAPP must include contracts/grants for consulting, research
i and demonstration, expe.r;nmtauon and evaluation, even if intended for .
nohprofit organizations. The coverage for consulting services has been
by OMB to add categories for 1) management and professional
servacés, 2) special studies and analyses, 3) managerent and professional
services and special studies and analyses funded by RiD monies.

{2) Priorities for AAPP procurement with private profit-
making farms shall be in the following order as required by Public law
95~87:

7\—‘5};%' o (a)- Concerns which are located in Iabor swplus areas,
and which are also small business concerns, on the basis of total set-

aside. ' o ¢

- (b) Ooncemswudxaremllbusmesswacen\smthe '
basis of a total set-aside.

Ae) Oonoemswudxaresmanbusmessconcems, onthe .
basis of a parucal set-asade. . L

. (d) Concerns which are locRed in labor surplus areas, oo
the basis of a total set-asade. . . ;
. Yy .

: ! ' (e) Competitive procurement without restriction. .
1] w . R -
. (£) Sole source procurement in accordance with Department

. of lakor procedures set forth in mas-z Chapters 830-839. . @ b

(3) .Coninciderft with t;he atove priorities is the reqmratent of
Public 1aw 95-507 to meet the goals for small and disadvantaged businesses.
These include procurements pursupant to Section 8(a)’ of the.Small Business
Act and with women—owned busine$ses. : LW

(4) ETA Administyators who have programmatic responsibility for
grants ‘and contracts under a et subprogram shall ensure that individual .
AAPPs and applicable addenda are developed for their subprogram componernt’ .
in acoordance with instructions pmvmed by the appropriaté’planning ¢
, . office, i.e., the naticnal office camponent that bears the lead staff
T responsibility for developing and monitoring the fundmg plan that is°
S 2% °  followed in issuing grant.s and contracts under a given budget subprogram.

K -

~
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. (5)7 For those procurements subject to inclusion in the ANPP, -
DO procurerment actions may be imatiated unless they are part of the ARPP, °
or modifacatyons thereto, approved by ffie Assistant Secretary and sdmntts\
to OASAM. . . ~

"
" "

¢.  General Pre-Award Gwdelines, This section is applicable to
all procurements subject to this Order.
. .

(1) OContract/Grant Officers shall request the Office of the
Inspector General to conduct pre-award reviews of potential contrhctors
as contract pricing aids under the provisions.of 41 CFR 1-3.809, and pre-
award surveys of potential contractors grantees to determine thé
of their accownting &nd administrative systems when these potential con-
tractors/grantees have not had contracts/grants with the Department withan
the threé¢ fiscal years before the prospective contract/grant award.

- Inabilaty of the Ipspector General's Office to c:mdtect such pre-award
reviews and surveys within 10 working days of the request shall not
necessarily block the procurement. The Contract/Grant Officer shall
determune whether the procurement can pProceed absent such review or
audit or whether’ the procurement can proceed and be conditionally
awarded pending the receipt of such information within 60 days of the
request. A record of these actions and the responses received shall
be' part of the official contract/grant file maintained by the
Contract/Grant Officer, . - .

(2) #hen'a potential contractor/grantee cwrrently’has or has -
had a contract/grant within the last two years with ETA, the ETA
Mministrator with programmatic responsibility for the potential contrdct/
grant shall ensure that a performance asses of these contracts/grants
is made from a review of documents in the official files. At a minimam
these assessments shall measure performance agamnst the goals and standards, .
feporting requirements, and financial requirements specified in the
contract/grant. In addition ETA Administrators and Contract/Grant s
Officers shall take into consideration the factors noted below before
recammending or authorizing the refunding or award of a new contract
or grant. In making the necessary judgements, such Administrators and .
officers should consider the recency of the circurstances, the corrective
action taken since the findings, the actual liability on the part of the
contractor/grantee, the impact on the contractor/grantee's ability to
meet Federal standards, and the relation of the factors to other informa-
tion available. These factors are: e '

.

. (a) Indications of poor past pérfomance and inability to -
reet Federal stardards hasedwon review of _closeout infotmation.

1 .sUnauthorized delay in submission offinal billing

to DOL (beyond 90 days of expiration date).
. e .
2 Failure to return closeout package (witMin 90
. days of expixatim{ date). o .

N\
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‘be issued only when it is .deemed in the

3 Failure t© pmpe.rly report and chspose of
goverTrent pmpe:ty as instructed by DO;

4 Faxluxe to return outstanding advances thhm
120 days of expuauon date. 7 .
' “ 5 Fial b;llmgs reflecting serious line item or -
total budget cost overnin.

-

e 3

() Indications.of Poor past performance apd inability to
meet Federal standards based upon review of audit mformatzcn.

1 Failure of contractor/grantee to have procured
or to have arranged for their own audit coverage for any two-year period
when given this responsibility by DOL.

2 Costs questioned or recoqmended for disallowance an

an audat z’é@rt in excess of 5 percent of the amount audited which have

been disallowed by the contract/grant officer in the ‘final determination
and/or findihgs related to intermal acooun i
should be considered relative to the:.r

strative controls
on meeting Federal standards
and ability to correct such

o
'3' ‘Failure to audit subreczp;mts within the required
pe.nod when responsible for doing so.

) 4 _Failure to establish a mechamism to resolve v
subrecxpzent adits thhm established timeframes,

_Ei Q:st.mctmg the audat pmcss.

" {c) Indications of poor past performance and mabzhty
to meet Federa}l standards based upon review of deﬁt collection information.

1 Failure to respord to deffand letters fxcm DaL
for repayment of debts within the stated timeframe.

2  Failure to caply with approved repayment
agree'nmt revealed through monitoring or subsequent audit. -

(@) Contrhct/Grant Officers shall consult with ETA's
Specxal Review Staff and the Office of Inspector General to determine
if fraud exists or that charges of fraud are abouf to be officialy made.

When fraud exists, the com.rac'cor/grantee shall not be refunded or -

givmamﬂurd . e

T(3) letters or telegrans auﬂnrizing the expenditure of Federal
funds before the final execution of the g?,cract/granc agreemt shall
t's-best interests,
Ve v -
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s (a) 6nly UQ\Ass;s;a.nt Secretary and)Contract/Grant Officers
80 specifically authorazed by the Assastant Secretary, ETA, have the
authoraty for signing ;z:e-?rérd letters or telegrams which authorize
the e@eﬁd;t\fre of Federal ‘funds.
. A . o
(b} Pre-award letters‘or telegrams shall be issued only
when all parties substantially agree oir all matters and shall authorize
the expenditure for 30 days of g more than 1/12th of the procurement
award, e.g,, only $10,000 of costs shall be incurred for 30 days for a
procurement of $120,000. A mnimm such letters/telegrams shall
contain the amount of the » period of performance, goals and
cbjectives, and the scope of work. .
{c} A pre-award telegram shall be followed w with a
letter from the Contract/Grant Officer containing the information provaded
in the telegram.
(4) Retroactively effective contracts/grants and pre-contract

costs shall be docurented by a "Dgtermunation a?d Findings" section.

(5) A "Sumary of Negotiations” section shall be included ¢
for each contract/grant and shall become part of the official contract/grant
file maiftained by the Contract/Grant Officer. The Summary shall include
cost elements relativé to such items as salary schedules, timeframes, travel
and o&;er cosgs incidental to the work required. .

«_ sx{6) Each ‘cont.ract/grant shall contain a precise and clearly
articulated work statement understood by both ETA and the Contractor/Grantee.
© {7) Contract/Grant Officers or their representatives shall

ensure that contractors/grantees establish and maintain a financial management
system’which provides adequate control of Federal funds and“other assets, .
ensures accurate financial data, and provides operational efficiency

and internal controls to awoid conflict-of-interest situwations and to

_Prevent irregular transactions or activi;rips.

‘ * (8) Contract/Grant Officers shall not authorize the issuance
of a Letter of Credit unless: -3 .

fa) The award“is for a period no less than 12 months.
() The award is for $120,000 or more.
. = (c) The recipient has established or shown its ability

to establish and keep procedures that will minimize the time elapsing
beg.wem the transfer of funds to, and their disbursement by, the recipient.

B

e © (@) me ;ecipient's financial management system meets
standards for .fund control and accountability described in (1) above.

*

e
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- {e) The recaprent has devel‘opud or shown 1th abilaty ¥ . Toe
to develop and keep procedures for advances to 1ts subrecipients or
contractors which conform to standards of tuung and amount wrposed on ) .

the recfpient by ETA. : .

d. Special Pre-award Guxdglmes- for Comoetative Contracts and Grants -

. (1) A1l contracts and grants subject to this Order ghall be
awarded on a-competitive basis to the extent practicable. '

(a) Contract/Grant Officers shall ensure that a Request
for Proposal (RFP) for contracts 1s synopsized in the Comrerce Business
Daily in accordance with the provisions of 4} CFR 1-1.10. At no time shall
prospectaive bidders be furnished the Department's cost estumate of the
amount of funds 1t has available for a particular contract. Exceptions >
to this polacy shall be luymted to the wunusual caircumstance wherein, for .
exa:rple,_) the parameters of a study proposal are necessarily vague.

. b) Contraét/Grant Officers shall ensure that a Solicitation
for Grant Application (SGA) for grants is published in the Federal Reqister.
At a minumm, SGAs for grantg shall provade goals and cbjectives, scope of
work, period of performance, panel review and award process, tameframe for
SGA submittal, reporting requirements, applicant eligibility criteria, and
reference to the appropriate regulations governir®) the funds. Documentation
of this action shall became part of the contract/grant file. SGAs may specafy
the maxamm Federal funding available for grants. .

28f2) ETA Adninistrators ghall ensure that all responsive com- .
petitave lications from bidders for contract/grant awards for whaich they
will have program responsibility‘are rated by panels against rating criteria.

(a) Marbers of such panels drawn fram components which have -
program responsibility for the contract or grant shall not cdnstitute a
majority on the panel nore serve as panel chairpersons. . v
34 Y

(b) Every six months, ETA Administrators shall designate
five professional staff members from their respective components to .
as prospective panel members, Designees shall be placed on a roster available
to all ETA Admnistrators, and all designees shall be available for panel duty
when requested, . — o> 2

©) P procedures and’ rating criteria shall be developed
by the ETA corponent whith will have program responsibility for the award.

(@) ETA Administrators requesting the procurement shall
ensure that sumaries or”actual copies of all assessments, financial and D
quarterly progress reports, or any other pertina"xt‘ dnformatien on operations
and performance of bidders having had a contract/grant over the past two
yedrs are made available to rating panels. ) v

-*
»
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(e) The panels shall document their findings, make
recormendations based on criteria established by the program office, and
submut these advisory materials to the designated selecting official(s).

? (f) Justafication for deviations from panel recammendations
by selecting official (s) shall be docurented in the panel review file,
whach shall be retained for rot less than one year fram the completion '
of the panel review process. Sel6Ction of ronbidder(s), unless permitted .
by statute or regqulation, shall be deemed napprorpiate and require the
matiation of a sole-sowrce or competitive award Jprocess, The competitive
process shall, in tum, be initiated only if justified, e.9,, wnsufficient
or nonresponsive bids to the original procurement dnrouncement.

e. Special Pre-Award_Gudelines for Non-Corpetitive Contracts and
Grants. R '

(1) All contracts and grants shall be awarded on a conpetitive
4 basis to the maxumim extent practicable consistent with pertinent laws,
regulations and executive orders., Noncompetative procurements (sole
source) shall be executed only if included in the approved AAPP, or R
modxfication thereto, and after justification and approval by the

ETA Adminastrator of the program office initiating the sole-source request, -
the Assistant Secretary, the Department's Procurement Review Board (PRB)

in the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Management

(OASAM), and the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Management (ASAM).

The only edception to this requirement is an unusual and cu-rrgni.ng
emergency where the Goverrment would be seraously” injured if delay of the
contract were yequired. An example would be the need to replace the roof .

° of a Job Corps Center after it was blown off in the dead of winter. '

(2) The following types of contracts and grants are subject to
review by the PRB and approval by the ASAM (Note: OB is expanding the
cavexage for consulting to include 1) management and professional servaces, -
2) special studies and analyses, and 3) management and professional
services and special studies and analyses funded by R&D monies.):

(a) All noncorpetitive awards over $10,000. A
(b) All noncompetitive consulting contracts. .
~ - {c) All competative cbnsulting contracts over $50,000.
t " (@) Mxifications to construction contracts over $200,000
(other than equitable adjustments pursuant to the "Changes” clausej, *
: {e) A1l consulting personnel appointments. : .
r ) ! i
) (f) ,All roncompetitive discretionary grants. N N
. . , .
. ) .
z .
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. In addation to review by the Procurement Review Board, proposed |
roncerpetitive contracts for research over $10,000, are to have prior review
and approval by the Assistant Secretary for Policy Evaluation and Research
(ASPER).

. . (3) Bxeptions and Partial Exerptions. The following classes .
Qf contracts, grants, agreaments, or modifications are wholly or partially
exerpt by the ASAM from sole-source requirements, as indicated.

. . (a) , Bremptions, ®hile all procurements are subject(to ~ &
applicable laws and Federal Brocwrement Regulations (FPR), the following
are ‘exerpt from requirements of this section: ° ‘. *
Lot 1 Contracts, grants, or agreements, or mxufications
to contracts, grants, or agreements with other Federal agencies; with
. State or local govermments and agencies thereof; or wath Indan tribes on
+ . Federal and State reservations. *

. ' 2 . Contracts, grants, or agreements, or modifications
. to contracts, grants, or agreements wath public agencies, or with public |
. or private nonprofit organizations referenced to receive funds under
Section 506, Title V of the Older Americans Act of 1965, as amended. -
. - 3  COontracts, grants, or agreements, or rodifications
to contracts, grants or agreementswith public or private nonprofit ° o
organizations referenced in the Camprehensive Brployrent and Training
Act, as amended, to receive special consideration of the Secretary, except
for cormumity-based organizations of demonstrated capabilities used in-
the delivery 3£ sr:p}oymnt and training services. .

4  Purchase Orders on GSA Federal Supply Schedules.

L)
(o) Partial Exemptions. The following are exempt to the
extent indicated below: N .

v

-

1  Proposed Section 8(a) contracts must be ifcluded
in Annua)l Advance Procurement Plans, but are exempt from prior review and
approval from the Procurement Review Board. . ,

2 Proposed contracts, gr , or ‘agreements, or
modifications thereto (or classes of contracts, ts, agreeents, or
moda fications) with private nonprofit organizations be exempted by
the OASAM from noncompetitive review and approval. requirements for a given
fiscal year when a product or service neeéed $s mique ‘or where only one
source can meet the Govermment's needs on'a timely basis. There arg a

- few i:stmcsinﬂxenepaxmtinmidapmgrmmﬂremtsmdm

ronprofit sources regularly meet these criteria, e.g., NAB, HRDI. T
4
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When ETA believes -that it ‘has requrements or classes of requirements
which meet these criteria, requests may be made to the Assistant Secretary
for Admnistration and Management, Attn; AB, fof a waiver of the non-
competatave review process for those specific requirerents for that
fiscal year. Such requests ghal) be made by the Assistant Secretary ., _
for, ETA at,the beginning of the fiscal year or as such requirements oocur
L during the year. Each proposed exemption shall be justified by demonstrating
that no meaningful competation carr be obtained for the ‘procurement or
class of procurements. (opies of approved exemptions shall be filed with .o
the Office offGrants and Procurement Policy, OASAM. Once the waiver has . °
«been properly filed, roncarpetative awards may be made for exempted
© requirerents without prior.Proturement Review Board approval for that
fiscal year. Such contracts, grants, agreements, or modificatichs_mist v
still be inciuded in annual advance procurement plans. e

- . .
R (4) Noncarmpetatave (sole source) contracts/grants shall be
executed only after they are justified and approved. The followang | L4
process shall be used: .

@ (a) 1The procurement must be part of the approved AAPP .-

or' modification’ thereto. , -
. . ‘Z'xe ETA Admnistrator (or RA for.MAT procurement) with >

program responsibility for the procurement shall develop %nd document “the . .

justification for the sole source Procarement and provide the appropriate s

Contrdct/Grant Officer with an informational copy. The Administrator shall

forward;the request and documentedwjustification t§ the Assistant Secretary

for £TA for his review and action. IS .

s
+ fc) 1If the Assistant Secretary for ETA approves the request = P
for a sole-source contract, the appropriate Contract/Grant Officer shall : P
’ , have any contemplated contract over $5,000 synopsized in the Conrerce .

Business Daily bgfore submission to the PRB. If a prospective contractor
, responds to the synopsis, the Contract/Grant Officer shall determine whether

or not the procurement remains sole source. If the decision ig ahat -

procurement 1s still sole source, the requiretents of DIMS 2-830 govern,”

and the Assistant Secretary for ETA shall submit the proposed contract, ,

its justafication and the results of the Commerce BuSiness Daily synopsis

to the PRB which will recammend approval or disapproval to the ASAM.

Y -
s, -t (d) If the Assistant Secretary for ETA approves the request %
for a sole-source grant, he shall: forward the request justification
without publication in the. Cammerce Business baily to PRB which will
reccrmmend approval or; disapproval to the ASAM..
(e) If the ASAM approves the request for sole-souwrce -
prbcurenent, the appropriate ETA Administrator shall initiate the docu- 4§
mentation the Contract/Grant office for the execution of the ¥
* proc :1r=r;§;7 . '
R
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M (£} If the ASAM dasapproves the request f :

¢ procurement’, the appropriate ETA Adrmistrator- and Contr#£&/Gra
. shall imtiate REP procedures for gyoontract a?d SGA P
grant. .

- " e N .
, (g) Sole-sonper docurented justification X
or disapproval shidll be part of the official contract/granty
A

tained by the Contract/6rant Officet. ‘*k P
" > £, Mritoring and Assessment’of Contractor_and ¥fantee Perdll .

4 . + . 2
(1)° Al contracts/grants over $100,000 ghall ha_ve one ons g

‘Trona toring review during the perfomarlce periad. 2 ,a, ’
. ‘ (3) ETR.Mdunjstrators can seek a wawver for this requre- i
. ment £rom the Rssistant Secretary of ETA for extenuating circumstances, , 0 . .
e.g., nadequate staff resources, inadequate travel funds, shifting ) 'y
prioraties approved by the Assistant Secretary, Also,certain types of- ' .

procurements, such as a contxqc{ with a uaversity to produce a special
report utalizing a computer and minimal staff time, may also be waived -
from this requirement; however, such gocumm.mzs shall be assessed

. at least once’very 12 nonths. |

t
. — e

. '
) ETA Administrators shall ensure that contracts/grants
are morutored and assessed according to a clearly-developed instrgrent which provides .,
for, at a munimun, meaguring accomplishments against goals and performance o
.smrda:ds (financial and nonfinancial)y, remed:al action for strengthemang N . |
weaknesses, if any, and appropriaté jons, such as suspension or ’ N \
termination; reduction irt funding, scope of work or period of performance; R N '

. or probation for nonperformance. . , N

El

/ . .
(c)* ETA Administrators shall ensure that a@ report is prepared st
documenting all findings within 15 working days after the review. When majom <7, .
. problems are-identified, a letter shall be sent to the centractor/grantee - R

Fequiying a corrective action plan and a specific action timetable. -
L] - .

- . , . .

« (2) ETp Admnistrators’shall develop for their area of pm:frm *

. responsabilaty a system to track and analyze required contractor/grantee - . R .

' .Frogran and f€inancial reports. . 2 : 4 -
ety P

= > {a) . Contractor/grantee reports shall be analyzed within

ten working days of receipt to determine if reported performance meet -
Federal requirements and the goals and standards specified in the contract/ 3, (
grant agreement. . { . . e
- .
{b) Mtﬁctors?grantees shall be notified within 1¥
working days of delanquent yreports and §naccurate reports whenever discovered. : -

(¢) Corrective action measures or sanctioms, which may . .7
include suspension of the Letter of Credit, shall be instituted for e |
contractors/grantees which are consistently delinquent or inaccurate ' <
in their reporting or demonstrate unacceptable deviation from specified - »
performance, . & ‘e

,' Q : 11 : .

‘v R - w
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(3) ETA Adrumistrators shall ensure that quarterly wnt.r.a\
desk reciews are prepared’for all contracts/grants in their area of °
p*og*m responsibility. P -

(a) Reviews shall measure performance agamst. goals and

standards specified in the contract/grant agreement: identify all .
problems, such as wnacceptable pérformance and delinquent and inaccurate
Yeporting: and describe any correqtive action taken ard the results
of such acridn.

(b) Contractors/grantees shall be notified of problems
identified in the-desk revigws. , ,
(4) ETA Adnunistrators shall ensure that a written assessment
of all contracts/grants ancorporating the findings of onsite monitoring
and desk re -1ews Or any osher pertinent information is prepared in a
timely ménner for the use of review panels or pther Department officials
n the refundirty process. .

(5) ETA Adunistrators shall ensure that the above documentation
and any other appropriate records and reports are fo:wanded within five
horkmg days’ of corpletaon OT receipt to the appropriate Contract/Grant
Officer for inclusicn in the official contract/grant, file, -

{6) All substantive discussions between £TA staff and the
cont.r:g:;i/grantee copcernang the procurement shall be recorded in wrating.
The r shdll ‘include; at a nunimum, the date and tame of the conversation,
brief descraption of the conversation, action taken, and effects, if any,
on the pricesand scope of work of the procurement. A copy of the record,
which may be handwritten, shall be forwarded to the-appropriate Contract/
Grant Officer for-inclusion in the official contract/grant file within
five working days of the conversation! Any discussion which will change
the terms of thexgontract or grant must be verified in wadting by the
Contract/Grant thger to the contractor/grantee to make it legally
auvthoraized. e .

g. Closeout/Audit Resolution/Debt Coilection

(1) Contract/Grant Offices shall ensure that contract/grant
closeouts are performed in accordance with appropriate regulanons i
The basic quidelines are as follows:

) (a) Closeout procedures shall be initiated before the
contract/grant expiration date occurs. This specifically includes
ensuring receipt by the contractor/grantee of closeout instructions.

(®) l.mless 'an extension is authorized, all required

financial reports, inventories, release forms and refinds shall be r

received from contractors/grantees within 90 days of the contract/grant

expiration date unless otherwise specified by the (bntract/Gram. Officer.
&

-~
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(c) All debts res.nung from any wnallewable.costs or
outszanding advances shall be established and c@llection action pursued .
n accordance with apphcable statut,es and procedures.

(d) The closeout pa(;kage shall ‘became part of t.he pe.mwmt
contract/grant nle .
(2) The Oontract/Grant fhce shall assist the Office of the
Inspéctor General to conduct or arrange to conduct audats of recipient or
subrecipient operations, and to détemme the coverage, frequency and
«+ priority of audits. , .
(a) The O.)ntract./&ant office shall ensure that all-cintractors/
. grantees have btefi informed before the beginning date of each gontract/grant
of their responsibilities for procuring or arranging for q;exr ngn audit
“voverage and their re.sponsxbihues for aud.\tmg subrecxpxé\%,
"5- <. »"‘ -
(®b) The mmfact/&ant offxge shall,,’msure $hey dbserve. f.he
requurements pertaining to opportunmity for grantee/gontx:actcr xe}{zao
andat reportﬁ. B
’Ir "!- 2 e oo
b

‘ " (e) The Contract/Grant office shall irBlfe thatfinal deter” <
mmanon is issved withan 120 days of receipt of t.he final auﬁn.xeport. P
within 180 days. for non-CETA audits , ,, ¥ R AL

. (3) The Oontract/Grant office shall ensure t.hat debt collection

. procedures for all funds owed the Federal govermment as a result of "
cont_ract/grant closeoyt or audit resolution procedures are- msntut.ed
immediately upon the determination of such amounts and aggressively *
pursued. |, Procedures prescrabed in applicable regulauons or other
official docurents shall be utilized, « R . .

8 - fl

h. mm.ractﬂkant Official File’Documentatione

!

.

ot
.
‘,.\

A& N

(1), The official contract/grant file for each oontract/g'rhnt
shall be maintained by the appropriate Contract/Grant Officer in the ,
mntracr./Grant office(s). This in no way precludes the desirability and
necessity for the ETA Mmmst.rator with program responsibility for a
procwement to maintain a duphcatue "working" file withan hs curponent’

(2) The documentation contained in the official’ fxle, ata
minimm, shall he.

.

{a) Certification that the procurement is p:rt of the
approved AAPP, or modification thereto, for those procurenmts subject
to mclusion in the MAAPP.

(b) Records of all actions and results permmmg to
Qre-'award Yeviews and pre-award surveys.

‘e
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- (c) Copies of all assess-vmts of preVzous cm::act_s/gran.s
with the contractor/grantee.
I ' (@) Summary of negotiataons for the boMgract/grant. .
. (e) Copies of pre-award telegrams aflflecters, “if any.
e LD
T ¢f) Oopres of all docurented actaons a:r.e?ng_ non-, *
‘porpetitive procurement. .
. e !
. 3
N (g) Copies of all docurchted actions concemmg oconpetatave
proc.zrermg.. .. )
o / (h) The official conmct/grant agreement and bfficial
nodxfxcatxcms thereto, ~ .
4 »
¢ ° (2), ALl correspowdence between the Department and ‘the
,'contractor/grantee. . . K
" (3) Record of allvsubstantive discussions between .
. the ETA corponent program offxcx.als and the cont.;acr.or/grantee..
” {k) ~ Mamoranda between brogram officiAls and Contract/
. * Grant Officer. - o . e
' . (1) Oopies of all cnaite and desk weview reports. T,
o ) (m) Records of, all closeout, audit, audat resolution and '
~ debt oollection actavities. . ‘
' (n) All assessments of contract/grant performance.’
8. Effective Date. This Order 1s ef‘fecuvg immediately. All ETA
staff shall use the proviSions of thus Order ‘for Fiscal Yea: 1982 .
gperations. » ¢
. }
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Mr. ANGRisaN1. Yes, we received worgd of that indirectly; and our = .
Solicitor is in the process of following up on that. ' <
The CHalRMAN. Is it correct that, after checking throughout'
~ ETAgno one else had been notified of their decision to terminate
on their own? . .
Mr. Ancrisant. That is correct. - - .
The CHAIRMAN. As I understand it, your office subsequently sent
v a letter to PUSH dfter we prOVide&y you a copy of this letter.
Mr. ANGRIsaNI. Yes, sir. : .
* The CHaIRMAN. Your office and the PUSH For Excellence group,
have gotten together to resolve the Hifficulties. Is that correct?
. Mr. ANGRIsaN1. My Sélicitor is in the process of ¢ontacting them =~
right now. : ‘ '
The CrairmaN. OK. So you will resolve that difficulty one way
or another. o ’ ) . ‘

Mr. ANGRIsaNI. Yes, sir. ) . . )

The CHarMaN. Did you listen to the testimony of the GAO?

Mr. ANGRrisaNt. No, T did not. - :

.. - The CHalRMAN. Have you read their written testimony?
«  Mr. ANGRIsaNI. No, I have not. -

Thé CHAIRMAN. I recommend that you do so. I think you indicat-
ed that you have fellowed many if not all of their suggestions, but I -
would certainly pay closer attention to them.

What procedures’do you have to make sure, in addition to what
you have listed here today, that the people working under you

’ ) actual!’y are going to be good contract managers and awarders of
. grants. ¢ . * ) - " .

Mr. ANGRIsaNL. First of all, L.have*faith in the peaple that I have
"currently in place that.are helping me in this contracting prqcess .
right now. But I very rarely leave-things to faith. We have made
‘some management changes that will guaranteé that, and they are

. basically decentralized changes'which essentially split the function
into several components. . ..

. The first component is the administration of the contracts, as
any other CETA program would be administered. The administra- - .
tion of these special programs will be in the administrative unit
where we have the best people fo do the oversight and the monitor-
ing. . ‘ .

+ But more importantly, and consistent with the GAO recommen-
dations, we have moved the actual contract writing process out of .

- the ONP office’into what will be our newly created ‘budget and
financial controls unit. Here we can, in fact, oversee the audit
function to determine if the contract was carried out in a,way. that
was consistent with the initial intent of the contract as it was

. written, o ' .
Mr. Chairman, this is the first time I have announced the cre-

. ation- of this new budget and financial controls unit. It is very
- much consistent with the directive of the GAO and the Inspector
General’s Office. - ®

I would like to eémphasize, if I could, for just one second, the
meaning of the words “financial controls.” Currently, there is no
.-deditated function in the Department to financial controls. 1 wenld
* very much liké to’set it up and implement it in a manner consist-
ent with any financial controls organizatigm of any major corpora-
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tion or private sector concern where you have appropriate checks
.and balances, audit trails, and controls in place to insure that
there is a sufficient enough decentralization of authority ,to catch
dny improper activities going on,

So not only do I have faith in the people workmg for me, but I
think that this new system will guarantee that nothing will fall
" between the cracks. At least I am staking my profess1onal manage-
ment opinion on that.

The CrHarMaN. All right.

Senator Kennedy?

Senator Kennedy. As I understand lookmg through the GAO
report, it appears that although some of the awards in question
have been canceled and some others will either be canceled or.
refunded, most of the awards which were made during this period
continue to be funded. Is that correct?

Mr. Ancrisani. That i Js correct.

* Senator KENNEDY. Doés that indicatesto you that most of these
programs either have merit or deserve further funding?

Mr. AnGRisaNi. When you say “deserve further fundiy’—

» Senator KENNEDY: Continued funding.

. Mr. Ancrisani. Continued funding. We feel that the bulk of
programs in the CETA titles III and title IV are good programs,
_ and the future funding of course will be contingent upon budgetary
constramts as well as a current evaluation of their performance.

So I would like to say, Senator, yes; we think that the bulk of the
programs are good; but I do reserve the- right to do current per-
formance monitoring of these accounts first.

Senator KENNEDY. It.seems to me to make emmently good sense
to want to kave that kind of reyiew, but as I understand from your .
response, at least in sqme kind of preliminary way you have made
a judgment that the Bulk of the programs are deserving and- should“ B
continue t6 have funding. ~

Mr. ANGRisanI. Po the extent that we have resoyrces, yes.

Senator KENNEDY. Just to go back a step, was there any violation
of the ant1def'1c1ency law? Bid the commitments that were made
during this perjod- of activity—did they violate the antideficieney
law to any extent .

"Mr. ANGRIQANI I am not a lawyer, it is hard for me to answer. [
can tell you this though—to the extent that it helps you—the books
were out.of balance. If that constitutes a* wolatlon, 80 be it. A

Senator KENNEDY. Are the GAO people still in the room?

Mr. CrissmaN. Yes. .

\Senator KeNnepy. Could I ask you th1s? I ‘meant -to “ask you
previously. Would you come forwarg )

I apologize, Mr. Chairman; but I think this is, important.

The CHAIRMAN. That is fine. .

Senator KENNEDY. This is quite a° mornmg for you.

' Mr. CRrisSMAN, Yes, sir.

Senator, during our review we obtained "documentation from
Labor which showed that as bf January 30, 1981, the Department
had not overqbligated available CETA title 118 and title IV funds.

. "However, had the Department continued to commit funds based
on 1ts CETA titles III and IV funding plans for the remamder of -
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the fiscal year, they would have exceeded their authorized obliga-
tions and possibly violated the Antideficiency Act.
Senator KENNEDY. [ see,
Your report, on page 11, says, “As a result, the Labor activities
obligating title 8 and 4 funds had avoided any potential violations
of the Antideficiency Act.”
. Mr. CrissMan. That is right. After they had made cutbacks. °
. Senator KENNEDY. Thank you very much. .
According to the GAO report exhibits, it would appear that the
] last 4 months of the previous administration, according to exhibits
Tl C and D, out of 171 planned awards about 165 were still being
. funded. Is that correct? . .
Mr. ANGRisANL I do not know exactly, Senator. I know we did
not cancel them all. . .
Se'}la'tor KEnNEDY. It would not surprise you if that were the
case? . .
Mr. ANGRISANI. No; because our attempt was to bring the books
back into balance, and we cut only enough to do that.
Senator KeNNEDY. If you add in the unplanned awards, exhibits
E and F, it appears that out of the total 191 awards during that
Same period 170 are still being funded. .
Mr. ANcrisan. That is possible.
Senator KENNEDY. So that roughly 90 percent of all the awards
made during that period are still being funded. Is that right?
Mr. ANGRisANI. Probably most of them, in a reduced fashion—
Yyes. N ’
Senator KENNEDY. Does thaf indicate that, altho\gh there may
. ™ be some that have had problems, as least as far as the current
administration is concerned, the majority of them, at least in your | ~
judgment—the judgment of the administration—were ‘deserving of
. funding? - ‘ . !
-Mr. . ANGrisant. I would say from the. standpoint: of the new
administration coming into office, you have to spend the rivoney _.
that js there. Looking at the situation that we were faced with, it
was totally prudent for us to bring the booKs into balance and keep :
Lthat as-our primary objective. .
So to that extent the answer'is, “yes.” However, I would like to
add that we have .done no performance reviews yet and that I
would reserve the right to make a full statement on that after our
“performance and audit reviews are done. PR
Senator KENNEDY. As you heard during the course of this hear-
ing this morning, I think all of ys feel strongly that there is going
se . U0 have to be some kind of review of the contracting procedures
’ gwcertainly a tightening up of the administrat'an of these proce-
ures, . . : .
What I am most interestéd'in is to determine the extent to which
there was a failure to establish proeedures in a sound, thoughtful,
- and businesslike way, or whether they were basic and fundaméntal
.yiolations by individuals of some kind of procedures which had
been established. = < — S
. I think all of us are going to come out-of this hearing with a
sensé that we have got to do a great deal more about it; I certainly
. am: But how are we going 5:' much about it when the Depart-
ment itself now has put pretty much of a freeze on any travel and
. A -

L
3




" sound business—not going out and seeing what is going on out <
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is also going to cut back on personnel who are going to be review- S
ing these kinds of programs to insure that the taxpayers’ moneys
are going to be carefully spent?
Mr. ANcrisani. I think one element of tHat equation that you
did not mention, Senator, was that we are going to have sufficient-
ly fewer contracts to monitor too. - .
Senator KENNEDY. Even with fewer, I understand a freeze'is a
freeze is a freeze, and you are not going to be able to send people ;
out to travel around and take a look at any of these programs./
We heard a lot of questions and answers before along the lines,
“Is that sound business procedure?”’ and, “If you were running a
business and had little businesses around the country, Is. that v

there, monitoring?”’

Mr. ANGRisanI. The way 1 would respond is. that certainly the
freeze is not a permanent one, unless the Federal deficit continues
to grow. Then it may have to be a permanent one.

Senator KENNEDY. I have heard thgge speeches before. I am sure
I will hear them again. But I would hope you would recognize that
in trying to meet these responsibilities we must be able to do the
kind of job that is going to be essential. If we cut back on the
personnel who have both the skill and the training and ought to be
adequately compensated to do the job, thus cutting back on the
opportunities for the kind of overview and review of these con-
tracts that is needed, I am just wondering if we are really going to
be able to do the kind of effective job that needs to be done, even
with reduced programs.

‘Mr. ANGrisanI. Senator, I do not want to be hére 4 years from
now going through this process on the other end of the stick. I
assure you it will get done. .

Senator KENNEDY.OK. What is the outstanding amount. now in
texms of contracts that are out? Is it about $800 million?

" Mr. ANGRISANI. The number of contract?

Senator KENNEDY. No; the amount of money_ that is out thére.

Mr. ANGRISANI. stCretxonary contracts?

Senator KENNEDY. No; dxscretwnary contracts that have been
signed—the total amount that is out in the field now, Is it about *
$800 million? )

Mr. ANGRIsANL. In title III or in title IV?

Senator KENNEDY. Both.

Mr. ANGRISANI. Probably $500 million fer all discretionary pro- -
grams, N
Senator KENNEDY. So we have got $500 million out there now,
and you are saying that there is not going to be an individual who
is going to be able to go out in the field and monitor that program?

Mr. ANGRisani. No, sir. e

Senator KENNEDY. What does the freeze really mean then? P

Mr. ANGRisaNI. The 1981 plan has about $500 million in it. The *
1982 budget that was approved by the Congress in the reconcili-
ation process has significantly less. We have about $50 million in
T G, title T discretionary funds and about’$60 million——

Sénator KENNEDY. Whatever it is, do you think you can have any
effective monitoring systems by not having individuals who go out
and momtor the” programs in the ﬁeld"‘

L
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" Godwin. Is that correct? - -
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Mr. ANGrisaNI Considering that we will probably have in 1982 -
about 20 percent of the actual amount of discretionary imoney that
we had in 1981, thHe answer to that is, yes; and that we are going to
reallocate resources within our Departmént to do that job. I do
-assure you, the freeze on travel and expenses will be lifted once we
pass this initial crunch and get into our 1982 funding process, for
which I still do not have a budget, which is part of my problem.

Senator KENNEDY. Of course you have ongoing and continuing
contractual responsibilities, that will be ongoing and continuing
and are angoing and continuing now, which involve hundreds of
millions of dollars. N -

It seems to me that what we really haveto do is develop the kind
of procedures both in-house and also in the field to assure adequate
protection of the taxpayers’ resources. That is the point. When we
are seeing the cutback in personnel and the freeze on the ability to
travel and do monitoring, I just wonder if that is the most effective
and efficient way to carry forward the kind of oversight which I
think all of us want. . )

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. z .

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Senator Kennedy. .

You did indicate that’ the freeze, you are-convinced, will come off
once you get your funds?

Mr. ANGRISANL. Yes, sir. The freeze is primarily in place because
of the uncertainty of 1982 budget levels. We are trying to protect
all of our options. As soon as we get a budget, we will lift that
freeze. o .

The CHAIRMAN. Will you have enough funds at that time?

Mr. ANGRISANL Yes, sir, considering we have 20 percent of ¢he
amount of current discretionary contracts. .

The CHAIRMAN. I take it that during this first period of time you
are trying to get the management systems into effect, so that at
least they award,the contracts properly and build the file properly.

Mr. ANGRisaNI. That is exactly right. We have 3,200 people In
the Employment and Training Administration. With the alter-
ations that Congress approved on PSE and the other programs,
there is the ability to free up resources to do othér things. One is.
the creation of this financial controls unit, which is going to be
staffed largely by reaflocations of resources within the Agency.

The CHAIRMAN. ] agree with Senator Kennedy—you have to have
some travel to audit these funds. As I understand it, they froze the
funds in the last administration, except for Mr. Green and Mr. °

h;.\ANGRISANI. I do not Know that. . -
~Fhe CHARMAN. That is what I understand, and maybe I am -
wrong on that. = s \

“You are convinced then that in the new budget you have enough
money allocated for travel to resolye Senator Kennedy’s problem?
Mr. ANGrisaNI. I believe so. - :
Senator KENNEDY. It is not-Benator Kennedy’s problem. .

The CHAIRMAN. Well, of course Senator Keninedy raised the
issue, and I think properly so. I think it is well raised, and I agree
with him. But the ﬁey is to make sure that you have the tools to be
able to do the appropriate job. I suppose it,would hélp you if you
"Had, say, $500,000 more to do some of the travel. * -




.

Mr. ANGRiSaNI. You know, Senator, I have found that giving up
money and giving.up power- is a very difficult thing to do in
Washington. Sometimes more money presents a problem. I think
our budget levels, as they were approved by the Congress,,are
sufficient td do the jol I outlined to you. To the extent that the
Congress asks me to make other changes, I will do so. But I
promise you, sne of the things I will not sacrifice is my own
financial integrity and the integrity of the Department. We wil

assign approptiate resources to that, and if I do not think they are

there I will come back to you.

The CuairMaN. You will come back and ask for the additional
money?

“Mr. ANGRISANI. I promise.

The CraiRMAN. And I know that Senator Kennedy and I w111
work to get you those funds, if that is what you need.

Senator Quayle?

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you, Mr. Chalrman

On page 9—just to pursue the point that the chalrman and

‘Senator Kennedy made—it says, “We have established new stand-

ards that will serve to increase the frequency and quality of the on-
site monitoring that is conducted on our contractors and grantees.
We plan to momtor each contractor and grantee on-site at least
once a year.” Under the present budget you can do that?

Mr. Ancrisant. Yes, we can, because we will have 20 percent of
the current amount of funds.

Senator QUAYLE. I appreciate your statements on pages 3 and 4

outlining the management changes, because I believe that is cef- |

tainly the direction that we are going tp go in, and I am glad you
have taken the lead on that. .

I believe the heart of the matter on this questlon of over51ght Is
shown on pages 12 and 13 where you say, “On January 31, 1981,

ETA held 600 backlogged audit reports.” On those 600, what dates -

are we talking about? Are we talking about 5 or 6 years ago?
Mr. ANGRISANI. Yes, they go back as far as 5 years.
Senator QUAYLE. Back to the inception of CETA?
Mr. ANGRIBANI. Just about.
Senator QUAYLE. Which was when?'
Mr. ANGRISANI. 1973. - ~
Senator QUAYLE Over that time, how myh money was spent on
CETA? : :
Mr. ANGRI’SANI About $53 billion.
Senator QUAYLE. $53 billion?
Mr. ANGRISANL In 7 years. That is PSE and the whole spectrum.
Senator QUAYLE. And that 600 I presume includes PSE?
. Mr. ANGRISANI For the most part, no.
" Senator QUAYLE. It did not? v
Mr. ANGrisant. I do not believe so. -
Senator QuavLE. If you take PSE out, how mygch are we talking
about in total audits?
Mr. -ANGRISANI. Maybe $30 billion, ‘just using round numbers.
‘Senator QuAYLE. $30 billion. So you are talking about $23 bil-
lion—right—of the 600?
Mr.. ANGRISANI. Yes.

-
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Senator QUAYLE. Of the $23 billion that was audited, it says on
page 13 that as,of September 30, 1981, a total of $200 million had
beén questioned by the Inspector General auditors in the back-
logged audit reports. “The audit resolution established that the
U.S. Treasury was pwed about $75 million of the $200 rgillion in
questioned costs.” : - -

Mr. ANGRisanI. That is about correct—yes. . -

Senator QUAYLE. Was that $75 million of $23 billion?

Mr. ANGRISANI. Yes. .

Senator QuayLE. What percentage is that? |,

Mr. ANGRISANL It is small.

Senator QUAYLE. It is very small.

Mr. ANGRISANI. Yes. .

Senator QUAYLE. It is about one-half of, 1percent. | ‘

Mr. ANGRISANI. Yes. :

Senator QuUAYLE. How does this com.i)are with other npn-CETA_

programs? ‘ ~—

Mr. ANGRIsaNL I see where you are ‘coming from..

Senator QUAYLE. I am trying to find out if this is a particular
problem with CETA, or on a comparison basis perhaps CETA has

heen better run than it is given credit for.
" Mr. ANgrisaNI. Once again, there is one_more element of the
‘equation that has been left out, and that is the number of audits
that we have done-to get to those determined costs.

For example, in title IV, the youth programs—based on my last
conversation with the Inspector General—no audits had been done
of any funds in that account. So the volume of audits coming out of
the Inspector General’s Office and comihg out of,whatever areas of

Government they may come from has been, in my opirion, too low. -

. *So really we cannot get to' the question you are driving at,
Senator, until we first determine what is the appropriate level of

audit activity in these accounfs and the appropriate levels of funds

to be moved ovef thelré: / .
.When wé get into CETA reauthorization, as 1 testified before
{our subcommittee, there is no doubt in my mind that we l-%:’e to

ook at that relative to the debt collection process. I thin the '

volume and frequency of our auditing is too small, and I think the
debt collection process is too slow.

So I really cannot angwer your question, ‘except to say—and I
think this is a fact—that there should be no reason in the world

why we should have 600 unreSolved audits. Our audit status should )

be clirrent at any one time, like it is now. But as soon as the
Ingpector General mounts his effort into titte VF and PSE on the
closeout side, I expect to see that backlog go up. So I am going to
have to allocate sufficient resources to keep that current.

So it is a Harvard Business School management problem when

' you really look at it. We have to get at the frequency and the ™

volume of our audits before I can answer that,” _

- Senator QuayLe. I am j;%lboking at the facts that are available
here. If you go back and review the 600 audits over a period of 7 or
8 years, you come up with $23 billion and you find $75 million that
is owed. We are not going ¥o say that is OK. I am trying to put this
on a comparison basis and see if this is really of significant differ-
énce from other programs run by the Federal Government. . -

v
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~I would make the case that perhaps there is a great deal of *

inefficiency in other Government programs as well, not just CETA.
We seem to have singled out CETA in the training and employ-
-ment area, which I think we have got to get into. There is no
excuse for the testimony that we have had today from GAQO and
others. No one is trying to &xcuse that, but what I am trying to do
is put jt in its proper perspective. .
If you put it in its proper perspective, you find $75 million out of
- $23 billion. It is very, very small, is it not? .
“Mr. ANGRISANL Except that those are incomplete. We dé not
know how many audits should have been done. I think it is inex-
cusable that title VI has.not had a single audit done on it. *

Senatdor QUAYLE. Are there other backlogged cases in the audit,

division?

' Mr. AncGrisanL. We are current in terms of the backlog right
now, but the point of the matter is this: Depending on the amount
of resources that the Inspector General puts into the auditing of all

. the accounts—and I believe there is legislation or there is some-

thing somewhere that says they should be audited every 2 years. If
that was actually done, goodness knows how many unresolved
audits we would have right now.

The point of the matter is that we were not auditing with the '

frequency that we were mandated to. The thing I can control,
w'gich is keeping the audits that were presented to us current—we
have controlled. But now we have to address the other side of the
equation or the other element in the equation, and that is the
frequency’ of the audits. If they are to be done every 2 years, or in
some cases every 1 year, like discretionary contracts should be,
who knows what that number of unresolved audits could rise to.

It is a very difficult question to answer, and I do not think tha
we should try to answer it based on what is known here. °. :
” Senator QuaYLE. You probably would not have thé®information,
but I.wonder if there is a way, Mr. Chairman, that we could get a
comparispn with a non-CETA program, particularly in the Depart-
ment of Labor, to see what kind of balance we are talking about.
We might find that, on a comparison~basis, the figures' we had
before show that it is probably better run than some of the other
programs: -

* The CHarMAN. I think we éh{oqld;do that as part of our over-'

sight responsibility, and I think we $hould check as many things in
Labor as we can. .

Mr. ANGRISANL Mr. Chairman, if I could just share one comment
that Mr. McBride made to me that might help—the way the De-
partment was currently structured prior to his going there, they
were spending—despite. not performing the frequency level of

-

audits that I think shquld have been done—about 70 percent of the _

resources in the Inspector General’s office on CETA. So they were
trying, but it ‘is- just that this is a very meticulous and time-

consuming process. o . . , .
When yoy put Federal dg)lllars out there in the way that we do—
and this is something to think about in the reauthorization proc-
ess—wheére you have the Federal Government here, and then be-
tween us and the direct 'user of oiir services, think of the layers of
government that we have to audit. We have the primes, we have
. ’ st v v .
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the contractors that the primes subcontract their business to, and
we have the subcontractors that the contraétors subcontract stheir
b¥siness to. So we have almost three levels of administration and
bureaucracy between us and the direct users. Those levels are-
absorbing a certain percentage“of every dollar that the Federal
Government intended to get to the direct user. \

So-when you think about that, and you think that we had some

50,000 subcontractees and grantees in the CETA process, you begin
to see how big this is. i )

Senator, if I could, I would say to you that in the reauthorization
process that you are very much’in control of right now, that is a
critical thing to look at. Can we afford to have all those layers of
administration and bureaucracy between us and the direct user
and the corresponding management problems that it develops?

I think, from where I am sitting right now, that that is a very,
very difficult management job to give me and this administration
and that we should use the lessons of the last 7 years to deal with
that problem. v . .

-Senator QUAYLE. And you believe thet in that reauthorization we
can come up with some substantive changes in the delivery system.

I appreciate your comments and also your input publicly. It is a
difficult area—how we are going to come up with the best system
possible—but we are going to try. . ’

Let me just follow up on that. Do youslelieve that in the area of
auditing and contract procedures for employment training that we
should have some legisla{)ive remedies, or do you believe that this
can all be handled by

Mr. ANGRISANL Senator, I have a great deal of confidence in my
own management abilities; but I have learned in a few short
months in Washington that it has got to be written for it to mean
something. I would very strongly recommend to you again, as I' did
at your subcommittee hearing, that auditing procedures and collgc-
tion procedures be'addressed in the legislative process and that we
get some sign-off from the Congress and the administration that
these are manageable procedures. The current pracess that is there
right now is not. ' .

Senator QUAYLE. I think that is a very good comment. This is
just_diametrically opposed to what we heard before from GAO.
They basically said it is just the administration. I asked the ques-
tion two or three times, and they said there .were no changes in

legislation that were neces§ary. They felt it could all be corrected

by better management, - *®asmus

»Here is the person who is in charge of it, Mr. Chairman, saying
to us speciﬁcafly that we havé got to change the contract proce-
dures in employment and training and the auditing process as it
goes on. .

The CHAIRMAN. Maybe we can chalk that up to the fact that they
are not policy people but you are. I agree with Senator Quayle. It is
interestyag that they think there need to be no changes and you

feel thAt there’ must.be in order te fulfill your responsibilifies. -

~ Mr. ANGrisant I think if is a political element. If the Federal
Government were a private corporation—the GAQ would be
right—you could set yp an audit control organization that would
function at the discretion of the®chairman of the company.and

. ~
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)' which could administratively accomplish what you wanted.to see -3
accomplished. A private sector organization works that way.

Given the fact that we are not a private corporation and we are
the Federal Government, and given the politics that are involved
and all the things that I do not need to talk about here that you all - .

« know, it is very important that, to.manage it properly from my .
perspective, it be in writing and that the Congress sign off on it, so
that I can come to you and say, ‘“We need help in carrying out the
irident of the legislation.” . :

So GAO is looking at it—and I understand their perspective;
from a puristic standpoint, they are right; but with the political
elements in here it has to be in Avriting and it has to be clean.

As T indicated to you in our subcommittee testimony, there is an
11-step appeal process that anyone who is challenged By an audit
can go through. That process can extend over a period of § years
1,, before I can say'we might even, in fact, have a chance of getting

- the money back. Then when you get in a position where you might
- .be able to get the money back, there is no guarantee that the

contractor is.going to be there.

I have to have something t6 work with here tp guarantee per-
formance. s .

Seriator QuayLE. Thank you very much, Mr. Angrisani. I certain- .
ly appreciate your comments. . :

Quite frankly, Mr. Chairman, I side with the person who is
responsible.for administering this. We are going to have to make
some changes in the legislation. .. .

. The CHAIRMAN, You are in charge of it. ) .
« Senator QuayLE. He is well known for his managerial expertise

and ability, and here he is admitting it. Once again, he talked

about_it in thé subcommittee hearings. That is why I wanted to

bring that ouj--that there is a'request from people who are over

there for us to d& som®thing. ,

Ilook forward to working with Mr. Angrisani and members of
the committee to put together a good package. Thank you.

The CHaIrRMAN. Thank you, Senator Quayle.

Let me just clarify a couple of points. One is that one of the first
things, as I understand it—and correct me if I am wrong—you did
when you got there was to stop the cost overrun—in other words,
the $42 million. Is that right? _ > ‘

Mr. ANGRisanI. That is correct. ' . '

The CHAIRMAN. In that sepse, you have saved that $42 million. - _

I was interested in your discussion with Senator Kennedy when .
you indicated that you feel that the bulk, although not all, of these .
programs should have continued funding. These are programs al- -

. ready in existence that have been funded and are ¢ontinuing to be
*  funded. Is that correct? : )
- Mr. ANGRISANI. Yes, but I caution against taking that as a broad
. statement. I said that, to the extent that we are a new administra- -
g tion, it would be improper to make any judgment except to bring .
the books into balance, with that 1981 funding level. To that extent "
«you could say that.the others desetrved funding. R -
a The- CHaIRMAN. That is my point. And you are presuming. that -
. the bulk of those are valid programs. Is that correct?- -
Mr. ANGRisaNI. Yes, ‘ ..
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The CHAIRMAN Do you know whether they are or not° ¢

Mr. ANGRisaNi. We have no performance data that have been
done by us under our new procedures. .

The CHAIRMAN. Are you golng to do anything about"rt"

Mr. ANGRISANIL Yes. That is exactly what I said in our contract-
ing process here. We intend fo be sure that, before-a contract is
expended in the future, performance will be analyzed against the
original contract proposals. At that poinf you can say whether a
program does deserve funding. That includes a rev1ew of any cur-
rent outstanding audit items.

The CrairmMaN. How many total projects or contracts do yau
have out?

Mr. ANGRisANI. I do not know We have several hundred now. In
12?25 we will probably have 51gn1ﬁcantly fewer It w111 be manage-
able

The CHAIRMAN. In the GAO sample universe of, 479 thay said 73
percent had no cost evaluation whatsoever.

Mr. ANGrisaN1.-That is probably correct. Y

‘The CHAIRMAN. And 68 percent were unnegotiated. |

Mr. ANcGrisant. That is probably true.

The CHAIRMAN. On 68 percent the costs were unnegotiated; on 34
percent there was no evidence of monitoring whatsoever; on 47
percent more there was little or no mon1tor1ng, and only 19 percent
had regular monitoring. o

In ‘essence, is it fair to say that you really do not‘know at this

point but you are starting thaf process of trying to find out?.

Mr. ANGRISANI From the stahdpoint of perféfmance, that is
correct. From the standpornt of fulfilling the obligation tyt we
have to spend the money in thatj account, wé feel. that we have
done the best job 'we could to do that.

The CHAIRMAN. I understand.
those programs are valid, but you
not, and you have to check that out

Mr. ANGRisaNi. Wegdo not have |sufficie performance data to
make that an absolute statement;.that is corfect. e

The CHAIRMAN. So there may 'be many that are nét valid or at
least are not as valid as yol1 gre presuming them to be at this time.
Is that correct? . .

Mr. ANGRisaN. That is possible. -

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Angrisani. We apprec1ate your.
coming and testifying. We appreciate the reforms that you are
instituting down there, and we wish you luck. We hope that they.
stay instituted, and we hope that we do not have to hdave any more
hearings like these.

Mr. ANGRISANI. Thank you, Mr. Charrman It is a pleasure being
here again.

“The CHAIRMAN. Our next group of witnesses will be a panel of .

Labor Department officials! William Kacvinsky, Steve‘Pﬁterbaugh
Margie Maith, Fernando Alegrla, -Frank Slobig, James Aaron, an'd

- Renee Crucil. .
If yqu folks would come up and take your places, we would .

appreciate it. . . o
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Would you all raise your right hands? Do You all swear to tell
gle ;ruth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you

od?

" Mr. Kacvinsky. I do.

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. I do.

Ms. Marrh. I do.

Mr. ALeGria. I do.

Mr. Svosic. I do.

Mr. Aaron. I do. :

Ms. Crucit. Isdo. : :

The CHAIRMAN. Do any‘of you have any statements to make, or
would you just like us to ask questions? T '

Mr. Kacvinsky. No, sirr ° .

The CHalrMAN. *We also had Ms. Deborah Barnett, a Federal
representative of the Office of Youth Programs, who was to be
. ™ here. She is not here, but mayhe we can see where she is.

Mr.*Kacvinsky is the Acting Administrator of the Office of Na-
tional Programs; Steve Puterbaugh is the Director of the Program
Management Staff in the Office of National Programs; Ms. Maith
is the program representative of the Office of National Programs;*
Mr. Alegria is the Office Director of the Office of Special National
Programs and Activities; Mr. Slobig is in the Office of Youth Pro-
grams; Mr. Aaron is the Federal representative of the Office of
National Programs; Deborah Barnett would be a Federal repre-
sentative, Office of Youth Programs. She is, as I understand it, an
unofficial representative on loan from IBM; and Ms. Crucil the
Federal representative for the older workers program.

Am 1 correct in all that?

Mr. KAcvINSKY. Yes, sir.

The Cuairman. OK. o= .

Mr. Kacvinsky, for the record please relate to the gommittee a
.short résumé of your Government employment and your previous
employment in the private sector. . :

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM KACVINSKY, ACTING ADMINISTRA-
TOR, OFFICE OF NATIONAL PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENT OF
LABOR, ACCOMPANIED BY STEVE PUTERBAUGH, DEPUTY TO |
ADMINISTRATOR, OFFICE OF NATIONAL PROGRAMS: MARGIE . -
MAITH, -FEDERAL REPRESENTATIVE, OFFICE OF NATIONAL
PROGRAMS; FERNANDO ALEGRIA, OFFICE DIRECTOR, OFFICE
OF NATIONAL PROGRAMS; FRANK SLOBIG, OFFICE OF
YOUTH' PROGRAMS; JAMES AARON, FEDERAL. REPRESENTA-
TIVE, OFFICE OF NATIONAL PROGRAMS; ‘AND RENEE
CRU(R:IIL’ FEDERAL REPRESENTA’I}VE, OLDER WORKERS PRO-
'GRA Co- '

Mr. Kacvinsky. Mr. Chairman, &'ior ‘to coming to the Govern-
ment I was with the Aluminum Co. of America for 19 years in
their training division. I also was an apprentice who learned his
trade a8 'a journeyman die sinker prior to going te the training
division within ALCOA. K ’

In 1962 during the Kennedy-administration, I came on board
with the Department of Labor under the Manpower Development
and Training Act, where we set up programs which Congress had
put into place for MDTA. _—
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. I was thenn with the Bureau of Apprenticeship and Training
which had authorization for what we then called title 1 of the
MDTA Act. , ST

Then I went with the Office of National Programs when the
ONP was taken away from the Bureau of Apprenticeship and .
Training and ‘'was made a separate unit within the Manpower
Administration. With the advent of CETA, we were still a separate *

. unit of ONP under the Employment and Training Administration.

I have been a deputy admtnistrator of ONP since 1972.

Theé CHAIRMAN. Generally speaking then, you have been involved
in the history of the training of minorities and economically disad-
vantaged people for the entire history of the program. Is that
correct? ~ v .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. )

The CHAIRMAN Would you say the program has been a failure?

Mr. KacviNsky. No, sir.

The CHaIRMAN. If not a failure, what then would you have to say
about it? . . J

Mr. Kacvinsky. I have to go back, Mr. Chairman, to why the
"Office of National Programs was established under the Manpower,
Development and Training Act and then c:;gﬁued on into CETA.

.

Under MDTA, there was a feeling that pltional organizations,
such asmﬁ?fufacturing associations and inteérnational unions, could
better help in training and placing of minorities, women, and vet-
L erans into the various skilled occupations. They felt that it was,
better done on a national hasis.

With the inception of CETA, Congress had put into the act that
those programs of demonstrated effectiveness should be continued. -
We continued those programs on a national basis in CETA. These
were people-oriented programs. These were programs where -we
gave direct services to individuals, helpin %m to get employ-
ment. . . .

Coming from the private sector, I feel that the best way to get a
job is to go on a job; where you receive wages immediately, where
you get training; where you are trained by supervisors, journey-
men, and skilled'technicians in the area; where also industry has a
commitment to this by proyiding wages. .

This was’the whole intent of the Office of National Programs
from the inception of MDTA and continued on into the Employ-
ment and,Training Administration.

These programs have, in my judgment, been successful. They
have been cost effective, 'and they have done the job in placing
. minorities, women, and veterans into these programse

The CHairmaN. Have there been any failures in these programs?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Oh, sure. You have failures—various specific

failures in different types of training programs. You may have an

. industry where, because of an economic situation, the hiring or the
training is not available, and you have got to curtail them. In
others, they have been a failure because they just could not cope or

; do the job. . .

The CuarMaN. Have these failures been throughout the lifetime
of the program, or has there been a more intense time where there
have been more failures in the operation of CETA?
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Mr. Kacvinsky. No, sir, there have been mdre good programs
than bad. Those that were not good we hadl|done away with.

The CHaIRMAN. OK. . -

As I understand it, you have indicated to som}e of our investiga-
tors that there were some changes that came back in 1977 and
from that point on. Could you destribe those?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir, in the Office of N itional Programs,
where we were directly respons%e for dealing ith national orga-
nizations and national associatioi® in providing direct servicegz-on-
the-job training—to individuals, there came a change whe%‘we
now started to deal with individual organizatioq‘s rather than na-
tional organizations. We started to go into some, what we call,
think tank-type programs where, rather than dealing with direct
individuals or direct supportive services, we were now\going into
demonstration type of objectives. | - -

Within ETA theré is an office, which is called the Office of Policy
Evaluation and Research, that does, on a regular basis, do demon-
stration types of progfams. That is where those programs were
done in the past. Within the last 2 or 3 years, they started to
infiltrate into-the Office of National Programs aﬂso to do the dem-
onstration programs. : \ -

The CHAirMAN. You have indicated there was an infiltration
starting within the last 2 or 3 years of a kind of middlemen,
consultants, or think tahk-type people. What effect did that have
on these programs? | .

Mr. KacviNsky. It took the resources that weshad set aside for
such successful programs as national on-the-job training programs,
our apprenticeship Outreach program which we, later changed to
the targeted Qutreach program. It took the resources, not only in
funds but also in personnel, away from these pro rams,

The CHAIRMAN. And put them where? o

Mr. KacvinNsky. And put them into the other programs that were
coming about—the demonstration type of programs. * ‘

The CHAIRMAN. You are talking about thesé middlemen-type
programs and think tank-type programs—these 'lanning-type pro-
grams? — . ' '

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. . :

The CHa1RMAN. I take it that you have had pxtensive work in
both the private and public sector. Maybe you [could tell us who
introduced you into this world of work. .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Colild you repeat that, sir? .

The CHAIRMAN. Who got you to start working early in your life?
Tell us a little bit-about your work history,

Mr. Kacvinsky. My father got me to start wo king immediately.

The CHAIRMAN. How was that? \f"h/ g -

Mr. Kacvinsky. Wheg I left school; he asked me-what I intended
to do. Wheén I came out of the militarygan asked me what I
intended to do, I told him that I intended tofgo and finish my
education, and he said, “And tKen what are youjgoing to do?”’ and I
said, “I am going to get a job.”

Well, my dad being an immigrant, he felt-'that no one was
successful unless they worked with their handd. He thought that I
ought to follow not only the higher education but I should also
learn a skill in working with my hands.

. .
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Over the years, I*have felt that the advice that my dad gave me
was good. However, there were a lot of individuals who could not
get this kind of advice. It is just one of the things that we have in
our, aéno&ern-day education. If you do not have a college degree or a

er’s degree, you are a failure. People do not look upon individ-

uals who work with their hands-—skllled techmc1ans—as being
successful in life.

I feel that these training programs that we instituted under
MDPA and continued on into CETA were a way of getting individ-
uals trained. Later, when we were going into where there was
discrimination within the various trades, giving Minorities the op-
portunities in to learn these trades, I felt that this was an area
where we could do a lot of good, and we did.

The CHairMAN. If I understand you correctly, because of your
private sector .experience and public sector, you feel that these
funds would better serve these young people getting them into jobs
in the private sector where they can learn the skilis necessary and

achieve the self-esteem that comes from working, that will keep
}hem working and producing in our society. ¢

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. And you inherited these tralts I take it, from
awtir father. My father believed the same thing your father‘dld He,
thought that to bé worth something you really had to be able to
perform a trade and use your hands, sp I learned a trade too, and-1
understand what you are saying. ?o

The committee has been advised by our professwnal staff that
millions of dollars were exmmded—-and I think GAO indicated this
.also—on somewhat questlon,aﬁle projects. Do you agree with that?

Mr. Kacvinsky. ¥Mr. Chairman, I would almost have to go into
detail project by project by project.

The CHAIRMAN. Do you believe there has been expendmg of
millions of dollars on some questionable projects?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes. I would say that there were some‘uestlom
able projects.

The CHAIRMAN. Our staff reviewed hundreds of procurement
action request—what you call PAR’s—that were requested in the
__final months of the last administration.’ Obviously, millions of dol-
lars were approved to be spent, Hot only on questionable but what
would appear to be curious deScri ptlons Perhaps I could, show you
what has been marked as “Item F.” You‘ can_look this over with
me. - !

[The information referred to follows:]
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. The CuairMAN. This desctiption says, “The objective of this con-
tract is to conduct adiministrative activities as part of a multi-
jurisdiction test of alternative approaches for operating vocational
exploration programs. More specifically, the vocational exploration
demonstration project 2'is built upon experience’in the first year of
operations and is structuréd to facilitate assessment of implement-
ing various program approaches incorporating benchmarking,
standard core curriculum, and targeting by demographics, and
needs, and competencies.” Is this kind of what you have been

-gpeaking about? Is this one illustration?

Mr. Kacvinsky. That is a lot of words. I would almost neeq
Webster’s Dictionary to help me otit with that.

However, the vocational exploration program that has been run
over the years has been a successful program that I would say was
one that we would want to continue if we had the-opportunity.

These are takiag youths who are in their later years of high
school and giving them the opportunity of visiting various firms
within their community. to see the types of occupation, not only
just to go in and see what a _toolmaker .is doing but also to go in
and see what an accountant is doing in the plant——to get a feel of
the all-around type of occupation.

I think this is something that was started’some time ago and was
continued under the youth program, and it is one that I highly
recommend.

The CHaIRMAN. So you would think*this was a good one, in spite,
of all the words? ’ .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. .

« The CHAIRMAN. Okay But you are indicating that there were
others that were not so good and really were a waste of taxpayers’
money? .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, Mr. Chairman.

The CuairMaN. Mr. Kacvinsky, as Deputy Admlmsfrator to
:‘Lamond Godwin, you were asked to approve many matters that did
not meet your approval or, for that matter, the general approval of
your peers and subordinates. Is that correct?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. - .

The CHAIRMAM In the final weeks of the last administration, you
went on” a buiness trip out of the country. Is that correct?

Mr. Kacvinsky. I went on a Government trip, sir, to Israel

The CHAIRMAN. I see. Did you plan this trip so that you ‘could be
away and others would have to authorize your last-minute tele-
grams and contracts?

Mr. KacviNsky. I do not think I-can take credit for that kmd of
a move. There are those who have come up to me and saide~‘That .
was the smartest thing you have_done in a long time.”,[1, ugh er.]

But really, sir, no. The Department of Labor entered an
agreement with the Isr3eli Ministry of Labor wherein various.
teams were to go from the Department of Labor and also individ-°
uals from private industry, to go on various missions into Israel
and take a lggk at their vatious trainihg, the types of oecupations
and the meth&ds of training that they had. *

1 was chfrged with thée responsibility, of taking a team of private

- sector individuals to Israel, and we evaluated the on- the-JOb train-
ing that they had in the private sector in Israel.
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' . gave Mr. Godwin an award. ‘ .
The CHArMAN. I see. Did you observe the signing of contracts in .
. Mr. Godwin’s office during the dey? ‘
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The CHAIRMAN.

country? $

Mr. KacvinskY! No; that was planned some time ago. In fact, we
were to go in October; and then because the State of Israel asked
that it be postponed, we did not go until January. g,

The CruairmaN. T see. Did your superiors know about this trip?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. In fact, they assigned me to it.

The CHAIRMAN. When did you return? :

Mr. Kacvinsky. The day before Inauguration Day I returned to
my office. g

The CuarmaN. Did
that time?

Mr. Kacvinsky. I met with Mr. Godwin. I met with Mr. Godwin
after I had met with my staff when I returned from Israel and I
returned to my office. My staff came in and were telling me the
activities that were going on during the time that I was away—
during those 3 weeks. I was alerted to the fact that there might be
an overcommitment of funds here and that there were contracts
and also telegrams were being signed during the last days. They
brought all of this to my attention. . . .

When Mr. Godwin, who was then my ddministrator, came in, T

¥ou meet with Mr. Green or Mr. Godwin at

- had a chat with him. We spoke about the trip—how the trip was—

and I then infornied Mr. Godwin that I had no intention of signing
any contracts or grants. )

He had told me that there were grants and contracts to be
signed, but I told him that, given what I had just heard from the
staff, L. was not going to sign any. Mr. Godwin did say that he
appreciated my position and that he would not require me to sign

" them. | ] <
- The CHaIRMAN. When you got back, did you meet for the first

time with Ms. Alexis Herman? .
Mr. Kacyinsky. I did not meet with Ms. Alexis Herman. When I
left Mr. Godwin’s office, I went to my office and I gaye staff specific

information that I did not want to be bothered by anyone excépt *

staff—no outsiders. A

I understand that my office was being used during the last few
days by Assistant Secretary Green and by Alexis Herman as their
bage for operations in the Office of National Programs.

When I returned and 1 was in my office, while I was behind the

‘desk, Ms. Herman walked into the office and seemed-kind of sur-

prised that I was there. She said, “Who are you?” and I said, “I'm
Mr. Kacvinsky.” She said, “Oh, we didn’t expect you back so soon.”

The CHARMAN. I see. How did the rest of that particular day.go?

Mr. Kacyingky. Well, ‘I was notified by staff that during the
afternoon the staff was having a farewell party for Mr. Godwin,

‘and they, wondered if I would come’out and say a few wards for the
staff because Mr. Godwin would be gone by that time. During the’

course of that time when they had the party and when did say a
few words for the staff, Assistant Secretary Green at that\time also

.
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So you did not plan this trip to be out of the
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Mr. Kacvinsky. No, sir, because 1 stayed away as much as’ possi-
ble. However, I did hear that there wer¢ some documents being
signed. . _ . . e

The CHAIRMAN. 4s I understand it, many tontractors were there

throughout the day. Is that correct? -
Mr#Kacvinsky. There were a lot of individuals, outside individ-

- . uals in the outer lobby of the offices, yes. ; .

-
L]

The CraRMAN. Well, is it true as some say that Mr. Greens Mr..
Godwin, and Ms. Herman had contractors waiting in line to pre-
sent their contracts for signature at that time? - .

Mr. Kacvinsky. There was a lot of talk to that effect from the_
staff, yes. . ? .

" The CHAIRMAN. I have beensadvised that in addition to signed
contraets, these individuals were also given autographed photo-
graphs. Is that correct? . - ) v

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, they 'were giving them to the staff.

The GHAIRMAN. Have you observed changes in the program since

January 20—that was the date of the inauguration—1981?  _

Mr. Kacvinsky. Mr. Chairman, I came back in Tuesday and I
met with my special’ assistant, Sfeve Puterbaugh, I said to Steve, .
“There have been some sertous allegations made here of ‘overcom-.
mitment. I understand projects were signed that were not in our
funding plan for 1981.” I said, “We must fmmediately get with our
gontria,cting staff, and gather together everything that has been

one.

* -1 immediately notified our contracting office to cease any further
telegrams, any further letters, or any further contract signing. I
had Steve and the staff here work with. me in pulling together

everything that had been done. Mr. Puterbaugh identified the over-

commitment and with this information I then went up to the

« Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary at that time, Mr. Lawrence ° .

» Weatherford. - « .

I made him aware o .w*t we were doing. I told him that I had
put a freeze on all siéning' of documents. I recommended that he
ollew suit in this“matter, and that we do a thorough check of
verything that had been done over the past month or 6 weeks so .

“that we could get ourselves in a position where we were better able
to answer questions to the new Secretary. A ,

The CHAIRMAN. Have Mr. Angrisani and.the other new members
of the administration been cooperative with you in trying to accom-
plish the savings that you are talking about? : = .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir, absolutely. * - . ~

e CHAIRMAN. Are you pleased with the current changes? -Do
Kgix fee}) that they have placed the emphasis where the emplasis

ongs? = C .

Mr. Kacvinsky. Absolutely. In fact, Mr. Angrisani delegated the °
authority to my office,, this task force that, he talked about where
we are setting up the new contractual procedures*I have a gentle-
man from my-office who is heading that task force and’ has a staff

. of people, and-they have been working and we have been working

closely with, Mr. Angrisani and other officials in ETA in getting
- this done. : v
To say that this is,something new; it is not something new. It is .
something !:hat we should have been doing. It is something that we .
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should have been following. We have Department of Labor regula-
tions on contracting, just like any other agency. However, over the
"years there are always shortcuts that you take or other means of
doing a procurement action.

They are not illegal. For example, you have heard a“lot about the
fact that we did a lot of sole-source, that. GAO said we do sole-
source ‘'We have those programs that have been carried over that
argz of demonstrated effectiveness. These programs have done the
job. , . . .

Whep we come up with our funding plan for the year, we include
these programis into our funding plan. We submit them to a sole-

" source board that we have in the Department of Labor and they in

Jurn give us the OK to continue with these contracts. Anything
that was ' not in the plan had to go sole-source or was supposed to
go sole-source. N

The CuiYrman. Were some if not all of_ these fhink-tanks,

consultants, and other o' you have indicated may have profited
from the CETA -program at the expense of young people or the
aged getting jobs, perhaps taking a great share of CETA" funds—are
you happy that they have been cut off? Have they been cut off?

Mr. Kacvinsky. Sir, you do not like to be happy about anything.
I feel that there is a place for everything.

The CHARMAN. How do_ you feel about that?

Mr.  KacvinSky. I feel that those programs, had we been given
enough funds, could have been done in other areas but not in the
Office of National Programs. I think in our demonstration pro-
grams they might have been better utilized. - . '

"The CHAIRMAN. I suppose_you are rot only referring to these
middlemen and think-tanks ‘and others, but the travel, lunches,

dinners, hotel rooms, and all of the expenses spent in so-called

training of the disadvantaged might have been best used on direct
training those who could have used it best? :
Mr. Kacvinsky. Direct services, that is right. I still feel that

direct services, 'dealing with people, is the best way of training,.

The CuairmMaN. Well, then, do you believe that the' current ad-
ministration under Mr. Angrisani, despite the criticism it has re-
ceived, has in reality forced a change in the program back to the
original intent of the program? . )

Mr. KacvINskY. Yes, sir. We are going back to dealing with the
‘private sector and providing direct services. ° . g
« The CHAIRMAN. I take it that there is still room for growth there,
though—— )

Mr. Kacvinsky. Oh, yes. '

The CHAIRMAN [continuing). And that we still have to continual-
1% watch and do everything we "ean to make sure that these
changes are all right. e .

r. KacviNsky. Mr. Chairman, we ean set up the best policy, we
can set up the best guidelines we_can. There is no guarantee that

.

" anybody comimg in 2, 3, 4, 5 years from now will not go around ¢ ‘

-those policies for.their own purposes, for political purposes. Again,
they are not something that you would do—they are not illegal.
However, ethical, you have fo question that.
The CHAIRMAN. Senator Kennedy, do you have any questions?
Senétor KENNEDY. Are you going to question all




. -

The CHAIRMAN If you would like, I could go through all of them
but my questions were a little longer than I intended them to be so
we might want to go individually. . -

Senator KENNEDY., When you are ﬁmshed thh the panel, that
will be fine.

THe CHAIRMAN. Mr. Puterbaugh—am I pronouncing that right,

.+ Mr. Puterbaugh? ’

. Mr. PUTERBAUGH. Yes, sir, close enough.. :
© The CHAIRMAN. In yeur position as an admxmstratxve assistant,
it is my understanding that you met with the Steering Committee
on, a regular basis and proposed contracts and/or grants were
. actually discussed. Is that correct?

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. That is gorrect, sir. S

The CHAIRMAN. Now it is my understanding that you met with
. the Steering Committeg fox a period of time but in? the end the
**Steering Committee really did not function as a committee. Am I
correct on that?

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. That is also correct sir.

L The CuHalRMAN. Why is that so? .

Mr. PUTERBAUGH, | cannot answer that question. I do not know
the answer.

The CualrRMAN. Well, I understand you told our staff that Mr.
Green became the steering committee, in essence and most of the
decisions were his. Is that right? *

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. Yes, sir. I can say that—well *to go back a few
steps, the committee as you know. consisted of four members.

The CHAIRMAN .- Yes. .

K * Mr. PuterBauGH. They met regularly from September of 1979

- right through to October of 1980. Now it so happens that the last
decisionmaking meetings concerning the CETA title III funding
plan occurred in mid- and ‘late November, and those’ were not
attended by the full membership .of the committee. I believe the
second to the last meeting was attended by only two official.mem-

_ bers of the comtmlttee, Mr. Green and Mr. Knapp, and the last
decisipnmaking session whieh took place in the last week of No- .
éember was attended by only one member of the copmittee, Mr.

reen
v The CHAIRMAN I think you said to my staff at one time, or to the
committee staff, “I was in charge of running the meetmg to the
extent that I gave brief instructions on proposed awards,” and you
recalled, “I recall one instarice after T had given statements on 12
or 13 or 20 proposals, I realized that we were then aut of funds ? Is

« sthat correct? N . Lt

. Mr. PUTERBAUGH. That is correct.

The CHAIRMAN. You then said, “I then staged to Assistant Secre-

. tary Green, ‘That’s it. We are out of money Green, however,
ignored me and kept on approving funds.” Ts.that correct?
. Mr. Puferea®GH. That \g essentially corrett.

The CHAIRMAN. In the Washington Post article of March 9, 1981 .
former AsSistant Secretary Green stated, and I quote, “All the
approvals were for projects that had been prevxously OK’d, at léast
in concept, by a special departmental committe” consisting of
himself and several other aides to then-Secretary Ray Marshall.

<

.

r

. *+  “Moreover,” he, said, “there was full documentation to justify all
\ . '
: 4
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- places ‘then they tore up the ;ustification.
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approvals, and if current officials say it was lacking in various® .

: 29

Now in view of Mr. Green s comments, Mr. Puterbaugh, do 'y<‘>u
agree with his statement, No. 1, that “all approvals were for proj-

- ects that had been previously OK’d”? -

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. No, I could nof agree with that.
The CualRMAN. No. 2, that “there was full documentation to

justify all approvals”? . ’
Mr. PutersauGH. I could neither disagree nor agree with that. .

- was not aware of all of the——

The CHAIRMAN: You do not know that one?

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. I do not know. -

The CuaRMAN. OK. No. 3, “if it was lacking in various places
‘then they tore up the justification,’” would you agree with that?

Mr. PuterBaUGH. Well, I can only offer my opinion that I think
it would be very unlikely that staff in the Labor Department would
destroy documents of that nature.- . i v

The CHAIRMAN. 1t is also my understanding that after the elec-
tion of President Reagan, that you were aware that former Assist-
ant Secretary Green sent out a memo to all personnel that he was
personally taking over the funding ‘process. Is that correct?

Mr. PuterBaUGH. That is correct, sir. ‘

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Green indicated his concern over the-large

* amount of new funding that was to be handled, and he deciddd by

December 1980 that he would also control the Steering Committée.
Is that also correct? -

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. I do not know the answer to that question.

The CuarmaN. OK. Now it is my understanding that you told
my staff that he sent his special assistant, Arlene Gilliam, to put
pressure on the movement of certain eontracts, and kept a running
balance sheet reflecting uncommitted balances of those funds avail.
able for allocation. Is that correct? - .

Mr. PuterBauGH. Well, sir, with respect to Ms. Gilliam, she did
appear gver in our offices to track the progress that was being ~
made on a number of contracts which were of special concerri 'to
Mr. Green at the time. As far as the running balances are con-
cerned, I think that has to do with a different ‘area. .

The CHalrMAN. I'see. Now you also told, committee staff that )
documentation became nonexistent, and contrary to Mr. Green’s’
statement, you say: “I am not aware of-any justifications being
‘torn up’ because I am not aware of any justifications.” Is that
correct? : . : .

Mz’; PUTERBAUGH. Could you repeat that question, Mr. Chair- , -
man? ° .

+ . The CHAIRMAN. Yes. As #understand it, you indicated that docu-

mentation became nonexistent at this time, and contrary to Mr.
Green’s statem®nt, quoting you, “I am not aware of*any justifica-,.
tions being ‘torn up’ betause I am not aware of any justifications” .

- for throse contracts. \

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. Yes. I would stand by that sfatement; .and I
would like to say that there were some instances where projects
had been-approved where I had’ o personal knowledge of extensive
writfen justifications and explanations for the projects being ap-

~ proved. I ‘cannot say with absolute certainty that that type of

»
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’ ' «
imaterial did not exist at all: Perhaps it was in the hands of other
Labor Department employees. . » ‘

The CHAIRMAN. However, you da not know of any existence of it? -

Mr. PUTERBAUGH. No, sir.

The CHairMAN. Could you tell us in your opinion, Mr. Puter-

baugh, could you describe for us what is meant by*a “sole-source
contract”? , . :

Mr. PuterBAUGH, Yes, sir. That refers to a contract that is
awarded withouit competition, that is, a contract that is awarded by
the Labor Department without examining whether more than one
.firm can do the work successfully. .

The CHAIRMAN. /All right. Thank you.

Ms. Maith,"perhaps I could turn to you. With regard to a con-
tract for-$150,000 to the National Association of Southern Poor, did
you review a prgposal for this project submitted by the association? -

Ms. MarmH. I did~ . - 7 ‘ R

The CHAIRMAN. Did you find that proposal totally satisfactory?

Ms. Marru. Yes, Ldid. .

The. CHAIRMAN. You did? My staff tells me that you told’ them,
“No, I had to contact the contractor to attemipt to shape up the
proposal.” Is that eoryect? Did you tell them, that? ‘

- Ms. MAITH/. That was with regards to the budget.
- The CHAIEMAN. I see. ) .

Ms. Marmh. It was not with regardséo the narrative part of the
proposal. | :

" IRMAN. Could you tell the committee of your contact
with the gbntractor’s project officer, Mr. Anderson, and how you
(were inférmed .that the contract shoyld be approved? s

Ms. Marrs. The proposal was submitted and the initial proposal

* budget was in the amount of $300,000. After we learned that the
$300,000, was nat incllided in the funding plan for fiscal year 1981, I
contacted Mr. Anderson to inform him that those funds were not
avéilable. After contacting Mr, Anderson, he in turn called Mr.
Green and informed him that I had.calléd to inforro him that the
funds were not available. Mr. Arnderson called me back and. in-

. formed me that he hdd been in contact ‘with Mr. Green’s office and
he was told that $150;000 could be made available to him.

The CHAIRMAN. I see. Did anyone from the Secretary’s office call
you to Vverify what the contractor, the Natienal Association *of ©
Southern Poor, actually said? .

Ms. Marms. No. As a-Federal representative, I do not have direct

¢ communications with the Assistant Secretary nor the Administra-
tor. , ' . . P
The CHAIRMAN. Therefa(?e, youswere going primarily or solely on

< .

sthe grangee or the contragtor’'s word, is that correct, at that point?

Ms. Marth. No. After I received the information from the con-
tractor I went to my supervisor; Mr. Alegria, and informed him of
the information that Mr. Anderson had*conveyed, . )
. The CHAIfMAN. Your supervigpr was Mr. Alegria. Is that correct?

Ms. MAITH. Alegria. “ < ’

The CHaIRMAN. Alegria. I am gorry. As-I understand it you told
. . your immediate supervisor, Mr. Alegria, that the contractor was in
¢ effect authorizing his own—what was it?—$150,008contract.

’

]

Ms."Marth. I am sorry. Would you please repeat your duestion?
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The CHAIRMAN. As I understand it you told your immediate

supervisor, Mr. Alegria, that the contractor was in effect author-
izing his own $150,000 contract. Is that correct? .
Ms. MartH. No, I did not say that. ‘ e
The CHAIRMAN. You did not? Did Mr. Alegria relieve you of this
- dilemma by giving you permission to work up the-PAR? .
, Ms. MarH. No. Mr. Anderson came in and he met with Mr.
Alegria and he met with me. We had a Jjoint meeting, and after the v ¢
meeting”there was no immediate deeision made as to, whether or
not the §$150,000 PAR—procurement action request—would be
made up. However, later I was informed to develop the $150,000
PAR, and I did. .
The CralrmAN. T see. As I understood it, you told our staff that
Mr. Alegria said basically that if Mr. Green wants them to have it,
to work up the paperwork and then submit it to him. Is that

correct? . e «
Ms. Marts. L'hat is not cofrect. )
The Cmm; . That is not correct? QK. :

Mr. Green or Mr. Anderson call you at any time
rred to tell you what the deal was? o ‘
sir. . ‘ .

hat course of action did you decide upon at

soon after-this occ
Mr. ALEGRIA. No)
The CHAJRMAN.
that time? .
Mr. ALEGRIA. Let me say that there was a lot, of confusion at that =
+ " .point in®terms of what.was approved and what was not approved.
.“Therefore; what we decided to do—I think I had a discussion with
Steve Puterbaugh—we decided that what we would dois, we would
make up the paperwork for the Association of the Southern Poor.
a¢ The CHAIRMAN: Who made up the paperwork? - . )
Mr. ALEGRIA. Marge, Marge Maith. I asked her to go ahead and A
make it up. a - ST
Thé CHAIRMAN. Therefore, you asked Ms. Maith to make up the -
PAR then?
‘  Mr. ALEGRIA. In other words, make up the paperwork, unsigned,
"of course. I in turn, gave it to Steve, Puterbaugh, who collected all .. o
of these pieces of Jpaper, and then he would have it reviewed
s through some kind %f a system, and if Mr. .Green wanted it ap-
. "- proved he would sign it. In other words, all he had at that point | , ¢
; was just an unsigned piece of paper. - R
& In other words, the statement that you made, what Matge said,
- +in essence thgt is really what happened. She prepared the paper-
- work at rrg réquest and I-turned it over to Steve, who bandled the .
N unsigned s. Then at some point he would meet either with
Mr. Green or Arléne Gilliam o» somebody, and if in fact the .
Assistant> Secretary had approved such an award, he would..of -
O course sign it. If not, he obviously would not sign it. It is just like a ..
.~ check. A Secretary prepares a check, but if it is unsigned, it is not. * v
"+" " 7 worth the piecé of paper it is-written on. ) I
e « The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Alegria. . '
. Mr. Slobig; could you-tell the committee how you came to be the
) - program representative for Dr. Penick’s contract proposal? "
Mr. SroBIG. Yes. I was not the program representative ‘for Dr.
Penick. I was and continue to be the chief of the program review
" unit in the Office of Community Youth Employment Programs.
-, The CHAIRMAN. I.see.” * g .
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/ Mr. SLoBIG. A staff person who works for me had for some time
been assigned responsibility for being the Federal tepresentative
on a set of projects that we funded” in cooperation with the,
Women’s Bureau, generally referred to astthe solo parent demon-
stration_projects. It was in the context of that set of demonstration
projects that the Benson Penick sityation arose. Ms. Ross, ¥lo was

~ the Federal representative on the particular project, did not

» % happen to be, available at thé time the situation with Dr. Penick’
ensued, and therefore I as her supervisqr assumed.responsibility
for dealing with it. , L. L.
" The CHAIRMAN. Was Alexis Herman there at the Women'’s .

' Bureau at that time? .
Mr. SLoBIG.- Alexis Herman was the Director of the Women's
Bureau at that time. Yes, she was. ..
Thé} CrairMaN. 1 see. Why wasn't. this funded through that
office? .

Mr. SroBig. It was never funded through that office. To the
extent that it was ever funded—and it was really nevér funded in a
formal grant award process—money was ultimately- given to Dr.
Penick -just in terms of settlenfent, an after-the-fact settlement

. based on £ telégram that he had recéived authorizing him to ingur
. costs. . , ° .

The CHaIRMAN. As I undefstand it, you recommended against
funding this award based on certain shortcomings which you de-
fined as, No. 1, work statement failed to present an understandable
and defensible approach, and, No. 2, the objectives were a mish-
mash of evaluation. You agtually described the program in terms

. ‘much more'blunt than that on one occasion. Is that correct?

. Mr. SvoBic. That is correct. .
L e The .CHAIRMAN. On Friday, .January 1&,31981 you attefided a °
¥ . . mee{ing with, other p ram pegple and Dr. Penick to attempt to
< resol%t% e d¥iciericies. Is that correct? =, :
. . Mr. 1G. That is correct. = . '

PSR AN < .

The CHAIEYAN. Who was present at that meg'fing,' ar;d could you

tell us who defended the fupding Ofthis cogtract? .7 ~ .

, + Mr. SroBigs Well, ‘theréagere twy or.?hree diffgreni; ‘meetings
that ensued over the course.of a coyfle of déys’ I.anm:ndt quite sure
of the chronalogy ofjmeétings and b“@ttﬁﬁi@d what megting, so I

- may not be able to-reconstruct egactly who*Was presedit at the
particular meeting to whi¢h you mg@de refefence.’ NI

Generally, over the course of tire that this was a 'ssu%‘that'w'e

were attempting_ to resolve, Ms. Herman was inwglveds Dorothy

N Wigglesworth, a staff person from the Women’'s Bufeau.who was

‘ the project officer within the Women'’s Bureau for this set of dem-

- onstration projects, was involved; Jim "McConnel; who was the
Special Assistant to the Director of the Office of Community Youth .

v Employment Programs, was involved; Sanford Coln, .who was'sthe
Director of th%Ofﬁce of Contract ServicesS in Mr! Kgcvinsky’s .
organization, involved; I was involved: Mr. Penick’ was in- =

volved; and there miay have been.others I cannot recall:

* The CHairMaN.: Without objection, we will put exhibit number

6—which is a ‘memorandum concerning the contractor=P¥=Benson

{. . A. Penick, on the project solo parents demonstration’ project at a
2177 7 cost of $175,000—in the record at this point. . : '
AR [The ipformation referred to follows:]- - ‘“««,‘1 /} :)‘

87-811 O=-82--—10 -
»

-

B L



v

e

. .
CONTRACTOR: Dr. Benson E. Penick .

4 . . '
. » .

PROJECT: Solo Parents Demonstration Project .

- - *
o ~

COST:  $175,000 \

BACKGROUND STATEMENT OF WORK: On Friday, January 16, a
meeting attended by Frank Slojig, Jaim Mc‘onnell, Alexis

Herman and Dr. Penick was conyened at the request of Sandy
Cohn of ONP's contract shop to review the statement of_work
_for a proposed conttact with Dr. Penick to do work on the
Women's Bureau Solo Parent projeéts. At that time, a multitude
of questions surrounding this ventur®\were ¥arsed. Subsequent
revisionibfailed to clarify the intent. It is far frem clear
what the®®ontractor really propdses to do. The little docu-
mentation we have sugdests a mishmesh of evaluation, technical
assistance and dlrect provzszon of services. -

-
5

STATUS: A package consisting'of e documEnts listed below

is on hand at OYP: (1) a PAR signed and dated 12/4/80 for =~
$175,790, (2) incomplete and unsigned sole source justification
papers, (3) an unclear statement of work, (4) a 1/19 memo

from Hugh Davies to Jaftice Mapp detailing numerous deflci@hczes
in* the statement of work; also, a TWX was forwarded on 1/19/81
3q\2?r121nq costs not to exceed “$20,000.

.

-

RECOMMENDATION: The stat&ment of work fails to present a

« sufficiently understandable and defensible approach that
would warrant funding. In, 1light of the questions that have
been raiséd, this effort should be terminated at the ton-
venience of the government.
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- Mr. SvoBiG. Yes, I have that before me.

The CHAIRMAN. You have that before you. -

.Now who defended the funding of that particular contract? Do
you remember?

Mt. SioBiG. The funding was being defended b® Ms. Alexis
Herman and to some extent by Dorothy Wigglesworth of the
ngen’s Bureau staff. ’

he CHalrRMAN. How did that meeting come about, that particu-
lar meeting? ) ' . )

Mr. SLoBiGs To-the best ofamy recollection, I was requested
through Mr. McConnell to go te‘the Office of National Programs to

- sit in on a meeting to gttempt to resolve whai at that point in time
- appeared to be ah impasse regarding the approval for funding for
Dr. Benson Penick, and so I did. - "

The CrairmaN. I understand Dr. Penick just suddenly showed up

outside the door at this meeting. .

Mr. SroBig. Well, I had never had any contact with Dr. Penick
until one of those days right near the—— - ©
The CHAIRMAN. When he just showed up. -

I Mr. Sroic. Well, Dr. Penick“was obviou¥ly an interested party.
Dr. Penick apparently had had discussions and conversations with
staff in the men’s Bureau relative to_his role in this set of
projects. Apparently he had had a previaus relatiopship on another
set of demonstration projects that the Women’®Bureau was in-

. volved in. However, I had never had any personal contact with Dr.

Penick before this incident. B

The CHAIRMAN. I see. As a result of this particular meeting, were
you satisfied as the program representative responsible, that’ques-
tions raised had been resolved satisfactdrily to go ahead and fund?

Mr. SLoBiG. As the Chief of the Program Review Unit, I was not
satisfied, and so indicated. .

The CrAlrMAN., Was this contractin fact funded? -

Mr. Srosig. To my knowledge a}fbntract-was never awarded to

Dr, Penick. A telegram was sent out to Dr. Penick authorizing him

te incur costs. - - . ’

The CHAIRMAN. That was the $20,000 that was mentioned earlier
\in the day? T

¥ Mr. SroBiG. That is correct. ‘ .

The CuairMAN. T see. Are you saying you do not know whether

- %+ the full contract was ever fully awarded?

Mr. SroBiG. I know in fact that it was not. I mean, there subse-
quently was a settlement with Dr. Penick for costs incurred, cests
the justification for which was never discussed within our organiza-

M tion, and yet a settlement was made by appropriate staff in the

Office of National Programs, apparentlyi for an amount in excess
of the $20,000. " ‘ .
~The CHalRMAN. How ,much was that amount, approximately?

v Mr. SroBig. It is jn that GAO report. I cannot remember what it

was. [ think it was $27,000.
" Mr. Kacvinsky. Mr. Chairman, that was $7,950 more.

The CuairmMaN. That was $7,950 mdre ons top of the $20,000? -

Mr. KAcvinsky. Yes. e T

The CHairMAN. Did the Department get anything for the work
that had been done? Was there 8ny comp%eted work at all?

. 148 .
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Mr Scosic I had no subsequent involvement with the situation
beyond those last days of January. . .

The CHAIRMAN. Do you know, Mr. Kacvinsky?

Mr. Kacvinsky. No, Mr. Chairman. This was one of the pro-
grams that we did an indepth study with Assistant Secretary
Angrisani and at the time we felt that they did not meet the.plan
that was set out for the youth program at that time. Therefore, a
termination for the convenience of the Government was sent té Dr.
Penick on March 2, 1981 telling him that his program would be
terminated and that a settlement would be negotiated with him.

The CHairMAN. OK. Mr. Aaron—— , . .

Mr. SLoBiG. May I make one comment, Senator?

The CHAIRMAN. Sure. ’

Mr SiosiG. It just seems to me that it is important that the
committee understands something. I feel somewhat at a disadvan-
tage, being the only representative from the Office of Youth Pro-
grams who happens to be here, and yet I will hazard to at least
speak my own mind. I cannot necessarily speak for the office but I
think it is important to' understand—— ‘

b The CHAIRMAN. I might add Ms. Barnett was supposéd to be here
ut—— '

Mr Srosic. Ms. Barnett was on an Intergévernmental Personnel
Act assignment to"our office and her assignment ended last Friday.

The CHAIRMAN. I see. That is probably why she is not here.

Mr. Scosic. The only comment that I would like to make is
simply‘that the Penick situation, as far as I am concerned, was an
aberration. It was not representative. It is one of a lot of contracts
and grants awarded with Office of Youth Program title IV moneys
over the last 4 years. v

The CuairMAN. I would suggest that you may spend some time
on the GAO report and all the statistics, evaluations, and recom-
mendations they made. Be that as it may, do that.and then let us
know Where you disagree with the GAO report: We\are as interest-
ed in that as we ar€ in finding out just what is_wrong over there at
the Department. If the GAO was wrong, I want to show they are
wrong..Therefore, we will leave the record open “anything you
would care to refute that the GAQ has state re today or in their
reports that have been filed with the commiftee, we will be happy
to place that in thesrecord. . . : .

"Mr. Srosie. Thank you very much’™, - .

The CairMaN. We willtkeep that record open for you,

Mr. Aaron, apprt{ximately when were you notified to negotiate
the PUSH congract or the PUSH grant?

* Mr. AaroN. I think it was some time early in December..

The CrairMAN. Of 19807 «

= o

+ Mr. AaroN. Of 1980. - .

The CHAIRMAN. -Now as I understand .it, Mr. Godwin was the
person who gave the direction for your office to become responsible
for that project, which was formerly in the Office of Youth Pro-
grams, Is that.correct? . .

Mr. AaroN. That is correct, Mr. Chairman. R

The CHAIRMAN. As I understand it, the reason you were given for
the Office of Youth Programs not handling this particular negotia-

Slag s

-

e |




<,
.

. 145
. - . g e
. " tion, ig_that Mr. Godwin advised you that title I\Pfunds were
unavailable. Is that correct?
. Mr. AaroN. Couldyyou repeatt——
The CHAIRMAN. The reason—— -

s Mr. AAroN.,This was, in fact, funded under title IV. Do yo
mean title III? )

The CualRMAN."My point is that the reason given to you by Mr.

v Godwin, why the Office of Youth Programs did not handle the
negotiations for this, as I understand it, was that title IV funds
were unavajlable. They did not have any more title IV funds.

Mr. AaroN. I do not think that is correct, Mr. Chairman.
. The CpammMan. I see. What were your instructions from Mr. |
Godwin as to what you were to do with the negotiations? . .
Mr. AaroN. I believe, Mr. Chairman, that I received those
instructions from Mr. Alegria, who was the office director.
The CHalrMAN. Mr. Alegria? OK. You were told you were going ~
to negotiate a 2-year, $2 million contract or grant?
Mr. Aaron. That is essentially correct, Mr. Chairman, that those
were the parameters. ..
The CHalrRMAN. Now as I understand it, you were aware Ora.
- became aware shortly after this that the PUSH grant proposal had
encountered opposition from the OYP office in its present form.
Could you list for us what those questiogs were that were raised?
- Mr. AaRoN. Mr. Chairman, I am nd familiar with the total
- specifics in terms of the status of the program in the Office of
: " Youth Programs. .

. The CHalrMAN. I see. As I understand it, you told committee {
staff that OYP had serious questions regarding, one, the cost to do
additional research that they, OYP, thought unnecessary; and, two,
that the #umber of participants—that is, children to benefit—was ..
considerably low, approximately 200 in the original proposal. Is

—that correct, and were you aware of those facts? .
. « Mr. Aaron.'I believe that is substantially cortect. '

The CnairMaNn. OK. Your office, as I understand it, attempted to
negotiate with PUSH representatives to address these deficiencies.
Could you tell the committee what improvements you were able to-
write into the grant? ’ . ‘ -

Mr. AaroN. Well, as the chairman may be familiar with the
grant, the proposal consisted of two parts: One was a direct service
portion and the second was for a PUSH.for Exce]lence Institute
which would be undertaking certain kinds of research and ‘assist-

e - ance to their- program operations. The original proposal that came
U7 in, as you indicated, proposed to train about 230 kids, economically
.o disadvantaged youth, over the pesiod.

I worked with' the representatives from PUSH to sort of restruc-
ture their approach. They had-been looking at it in terms of a' *
year’s basis, We worked it down to-a semester’s basis for these
v . children and we wereable to bring it up to 1,000 children over the
- period of the.grant. - - . ; -
» Second, with regard to the Institute we had a number of discus- .
sions both with the;PUSH officials and Mr. Alegrla and myself in
terms of what should be in that part of the grant. Mr. Alegria had
some experience in the Youth Office and was able to give me some
. guidance. L .
. e - ¢ &
- . - ‘
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. Basically, the tact that we took was that there should be nd
.original research because we felt that enough of that had been
done under the Youth Act, and second, that for different portions
of the activities of the Institute we would ask them to submit a
“plan which we could then review and approve all or part of it if it
satisfied us.

The CuairMaN. Therefore, if I summarize what you said; you
would’ cut out some research and increase the number of children
partickpants. . .

Mr. Aaron. That is correct.

The CHalRMAN. OK.

v-* _ Mr AaronN. We put in what we felt were safeguards in terms of
allowing us to review their plans.

The CxairmMAN. OK. Did you understand that this grant would be
signed anyway? >

» - t

Mr. AaroN. I think'l ‘assumed that it would have—wait, that it

would have been signed whether I were successful or not?
" The CHatrMAN. Well, once you made the changes. Yes, whether
or not you were successful, whether or not you made the changes.
. Mr. AaroN. No; I do not think that I assumed that it would be
sighied, necessarily. As it happened; it did not get to that,

The CralrMAN. Committee staff tell me that what you did say is,
“We just tried-to shore up the Government’s position as best as
possible béfore procegging the papeYs.” Is that correct or incorrect?

Mr. Aaron. Well, Whé situation in which you are told that you

" will negotiate a program makes you assume’that—you can assume
that there is"some interest in the program, and that is the starting
point. 'As it happened, we were successful in negotiating what we
felt was a strengthening of the proposal and improvements in the

.. ptoposal. . . .

I guess I assumed that ther&was sufficient interest that it would
be funded but it is never actually automatic. We.did not get to the
point where we had to dig our heels in. ' ‘ -

The CrAIRMAN. I see. Did you dig your heels in on this particular
grant? . -, :

Mr. AaroN. At one point; yes. .0 .

The CuarkMaN. However, in the final ‘analysis—— L.

Mr. AAroN. In the final analysis I believe that we were success-
ful in protecting the Government’s interests. .

The CHAIRMAN. [ see. Mr. Aaron, what is the difference between

" a contract and a grant? L . .

Mr. AaRroN. I could explain it to you vl would really rather
not because it is sort of technical. [Laughter.)s ° ' ’

Jt is technical, and I am not an expert. I am not-a contracts .

“-expert.
The CHAIRMAN. Let me ‘see if T can put it in layman’s terms, and
see if you agree: As I understand itabasically the Government can
fdaintain some semblance of control over a contract. It cart unilat-
erally cancel it. A grant is different. It ig a different situation. It
cannot be canceled unilaterally. You are aware of that? a
. Mr. Aaron. Yes, I am, Mr. Chairman. , RN
w  The CHAIRMAN. You are shaking your head?
" Mr. KAcvinsky. Yes, that ig very true.

. “
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Mr. Aron. I think, if I may; the underlying assumption as I
- have had some of our lawyers exglain it to me is that in a contract
g‘ti‘q.lation the Government is asking for something which it may
then decide it does not need, and in a grant situation an organiza-
. tion is saying™“We propose to do something with Govérnment
* assistance,!’ and that s something to do with whether it can be
\ unilaterally terminated. S

. The CHalrMAN. 1 see. Well, as I understand it, the Government_
has to enter into detailed negotiations and if unsuccessful, it has to
lea‘ye it to the courts to decide if possible, if the two parties cannot

agree. Is that right? .-
. Mr. Kacvinsky.. That is true. Co
The CualRMAN. What is the current status of the PUSH grant, if
you know? ‘ A

” Mr. AaroN. Well, the status of the PUSH grant has been refer-
enced earlier. I will not repeat that, Mr. Chairman. To my knowl-
- edge, as a result of communications between this committee and
* the employment and training administration, we have now sent—I
believe the date was October 7—we sent them a closeout package
and we agreed to their assertion in their letter to you that they
- had terminated the program. .
The CHAIRMAN. Now have they agreed with you that it is, in fact,
terminated? , ) -
“Mr. AaroN. I have not heard anything to the contrary.
The CHaIRMAN. | see. Is it not true that the Labor Department
had been negotiating since last spring to terminate this grant?
Mr. AAaroN. Thwt is correct, Mr. Chairman.
The CHAIRMAN. Are there any other grants with which you had
similar problems? '
Mr. AaroN. How do_you mean? : .
. The CaalrMAN. During this period of time since—— :
Mr. AAroN. Problems terminating? e
The CHAIRMAN. Yes, since September of last year up until today.
Mr. AARON. The only,.other program that is in that status——
The CralrMAN. Let’s limit it to Mr. Godwit¥s programs, so that
we know. Limit it to Mr. Godwin’s programs, programs he was
- working with. , .
Mr. AarRoN. Well, mest of the programs which have been termi-
nated were contracts and therefore they were just terminated.
There were a_few other grants, and I think they .are all in the -
process of negotiation right now or will be at some future date.
. The CHalrMAN. I see. As I understand it, there is a similar
' problem existing in ‘Cleveland, Ohio on a grant also funded by Mr.
. Godwin, where the grantee is the person who negotiated the PUSH
grant, a Mr, Bustemdnte. Is that correct? ) .
Mr. AaroN. Mr, Bustemante did not negotiate the PUSH grant.
Thg’ CHairMaN. OK. Did he represent the person who did:negoti-
] ate it? . . ‘ .
. Mr. AaroN. He is PUSH's general counsel. . .: .
", - The CHaIRMAN. I see. {Now what is that grant all about? .o
Mr. AaroN. That is a private sector oriented program to train
economically disadvantaged youth in a variety of occupations = %
. which occur in the financial or banking industry.
The CyalrMaN. Was it subcontracted to any particular bank?

.
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Mr. Aaron. The First National Banj.Association. - ‘
The CHAIRMAN. Is that Mr. Busteméntg’s bank.
Mr. AaroN. He is assotiated with the Bank, I know. .
The CrairMaAN. I see. What was ‘tHe" amount of that particular

’ grant?

Mr. Aaron. That grant was in the amount of $372,000, I believe.

The CHAIRMAN. I see. Now as I understand it, thére has been a

* decision—you have indicated that—to terminate this grant as well.
Is that correct® ' .

Mr. AaroN. They received the telegram as a result, I guess; of
this process of balancing.the books that Mr. Angrisani talked
about, that we wish to negotiate termination of that program. .

The CHAIRMAN Do you know whether or not that program has
in fact been terminated as of this date?

Mr. AaroN. I kndow that it hasriot been terminated. .

The CHAIRMAN. Has the grantee spent any of the original funds?

Mr. AaroN. I am sure that they have. Yes, I have received
reporsts indicating that they have. . ,

The CHAIRMAN. Prior to this freeze on trips, have you made any

* trips to.the site?

Mr. AAroN. I have not been able to. ~

The CHAIRMAN. Now I suppose you agree with Senator Kennedy
and me that it would be helpful to you if you can have onsite
inspection of some of these grants——

Mr. AaroN. Indeed it would, Mr. Chairman. I should say that we
have scheduled trips to visit that program but have been unable to
complete them. ) .

The CHairmaN. Therefore, you plan on going to visit that pro-
gram. Is that correct? , . '

Mr. AaroN. I certainly hope to.
. The CHAIRMAN. OK.

* Mr. Aaron. I might say also that we do, as you would expect,
receive written reports—in this case they .have been rather volumi-
nous—indicatimg that the program is meeting with some success,
Mr. Chairman.

"The CHaIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Aaron. We will await such time
as we can locate Ms. Barnett and have her respond to the questions
that we have for her to answer. o .

Therefore, we’ will move to you, Ms. Crucil. Ms. Crucil, according
to our staff review of the grant files, you were assigned the con-
tract supervision of the Southern Vocational College in 1979. Is

P

<

_ that correct?

Ms. CryciL. Yes, sir. I think it wa? 1979. I keep wanting to say ’

1978 but’it is jp that period. - '
The CHAIRMAN. Therefore, that would be approximately Febru:

ary 1979. Would that be pretty close to when it would.be? ©2
Ms. CruciL. Yes. I think I took it over, actually, about Septem-

ber/October 1978. : . v
The CHaIrMAN: I see, Therefore, it might have been a little bit

before 1979. > :
When you assumed responsibility for that file, did you undertake

any reviews to prepare yourself to be able to handle that file?~ e
Ms. CruciL. First of all, I did not negotiate the grant——
The CHaRMAN. I understand. o




N

Ms. CructL [continuing). And I had a problem with it from the
beginning. I believe it was in February 1979, somewhere in-early
February, that, I did do an onsite review. At that time, because of
my concerns with the fiscal management, just based on the letter
of credit drawdowns and the reports and so on, I decided I had

* better take a heavyweight in the way of a fiscal officer with me,
which I did. .

The CHAIRMAN. I see. At about January or February 1979, d1d
you get a telephone call from the FBI?

Ms. Crucir. Yes. One day I got a call from the State Ilcensmg
bureau in Alabama saying that they had somy concerns, and they
did not really want to give a permanent licénse to this organization
,until they were satisfied that these Tumors they were hearmg were
not true.

The following day, the FBI from Montgomery d1d call me and
said that they were concerned. They had heard these stories but
"because the Departments of Labor, Veterans Administration, the
now-HHS—there were several Federal agencies being talked
about-=that they really wanted sgmething done. -

At that time I told them that I could not take any action unless 1
had a' piece of paper,-and would they please just send the letter—
which they did—and at that time we would turn it over to our
O1G, Office of Inspector General.

Somewhere in that time frame, because of the fiscal report that "
my counterpart had written, I asked if we could have a comprehen-
sive audit. I knew that the HEW, then-HEW, in Atlanta had frozen, .
.their funds because they had gone in and in the space of a couple
of hours decided that there was some impropriety.

The CHAIRMAN. Could you describe the impropriety?

Ms. CruciL. Well, we surfaced such things as whited-out signa-
tures on invoicés, double signatures on checks, and there was a
person—1 recall one, I believe, had a pharmacy and that man was
on the board of dlrectors, and it seemed like that was a eonflict.
There were several things like this: Dates on invoices whited out
and new dates substituted. There were just a lot of things that had
us concerned.

The CHAIRMAN. I understand there was even what you consnd-

" ered to be nepotism in hiring practices.

Ms. CruciL. That is right. . '

» The CHAIRMAN. You considered that as a representative of the
Department of Labor, I take it?

Ms. CruciL. Pardon?,
~ The. CHAIRMAN. You constdered that to be wrong?

Ms. CruciL. Well, it was a husband wifé; .and son that were
running.thig whole thmg

The CuarMAN. 1 5ee. When you returned to Washington, did you
and Mr. Rensbarger—who was the member of the Office of Inspec-
tor ‘General 'who accompanied you, as I understand it—did you and
Mr. Rensbarger submit reports? Did you recei¥e any other updates?

Ms. Cruciy, Well, right about that tifme 1 got a call from—there

. are two sections in the OIG. There is the investigative and the
audit section. I got a call from the investigative section saying, “1
want to seg this report as,soon as it comes in”. I subsequently
found out that the FBI had also called them, go that they recelved
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every single piece of paper from us which was subsequently sent to
Atlanta to the fieldman down there, so that when the comprehen-
sive audit took place he would have all the materials.- X .
The ChairMaN. Without objection, then, -we will put exhibits 8
(a), (b), (¢), and (d) into the record at this point. We will also put in
a letter from the U'S. Department of. Justice dated March 14, 1979,
regarding the Southern Vocational Community College, Tuskegee,
Ala, migrant seasonal workers program, into the record at this
point as well. We will also pdt an April 6, 1979, letter to Reverend
Haygood, from the State of Alabama Department of Education,
into the record at this point, without objectiong
[The information referred to'fqllows:]

E}
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MAR 29 1979

MENIODAITUM FOR: LINESAY L. CAMPDCLL

Fror: CURALD W PITIILON
fucit Tivislon - Acting Chief

SURJECT: Fiscnl A3scssment of Southern Voceatlonal
\ Coranwnlty Colleze, Tuskezee, Alabama /

.
Alr. John Rensbarger of DIG - Audit Pivision accompanied Ms Penee Crucil,
ETA-ONP to the vouthera Vecational Commuality Colleze in Tusi:ezee, Alabarna
on !arch 19 through 21, 'The purrose of M, Rensbarrer's visit was to sssess
the fiscal inferrity of the CLTA Title 1T, Scetion 393, Economlie >timulus Pro-
gram, Federcl Manazement Clrcular 73-6 established HEV, as the coznizant
oudit e3ency jor all collewes and universities. ‘Therefore, our essessment had
to be limitcd to an overview of the financlal.system as it pertained to the man-.
¢zement of POL funds. The fiscal assessment was limited to those financial
practices and procecures curreatlydn effect and did’not encompass any compli-
ance aspects, .. o

The flacal manavement system at Zouthern Voentional Community Collcge s
extremely poor .end cnnnot proparly administer the DOL funding. 1t is our
opinion 13t manazement hes dellberately disregarded good fiscal proctices.

The following problems were noted.

g
3 .
AT

1. SVCC haa no written accountins procedures manual. ;lk!r. Horvey L.,
Smith, CPA AT T I0) 3 iae that ie was VwOr.,in1 on such & pro=-
cedurcs manual:gnd It would be in usc in & counle of weeks. On Alarch

23 Rev, lizytood, the proiram's president.gtated that there was no
gccounting g‘cedurc: rapnual and that Le would ask

un would ask Mr, arith to
Bz;;__'nl._g. 2700 Sucn imnsct SUAIVe TIE provram hes beon 13 effect
sinde ocpillmmoperatlon for glmost 10 years, it
i3 Li hly irremifor forton or=nnization not to have cevelonad written
nccoaating proccdures curing this time, Also, it fs hizhly irrejular
Tor e rresliant of oo crrrnizziion il the orgenization's publlc ace
counfant to glve conflictin? statements relative to facse procccurca.

SYCC infilated "Request for Payment on Lettér of Credit” on January
28, 1979 and Febryary 9, 1978, Theac_requests cited a 3 day cash
ficed of $36, 139 ond 310,400, reapcclively. Our review inclcated that

' ‘ >

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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jheac trounts represented.20. dys_and 17 days supply_of cash,
reipislively. . © e .

’ ¢ .
3. 3VCC's chéck rezister daes not identify: Z‘Lﬁv OZ‘““/M Cy
, g L
|

& The reasons for the disbursements; :

b. The noture/reacons for the depoafty,) : .

« 4. _pgc_u_m'cm;nlon supportiny the administrative salaries is poor and
. Susposts b .

v

s. Forged siznature was olerved on the request-for paymént for
November; ‘
AY
b. Not all payment zuthorizations are signcd, e.g,, September,’
November and December, 1978} *
. ¢. Some payment cuthorizztions are xerox coples of subsequent |
. month's authorizstions, f.e., January's authorization originally
was indicated 23 2/1/79 - 2/28/79. The datesawere then WMited-
over and 1/1/79 ~ 1/31/79 insarted. The February authorization
was & xerox copy of January's with 1/1/78.~1/31/79 whited-over
and 2/1/79 - 2/28/78 inscrted. The salar{es authorized to be o
peid remained the same though there were fewer work days.

5. There i3 no_relationahip between the sta{f_t.j}xge Beine charged to_the
grant end the staff sMarles beinr pald, aVCC i3 charging the grant
monthly with the full bucgeted amount of the grant divided by the grant

period (18 mod), .

a ) *

8, Telephone charges are not based on actual cost incurred. The monthly
++ charge 13 determincd by dividing the grant budget (34, 725) by the gtant
s, period (18 mos) to derive the-montaly fce of 82%2.50. This is the same
o procgdure used in detegmining salarics in Item 8. . . M

SLV D A -

4. Purchose order alterations_and vendor invoice alterations (by SVCC)
. were aiso observed. ° -

&, Vendor's invoices totalliny $886.55 for supplics were orizinally
tarked by the vendor a3 being shipped to the SVCC General Fund
£100, . 5VCC whit2d over the General Fund indication ang-fyped in

[

hiigrant & Seasonal Farmworkers Program #112.°'. The-{ype was

R fngiched to an existing typovriter 83 SVCC, No reason was given
for the*alteration at the exit conference. ' -

b. Two pufchase orders ori7inally dated Jamuary 5 and 12, resoective-
. 1y, were backdated by SVCC to January 3 and 10, respect’lve)y. The .
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vendor's involces cofrcspondirs to the ebove purchase orders were
dated Jrronzy 5o 12, respictivelys T.e vernlor §s iccated imune-
¢iutely ncxt to SVCC. .

Ve could determinz no basts for large 'quantities orgupplles bein;
ordered from the veador.

©

8, Theze s ‘nzdequate yéaaration of pesponsibllitiess °

Teve Iloy eod enr.oves ol prices, rogaests oll paynments, approves
ol pryments cn?aions el choc™, the lottar with his wife.

Ve could not determaine if a responsible individaal epproved the -
receipt of £1] £oo¢'s prior to a check beirt drayn for payment. On
an order for comsumable supplies, an G.dividual siznad the vendor's
invoice but did not indicate if the goods were received or date the
order, . *

‘On two’occasions there wes no evidence that pharmaceutical supplies.
procured for participznts by SVCC personnel hed ever been received
by the participants, The owner of the druzstore was on SVCC's
Board of Cirectora and had check writing authority. .

» [

9. e observed several instances of double endorsed checks. Inone fa-,
stance Vernon L Fichardson bugd encorsed checks made out to Ivy
Jean Jones (terminated 2/19/79), shclfy Jackson, Bertha Falls and
Jennie B, Freeman (terminsted 2/19/79). Cur quastioning of person-
nel disclosed no one v.45 knew. Vernon L. Richardion. The checks *
were noted becousepiicy had been filled out on a typewriter. All other

. checks had bean printed on an EAN type machine.

From & fiseal perspective, 1 can only conclude that Southern Vocational Commu-
aity College is incapable of acministeriny the DOL grant. since >VCC is also
funded by HEY, I am recomymendin? thnt o comnrchinnsive gadit Le parformed
of 2l} funds and that ZTA cbiicdr tae suspension of funding pehding the cutco

of the rudit end/or the tnvestization. Any other solution I would consider un-
wise in lizht of the serious fiscal problems raised by Mr, Rensbarger’s assess~
n}e2h If you need eny cdeitionsl information, plezse contact John Rensbarger
o_,'x" NN _Men )

$20-2122. . . .

’ - L

P — - . .
cc: Official Yellow Graham R,'Schatz  SR:J, RENSBJ_ARGER:G!:
' CCTAFILLS (2) - Renee Crucil o~ 3/28/79:Iim $5330:NDOL:
DeMarco (2) : EX 38424
Rensbirger (1) . R
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L(l;n;n STATLS DEPARTMIANT OF J! S1ICE . )

* FLOLRAL BURLEAL O} INVESTICATION N

Post Office Box 3128
Mobile, Alabama ' » ¢

T ) March 14, 1979 - : oy

L s )

. - 'Ms. Rence Crucil ; T
= 1 Government Authorized Representative -
’ Room 6214 S
601 D Street, N. W, : ~
Rashington. D C. 20213 g . -
; i Re: SOUTHERN,(VOCATIONAL ' : ,
P ? COMMUNITY: COLLEGE, .
TUSKEGEE, ALABAMA -
. -, MIGRANT SEASONAL
- WORKERS PROGRAM

Dear Ms. Crucil: .

Enclosed is a copy of a memorandum' setting -
forth information obtained concerning the captioned .
. matter. ¢ ~ A7 ¢

This memorandum further details allegations
and complaints received by the FBI as discussed with
you telephonically on January 30, 1979. .

. ’ This information is also Being furnished to .
the VA,\HEW, and Alabama State Approving Agency. All .
the receiving agencies are being‘requested to conduct \‘
appropriate investigations or audits if after reviewing
this information At appéars warrdnted. As indicated in,

. the memorandum, it=appears very possible that vidlations
of fraud are being committed. . - *

. ' You indicated a review of this program at I .
Southern Vocational Community Conege was scheduled'for 2
March. It is suggested that if this review is com- . .
plete, a number of abuses will be.found, as well as
fraud. . NS

aa ¢ This matter-has been discussed with Assistant
' U. s. Attorney D. Broward Segrest, Montgomery, Alabama,
2 and he recammends the investigation be handled -by the
| . . 5 .

Enclosure ' M s .
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However, .the

andividual agencies involved at this time.

_~FBl wvall gladly assist when needed and you may obtain i
further details from Special Ayent Robert E. Houser, FBI,
Montgomery, Alabama, telephone 205-263-1961, FTS 334-

¥ 7314,

The mailing address 4s’ Post Office Box 4040,

. Yontgomery, A)labama 36101.

Your. attention to this matter is greatly

app{Fciated.
. . N
!
: Sincspély yours, .
C. EDWIN ENRIGHT
ent* in rge *
: ':‘s
' £ .
! . By: ROBERT L. FRYE
- Supervisory Senior
’ z Resident Agent
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UNITED SIATLS lLv\RTlﬁ.\T Or JUSTICE

FLOIRAL BUKELAL O) ANV LSTICATION

=41 Reply, Plewse Kefer 1a” Mobile,' Alabama

e

*

)

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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L March 14, 1979 B

ki
/\ ' SQUTHERN VOCKTIONAL ’ -

COMMUNITY COLLEGE, '
TUSKEGEE, ALABAMA 0

.

Information was received by the FBI Resident
Agency, Montgomery, Alabama, on January 10, 1979, from .
a“student at Southern Vocational Community College
(svCC), Tuckegee, Alabama. The student's complaint con-
cerned the delay in payment of her Basic Educational
Opportunity Grant (BEOG) from SVCC after deductions were
made for tuition and other school expenses, She indi-
cated long 'delays in these.payments were common with
other students.” She also made statements which “sug-
gested the Veterans Administration (VA) program and a
Mjg N Proqram (later determined to be admin- --
istered by the Department of Labor (DOL)), were not

being handled in a proper manner. )

-

A friend of the complainant was subsequently*®
interviewed and provided-‘essentially the same information.
The friend, also a SVCC student, had also been told her
BEOG was not being paid for a recent semester because she
was on academic probation. No policy concerning suspen-
sion of BEOG'S for académic probation at SVCC his beéan
found. s . . .

1
A limited inquiry was subsequeﬁlly conducted

to determine if there are fraudulent practices being

committed by SVCC in conneetion with the rcceipt and
administration of its different Federal Financial Aid
Programs. During this inquiry, interviews were con-~

-ducted with former employees of, SVCC, current and former

students, current instructors, other seurces familisar
with-the Tuske¥ee area, and representatives.of the HEW,
DOL; WA, and Alabama Statq,AFproving Agency.

This document contains neither recommendations nor con-
clusions of the FBI. It is the propertyﬁgf the FBI and
is loaned to your-dgency; it and its confénts are not to °
be distributed outside your agency, ¢

b

% s
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A - As a result of this 1nvéstigatioﬁ. which has to

~er.csal in nature and some that are specifd ave been
_ " ade or implied. It is noted these allegations have not
zen confirmed. However, due to the nature and number
-—=f allegations, iq_gnpgahsqp_g_prough investigation
.~ .nd/or audit by the different agencics concerned as
- - .2rFi10ne0"3bove and hereafter would most probably show
. - .puses in these programs and v iolations of Fraud Against
ne United States Government.

.~ -.ate been limited, a number of allegations wh.ch.afe

= Listed below are some of the complaints and
-.1legations aJaanst SVCC as determined thus arE

e Recezpts issued to studcnts shoping BEOG

payments with the receipt dated months before “.

At was actually 1s8€U€ed. \\

Wiyhholding M gents' BEOG money on the
s basis the student was on academic probation, .
S althoughgﬁdent was not advised until the- ¢
semester arted. It is not known if HEW
was advised to discofitinue payment for the
student. .
L
Rev. Lawrence F. Hayyood, President of
SVCC, has reg335532_323_5%2233151_519 .
> . officer to transier BEOG funds from the
next fiscal 'year to the current "year. This
occurred with a former employee who refused
and later resigned. R
8. .

Teachers do not report” excess absences
during the semester. At the end of the
semester when the financial aid officer dis-
- covered th}absences from the teachers'

records, Héygood told the officer not to

. . report some of the.students to the VA,

Students are recruited with assurances
to veterans that they can collect VA: bene-

- fits and nbt be required to attend regular. ¢
classes. .
. - . )‘( .
=]
L) - 2 -
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'SOUTHERR VOCATIONAL

By

COMMURITY COLLLGE"
L]

3 . .

grades changed so they would
v
Many YA. students rarely, if ever, attend
classes anJ are not reported to the VA.

. VA students'
continue to qual¥fy for academic e!igibili
and VA benefats.

-

v Attitude and rcquxrements of SVCC are’
very on attendance and academic require-
ments. T -

bt .
Possibilaty that early dropouys in VA,
BEOG, and Migrant Workers Program _are not -

’ reported as dropouts and tuitj Qn_nSE:EE:
funded and benefits .stopped.

igffiklxﬂcannxing_§;udents on Migrant
Work€@rs Program on school rolls after the
- stGdent has quat and left town. .

L i Taking duplicate tuition out of BEOG and
Migrant Workers Program.

m ~

Long delays in paying students the balance
of their grants after deducting tuition and
expenses. Decldys -even into the following
semester .and, possibly not paying at all to
students who ?id not return.

-

¢,

Work study students not fully used or
given any work. Hours not kept properly.

Excessive class enrollment for size room
- and number of instructors nceded. Some
. classes frequently not held. . -

. Students failing one course are allowed
to take the next course in a series even
though the failed course is 8 prerequisite

for the next course.

High tuition, charged and virtually all
students: on some kind of grant, VA or

* other .Federal a{d program.

The tost and

&

are such that

quality of education prov

;:gg

v virtually no one attends_ ‘unlessythey
receive some kind of atdvas an enticement.
- ‘- \gi‘ - ¢
[N 1&-%.”
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SOUTHERN VOCATIONAL
COMMUNITY COLLEGE:

¢

Numerous violations were noted in an HEW
Program Review in August, 1978, even though
not an in-depth or widescope stude wag made.
This would seém to indicate a more detailed
audit could ‘show extensive violations and
abuses.

It appears there are a number of allegations
and findings of abuse of the financigl aid programs and
management of SVCC. Should thg agencies receiving this
information conduct individual investigations or audits
for thei} particular area of responsibility, it is very
possible criminal acts of Fraud Against the Government
will be discovered, in addition to non-criminal abuses
and misuse of the aid programs. g
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State st ahatam

Department of Education
State Bitice Building
Meslgentry. ﬂm.m,; W10, .y

-~

. = B
Wayne Teoque : ’, t < April 6, 1979
- Stare Supenntendent of Educonon  * -
- ’
. “ . .
- Reverend Lawrence F, Haygood, President .
Southern Vocational Comwnity College . .
Post Office Box 688 : N
. Tuskegee, Alabama 36083
-
. Dear Reverend Haygood:

.
The review made of your school on March 28, 1979; ;regarding compliance with
Code of Alabama, Title 16-46-1:10, has confirmed 3 positive effort to achieve
the mfnicum standards required for licensure. It has been concluded by this
office that 3 conditiona) 1icense may be {ssued to the school subject to accom-
plishing the proposed timetable previously supplied by Ig’ster of March 14, 1979
#  3nd the concerns expresspd in this letter.. Concerns which have not been properly
addressed in the communication referenced are outlined subsequently for your infor-
ngtion ahd made 3 part of conditional licensure requirements. This conditional
Jicense should not be copstrued to imply that_the f{nstitytion {s in.compliance with
a1l other local, State or federa) regulations over wilich this.office-has no_Juyris-
diction.. . .

.
A. Academic Program and Faculty -

1. Additional fnstructors }n\BCT and Allied Health to permit a ratio
not to exceed 1-20 students in laboratory courag, These will be =
* {dentified on PS-11 forms: = . ot
2. A structured laboratory and clinical practice training program
which will establish quélity control and formalize community -
facility comitsents is mandagery for Fall 1979 and strongly urged
%\f}fper 1979. - .

L . ’ C N
{a) ldentify tasks, standards, and conditions of performance
‘ for esch course offered which {s dependent upon community

resources for 1aboratory 'or clinical exgirig:ce.

{b) Stale the amount of clock hours or the standard of perfor-
rance required of each fdentified task and.determine whether : .
~ the task will be learned in the classroom, Yagoratory, or .

2 clinical setting. This will clarify the amount of credit

hours al10wance for each hour of performance and establish
N ~ yith appropriate cormunity centers the support you are re-
questing from them. °

""'ﬁ)’* Establish written agreerents with each facility identifying .
v responsibilities of the community facility, SVCC, 2nd the '
- students. Inft{ate quality control procedures to assure
. that students have achieved the reduired standards in 811 ~

. identified tasks prior to awarding academic credit.

O

ERIC . - .
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Reve

rend Lawrence F. Haygood )
s ~» .

Page 2

c.

A (d) “Since the-effective use of the excellent community facilities
avaflable s essential to achievement of the stated course
objectives, this requirement should receive a high priority

,&wim immedfate attention. ‘o

. . R
3. Program revisfons in BCT should be proposed to mak& possible achieve-
pent of course objectives with the limited equipment available in this
laboratory. {
.

Publications

1. The Bulletin and Student HSnd@i should .be corrected as soon as possible
by addenda and revised when rzpr}nted. . |

L.

{a) Consistency of titles “Socthern Yocatfonal to\!ege' or "Southern
Yocatfonal Community College® and correct address, location, and

telephone visidbly displayed. . .

{b) Refund polictes _revfsién effecth;e Fall Quarter 1979.
(¢) Listing of class, 1&ratory, and shop hours. for credits awarded.

2, Copfes are requested of all SAC’S reviews, self studies..and audits.
*  whenever avaflable. -
., .

« .

Fiscal Management and Stadbility

"1} Finat dei%nnination of fiscal management and financial stabﬂu-y is

L

- %
.
14 . Y

0.

'
-
, .
¥
- '
f“‘;

.
< «
vy
.

° »aiﬁé%ﬁﬂ’:
‘ . ¢t
N .
3
-
~
Ve

irpossible because of a denfal of information connected with certain
federal programs which comprise 40-50% of the operatfonal budget,

Becayse a majority of students enrolled (perhaps as high as 1003} are
supported by State and federal assistance, any significant changeg in
the status of these programs cguld serfously jeopardize the finangial
stability of the school.

« (a) Please supply the nimes of Department of L;bor offici
federal regulation number prohibiting release of information

. requested concerning Grant #39-8-1801-15-47. °
(b} A (‘sponse is needed to explain the proposed revision of the
consultants reimbursement procedure. Y,
(c) . Coples of DOL and\QHEW audits are requested whenever svailable

and are essential in discharging the responsibility described

% in paragraph C-1. * P

Student Enrollment and Attendance policies

1. Attendance policies must be enforced as published. i

2. Enroliment of students to svoid co-mingling of thsei and over-
taxing of facilities or fnstructors must be controlled.
L)
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. Reverend tawrence F. Haygood * ,
Page 3 . » A
~ * o ’ . A
N €. facilities .. - .
1. Laboratory, shop, and clinical experience facilities have been M .
previously addressed, but ample evidence of solutions to these
» concerns will be necessary. . /

2. LibrWieu%%deuw 2 & ’
plan 1S underway to corr&ct these Timitations. It will be essen- ’
~ tial that volumes on han®be—catalogued4id sufficientWo serve
the curricula offeréd. ' Comwnity support facilities will be ¢ s
. fdentified as to“the evtent that these facilities are available .
to students for 1ibrary usage and check-out utilization.

As of this date we have on file¢ your PS-2, which is the $10,000.00 surety tond
, and PS-11, personal data forms for instructors. We are returning three of these
for signatures of instructors. Additiona) forms required are completed PS-1, PS-7,
and 8. PS-5 and 10 are optional should you desire to receive the complimentary
S agent’s pernit. These completed forms are required before the conditional license
* may be processed.

An affirmative response will be required attesting to the conditions established
relative to the concerns expressed in this letter and in previous communications
prior to issuance of the conditional license. This conditiona) 1icense may be <
revoked upon determination that the agreed timetables established in your letter of

March 14, 1979, and other deficiencies noted in this letter, have_not been corrected.

>
Yours very truly, e
! ' -t % { . St‘(pl‘mens. Program Director
. State Approving Agency
. 817 South Court Street ‘
. . Fontgomery, Alabama 36104 ’
ECS:cs , .
*Enclosures: PS-11 forms for signature by instructors
) C: DOr. Wayne Teagye
. Br. John Porter, ACHE
- s
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JRE AWWAR  REVIew OF CONTRACIOR'S Re. TNSIBILIT)

o I. sreVive C2n1AALION
‘ol o Southern Vocational College

)lw ‘A-.kl“l’!'l Ciry lhu ur ‘O‘II .
2.0. "Box- 653 Piskeges; A abasa, 36083

mOUNT .

= -
.%5‘;391131 On Yhe ‘Job-Rraining (NO3T) Youth ) t‘”" es

1ONS TAKEN 10 CEIEQINE CONTRACICA S RLSFV\S BILITY, Even NO anteei mun ot capluned w .
IMENTS  (Inisnickom an 1oene of inm) N

-

-,

<or :o~uA:1 s

o N

Venficd Unt prospecin contractor is nolliu;cndze ot debured fiom Covemment work, . . p .. o
E-SLYN -
Venfied that p-mpxuu :omnc\ox hu.fm.mcu‘} ax:e“ﬁlinzilc’wuv‘:’ci lo-pufomh\ht Go)v: ,"“;.- ' D D
:quncm:n A - . . .
3 £
SOV DTS KA C e
. ' - .
. L4 - - ) -
Venfied that prospecuve sontiagtor has previoudy performed ulufulory woxL e p D
SOLDIDTE " g O,'M%?y auditing this contractor,
as to allegations of [fiscal.am ed problems. Preliminary IG
report indicates no cerious. prodblenms, Nevertheless, the proposed
- contract will <contain provisions for monthly reports and invoices. . R
. Approval to %ontinue contract will be required on a monthly basis. .4
Conducied On Site Pie AWusé Survey o ~ [ I
oD, . - o : - .
Contractor currently has a grant with the ¥igrant Division, and |
___ are being monitored by them.
It 1s my stated intension to' visit this contPactor. vithin the next_ . -
three months. . . . -
. . - A e
Contacted Oflice of Ladar - Mam;:m:n! and ®elfare Penoon chom (:f‘pphublc) O 9
P . ! N .
COMMENTE: © - ., . . .
ey .
'N/A- t . . - ) 4
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US DEPARTMENT OF LABOR
EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING ADMINISTRATION
W ASHINGTON. DC 20218

fon

To: Official Contract Files

om: Ernest Hodgkins L«;-n,.f,é""-/‘./‘m:.

7/

April 17, 1980
e e
i}

?n

Py

Sublect: MIMORANDUM OF NEGOTION Scuthern Vocational College

On April 14, 1980 Lamond Godwin read to Bill Kacvinsky and me
portions of a preliminary repart from the IG Office steting,
in essence, that there are no serious protlems as to the
allezations leveled against the subject contractor relating
to his current grant with the Migrant Division under Sec. 303
of CETA.

19

I was further instructed to assist Rev. L. Haygood in developing

2 proposal under Sec. 301 of CETA for $625,000. It was agreed

1imit Rev. Haygood to 30 day contract periods pending receipt

of zonthly reports and invoices - this would pernit direct and close
co-trg) over. contract performance pending: 13 a final report

rfrc= the IG and, 2) successfuyl performance in the pending

cantract on a monthly basis.

-n
vl

1980 and developed

Pev. Faygood and I negotiated on April 15-16

a prop 62

SoP

csa agreeable to both of us for $438,2

He agreed to submii monthly reports and invoices.

He further

agresd to provide me with job descriptions and the names of

persons

that will £111 those positiong.
50 enrollees, he agreed to 110 economically

LY

Of the
disadvaxtaged, 752(188) minority and 50% {125) female. .

P

I inforpmed Rev. Haygood that I would be his federal
representative the first several months, and that I intended
to visit his program within the next, few months.

tor 2 $.2n 72X, Ooverrun

Tate line !tem. ——
1 fi .

Rev. Haygood was also informed

contract was dependant upon his agreeing to provide DOL with
a copy of the sudit currently belng conducted for HEW.

a
F for 505 2be.,invrder £ ~=-onsate
In his TeS 303 grant in the 1ng£::f!"'

that the award of this pending

.

T

Al
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VS IIPARIMINE O TABOR % . ¥
LTSN SV SS FYVINTES Arunsusanion Ty
\ S AMENGION. DEL M2te . L
¢ B : "‘:,:. 'j o
Dece: tpr(il 18,_1980 ) . a

Subject: MNew Contract Package for %them Vocational College

Sandy Cohn Chief, Divl of Contracting Services

Negot{ations for Southern Vocational College have becn cpicted.

Sole source justiffcation e bevn wvatved h: sccordance.with the Secretary's
Order nuaber 24-74, dated Loveaber ), 1974. The aecessity for Sole Source
Justification has been watved as follovs:
Under Section $ (srplicabiliey), .
Pait & (exemptions)
L7 Vteo o) (Interagencr Agreenments)
~r
- - LXT 1een ¢3 (0T, ITP, AOP, P8D, JO or OST)

-+
Enclosed are a pre-avard survey, scmorsndum of negotistion, PAR, tvw: copies

of the contractor's hudget and statement of vark and any ather necessary and

rolated papers. Please preparc a contract as foliews:

Perled of Perforasnce: APril 21, 1980 .to Aprii 20, 1981

Fundin: tevel: ‘boR 262 d
. S1aca: 250 .

The Federal Represcngative §s; Ernest Hodgkins -

Monthly invoice and nsrrative report are required. Contract is to be
for 30 day periods,the continuation of which will be dependentupon © &
Cimp = their perforzmance each 30 days. Contract no. is
A% {0 2. RIFT. Crtef 99-0-1801-92-16. Prior t6 award, the
- Diviston of ¥aticnal Tratatng Progracs contractor must certify that he will
. make available to the DOL copiea of
audit dbeing conducted for HEW. Ll

‘ L]

e

\‘1" 1..’ . ’ , ! . - - N
p I .

L . - 'Y




MEORANDUM FOR: LAMOND GOOWIN . - ° - . . .
e ——————————
CFRM: HAROLD E. RIEVE
SUBJECT:. Southermn Vocational College Youth BEmployment

. . : .
_Because of the current FBI investigation and the impending o
auvdit of the Ins otfice, I would recomrend

- reimbursyble basjs.

! - [
- 167
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR
EMPLOYMINT AND TRAINING ADMINISTRATION *
' WASHINGTON, DC *20n13

and Training Proposal =+

Sou -Vocational (ollege. HEY has taken Southern
FocationaT OoTlege off the Tetter of credit and pub them

on a cost reimbursable basis and has recommended that we \
consider_doing the same, Bob Houser, FBI said there is

a gquestion concemning the lidensing™of Scuthern Vocational .
(ollege - that it probably was not accep’gable for accrg:li—_-

%gn_s_'wmmmm
L grants. Dawn Schraegle - DOL 523-8396 Inspector >

General's office - Main labtor states she is going to
conduct an avdit on Southerfs Vocational College books
the last week in February -~ and would recommend that )
we hold up on awarding any contract at this time. -

v

+ The CHAIRMAN. Now, in April, you have had the benefit of three
independent reports with serious, specifi¢ allegations concerning
Southern Vocational College and its administration and financial
practices. Subsequent to this, the IG, the Inspector General, finally
did request an audit, a draft of which was completed in March of *
1980, as I understand it. Is that correct? .

Ms. CruciL. I think that is about the right date.

The CHAIRMAN. Now, as a result of yéur and Mr.' Rensbarger’s «
efforts, the FBI's interest, and the State Board of Education in
Alabama, as‘I understand it, the gfanron'ey for Southern Voca- ,
tional College was taken off or re . Is that correct? .

Ms. CruciL, It was taken off the letter of credit and put on a

The CuAIRMAN. Right. Therefore, it ﬂ taken off a letter of '
credit and) put on a cost-reimbursement basis. Is that corréct? o
. Ms. Crug¢ir. Right. ', ] .
The CHAIRMAN. I think those were the two exhibits we placed in
front of the GAO when they were here testifying. .
For the record, are you aware of any preliminary report frorh the
Ins r General around April of 1980 that indicated t!¥% these
allegations were not so serious? )
Ms. CruciL. T¥do not believe so. .+~ ) ‘.
I should say that around about the first of November of 1979, I
transferred into another program. 1 have some idea,of what went -
on after that, but not real specific. ‘
The CHamrMaN. Well, you have seen the memo that_we have
listed as exhibit 8(e), which we will make part of the record, from
Mr. Milici. Am I pronouncing that right? . :
Ms. Crucir. That is right.

to
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AN
The CHaIRMAN. That memo reinforces that concerns were still
quite serious in tliggspring of 1980. Is that correct?

Ms. Crucit. Thatsis correct.
The CramMman. Then, without objectlon, we wnll put that in the

record at-this point.” - ,
. [The information referred to follows:] |
P « §! .
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u nRe CollUn fre avare ~SVCC has been under
sticdvdon iy the FiX since January 1579,
criduenses Gf the allezatiors rrised dv -
"";(tis...*icwlo ! to.n Arsessmert vici{t- in,
eh' 127, by Funeg Cricil of thea'Cffice of
‘ov)c- '»‘ro"'a"s endedohrn R

ctex Tanezal's Office. The irreculerities
s "u vy #cir revicw nroopte? Godwin to -
"e the DLl{ce of Investizeticns and

Rensharaer of tha

-~e r.

DAY e

- -

* {n tirn to- tek:ing gvee o J
LT of crelit av‘ putting thesw o3 & «:ost
..'-r-a*u.a ¥zois; and tn & re~usat Hr o7Pr for«.
-*1atr M'I.. aulis of SVCC. (That eviit was
~-n 28 1533, by detcal?, ‘:’;r.we &

&)
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vow; as Godwin poirts cut. the allerctions lovelel .
zt £VCC heve Vet to be preved. On thet Lasis, we
have no justification for Jderying SVCC the rénaincer
Y ¢f the funds ir 4its crant., TFovwever, it is one
tiing to cive .2 grantee his moncy becsuse the ‘terms
o of the orant entitle hiz to it. It iz cuite .
' ‘amcther thing to ¢ivé a arattce new roney wher
we have no ohlisatior tc do o, &nd all tho
criti®l varning sigrs co:nsel” caution rsther.
then prceiyitovs actiorn., Irdced, 4if we heve an
anlicatior £t is to.susrond eciion until the
¢ truth of the ellégations has heen resol:vgﬁs".

v <t - - "
Th.eyefore, I confifer It my-duty’ to recomzend . .
s'at we Tct give SVCC-any adlitienal funds. "' ™.
) - elac’urge yousto try dissueding' Colwin from. - - % |
.. S

~ .

* .octing hLestily. ° . -t i .. . ."
L . ® . . L__ é_ . o o . ) ’ .
.. - * s © . . o
3 v . . R . .
' . cerdlict, Piles - _
':%przaq-f MILICI:bjt 3/3/80:Rm: 6318 PRB: o
IXT. 66128z ¢ - R -

% The CHarmaN. It says here—this is a memorandum for L.iri'dsa&
L. Campbe}]l from Carmelo J. Milici, subject: grant modification for- o
Southérn Vocational Community-College— - o

- You told me today thgt Lamond Godwin instructed you to extend SVCC’s grant
for 1 month beyond<the current ‘expiration'date of March 8, 1980. I strongly, *
recommend against that action. . « ‘
As you and Godwin are aware, SVCC hasbeen under investigation by the FBI
.’ since January 1979. The seriousness of the allegations’raised by that investigation.
. led tojan assessment-visit in March® 1979, by Renee Crucil of_the Office of Farm-
worker Proggams, and John Rensbarger of the Inspéctor GeneFal’s office., The irre- :

gularities turned up by their review prompted Godwin tq send a QAR to thg Office N
of. Investigations and Qompliance.- o . L. . !
" Ms. CruciL. Questionable activities report.  * D

The Cuafitmun. Oh, I see. ‘ .

. L
The abbve actions led in turn to taking SVCC off the letter of credit and puttinE -
~ them on a cost*reinibursable basis; and to a request by OFP for an immedite DO .

* audit of 'SVCC. That audit was begun February 15, 1980, by Metcalf, Frix &

‘e,

. Company. R . R
You are aware of that memorandum as‘wgll? <L .
*  Ms. CryciL. Yes. T . *® T .
. _The CuaikmaNn. OK. At this point I would like to ask*Mr. Kac- .. . .
5 vinsky if this was what Mr. Godwin read to him and Mr. Hodgkins, . .
) ia_r;d if*he actually saw, reviewed, and included this”,neport in+the
ile. “ SR o

0
>

- . 2T
Mr. Katviysky. Mr. Chairm8in, I recall Mr. Godwin ¢alling M.
Hodgkins and I into his office, and he read from a report which
had not seen. He read that there was no wrongdoing tﬁgt he could,
see from that report. *. el e ! ' ‘ .
. , 1 also am aware of-a_gmemo that was to Mr~Godwin from a Mr. .~ ~
e ﬁarold Rieve, prior. to {4 investigation, again reiterating the FBI 5

-~ -
- .
. -

., &
Q PR . .
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investigation and thesimpending audit of the Inspector General’s
office, that recommendations of withholding funding of the propos-
al should be done. However, I did not see the report at that time.

% He did read from it. -

«. The CrairMAN. As I understand it, as 1 mentioned to Ms. Crucil,
= >+ ,s0 far we have.had three independent assessments in 1979, contin-

. ued concerns of program officials through+1980, a draft report by
) + the Inspector General, and a finalreport and audit released which
@, confirmed the activities®in 1979. We will put all of those reports in

. -+ * the record at the appropriate points. ~
SN Senator Kennedy?-, . v
. ¢ & *° Senator KENNEDY. Thank,you, Mr. Chairman. .

" Just as a matter of interest, I see where on our witness list, Mr.
Chairman, we have 10 witnesses that were suppesed to appear here
this morning. 'l see we have seven. Do we know where the other
three are? -

The CHAaIRMAN. Excuse me, Senator Kennedy. I was interrupted.

. Senator KENNEDY. Yes. We hyave 10 Labor Department officials

» on the list and I think we are fortunate to haye 7 here this
morning. Do we know where the other three arg
The CHAIRMAN..What other ones are you referring{to?
2 Senator Kennepy. Well, if you add them up——
The CHAIRMAN. On the kst I have, I have eigt from the Labor
Department plus—— .
Senator KENNEDY. WélI, the witrmess list I was-given has 10 on it.
The CHAIRMAN. That is different from the one I have. "
* Senator KENNEDY. Are you giving out different ones? [Laughter.]
.. The CHAirmAN. I do not know. Deborah Barnett is ndt here. We
do not know where she is but we will certainly try to find her, and
hdpefully either get her in or get her sworn statement. Who were
the other two? .
" Senator KENNEDY. Ron Luden and Fred Romero.
The CuairMAN. I understand that witness list is 2 weeks old and
this is the curreht one. - .
Senator KENNEDY. We just received it last evening.
‘Mr. Slobig, as I understand, you are the senior official from the
Office of Youth Programs. . .
Mr. SwoBiG. In the absence of anyone else .here today, that is
correct. [Laughter.] ) ¥
I am certainly not the senior official from the Office of Youth
Programs. ° . . -

. Senator KENNEDY. Well, with regard to our panel?

Mr. SveBic. With regard to this table, that is true, Senator.
> Senator KENNEDY. I want to first of all thank all of you for

joining with us here today. e

Now a number of serious allegations have been made this morn-
] ing about the contracts.awarded in the last days of the previous

‘ administration. Are these reports representative of the way the

Office of Youth Programs has been conducting business over the -

¥ last 3% years? - - i
Mr. SroBiG. Absolutely. not, and to construe that they are in any
way representative of the last 4 years of effort by a dedicated
. professional staff who have tried, I think, to efficiently and effec-

=
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tively safeguard the expenditures of the taxpayers' money, is mis-
construing what I perceive as the reality of- what I have experi-
enced. , .
Senator KENNEDY. Yousheard Mr. Angrisani this morning. He
talked about improving the management of the agency, about effi-

ciency, effectiveness How would you evaluate the:performance to -

date since January, in terms of these kinds of contractual Tesponsi-
bilities? Have you*seen a very noticeable improvement?

Mr Siosic. Well, Senator, I think before attempting [even to
answer that question, it is important to step back from the kpecifics
that have been discussed at the table this morning and to\look at
title IV discretionary funds in the perspective of history, congres-
sionalhistory, as well as administrative experience. "

I may not have everything accurate but at least this is my
perception of what has occurred since August of 1977. When_ Con-
gress In 1ts wisdom passed the Youth Employment Demonstration
Projects’ Act in 1977, which was envisioned at that time to be>a
short-term, limited, high-funded demonstration effort, they gave
the responsibility for implementing that effort to the Employment

+ and Trainin® Administrationy who very quickly assembled a task
force which.Ms. Higgins was a part of, and only over the course of
several months established a formal organization which became’
the Office of Community Youth Employment Programs to assume
the responsibility for carrying out Congress’ mandate.

[ think it is very important to keep that in mind when we talk
about the kinds of procedural issues that thg General Accounting
Office focused on in their scrutiny of title IV grants and contracts.
The process.and the experience was established early on, necessi-
tated by the}act that we had a limited-duration, short-term demon-
stration effort, to mount it fast, to get projects up as quickly and
efficiently as possible within the constraints that we had to deal
with, and to try to do it in as professional afd defensible a manner
as could conceivably be done. °

I think if you will look back over the history, right now our office
chas a contract inventory system of over 600 separate contracts and
grants that have been funded out of title IV resources since the
passage of the act. To look at the 19 projects that the General

. Accountifg Office selected as a sample from a slice of history,in

.the Employment and Training Admihistration—which I think ev-

*+ eryone at this table will admit was an aberration, I mean, that

period of time was not a normal time from our experience, It

+  certainly i$ not a normal time froni my experience in the 10 years I
have spent in the employment and training administration.

It is important to say that—and also to view what has happened
in our professional ‘existence as administrators of those discretion-
ary contracts and grants—that an enormous amount of resources
was provided aver the fiscal years since that time to the present to
fund discretionary efforts-Only history and subsequent efforts on
the part of auditors and evaf,uators and researchers can really
bottom-line what that experience tells us.

However, from my perspective I think that we went about it in a
‘responsible, efficient, professional manner. My own sense is that
the 600 items that are funded—maybe half, 40 percent™®f which are
still alive out there—will stand the test of time both®in terms_ of

3 .
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bottom-line effectiveness as far as the programs that we funded as
well as, in the final analysis when they can complete all the audits
in the world that they want, I daresay that we will not find an
outrageously surprising percenjage of finallyedisallowed costs.

I mean there are two bottoé lines, it seems to me, that we have
to keep in mind There is a bdttom line that Mr. Angrisani seems
to want to focus on which is audit, balance-sheet related. There is a
bottom lLine that I and other program-oriénted people have focused
on.

[ am not a contract specialist. I was not hired to be a -contract
specialist 1 cannot defend the Employment and Training Adminis-
tration’s contract procedures but I cAn defend the kind of profes-

ssional judgment and decisionmaking that was done 6h a program-
oriented basis to fund the projects that we funded, and I will
defend it against anybady's attacks . -

Senator KENNEDY Just » guick reaction from other members of
the panel. Do you a¥gree or disagree on it? Just make it brief, make
it quick, so we can—— . :

Mr. Kagvinsky, Senator Kennedy, you heard Mr. Slobig defend
the youth programs and you heard me earlier defend the title III
national programs. I think in about the same way we do have a
parallel there. Programs that we were running that we were sup-
posed to be doing were professionally done, and they were gaod
programs, and they were getting people to work.

Mr Atcecria: I would just like to add to that, that even in the
chaos of the last couple of months, PUSH is a very good example
where we had the grant redone, where we negotiated, where I
think we got the very best.for the Government. As Jim Aaron
pointed out, there were certain ‘things in there that we did not
want We eliminated those. We put in safeguagds, and the bottom

line is, even in those cases things »yent off to the best interest of .
.« " 1

the Government, , .

I might add that we were definitely told how much and fb how
lorg by the previous adfinistration but, on the other hand, nobody
ever stopped me from insuring that it was programmatically sound,
and if I wanted any safeguards in there, ] insisted and got them.
- Senator KENNEDY® Mr. Aaron, the Greater Cleveland Growth
Corp. has been referred to earlier as one of “midnight®specials,”
how efficient and how effective has the program been? Would, you
fund it again?,

Mr AaroN. Yes, I would, Senator. As I explained to Chairman
Hatch, I have not been able to visit the program onsite:but the
reports that I have received, it appears that it is excellent.

Senator KENNEDY Mr. Slobig, what sort of current frustrations
arii you.feeling” We hear them there, both in what you are saying
ang—— . .

Mr. Scosic. Well, aside from the Tact that like most of the rest of

the Employment and Training Administration staff, I gotigny re-

duction-in-force notice yesterday—— . 5]
{Laughter.] . .
Mr. SvoeiG [continuing]. Which sdys something, I guess, about
the projected level of staffing that we may have to'deal with the

winding down of all that we have wrought over the last 4 years, I

think that once again I would like to step back and suggest that
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the frustration that I have and the frustration that I hear ex-
» pressed to me every day by the staff that I have—and let me
digress again and say that I am in the Division of Program Review
and Analysis in the Office of Community Youth Employment&ro-.
grams. - . .

We have had, since the inception of the title IV effort, responsi-
bility irr that division for basically mounting, overseeing, carrying
out, all of the demonstration, research, and evaluation activities
funded out of discretionary resources. Probably out of the three-
quarters of a billion dollars, three-quarters of a billion dollars of
taxpayers’ résources that have been expended in that area, I would
guess 20 percent of it has been under our division's responsibility.

Right now. there are seven full-time professional staff people in
that djvision. I do not know of any private sector business that
would try to run.a multimillion-dollar corporation with seven pro-

" fessional staff people.

Be that as it may, my point about the big picture backdrop is
stmply this: We have gone, in a period of 1 year, from being the
darling of the previous &dminjstration—the singular domestic ini-

* tiative in the last fiscal year of the prévious administration, with
an administration-recommended level of resource support, if I
recall, in excess of an additional billion dollars to what we previ-
ausly had had—that is what the level of anticipation and mood .
backdrop was about a year and a half age.

The level of recommended resources for title IV youth programs

- in the present administration’s budget was zero: I mean, when you
talk abbut a microcosmic reflection of tHe pendulum swings in the

, different budgeting and policy direction from one administration to
the next administration, you have perhaps the quintessential ex-
ample of the folks that feel like they have been “‘ying-yanged.”
[Laughter.] . , )

I mean, you cannot go much more than. from $2 billion to zero.
Therefore, that is there as ‘a backdrop, I think,, that colors the
whole mood, the level of staff morale, and the kind of feeling that
people have about their jobs. That is independent of RIF notices.
That only adds to the frustration and the anxiety that people feel.

You have, along with that, a kind of wrenching philosophical

- change. which suggests, to me at any rate, that we have moved
from a distinctly program-oriented focus, clearly to a process, pro-
cedural-oriented) focus which ‘leaves people like myself who are
basically progratn people, who have’worked in.the program field _
for 10 years or more in the Employment and Training Administra-
tion pretty much at sea in terms of. even. how you se€ your job.

I do not know whether the same kind of frustrations are shared
by other long-term members of the Employment and Training Ad-
ministration staff that sit beside me here but I certainly feel that

- way, and I think that the staff that work for me are a reflection of

+ that kind of feéling. There is a sense that no one above us really
either knows about what we have done for the last 4 years er
really cares. , .

It was stated, this Morning, I believe, by Senator Quayle, that
what he was really concerned abou¥in the final analysis is that we
learn from this whole experience what works best for whom and
why. Well, it ¢eems to me that in no other érganizat{on that I

* ‘ . ’ L
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know of around town, we have conseiously and carefully designed a

set of demonstration projects in our organization that fit under an

overall umbrella that provides us the basis for being ?b_le to make
- those kinds of judgments. .

Senator KENNEDY. Yes, but with All fairness—and let me just be
the devil’s advacate here—you have heard a lot of other charges
and allegations thi§ morning, memoranda and statements as . well
on it, with regard to these programs and how decisions are made to
fund them. Now what are we supposed to take out of this hearing?
I think you have made a very eloquent——

Mr. Srosic. Well, I think what we néed to take out of this
hearing is that clearly there were deficiencies, procedural deficien-
cies in the way things were handled. I think Mr. Kacvinsky ad-
mitted this. He admitted that if you look back over the past 10
years, if this hearing had-taken place 8 years ago we probably
would have come up with the same conclusions. I think that there
have to be distinct changes made in the way things are done.

I amr not so sure that swinging from?a substantial amount of sole-

reing to “everything has to go competitive” is the right way to
go! Your reference to how the Defense Department does business
this morning was an interesting one because it raised some ques-

tions n my mind about compromise ways'in which you could go -

sole-source. ‘
I, would be the first to admit that the majority of the things that

we funded out of our office were done on a sole-source basis, They *

were done on a sole-source basis because if we had to go a competi-
tive process we never would have gotten them done. We could not
have gotten them done within the constraints of time that were
originally laid out in the congressional mandate to run with it and
0. \

Senator KENNEDY. Well, how are the decisions being made now?
Mr. SLosiG. There aren’t any decisions being made, and that is
the biggest frustration that I have. [Laughter.] - -

I say that in all seriousness. I mean, we have right now—I think

there-are approximately 260 projects funded out of our office with
fiscal 1981 resources i them. Only 41 of those projects are conceiv-
ably going'to be alive after ‘December 31, 1981—41. A list of 41
rrojects, as I understand—it has been held cloge to the vest—but a
list of 41 projects has been sent forward to Assistant Secretary

. Angrisani for consideration for extension beyond December 31,

"~ either with or without additional funds, dependin} upon the nature
of the project, and for varying durations of time. :

We have nat even begun to think about fiscal 1982 projects !y'ef
Jbut that set of projects went forth almost 2 months ago and no
decision_has been mage. Contractors are sitting there, people went
out of business technically on September 30 because no ‘decisions
were made. After ‘the fact, they had to be informed by telegram
that they were extended for a period of time. That is the kind of
frustration thaf’we have, - f

.. My perceptin is that the mentality that J: have had to work
tnder for the last 9 months suigesfs that a decision deferred is a
dollar saved. I even wonder to the point where, in the implementa-
tion of reduction-in-force procedures which we are about to under-

- go in the Employment and Training Administration, whetker that
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same attitude will not prevail, and that scares me. As the sole
supporter of five kids and a wife, it really scares me. .

The CuairmMan Well, I have to admit [ hate to see anybody
receive a reduction in force, regardless of differences in philosophi-
cal and ideological beliefs, .

* Senator KenNEepy. The hour is late. This was a very eloquent and

orceful statement but I do not want to cut anybody off. I would
welcome the chance to hear from any other panelists, bfiefly. If the
others want to make a brief comment, I would welcome 1t.

Mr Swosic I will welcome the opportunity that Senator Hatch
gave me éarlier of submitting additional information for- the
record ' . ,

The CualrManN We would be happy to have that. I think it is
safe to suggest that you have violent di%:agreements with the pres-
ent administration on how CETA is or‘is’to be operated. -~
* Mr Scosic. I do ndt think that is necessarily true. I do not think
you should necessarily infer that from the comments that I made.

The Cuairman. OK. o p T :

Mr Siosic I mean, it is not a gartisan political point of view. I
came into this man’s government under a Republitan administra-
tion, Mr Nixon, and worked for him and worked for Mr. Ford and
worked for Mr. Carterand now I work for Mr. Reagan. I try to see
my job as carrying out as efficiently and effectively as possible the
professional mandate\that I have as an employment ard trajning
expert. - . ) :

The CHAIRMAN. [ see. - : i

Mr Kacvinsky. just one last quéstion: In spite of what Mr. Slobig
has said, you are not going to back down on your statement that
you felt that some of these funds were -being used for middle-

-

management consulting and othér things rather than' going to .

getting kids to- work. Is that correct? . .

* Mr. Kacvinsky. Yes, sir. It is correct. )
The CHAIR\MAN You will still stick by that statement? I think .

that says something pretty eloquently, also. 0 S
Let’s tak# a 5-minute break and we will be back.
[Brief recess.] ’ .

. The CramrMAN. We will resume the latter part of this hearing.

Up until now we have had a certain tglerance for expressions of

“emotion’in here but we would prefer that we have no expressions

Q

ofemotion one way or the other. Let’s listen 4o the witnesses and
give them every consideration, and let's proceedfrom here. °
L.a‘gi)e will now call on Mr. Green, former Assistant Secretary of
r. . . 5
Mr. Green, I understand
Mr. GreeN. Yes, sir. I do.
STATEMENT OF ERNEST G. GREEN. FORMER ASSISTANT SEC-
RETARY FOR EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING, U.S.~DEPART-

you have a -statemeﬁt.

<

MENT -OF LABOR, ACCOMPANIED BY ROBERT WASHINGTON -

AND JIM CHRISTIAN, FINLEY CUM?LE & WAGNER

Mr. GreeN. Mr. Chairman, I am accompahied by my firm’s coun-

Sel from the law firm of Finley Cumble & Wagner, Robert Wash- -
1ngtog to my left and #im Chris{ian to my. right, both pampers.

’ T ' ’ 5‘: . " !
e .t T

.

P Y

A

L]

o

&4
¢ Ry




177 Y .

Mr Chairman and melmbers of the committee, at your commit-
tee’s invitation I am bappy to be here today to present testimony
regarding the administration of the CETA ‘program during my
tenure as Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training within
the US. Department of Labhot. I was appointed to that pest by
President Carter‘*in March 1977 and served until Jan. 20, 1981.

Itis my understanding that one of the catalysts fqr your commit-
tee’s inquiry into this area was a flurry of recent press rfeports
raising questions about the process by which CETA. contracts and
grants were awarded during the last months of the Carter adminis-
tration Further, it is my understanding that the committee, purgu-
ant to its authority and 1is response to the press reports, requested
the General Accounting Office to conduct an investigation which
has been reported in two studies, HRD-81-111 and HRD-81-145.
These reports closely scrutinize a number of awards made during
that period using CETA titles III and IV discretionary funds. While
reviewing some of the same questions raised in the press reports,
the GAO reports seem to refine the issues that appear ‘to be- of
interest to this committee. - - - - N .o

Because of my own role in the Department of Labor’s employ-
ment and training policies, I am delighted to have the opﬂortunity
to. directly address any criticism of the mannér 4n’which these
programs were administered during my tenure in public office.
Hearings such as these are sound mechanisms for airing any ques-
tions which th¥ public may have about the administration of large
Federal ‘prograis and laying such questions to rest.

I am especially pleased to particiBate in these hearings because
of my belief that the actions of the past administration, particular-
ly with regard to CETA, will stand up to close public strutiny,-and
because of my desire to remove any cloud that recent i'eports may
have placed .on the merits of CETA itself. -Before responding to
specific questions that the committee may have, I would like to
address in a general fashion issues raised-on the GAO report by
the press concerningymy administration of titles III angd IV, discre-
tivfary- funds during:the last 4 months of the Carter administra-
tion. ) s '
The.CHAIRMAN. Mr. Green, could Finterrupt you?

Mr. Green. Excuse me? )

The CrarMaN. If I could, I forgot to swear you in. Would you
stand and rajse your right hand? -

- Do you.swear to tell-the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but
the truth, so help you God? ’ i -

Mr. Green. I do.

Senator KeNNEDY Does that apply to the earlier testimony he
has given already? . oL e

The CnalrmaN, I would think,, knowing Mr. Green, it would.

Mr., Green [t "has been suggested by some rand implied.in the
media that I and other Depaftment officjals responsible for making
the determination on CETA awards proceeded after November 4 to
dispense Federal moneys to our political friends with wild abandon,
knowing that soon we would not be able to help them. One report
goes so far as to quote a person as saying that while the activities
were not' illegal, f%ey were unethical. ’ ,

t .
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In our view, the GAO reports discredit the notion that one or a
few individuals possessed unfettered power to dlspenbe grants in
this fashion or that they actually did so. In redlity, the awards
made during the transition period were not, only in complete
accord with the law but they were a product of careful review and
scrutiny under comprehensive systems of checks and balances ‘es-
tablished within the Department. These rigorous new procedures
were first voluntarly instituted by the Carter ddministration and.
Secretary Marshall as an added safeguard to ensure sound admin-
istration and management of CETA

In other words, the awards in guestion were subject to the sanie %

_ process of thorough review that others made befure November 4

were subjected to Although the moneys were discretionary, the
awards certainly were not made arbitrarily I think it is important
to restate for the committee the approval process which preceeded
the granting of noncompetitive awards.

First, the Procurement Review Board had primary responsibility
for approving a proposed nbncompetitive ¢ontract involving $10,090
or more. This board was chaired by  Assistant Secretary or
Administration and Management, andincluded others in the De-
partment, but members of the Emplo nt and Training Admxms-
tration were excluded from serving on that board.

Certain Office of National Programs wards under title III were,
exempted from the review bo,ard s consideration. Proposals in 4his’
L,ategor) cansisted of those made by community organizations with

“demonstrated effectneness in the delivery of employment and
training services..A number of Office of Youth Programs discre- .
tionary funding awards under title IV were also in this exempted
category. -

The so-called demonstration program awards requiged, however,
thespecific approval of the Secretary’s Steering Committee estab-
lished by a memorandum issued by Secretary Marshall. The Secre-
tary’'s committee consisted of five individuals, the Executive Assist-
ant. and” Counselor to the Secretary, Paul Jensen; the ¢Peputy
Under Secretary for Legislation and Intergovernmental Relations,
Nick Eddes; myself, my deputy, Charles Knapp, who was also serv-
ing as Special Assistant to the Secretary; and Lamond Godwin,
Admjnistrator of the Office of \Jatlonal'Programs :

Thus, discretionary title I1I and IV funds, which did not have to,
be approved by thé review board, nevertheless had #o be approved
by the Secretary’s Steering Commrttee In'short, all awards treated
in ®he GAO report were specifically authorized by* committee

‘ review. Nerther I nor anybody on my staff had the authority to

Y

unilaterally approve a discretionaty fund award or a modlﬁcatlon

,of an award.

I want to emphasne that no contracts or-vgrants wbre made
without committee review.and approval. It is impo t to récog-
nize that award proposals submitted for review under; the process I
have just described 'had to also fit within the caref ly developed
'funiding plans for title III and IV discretionary fun Duriﬂ’g my
tenure, I set forth written procedures for developmga executing
such plans. For the record, I.would like to submit > gopy of a
memorandum dated Oct 2, 1979 from ,me to the ETH executive

. . 4
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council, as an illustration of the budget review procedures imple-
mented. , .

As a result of these procedures, fiinding requests from various
offices were carefully cdnsidered and reviewed: by the executive
committee I creatéd,” whose members intluded among others,
Charles Knapp; Robert Jones, the Director of the Office of Assist-
ance; and Lamond Godwin. It was only after this body’s considera-
tion that a plan was sent forward to the Secretary for his consider-
ation and approval.

Thus, the funding parameters were very carefully and clearly
established in accordance with congressional authorizations prior
to reviewing specific award applicationg GAO reports identify a
total of 4 awards made under title III that were not in the OMP
funding plan, and 18 made under title IV that were not in the OYP
funding plan.

As the reports indicate, there is no legal issue with respect to-the

funding of unplanned awards. On the contrary, the 1978 €ETA

. reauthorization act contemplate® that the Assistant Secretary for

Employment and Training will have to make readjustments in the
funding and authorizes him to do so. . ) .
However, ‘even in those instances where I determined that a
readjustment would be necessary, the decision was reached only on
the basis of review and approval by the Secretary’s Steering Com-
mittee. I wish to note that the GAO report HRD-81-145 exhibits C
and D overstate the numbher of awards made which were not part

_ of the funding plan. .

- Two of the awdrds, Community Services a'nd the Pacifica Serv-

ices under title III, and three of the awards under title IV, Delta -

Sigma Theta Sorority, University of the Djstrict of Columbia, a#nd
Dr Benson Penick, wgre line items in ‘a legislative budget .whose

funding by definition was contemplated. A prior focus of the GAO .

report concerns the number of telegrams that were sent to centrac-
tors a@d grantees in the last month of the Carter administration
authorizing the use of funds. Telegrams sent out on January 19,

'1981, the last full day of the Carter administration, a total of 25,

appear to have elicited,a special degree of scepticism.
There-ig.of colirse, no question raised about the,propriety of
Labor Departynent officials doing busihess in this fashion. The
authorization to incir costs pending finalization of a .contract is a
long-standing Labor Department practice intended to avoid unnec-

essary‘delays in the startup or contirtiation of grants and contracts

that have' already been. approved as to the awardee and the
amount by the process I previously described.

In no case could the fending of a telegram represent the unilat-
eral decision of the individual signing the telegram to authorize
the addressee to,incur costs. Transmission of a telegram was essen-
tially a ministerial function providing imnrediate ‘notification to a
contractor or grantee to begin performance on the award pursuant
to the Labor Department’s prior apgroval at higher levels. -

In most instances,an awardee’ssapplicatiomhad been under con-
sideration at'the Department for some time. However, the negotia-

- ’tions process - had been completed; only formal execution of the

speaking [ did not get involved in. o

¢e

contract remained to be done, and this was a stage which generally

x
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The committee also asked GAG-to make a comparison between
the number of telegrams sent in January 1981 with the total
number sent during a normal period of operation. Although GAO’s
data does not allow a valid comparison, the reports indicate that
theré were more telegrams sent during the first 19 days of 1981
than all of fiscal year 1979. '

However, even if there was a high degree of telegram activity in
the final days of the Carter administration, the reason for its
existence is clear It was due to the tremendous time pressures we
were operating under during the final period of the outgoirtg-ad-
ministration During that period immediately following October 1,
the beginning of a new fiscal year, the Departmen{ was operating
under a continuing resolution and without any cleapicture of the
total amounts that would be authorized for programs. *

In keeping with this state of affairs, there was no commitment of
title III and title IV money until the exact authorization became
known It was also difficult to convene the review board because of
unavailability of its members during this period, and ‘awards could
not. be approved without their review. .

Thé end result was that there was a significant backlog of pend-
ing applications which were subsequently considered in the normal
course of business and disposed of in accordance with established
procedures The number of telegrams was symptomatic of breaking
the bottleneck after review procedures had been complied with.
This activity was, of course, in keeping with President Carter’s .

" directive to the departments and agencies to continue rendering
service to the American people during the transition period, up

until the last days. of his administration. P

I would like to submit for the record a table analyzing the nature

" of the contracts with respect to which telegrams were sent out on
the 19th. The summary of this analysis shows that although the-

. contracts involved a total of $9.287 million, only $£441 million or

47 3 percent of the contract awards-were authorized to be spent by
thégtelegra'm addressees. o o .
ny of the press’reports have suggested that the activity of the
Department resulted in an overcommitnfent of funds and corre-
spondgng Antideficiency Act violations.'As we understand the GAO
reports, no such overcommitments in either title Il or title IV
discretionary funds have been found to exist. GAO report HRD-81-
145 indicates that of available funding of $156.1 million under
fiscal year 1981 title III moneys, only $51.2 milli%? had beén obli-
gated as of January 30, 1981. Of a total funding bf $201.3 million
undertitle [V, oply 52.2 million had been obligated. - _ P
I myst ‘express my own personal disappointment at finding out
that .less than one-third of the total funds available for fiscal yean
1981 were actually obligated, and that even ghese amounts.have
been reduced by the current administration in seeking closgout or
termination on the thedry that funds have been overcommitted.
* .As a former administ;*ér of the CETA program, I fully appreci-
.ate the value of ‘oatside®nspection by thé GAO. Although 1 dis-
- agree with some of its conclusions, I believe that the reports also
contain valuable insights that provide a basis for improved man-
agement of titles III and IV discretionary funds.

s




181

Before turning to the questions, I want to express my own per-
sonal conviction of the need for Federal employment training pgo-

" % grams It is with personal frustration and deep regret that I and
others concerned about. public jobs programs witness the retrench-
ment being made. - .

[ronically, these cuts are being made at a time when a broad
range of improvements in CETA, supported by former Secretary

. Marshall and myself, are being effectively implemented. These im-

Jprovements include tighter eligibility standards for public service
Jobs, tax credits and training subsidies for private employers of the
“hard core,” and more stringent monitoring and auditing. These
. improvements allowed CETA to focus more intensel$ on 1ts original
. * goal, which was, 1n 1973, to pro‘ﬁcde Jjobs for the hard tore unem-
ployed .

The Carter administration was dedicated to the same commit-
ment the previous two Republican admipistrations had made to
assist economically disadvantaged citizen’s in finding jobs that
would lead to perm!%nent employment and eventually. selfpsufficien- -+
cy A conscious effort was made by the Carter administration to
encourage the. administration*of CETA programs by .individuals

' with bacKgrounds similar to the backgrounds of people CETA
~ reached out to and assistéd—~ = - : R

__Since 1973, CETA has provided job and training oppQrtunities to

~ hundreds of thousands of disadvantaged citizens all over the coun-
try For most of these peopley CETA provided the dnly opportunity
to pull out of what would otherwise be a severe personal and
economic crisis. It encourages people to help themselves by provid-
ing jobs, the opportunity to learn new skills, and needed incentives.
CETA has been enormously sticcessful in helping individuals

LI dependent on general public assistance to work toward cemplete *

self-sufficiency, I know this last pdint is an objectivé which mem-

bers of this corhmittee strongly support. Public jobs programs are
. critical to meeting this, objective. )

+ I would like' to respectfully point out that the ,elimination of

public job training programs would by no means save the Govern-

ment the total cost of the’ programs. With each such cut, general
public assistance expenses and unemployment benefits increase
. . while social security and income taxes decrease. It is my under-
standing that if public job and training programs were completely
eliminated, ;as much as 25 percent of the savings to the Govern-
ment would be offset by the increase in public assistance expenses

* and a dectease in tax revenue. In ‘my judgment there is no doubt ™

. about this proposition. .o e T

‘ Employmeént and training’ legisiation has served the useful pur-

pose of identifying and providing a response to the problem of

unemplqyment generally and the hard-core' unemployed’ in particu- s

lar It is ironic that at a_time when economic conditions are dete-

riorating, éspecially thdse affecting the economijcally. disadvan-"

taged, the trend toward the elimination of salutary public pro- °

grams of this type is even more strident. BN

The administration on Sunday acknowledged that the country is
in a “slight recession.” However, tHat sector of our economy which -

‘ . these programs target is in fact in a depression. I‘respectfully note

13
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that the-unemployment among blacks 1s currently at its worst level
m over 20 years, 16.3 percent.

- I am proud ?f the role that I have played in the field of emp,loy~ i

ment' and training, trying to address the needs of those m_ost in*
need—the unemployed, underemployed, and economically. disad-
vantaged. I stand on my record of demonstrated commitment and
capability. '
Senator KENNEDY. Mr. Chairman, before we get started,’I noticed
Congresswoman Cardiss Collins is back
The CHAIRMAN. We are happy to welcome you, Congresswoman
Senator KENNEDY. Is it possible that she could~come up here?
The CHairMAN Cardiss, why don’t you come up here. Come on

' up, Congresswoman Collins. We will be glad to have you up here.

We aré happy to welcome you to our hearing this morning.

Mr. Green, where did you Pcorporate Gregn-Herman, Inc.?

Mr GreeN. Where? It was corporated in Delaware.

The CHaRMAN. Delaware? As I understand it, it was mcorporat~
ed on January 20, 1981. Is that correct?
Mr. Green. That is correct, Senator.

- The CglAlRMAN On June 74 1981, staff members of this commit-
tee handcarried a Ietter to your attorney, who accepted it*as coun-
sel for Green-Herman, Inc. Are you aware of that letter?

‘Mr. GREEN. Yes, sir, [ am.

The CHAIRMAN. For the elucxdatlon of the committee, those pres-
ent, and of course for our record, Mr..Green’s firm was asked in
the letter to identify contracts, subcontracts grants, or subgrants |
from CETA, whether the firm had been receiving .any. funds from
prime or Subcortractors under any other Federal grant or contract '
program, and whether or not it had set fip any service projects
utilizing Labor Department funds directly or indirectly.

Thig information was asked to be sent on any of the above since
January 1981. Coungel was authorized to respond for Mr. Green, ‘as
I understand it, and also Ms. Herman, and replied unequxvocally in

+ the negative. Is that correct? ,
-Mr' GREEN. That is correct, Senator. We read your letter of June.

23 to ask three questxons One, whether Green-Herman had con-
tracts or grants with the Department of Labor either as a prime or
sub'under the funds authorized by CETA; or, two, whether Green-
Herman had received any funds either as a prime or sub under any
and all the Federal grant or contract programs, including social
security, SBA, Department of Education; or .whether Green-
Herman sef up any service projects that pertained to Labor Depart-
ment funds, directly‘or thdirectly. -

;Senator, we indicated that there were none of those. Subsequent-
ly, we understood that you were . including local jurisdictions in
that and upon my discussion with ydur counsel, we indicated full
didelosure of the Mobile contract arB of any othKer contract that we
"had regarding that.

The CHaIRMAN. You mean after you recexved the letter and [
receivéd back a résponse from your counsel. Is that correct”

“You can answer too, counselyf

Mr. WASHINGTON Yes. My n me is Bob Washmg‘ton, Mr. Chair- -
man. .

-
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¥ Tfuessitisa function of vur construing'your letter-Mr. Chair- @
"« ¢ man.'We read ‘your letter to.méan whether or not Green-Herman ‘
had any contracts with the Department of' Labor with funds au-
'« thorized*under the CETA act, and our respective response was that_ "
( there were no contracts. We did not read the Mobile zontract 33
- ~coming within,the contemplation of that question. , .
"* _-However, ‘when we met with Tyonr staff and.we ‘had further- -
. - Hlumination and further edification, we disclosed’that that was
. that relationshiP. Thereforg, "if anything is true, Mr. Chairman, it .
- was his counsél's opinion %s-to the import of your letter, and as .. oy
) soon as we understood what you were seeking we think we forth/\
. witlf came with full and complete.information. .
However, let me hastily add, Mr. Chairman, I trust your com-
* , ments are not implying directly dr indirectly any improper coriduct ,s - ,

a

«® - ‘on the part of Green-Herman by virtue of this contract. I assume . Lo
Y - your question relates to whether or naot our letter ‘was respbnsive to " % ,,
your inquiry: . L < T - e
5 ‘The CumirMAN. My counsel tells me that the firgt time tH&t -you
’ respom'i?ed to tell him abouts Mobile was last Thuksday. Is that
cogrect? . - e N .
r. WASHINGTON. That is the first time, we had a"meeting with-..- ?
wtaff. That is correct, Mr, Chairman, but again, 1— * « .
=~ ThevCHAIRMAN. That was by way, of acknowledgment at that.
time. T o ] v S
.. Mr. WasHINGTON. Well, Mr. Chairman, I am perplexed: 1 am not
* ~ sure that I understand the nature of your question, Is your ques- - -
" tion as to the propriety of the contract or is your question as to
whether or not we responded to your letter in great detail? .o

* The’CHalRMAN. Let me make it clear. I think the letter speaks - A
for itself, * - . . ' A

Mr. Green, let me ask you this: The letter. says—and it is dated
June 23, 1981: . . .

The Committee on Labor and Human -Resources is currently eonducting an ‘over-
sight inquiry into”Labor Départment Contracts and Grants let under- the {Compre-
hensive Employment and Training Act since June 30, 1980. To assist in-this .
inquiry, I would appreciate your providing the committee & list of any* and all '
contracts, subcontracts, grants, or subgrggn.ts that your firm has réeived,since its

° =

incorporation in January, 1981. Where| subcontracts or subgrants*are involved,
please specify the prime contractor qp ‘prime grantee. Also specify the date that
contracts or subcontracts, grants or sibgrants were received, an! “list ,the dollar
amount of each. In addition, please provide the committee with an‘accounting of all
funds received from prime or subcontractors under any and all other Federal grant .
or contract programs, that is, Social Security, Small Business Administration, -
artment of ‘Educatiop, et al. If your firm has set up any service projects utilizing
bor Department funds directly or indirectly, pleasg specify. I hope to receive yohr
v response by the close of business Thursday, July 2. Any inquiry regarding ¢his
request should be directed to Mr. Dan Gill of the committee staff at 224.9285. Your ,
cooperation is greatly appreciated. . g . ’

Sighed by me. - ‘ . .
On July 2, 1981, we did get back; I take ft it was ybur letter—Mr.
Christian’s letter—~wh frein you state: . . "
*+ . " ’As counsel for Green-Herthan and Alsociates, Inc., Green‘Herman, we are,gxtﬁor,w z P
v % -ized to regpond te-your lefter fequest té Green-Herman asking that the Committee
on Labor and Human Resources )be provided with, one, a list of any. and all -
" contracts, subcontracts, grants, or |subgrants that the firm has received since its
' incorporation in January 1981 fronj the U.S. Department of Labor under the Com-
prehensive Employment and Training Act; two, an accounting: of all funds received
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om prime or subeuntractors undbr any and all uther Federal grant or luntract
yiugrdms, and, three. an enunieration of any service préjacts utilizing Labor Depart
sment funds directly or indiréetly Green Hesman w most-willing fube of whatgver
daestthnee it can tu the commuittee 'as 1t conducts an ovarsight inyuiry intg the Labor
“Departmignt 5 letting of contracts under the Cumpm&*w Employment und Train-
i0g Act In keeputy with this willingness, Green-Jlermdn has conducted a thorough
revieh of Al its contr Ctua) undertakings smce January 1951 and can state un-
equnumllﬁ&t:t, vne, It hat not received any countracts, subcgntracts.' grants, or
subgrants trohn the 2US Department of Labor finder the ('um‘ﬁrehen;‘we Employ-
ment and Tramming *Act, §89, it has not recenid any fynds from prime or subcony |
., tracturs under any uther'‘Péderal*grant or wntrx&gpr"mm, and; three, 1t has not
set Up any servict prygects utiizing Labur Department funds. directly or indirectly
We trust that the furegoing 1:%espunsive to your request Green-Herman will gladly
A %uvlde wiy additional appropriate infurmation thas the committee myght require If
Bu or gour staff have any further questicns' regarding any d.spcu:ntf this matter.
. .

pledse contict me | . - -

4 «Now Mr: éjeen,'?l‘t"i‘hat time did you have the understanding
“that wr)e were just talking about loca\l programs or the CETA gro-
grawgs’ ) . -

« Mr; Green. That was-exactly my understanding and on sthe

~_ adyvice of counsél. this is the respond® that we put forward \As I
indicated, Senater, when we met~with your staff we were.fiHy
witling .to discldse any and all contracts that we bad apd did do

“ that in our discussion with them. ) '

‘Phe CHarvaN."That was last Thursday. . ¢ -

¥ Mr. GrgeN. S That was the first time I met with your staff.

CRe Brammmant I see. What you gre saying is, at the_time this _

_*¢ . letter was written you.knew of the Mobile contract therr# |

'« . MN\Grekn. Certainly we knew of the Mobile contrag:

" The HAIRMA?\L‘.‘YOU “were' performiug pursuant to the Mobile
B .

: HEEN. We,did not attempt to hide it, and think that we
« ~ knowgh@t tkat contract does not violate any law. :
-~ The €HalrMaN, Is Mobile a primé contractor under CETA? I

-

., take it yow were famjliar with the Mobile contract as well. .
-t Mr, GreeN. The Mobile contract, Senator, is a closeout that*Wwas
"+ approved by the present administration in phasing out” the_pro-
. . “gram. Ohe has to do with placement of the gSE parficipants; the
ofher ‘has to do-with audits and inventory and other closeout. It
wag with Mel Harris & Associates of Crystal, Minn., that we did
. the work.
"I‘he?CHAmMAN. How long have you knewn Mr. Harris & Asso-
ctates? ' .
Mr. GREeN. I suppose I met him some time thjs year, and did not
know him before. .
- The CHairMAN. I see. I am corrgct, though, that they were at
that time a prime sponsor for CETA located in Mobile, Ala.?
Mr. GreeN. The Mobile Consortium; yes. ’y
The CHairMaN. OK. Whén you were Assistant Secretary of
Labok, were you aware that this 9rganization had a large centract,
. under CETA? ; . .
Mr. GrgeN. No, I was not. g . C :
.The CuarMan. OK. Does Mr. H%’tris, or did he at the time have
ith CETA prime contracters? *
-Mr. GreeN. I have no knowledge of it, sir.
The CHAIRMAN. You did not know that?
Mr. GreeN. No.
>
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The CHAIRMAN. You did not know whether ?e had a contract
with Mobile County Consortium—-<- . »

Mr. GreeN. Noj; I did not know that.' S .

The CHAIRMAN {continuihg]. When you entered into this agree-
ment with him? . . .

Iw Mr GREEN When we entered into the agreement with him there
as a discussion about the contraét and performing thosé services,
sure, in April.

The CHAIRMAN Therefore, you knew about it, then, in April.

Mr. GREeN. Yes, on April 3, 1981,

The CHAIRMAN. OK. You are saying that the work you did pyrsu-
ant to this contract was closeout work to assist the Mel Harris &
Associgtes group in the administrative and closeout technical as-
sistance for the Mobile County Consortium. Is that right?

Mr. Green. That isgtrue. ’

The CHAIRMAN. Ok. The amounrt of your contract with Mel
Harris & Associates, as I understand it, was $75,000. .

Mr. Green. That is correct. The document reflects that. It is
broken into two parts. One is that personnel cost, and then.fixed

cost of $11,934Q. 3
The CHAIRMAN. | see. For a total of $75,000? .
Mr. GrEEN. Yes, sir, that is true. .

The CHAIRMAN. OK. We would put a copy of the contract in the
record at this point, without cbjection.

[Nore.—The material referred tq appeared earlier in the record
“and may be found on p. 37.] : < .

The CHAIRMAN. As I see it, then, Green-Herman, Inc., filed incor-
poration recordg on January 20, 1981. On June 24 you were official-
ly asked by the committee to identify all tontracts, subcontracts,
directly and indirectly, with the Labor Department or any other
Federal grant or subcontract program. On July 2 your attorneys
write back stating unequivocally that.you have not engaged in any
contraltual undertakings described in the June 24, 1981 [Fetter.

Mr. WasHyGToN. Mr. Chairman? *

The CHAIRMAN. Yes, sir? - ’

Mr. WasHINGTON. Respectfully, there are three separate ques-
tions you are, asking. The question of direct and indirect only
relates to No. 3? Respectfully,.may I read No. 3? “Any enumeration
of any service projects utilizing Labor Department funds directly or

» 4ndirectly.” | )
¢I think it important to state and to emphasize that in responding
to your, inquiry, we in no wise soq&ht to foreclose or not to disclose
information to this committee: Again, let me reiterateZat the earli-

committee Sought, we disclosed the informatign.
. Clearly, I trust yot are not stiggesting or intimating that this
contract r%lationship violates any ngerai act or conflict of inter-
est. . -
The CHalkMAN. Well, it does bother us that on April 3——
,Mr. WasHINGTON. However, to “bother’and to violdte a law—I
mean,-f-just want the record Eﬁ.be clear. ‘

The CHAIRMAN. All we are trying to do, Counsel, is of_caurse go
into this andresolve the problem, hopefully.
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Mr. WA%GTON There have been so many 1ntm’xat10ns Mr. .
Chairman*we are very concerned about reputations here—sort of
intimations of relationships. So long as the committee takes' the
view that Mr. Green or Green-Herman has not violated ANGn)
law—-—— - . .

The CHalrRMAN We do not take any view:on this. 1'think that is
up to other people to take any contrary views. All the committee is
saying is that on April 3, approximately 3 or 4 months before we
received the letter from you, Green-Herman entere{lnto a cen-
tract recognizing that they knew about the Mobile County Consor-
tium.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Our letter was dated July 2, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. That is what I am saying.

Mr WasHINGTON. We rggsponded—— = :

The, CHAIRMAN. | am taeﬁung about the Aprll 3 contract between
Green- Herman and, of course, Mel Harris & Associates, Inc., which
is now made part of the record, fully known a number of months
before your letter came to us whlch was uneqmvocal Jn its asser-
tion. €

Now, Mr. Green, let me return to the period ofctime after the
election and through January 19, 1981. Testimony today in consid-
erable—and I have to admit, I do not know that anybody should be
able to criticize because of newspaper articles—but considerable
newspaper articles revealed that you and Mr. Godwin authorized
many contracts involving millions of dollars, in fact, in CETA title
III discretionary funds.

Not only was the $137 million .available overcommitted but the
planned $165 million in title IV in the youth project funds had also
been overcommitted, according to witnesses here, for a total of $42
million in both funds Is that true?

6 Md; GRrEEN. No, #at is not true. We did not overcommit the
un

T(}i'le CuamrMaN. You are saying there was no overcommm‘nent of
funds? )

Mr. GREEN. I certainly am, sir. ! ’

1 think, Senator, the important item, and the GAO' report points
it out, that the funding plan is a document an administrative
document that is subject fo change and &t has changed I think the
present Assistant Secretary for ETA will even indicate that, The
glan, against the authority and the final authorization, if you go

ack to my testimony, indicates that of some $9 million. in con-
tracts that were approved on the 19th, it only authorlzed those
contractors to spend less than half of that money. .

We certainly were aware of that and attempted to make certain
that any and all of these awards would follow good procedures and
good policy. — :

The CuaAIRMAN. Then yol basically dlsagree thh the GAO, then,
and I guess Mr. Angrisani hxmgelf that you would have been over
$42 million.

Mr. Green. I certainly do, not bemg available to review those
funds and to look at theirtecords.

The CHAIRMAN We}% perhaps they should make those available
to you.

. Mr. GreeN. I would certalnly hope 50, Sir.=we
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The CHAIRMAN. If you need that done, we will certainly see that

wthat is made available to you. - ’

Now it-was also in these articles—at least as I recall—it_.is
alleged that you made statements that these last-minute contracts .
were awarded for philosophical reasons. Is that correct?

Mr. GRreeN. | am sure you are aware, Senator, that the press
‘does not give you full quote. In fact, the item that I said was—-—

y The CHAIRMAN. Sometimes they give-us too full quotes, you

now. .

Mr. GREEN. Well, as I remember that line, it was only about one - .
line. It did not finish the entire sentence. I indicated that these
contracts were ones that had been in negotiation for some time. I
think the-record will show that many of them go back to the
summer of 1980 and had been in active negotiations with the
Department; and, second, that many of these contracts did goina _
direction that the previous administration had focused its employ-
ment policy, in.a targeted manner, on economic lly disadvantaged.

For that reason, these were ones that I certainly wanted to see that >
Ifulfilled my obligation and my duty. ’ -

The CHAIRMAN. I see, On thése contracts, did you know many of
these people personaHly, to whom you—— ’ e )

Mr. GReEN. Some of them I.knew; some of them I'did not..

The CHAIRMAN. [s it true that on Jahuary 19, 1981, as has been
testified to earlier, that you appeared early \in the day with Ms. )
Herman at the ETA offices in the Patrick Henry Building in
Washington, D.C,, in order to sign as many contracts as possible
before your tenure came to an end? - . ..

Mr. GreeN. That is not true in that chara_cterization. As’you are
aware, the Department 'of Labor is orgattized into,two physical d
structures, at least ETA and the Department of Labor. The Patrick
Henry Building, in which the Assistant Secretary for Employment
and Training Administration has responsibility, is approximately 5
blocks from the main Labor building. Many times in my-tenure in
ETA 1did go over to the Patrick Henry Building. .+ -

The CHAaIRMAN. However, is it true you showed up on that day to
sign contracts? )

"Mr. GreeN. No, that-is not true. I did not show up that day to ¢
sign contracts, ’ . .
d T‘};e CHAIRMAN. Did you in fact sign a number of contracts that
:ay' T » e - * ’ '
. Mr. GreeN. No, I did not sign contraéts, Senator. - .
.The CHAIRMAN. Theré\f)ore, you are saying that some of these
r said that you did are not telling the

witnesses who saw you
truth. © ° .9 ‘ !
Mr, GreeN. I woilld definitely say that, yes. - AR \
The CuairMaN. 'OK. Did you take into consideration: that in
many instances the staff—and some of them have been here )
- today—did mot believe that many of these contracts should ha‘\‘z\e,
been authorized? Were you aware of that? ‘ , . v
Mr. GreeN..I would say that any Federal official, pglitical ap-
pointee, would probably have diferences-of opinienWith the regu-
larsFederal staff, and I am sure that there are many things that

some of thém would have had differences of opinigt: I do not think
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that that in any way }}ecludes the elected admlnlstratlon in pro-
ceeding ahead with their program and philosophy.

The CHAIRMAN. Do you know how many contragts you in fact did

ign over that last 4-month period, and maybe break #t down over
ghe last 4 months and then the last month? Do you have-any idea?

Mr. GreeN. The number of contracts, no, I do not.

The CHAIRMAN. ‘Was it a significant number? )

“Mr. GreeN. No, I would sdy,it was not a particulatly 51gn1ﬁcant
number. We had in ETA, Senator, some 800-odd contracts and
grants between title III a\ld title IV, and I cannot remember the
numbers but it is a large nunber of contractors and grantees that
we have or did have in title III and title IV:

The CHARMAN. Therefore, you are saying on these last 3 or 4

months, during that period of time you actually did not sign a lot
of contracts.
Mr. -GREEN. No more than I did over my period of 4 years in the

N admlnlstratlon

_thg last week?

The CyAIRMAN. Now how many, do you have any idea approxi-
mately how many conttacts IST'I

r. GREEN. Senator, I did not sign the contracts. .
The CHAlRMAN. .Or approve.
Mr. GREEN. If the issue that you are speaking -to are the adminis-
trative telegrams that the GAO report outlines, I have the docu-
ment in frontiof me but I"did not sign the contracts.

- __The CHAIRMAN. Let’s use the term “approved either personally

b¥ you or by your steering committee. .

Mr. GREEN. Certainly. All contracts had to be apgroved by the -
stcermg committee.- *

The CralrMAN. Could you give us some illustration of how many
of those were approved in the last, say, couple of weeks of your
tenure as Assistant Secretary?

Mr. GreeN. I do not have the exact number, and I would be *
happy to submit it for the regord, go back and count them.

The Crarman. We will be’happy to have you do that.

‘As we_had testified to earlier in the daw, a party was-held
apparently beginning at 10 a.m. on last day in office, with
food, drinks, and of course we were tol at there were a number
of contractors who had been&alerted to come to the Patrick Henry

C Biilding. As I understand it, the staff did put on the party, brought

the food, drinks, ‘and arranged for -the music. Do you know how
many people were waiting in, the outer office’ to be consulted on
contracts that day?

» Mr. Green. No, I do not. I would just say that there were lots of
parties during the labt days of the admlnlstra'tlon, I am sure,
throughout Government. It'is not unusual. < .

The CHarMAN. Were you aware that some of the contractors
actually stoed in line to lihe up for their contracts, and to be seen”
that day, and to get'these matters resolved? -

r. GREeN., No, I am not aware that they stood 1n I’lne or that
they were standing in line, -

The CuHAIRMAN. OK. According to the GAO report, an award was
given to the National Association for the Southern Poor in the

? ~e . L 4
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amouit of $150,000 by, telegram onganuary 4 1981. Is that right,
or are you aware of that? .
Mr, GREEN. I am not aware of the preciseness of it but if GAO
says it, I am sure they have accurate documentation to that effect.
The CrairmaN. Well, the GAO report states that the award was
made at your insistence despite the staff recommendation that it
. should not be made. Are you familiar with that? = _
' Mr. GREEN. No, I did not speak or do not have any idea of
sp’ela‘akirg{o any staff on'that particular contract.
he
history ¢f poor performance and limited prospects for improve-
ment, the award was resginded on March 31; 1981, after you left.
Are you aware of that?

Mr. GREEN. No, I was not aware of that. _

The CHAIRMAN. Are you aware now, I mean?

Mr. GreeN. I am, since you have told me.

The CuamrMaN. OK. Did you also read or hear that because the
telegram sent to the ivardee represented a contractual obligation,
it actually cost the tdgpayers around $27,000 to close out the deal?
Is today the first timd  you have heard that?

Mr. GreEN. Yes, itiis.".

#Mr. GREEN. I am' hot aware of the process, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. ‘Green, the GAO report identified 70 tele-
grams sent during the first 4 months of fiscal year 1981. Of these
, telegrams, eighteen 'were for awafds to be administered by the
. Office of National Programs totaling an estimated $15.3 million,
and 34 were for awards to be administered by the Office of Youth

Prog"’rams totaling an estimated $14.6 million. Were you aware of
that? e R
*  Mr. GreEN. I,’again as I indicated, have not seen GAO’s figures
or how they arrived at it, and only after ehecking them would I
agree with that; Senator. '

ment and Training Administration, did you authorize those tele-
grams, either directly or indirectly? .
Mr. GrREEN. As I indicated, these telegrams were a process that
we used to inform the grantees of their award. Some of them, I am
+ sure-that my office,” which had the authority, did authorize. They
were all part’of the approval process of the Secretary’s committee
and had béen-reViewed by that committee. | C
o e CHAIBMAN. Mr. Green, the professional staff has been told
that during the périod after the election you in fact took charge of
the steering committee in order to expedite new contracts or
grants, or to renew and/or modify them, and we have had some
illusions tg;that through staff testimony here today. Was that true,
or is that false? ) :

Mr. GREEN. Senator, I suppose anybody that is in Federal Gov-
ernment, the utilization of discretionary funds is the great battle.
If I had ever had the opportunity to have unilaterally that control,
I am sure there would have been a revolt in the building. No, I did
not at any time, and whoever made the statement was not forth-
coming with the total truth. -

v
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AIRMAN. The GAO report also states that because of the '

~ The CrairmaN. OK. I'guess that is because the awardee has to
" be compensated for whatever work he did do if they‘terminate him. -,

The CHAIRMAN. OK. As the Assistant Secretary for the Employ-_

|
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The CHairmaN. Well, did that committee keep any records or
" signifieant records concerning the actions of the committee? Do you
know if it identified those who atten eetings? Do you
know if it maintained operating procedijes detailing-how the"com-
mittee was supposed to carry out its réSponsibilities, kept records
of how decisions were made, and did it keep records of proceedings
rather than destroy handwrrtten minutes? Did you have any re-
cords kept for that particular committee?

Mr. GreeN. The committee, as } indicated inthe testimony,
Senator, was set by Secretary Marshall, and that determined—
there is a memo to that effect determ1n1ng its operation and its
composition.

The CHAIRMAN. I 'see. However, did you keep any gecords during
the time that the committee met?

Mr. GreEN. I was not the secretary of the committee and I am
not aware.of them, do not have them, do not know where they are.

The CHAIRMAN. Drd you direct that anybody keep those records;
since you were clearly the chairman of the, Steering Committee?

Mr. GRrEEN. I was not the chairman of the Steering Committee.

The CHairMaN. OK. I stand corrected on that However, you
were on the Steering Committee,

Mr. GReeN. I indicated that in the stimony, s‘ir

The CuamrmaNn. OK. You say on pdge 5 of your statement that
you want to emphasrze that no contracts or grants were made
*without.committee review and approval. Do we have any records to
complete our oversight responsibilities. that assure these grants or
contracts were adequately and justifiably approved? You know,
- with the void, if we do not have-these records mentiéned by GAO,
we(ai have nothlng to go on other than what you are telling us here
today.

.Mr. GREEN. Senator, I was not the chairman nor the secretary of
the committee, merely a member.

The CuairMaN. However, you did say that no contracts or grants
were made without commrttee review and approval.

Mr. GREEN. That is true.

The CHAIRMAN. Were there any documents that indicated that
approval was granted? °

Mr. GReeN. Once they werey yes. As I indicated also in *the
testimony, my memo of October 1979 I think Sets out a procedure
- that we used for review of them. It is to the Executive Couficil, it is
“dated October 1, 1979, and it.s calfed “New procedures for develop-
ing and executing the funding plan for special nationgl programs
and activities under CETA title IIL.” It has basically a 5-step proc-
ess and it outlines the procedure.

The CHAIRMAN. Apparently the Steerinig Committee, at least on |
page 11 of the GAO statement, the role of the Steering Committee

% to approve or disapprove awards and the GAO indicated that
*th8y took the responsibility for crossing the T's and dotting the I's.
Now If the Steering Committee mechanism was supposed to substi-
tute for normal Government award procedifres, then should not its
own internal records and the Department of Labor’s reflect that,
and have some documents to justify the awardrng of all of these
grants and contracts?

Mr. GREEN. Senator, I answered earlier that——

[
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The CHAIRMAN. You do not know. . .

Mr. Green. I was not the secretary nor the chairman of it, and
that is the answer. A s

Senator, KENNEDY. Would the Chair just yield for a question?

The Chairman. I would be happy to yield. ° :

Senator KENNEDY. I woull like to find out whether the commit-
tee staff interrogated the members of the Steering Committee. It
seems we are asking one of the members of the committee for all of
his information. I wpuld just like to find out whether the staff
interrogated the members of the Steering Committee, and if they
did, did we get information? It might help us all to understand the
responses of the witness. - )

The CuarMAN. The staff informs me that the only-one who did
not respond to the GAQ report, which the staff relies on——

Senator KENNEDY. That was not my question. "

The CHAIRMAN. Well, the answer is no because the staff relied on
the GAO report, which interviewed everybody on the committee
except—— . :

- Senator KENNEDY. However, the staff itself did not interview—
The CuaIRMAN. That is correct. .
Senator KenNkDY.—In this investigation, the members of the

Steering Committee. g
The CsalrMAN. As I stated in my opening statement, we relied

on the GAO report. If it is wrong, we want to have it pointed out

where it is wrong and we will be very pleased to have it pointed
out. ’ : g

I do {find a little bit of difficulty in having a committee that
meets regarding millions and millions of dollars that does not keep
any records on why they make these grants and contracts.

énator KENNEDY. Well, I do too but I would think that .we

would eithgr get the members of the Steering-Committee up here
ﬁx_ld interrogate them or get Ray Marshall up here and interrogate

im—— . A

The CHAIRMAN. Well, it may be——

Senator KENNEDY. I mean, if that is the purpose of this.

‘The CHAIRMAN. I am just trying to find out what the procedures

were and what the Steering Committee did. We have had some .

allegatians that Mr. Green actually, in fact, basically took over the
committee at the last minute and gave these contracts or grants
out.. Now whether that is true or not, I ‘am not intending to judge
you, Mr. Green. I just want to get the facts, and you say that you
do not know of any records.

Mr. GReeN. I would be happy to help us-reach the facts, and
those allegations are untruye. . g

The CHaIRMAN. However, you do not know of any records, in
other words, from the Steering Committee. : .

Mr. GREEN. Senator, as I indicated .I was not the secretary nor
the chairman of it. I am gure there were records because there was
a great deal of activity during the course of the 4 years with the
committee. : . ’ -

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Kennedy? I may have a few other ques-
tions after you. -

Senator KENNEDY. I welcome the fact that the issue of the mis-
understanding between the commjiftee’s request and the witness

-
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has been cleared up. I think it is 1mportant to understand that it
was- cleared up before the time of this hearing. As one of the
principal authors of the Freedom of Information Act, it is certainly
clear that any information Wwith regard to contracts could have
been obtained either by membeérs of this committee, by interested
Members of the Congress, or by individual members These matters
are public documents and I think that that is important, that we
understand that right from the beginning.
, I suppose there are really two areas that I would like to get into
here with you, Mr. Green: that is on the nature of the authority,
whether you really had that authority for the disposition of these
contracts, and the kind of review that you made of them; and
second, what has been I think at least implied here, and I-think it
is important for the record, Whethet you knowmgly granted any
contracts at any time with the idea that some time down the way
that you would get some kind of remuneration of it That is at least
what I gathered in terms of some of the questions. I would like to
just addrass really those two areas and then I will conclude.

You are satisfied that you had authority for all the action that
you took during those months?

Mr. GREEN. Yes, sir; [.am. ) ¢

Senator KENNEDY. Do you think that all the telegrams that went
out dunng those final few days were justified? You talked about
that in your formal statement but——

Mr, Green. I indicate that, Senator, and also that there were,

negotiatiodfs and documentatlon that had begun, many of these, in

the summer of 1980; that they had been in *long discussion w1th
staff pursuing it, so that I am satisfied with that. Yes, sir.

Senator KENNEDY What about the award to the Southern Voca-
tional Gollege" Was that a prudent oné in view 6f the Inspector
General’s assessment, did you think?

Mr. Green.. I think that there is subsequent documentation from
the Associate Inspector General for the Department that reviewed

that, and in light of that, I think it was. I think that the record |

will show that program, which was one of our rural initiatives
a331st1ng farmworkers and farmworker children, dependents; in
gaining education, that it wasta prudent program. If it was not, we
would not have recommended it being continued.-
iator KENNEDY. Now the GAO report.- 1nd1cates that you 1n51st-
ed that the award to the National Association for Southern Poor be
made. In your own mind, was that a good and worthwhile award?
Mr. GREEN. Senator, I am not even awareof the program,-the
National Association of Southern Poor. I think it was again an-
other rural initiative under our youth plan, bothk with a mahdate

from the legislation to work on, but I did not have persdnal in-

vol\l‘rlemegt in that. That 1s a mlsrepresentatlon of my involvement
with it

Senator KENNEDY. What about the area of the potential conflict
of* interest? That has been suggestéd by different questionings
during the cqurse of this hearing. What do, you or your -attorney
say about aﬁ?u

may be getting som® benefit frOm it? I think it is 1mportant that

‘lu' 2
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of the implicatiops that you might have been grant-
.ing awards with the idea that some time down the road that you
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" has done on these awards. If one goes through them, they even.
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we just givedyou an opportunity to speak to that issue so it is a part

‘of this recor

Mr. GReeN. Well, for the record that was never an issue. None of
the contracts that I was involved with, did I see them as a future

arrangement. . .

Senato KENNEDY. Let me just ask finally, you have been here
during the course of the hearing earlier today: Can you tell us
what you' thihk about the awards singled out here today as a fair
reflection of the CETA awards program over the period of your
responsibility? .

M(. GREEN. There is a strange approach to sampling that GAd\

seem to have a particular bias in terms of color and who they are
serving. :

A second :point is' that the Department, Assistant Secretary
Angrisani are presently involved in,a continuing resolution pres-
ently. The whole system has come to a screeching halt. I just found
out earlier today that they. had issued some 55 telegrams to farm-
worker contractors and then had to rescind those telegrams and

. cancel the awards.

Therefore, I"think that where we are going—and when one Tooks
at, unemployment—wé are reaching a point of absolute chaos. I
disagree with the characterization o exceptional management.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Greerf why would the GAO single you out
for such unfair treatment? According to you, they treated you
unfairly. Why would they do that? What reason would tHey have to
pick on-you? . L.

Mr. GreeN. That 9s a good question. When you-look cat the
number of people invited to the hearing, and the number of partici-

. pants in decisionmaking, I have raised that many, times in my

> Mr. GreeN. Through CETA? No, there are not. .-
The CHAIRMAN [continuing]. Or through any other Goyernment .

head. I do not have an answer, Senator.
‘ The CHAIRMAN. I see. However, you feel that the GAO has treat-
ed you improperly here in their investigation and in their conclu-
Sions. I guess I c'ouldiadd to that, the Washington ‘Post as well.

Mr. GREEN. Their conclusions and my agreement with them,
certainly, as 't inditated in the statement, there is a disagreement.,
Their approach I also disagree with and I am at question to under-
stand how they arrived at it, Senator. .

The CHARMAN. I see. Now tHat you understand what my letter
to you meant, that your at}grney responded to, that we were
asking about any and all corftracts, direct or indirect, from any
Government source, are there any other’contracts other than the
Mobile, Ala., Consortium contract? . .

Mr. GREEN. Are there other contracts? - o

The CHAIRMAN. That you took—— ) )

- 3

agéncy? . . . .

. Mr. GREEN. No. ) o
TheoC;lAmMAN. Any other Government source, directly or indi-

rectly? ; - 0

.Mr. GReeN. No, that is nét true.
The CHAIRMAN. Well, is it %rie or not? Are there any others?*

L3 .

e

’ .
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+ place of doing business or that it was a quid pro quo in that
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Mr. GreEN, Ahy other Government sources? No, sir.

Senator KENNEDY. If the chairman would yield, in fajrness to the

', witness, the witness was not singled out in that GAO report. I
mean, the procedures and certain contracts that were let during.
that périod of time, there were questions that were raised about it
and there were allegations and variou$ matters that were raised
during tkat period of time. .

The reason that these issues were raised is because the chairman
asked the GAO to investigdte this kind of area. I mean, I have
asked the GAO to look into a lot of different programs—the effi-
ciency and effectivenéss of the refugee programs—and then for me
to come up and say to some witnesses that are involved in the
refugee program, “Why were you singled out after I requested stich
a program?” seems to me to be somewhat mystifying. [Laughter.]

The CuamrMAN. Do you know Mr. Anderson, who apparently was
the contract represenative for the contractee, the Na?{gnal Associ-
ation of Southern*Poor? @

"Mr. GrReen: No, sir, I do not. ' :

The CHAIRMAN. Did ‘you know anybody associated with that orga-
nization? - .

«; - Mr. GREEN. No, I do not. ' -

‘The CHAIRMAN. Before pr since?

Mr. GrReEN. No. J . .

The CaammaN. OK, Mr. Green, thank you. We appweciate your .

being here. * i} ’

Mr. GReeN. Thank you very much, Senator.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Green follows:]

- » [
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STATEMENT OF ERNEST G. “GREEN BEFORE THE COMMITTEE ON_LABOR .

AND HUMAN RESOURCES, UNITED STATES SENATE »
. ] “~ , -' .
. October 20, 1981 T,
o . . . ‘ .
. ‘ .
. « &

Mr. Chairman'and Members of the Committee:

- At your Committee's invitation,” I am happy to be here
today to present testimony regarding the adminxstratxon“of the

CETA Program duilng my tenure as'Assxstant Secretary for‘
’ '

Employment and Training within the U. S. Department of Labor.
I was appointgd to" that post by President Carter 1in March,

1377,,and served until January 20, 1981.

.
[y .

I& 1s my dnderstahding that one of the cata\ysts for
’ ~your Committee’s 1inquiry 1nto this area was a flurry of recent
press reports raising questions about the process by which CETA
| dontracts and grants were awarded during the last months of the
Carter AdminisStration. Further, 1t is my ;ndekgtandxng that
;he Committed, pursuant to 1ts authorlty and in response to the
t press reports, requested the General Accounting office to
conduct an 1n§estigation, which has been reported 1n two '
studies (HRD-81-111 and HRD-81~145). These reports closely
"scrutinize 'a number of awards made during that period'using
. CETA Titles III and 1v discretionary funds. While revzew1ng

same of the same gquestiomns raised in the press reports,‘the Gﬁb “ﬁ?
-

.
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: o
reports Seéajto refine the issues that appear to be ,0f interest

. s

to this Committee. - -~ K : M
. - ~ - °
4’ Because of my A Ul role 1n the Depagtment of Labor's
L]
. employment and training polxciesf I am delighted to have the .
~ 2 - ’

. ’
opportunity to directly addvess any criticisms of the manner in

. . f S . .
which these programs’ were administered_during my tenure in -

- o FY

public of@&sg. Hearings such as these e a sound mechanism
Z§

for, airing any questions which the publ may have dbout the
. . hd \

- “administratioh of large federal programs and laying such

questions to rest. I am especially pleased to participate in

.

these hqgrxngs because of my belief that the actions of the
, past Admihxstgatxoﬂ, partigularly with regard.te CETA, will

stand up, to close public scrutiny and Becguse of my desire to,
~ . - . *
rémove any cloud that recent reports may have placed on the

.

merits of CETA itself. : ’ . .
. ”
- v - » .
o " ’ ’
Before responding to specific questions that the . Vg
- Committee may have, 1 would like to address in‘a gcner‘. B
4 ’

4-fash169 issues raised 1n the GAO report'ahd by the press-

concerning my administration of Titles III and 1V

’ . -
) discretionary funds during the last four months of the, Carter
) ° [ s . v
Administration. c - . ! ,
g v ~ -
* - ’ * ".’,, .
' -
— It has been suggested by some and 'implied in the media
4 o
M .
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- R .
0 ) T .
<07 .
| O ) -t . '
r . .
B . X - b 3 - . .
“ERIC. P ¢ .. : . T
R . ’ ‘ R - -

e v . Ag . - .




L - e. .
. N -
.
N 197 h
’ = .
‘ * * . ‘ -
'
. v “ ) o ' - ‘ 4
-3 . .
¥ 3
o« ~

v

that 1 and other Department officials responslble for maklng
L )
the determlnatxon on CETA awards proceeded--after November~

4--to dispense federal monies to our political friends thh

- s « -

,e wild qbandon, knowing that soon we wouid not be'able to help
them. One répbrt goes so far as to quote a person as saying

¢+ that while the activities were not illegal; they were

"unethical”. 1In our view the GAO reports discEedig}the notion e

tq§t one or a few individuals possessea unfettered power to

] digpense grants in this fashion or that they actually 4didso.
o - 4 % -

. In reality, the awards made during the transition beriod
were mot only in complete aqcord with the law, but they were
the product of careful review and scrutlny undéer a
« comprehensive system oﬁ checks and balances established wf{hxn
| the Department. TheSe rigorous new proced&res wereafxret

vpluntarilylxnstituted by the’Carter Administretion and

Secretary Marshall as an®added safeguard to insure sound

/ . . . .

'f administration and management of CETA. In other words, ¥he ®
i

! ° awards 1in question were subject to the same przocess of thorough*
* -
review that others made before November 4 were subjected to.
Alth%ygh dhe monies were Qiscretfonary, the awards wete
Ll - .

certainly not made arbitrarily. ¢ .
. \ °
N e I think that it Ls.important tq réstate for, the

o | , . . OO‘) "
- . . y‘ ~ bt "

-
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« vt -
Committee tple approval process which preceded the granting %f

&
non-competitive awardég ‘ .

t
First, the Procurement Revxew‘Boara had praimary
1 K]
responsibility for approving a.propdsed non-competitive

» contract involving $10,000 or more. This Board was chaired by

- .

. the Assistant Secretary fogﬂégministration and Management and’

- . .

included others 1in the Department, but members of Employment
- . 4 o " LY .

‘Trainlﬁg Administration were‘excluded from serving on that

.
\ - .
x° - Board. . . °
. . . ' ) .

' . .
- , ¢

H .

. °‘ Certain Office of National Programs awards under Puitle

-

. I1I were exempted from the Review Board's consideration. '

- Progosqls 1in phis category consifted of thase mage by community
- s L
. based organizatidns with "demonstrated efféctiveness” 1in the

delivery of employment and training services. A number of

s f

: of fgce of Youth Programs discretionary funding awards under

3 4
Title IV were also an this excepted category. These so-called
‘ [

&

demonstration program awards reguired, however, the specifac,
v [} F'Y 3
approval of the Secretary's Steering Committee established by a
’ N
MR .
‘-, 5£'memorandum 1ssued by Secretary MarsBall. The §ecretary's

.:{‘
T e. o . . ’
%, Committee consisted of five individuals: The Executive R
i~ .
' Assistant and Counsellor to thi!Secretary, Paul Jensen’, the
. Deputy Undersecretary for Legislation and “Intergovernmental
s !
” .
- A4 . i..!“.
0\’ > ° : ~ - *
Y
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Relations, Nick Edes, mys'elf, my dEputy,_Chafles Knapp, who was

also serving as %pqclaL Assxstaht to the Secretary, énd Lamond =~ %

\

\ ’ ' y ”,
Godwin, Administrator of the Office of Nationhl Programs. Thus,~ -\

discretionary Titles III and IV funds which did not have to be’
’ [ . .

5 - - -~
approved by the Review Board, nevertheless had to be aphkroved

.

. by the Secretary's Steering Committee.
-~ r
N . . -
4 In short, all awards treated™in the GAO report weréﬂ &

'

speé&fxcally.autﬁprxzed by committee review and neither T¥dor

.
. .
»~
- .

anybody on my staff had the authority to unilaterally approve a

"discre¢ionary fund award or modificatlon of an award. I want to ; *
- . . ’

emphasize that no con¥ractd or grants were made without * -

.
,.

committee reyiew and approval, .

0. . N .. s
It is important to recognize that award proposals

-

submitted for review under the process I have just described

had to also fit wllﬁln.the carefully developed funding-plans

. ot - .
for Titles III and IV discretionary funds. During my, tenure, I
. N

set forth written procedurcs for developing sand executing such

~

Plans. For the record, I would like to submit a copy of a

memorandum dated october 2, 1979 from me to the ETA Executive

v

Concil as an illustration of the budget review procedures .,

. - . . N
implemented. As the‘resu}t of thge procedures, funding ,
. . [
requests from various offices would be carefully .considered and

~ - .

’ . . .

—~

~




reviewed by?;hé Executive Council I created, whose members

included, among' other$, Charles Knapp, RobeYt Jones, the . *
Director of the Ofﬁice of Assistance, and Lamond Godw{n. It - g
was only after this body's consideration that a plan was sent
forward to ?§§§Secretary for his consideration and approval.

Thus, the funding perameters were very carefully and clearly

. . - . . ~ ,
., established, in accorddnce with Congressional authorizations,

. prior to reviewing specific award- applications.
The GAO reports identify a total of 4 .awards made under
Title I1I that were "not in" the ONP Funding Blan "and 18°made
. " ‘ \ 3

under Title IV that were "not in" the OYP Funding Plan. As thé
reports indicate, theré is no legal issue with respect tg
~, 1]
. = funding unplanned awards. On the contrary, the 1978 CETA
. . . ' :

Reauthorizag§9£k9ct contemplates that the Assistant S?cretary

F ; ; , N
for Employmen;_Tralnlng will have to make readjustments in the

funding and authorizes him to do so. However, cveh in those

. od
instances where I determined that a readjustment would be ,

necessary,gfﬂé deci§jgn was reached only 'on the basis of rqv%gw
- *"  and agproval by the Secretary's Steering Committee. I wish to'

: ) ST S i
. note that the GAO report: (HRD-81-145 exhibits C and D) ’

»

overstates the number of awards made which were not part of the -

fundifg plans. Two 8f the awards {(Community Services and
Pacifica Services) under Title III and’3 of the awards under

N LU -
.
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o

Title IV (Deltd Sigma Theta Sorority, University .of the 9
District of Columbia and Dr. Benson Penick) were line items iﬂ'

a 'legislatjve budget whose finding, by definition was

contemplated. ;

s

@* . L}
. A primary focus of the GAOQ report concerns the number of

A
telegrams that were sent to contractots and‘grantees in the
‘. v
last months of the Carter Administration authorizing the use of &

funds. Telegrams sent out on January 19, 1981 -- the last full
day of the Carter Administration -- appear to‘have elicited a

- - T
speC}Sl degree of skeptism (a total of 25), *

R
Bl

There_1s, of course, no questiod ralsqd about the

propfiety of Labor Departmegt Officials doing busihess. in this

¢

€£ashion. - The authorization tq,xncur costs pending quaﬁbZatxonr
of a.contract 1s’a lOng'stahding Labor Debartment practice

4intendéd to avéid unnecegsary delays in ;hegstartﬁpig;
continuation of graﬁrs and contracts that have aLreadx been
approved as to the awardees and thg a&ount by the préces§ I
previously described. 1In no case could the sending of a
telegram represent the unilateral detision of the individual
signing the telegram to authorize the addresseé togincur coskg.
Th? transmission of a telegram was essentially a ministerial

.

function providing immediate notification to a contractor or
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grantee to begin performance on.the award.pursuant'to the Labor
A L .

Department's prior approval at higher levels. I most ~
-
instances, an awardee's application- had been under '@ ~ . N

consideration at the Department for some time. Howewver, the

.

- negotiation process had been completed; only formal execution

of the contractAfemalned to be done. This was a stage which,
‘ generally speaking, I did not get inyolved in. -

.
.

The Committee asked the GAC to make a comparison between
~-£he number of-telegrams sent in January, 1981, with the total
. numbers sent durlng'a "normal" period of operation. Although .
GAO's data does not allow a valid comggrison, the ,report

.

-indicates that there were more telegrams sent during the first

-

nineteen days of 1981°£han in all of FY 1979. However, even if
there was a higher degree of telegram activity_in the final ’
days of the Carter Administration, the reason for its existence
s clear. 1t was duc to the grcmendoLs time pressures we were

operating under during .the final perrod of ,the outgoing
. . ‘4

Administration. Duriny the period immediately following

October 1, the beginning of the new fiscal year, the Deéartmept

was operating u?der a continuing resolution and wlthout any

\\\\\\\ clear picutre of the total amounts that would be authbr1zed for

§
programs} In keeplng with this state of affairs, there was no

~ . .
) \{émmitment of Titles III and Title IV monies until the exact -
» . “ ) 4 e
- [
v
, , . .
h -
=y
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author1zations became known. It was also difficult to convene

the] review boards because of the unavailability o# 1ts members
Al

; durping this period énd awards could not be approved without
B

. thelir review. The end result was that there was a significant
backlog of pending applications whicg were subsequently
considered 1n the normal course of business and disposed of in

- agcordance with establxshed procedures. The number ot

- Pl

- telegrams weteasymptomatxc of bre€king the bottleneck after

» review p}ocedures had been égmpixed thh.'Thxs“écgivity was, of
course, in keeping with PFesident Carter's directive to the .
Depaftments and agencies to continue rendering services to the

] -
American people during the transition period, up until the‘last
day of his Administration. )

i ’ - ~

I'would like to submit, for the resord, a table \\_,

°
analyzing the nature of the contracts with respect to which

telegrams were sent out on the 19th. The summary of this

. PO
- analysis shows that althouqh the contracts involve & total of
$9,287 million dollars, only $4.441 million dollars (47.5% 05.
the contract awards) were authorized to be spent by thq

- N &5
o P legram addressees. g . f . -

T oNawr

¢ t

. . s
Many of the press reports have Suggested that the -
N ° [N ‘. [N

L acti&ity of the Department resulted ineover-commitment of

.-ERIC s L
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. A .
funds and corréspondrng Antildeﬁ}cxenqy Act viclations. As ‘we

~ =

understand the GAO reportssy ngrsuch over-commitments 1in eirther
kl
"Title ITI or Title IV dh&crétxon;ry'funds have been found to -
exist. The GAO report (HRD - 81-145) indicates that of

available funding of $156.1million under FY 1981 Title III

.

monies, only $51.2 million had been obligated as of January 30,
'1981. Of a total funding plan of $201.3 m1llion under Title
e

» .
fv, only $52.2 million had been obligated. , 1 muét express,my

own personal drsappointment at finding out that less than
one~tKird of"the fotal funds available for FY, 1981 were

. .
actually obligated and that even those-amounts have been

reduced by the current Administration in seekxng'closc-out’or
- T -~

termindtions on the theory that funds had been over-committed.

As a former administrator .of CETA programs, § fully

’ ’

's appreciate the value of the outside inspection by the GAO.

Although I disagree with some of its conclusions, T believe

that the reports also contain valuable insights that provide a <

basis for improved management of Titles ITI and IV
disgretionary funds.

s .
- 3

Lo

Before turning to the questioning, I want to express my
1

own personal convittion of the need for federal employhent

training programs. It 1s with personal frustration and deep .

N
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regret that I and others concer;ed about public job prograhs

A -

. wiltness the retrenchment being made. Ironically, these cuts '
. are being made at a time when a broad range of improvements 1n
, « CETA, supporteq by former Secretary Marshall and myself: are
being effectively implemented. These improvements include

v t1ighter eixgxbxﬁgty standards for publi¢ service jobs,. tax
credits and training subsidies for private employers of the
<

"hard-core” unemployed, 4nd more strangent monitoring and .

auditing programs. These 1mprovements allowed CETA to 'focus
- -

more intensely on 1ts original goal which was, in 1973, to .

provide jgﬂg for the "hard-core" unemployed.

B . -y

The Carter Administration was dedicated to the same

- commitment the previous two Republicdn Administrations had_made

'y

to assist economically dxsadvangaged'cxtxzens 1n £1nd;ng‘job§
that'yould lead to permanent employment and eventual

selfgsufficiency. A conscioans ethrt was made by the Cartet
v . N - Ao

1] " -‘
Administratiom to encourage¢ the administration of CETA.programs

by individuals with backgrounds similar to the backgrounds of

., - : t'ﬁf .
people CETA reached out to and assited. - e
* 4. . ’ ) . *
Since 1973?‘C8TA has provided job training and .
) .. . v ¢
. employment opportunities to hundreds of thousands of
- Id

- disadvantaged citizens all ever the country. For most of these *
Sy R }
. (4 - v 'v; d |
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people, CETA provxdea the 221¥ opportunity to pull  out of what
would othe;wxse be a severe b@?%onal and economic crisis.. It
encourages people to help themselves by providing jobs, zhe
opportunity to learn new $kills, and needed incentives. CETA
has been enormously sﬁccegsful anhelping 1individuals dependent
on general public assistancé’to work toward complete ,
self-sufficiency. I know this la;t point 1s an objective which

members of this Committee strongly support. Public jobs

programs are critical -to meeting this objective.

I would Yike to respectfully poaint out that theg?
elxmxnatxon of-publxc job training programs would by no means
save the government the total cost of Fhe program. With each
such cut, general puélic assistance expenses and unemployment
benefits increase while social security and income taxes

R%ecrease. It is my understanding that if public job and
traihing programs were céﬁplote]y eliminated, as much: as 25% ;f
the savings to the yoverment woJld;Qq sf(set by the ?hcrea;e n

. . e -
public assistance expenses and a dectrease in tax revenue. In

v Qs
«My Jjudgment there is no doubt about these propositions,

Employment and traznxng legislation has served the

useful purpose of identifying and provxdxng a response to the

problem of ‘unemployment generally and the hard-core unemployed

- ¢

e
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in péztxculat. It is 1ronic<Eﬁét at a time when economic
4 5
conditions are deteriorating, especially those affectiny the &

economically dxsadﬁantagea; the trend towards the eixmlnatxon
L]
'ofsalutary public programs of this type is even more straident.

The Administration.on Sunday acknowledged that the country 1is

in a "slight recession." However, that sector of our economy

v .

which these programs target is in fact in a depression. I
N
respectfully note that ;unemployment among Blacks is currently

at the worst level (16.3%) in over 20 years. .

A

I am p:oud 6f the role I have played in the field of -

employment and training in addressing the needs of those who

»

. . )
are most in need - the unemployed, the underemployed, and the
economjcally disadvantaged. I stand on my record" of .

demonstrated commitment and capability. -




Al

°

-

L d

£ -
.

. o 208

The CHAIRMAN. Let’s call Mr. Godwin at this-time. s

Do you swear to tell the triuth, the whole truth, and not'hing but
the truth, so help you God? . ! .

Mr. GopwiN. I do.

The CHATRMAN. Thank you, sir. .

At this time°we are happy to welcome Ron Brown back before
the committee. ' . oo

Mr. BrowN. Thank you very much. -~ ’ i .

The CHAIRMAN. We hav§ a lot of respect for you. You are repre-
senting Mr. Godwin here today. -,

If you will introduce both counsel, we will appreciate it. .

STATEMENT , OF LAMOND = GODWIN, FORMER DIRECTOR,
OFFICE OF NATIONAL PROGRAMS, EMPLOYMENT AND
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR,
ACCOMPANIED BY RON BROWN AND FLORENCE PRIOLEAU,
PATTON BOGGS & BLOW .

Mr. Gopvyl'N~ Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, members of
the committee. Accompanying me today are coungel in the person
of Mr. Ron Brown ahd Ms. Florence Prioleau from Patton Boggs'&
Blow. v .. 5

Mr. Chairman, I am, as you know, former Administrator of the

Rl

Office of National Programs. I also served as a Special Assistant to -

the Secretary, and was one of two people in‘the Department who
held that joint appointment.

Before I proceef, I would like to request that my entire written
statement, era] ,remarks, and documents that I will _present be
included in‘the record. . - &

The CHairmMaN. Without objection, that will be done.

Mr. GoowiN. Thank you. .

Now let me begin with a point that I will come back to several
times ih my testimony, and that is what I consider the inexcusable =3
lack of veracity of the two recent reports GAO produced from its
investigations of employment and training awards, grants, and
contracts. Much of the committee’s information has been obtained
from these documents and I 'am convinced that these really are not
credible reports. ' .

In many instances the findings are based upon inéomplete and

- erroneous information, In some cases information I know to be

available through the Department that would have explained cer-
tain funding decisions was not reviewed. Otherwise, different con-
clusions would have been drawn from the investigations. - o
The committee should not ignore the fact that GAO conducted,

’

" not 2 but 10 separate investigations of the Office of National Pro-

grams during the 3'%-.year period that I served as’Administrator
for this office. Indeed, ONP was investigated more frequently than
any other office within the Department of Labor and perhaps
within the entire executive branch of the Government. -
We even requisitioned extra offife,space for the GAO staff, who
spent as much time in our building as they did in the GAO build-
ing. Qur work with them involved an enormous amount of our staff -

. time and' energy but in every single instance we cooperated with

a\)‘ _

them, and we developed some close personal relationships with
some-qf them. We served them coffee. (Laughter] -

- = v
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Some of these GAO invest'igations that we WApsH
initiated for political reasons. For example, ter gt
Kow this office functions, [ ‘v%as visited by repg
tion of a particulz#
like to know the name, I wilt tell you—that w§
funding decision awarding a grant to a comm
tion. They wanted the grant to go to the State,
the politial pressure,. and <was investigatef.
found no wrongdoing. . . K P ¥
I want to stréss to this committee that none of thelgi#vestiga-
tions ever found any violation of Federal rules, regulations, or
requirements. No internal’ departmental investigation—and there
were some of those—ever found any violations of Federal rules,
regulations, or requirements.,I am very proud of this record, .
That does not mean that the administration of ‘the office was
perfect. There certainly was room for improvement and there still
is. In some instances the GAO " commendations and findings were.
useful to us in making improvements in the,programs that we
administered. In many instances, however, the recommenda(tions
werg not useful because .they were based on errors of fact or
interpretation. . N
Usually the GAO gave me and othér officials in the Department

49 5%
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-a chance to comment on their findings, to digpute their findings,

and to challenge'their recommendations, which we did very often.

The two reports that are the subject of this hearing are excebtions |

to this genéral pattern of cooperation, constructive debate, and
honest disagreement. )

. I want to point put that the GAO report, which was dated— -
August 28—was” done over a period of several months, perhaps as

* long,as a year. While, that work was being done the GAO investiga-

tors were no more than 25 feet from my office, and yet they did not
afford me the opportunity to dispute their findings, conclusions, or
recommendations, despite the fact that I was readily availahle to
cooperate with them, had-pany informal conversatiens ‘with them
about all kinds of subjects in the halls and at the coffee machine,
and could have answered many of their questions. .

Unlike the previous GAO investigations, these last two were
conducted in a witch-hunt atmosphere. 1 have received réports
from former staff of mine‘that they were asked to sign interviews.
After their interviews were summarized by the GAO staff, they
were asked to sign interview sheets. In one inst&ce a staff person

_refused .to sign one of these interview sheets because, two pages . .
included in what was written by the GAO investigator, this pefson

considered to be distorted and twisted, and so she demanded ‘that

those two pages be eliminated before she would sign the sheet.’

Now in all of my interviews with the GAO in these 10 investiga-
tions, I was never aslged to sign a document. I never had reason to
question the professidhalism of these investigators. Sometimes they.
did very good work. 7/ “ ,

"Furthermore, 1 want this committee to know that I did not
receive cooperation from the Department of Labor in gaining
access to written documents that would have helped me prepare
testimony for this committee. I filed a freedom of information
request. It was not honored, and I was somewhat at #isadvantage

g -
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in going back to information relating to 1979..Nevertheless, in spite
. of all of thesg problems I welcome this opportunity to appear here
today and to address the GAO reports and issues which your staff
have indicated to me are important concerns of yours. °
Let ‘me focus on these specific allegations-in the GAO reports: .
The LHATRMAN. Mr. Godwin, if I could interrupt you for one
second, yq)u indicated th% Department of Labor did not offer to help
you a

R

Mr. GopWiN, That is correct. -
The CAIRMAN. When did you request them to help you? .
Mr. Goowin. Iit this past week. I had confacted staff members by
% phone and I filed a formal freedom of information request.
. The CHAIRMAN. This gast week? .-
© ¥X_  Mr. GoowiN. That is Fight.
The CralRMAN. How many days ago was that?
Mr."Brown. It ‘was filed about a week ago, Senator Hatch. We
did have some informal assurances that_in fact information and
documents would be forthcoming. Once the formal request was
filed, we were then informed that it was too gomplicated, complex,
too difficult to find, and therefore we did not have access. However, .
as Mr. Godwin has indicated—— o
The CamrMAN. Therefore, you have gone through the freedom of
information approach. .. -
Mr. BrowN. Yes, we have it in. Mr. Godwin has indicated,
though, that he is more thah willing to proceed with the informa-
" tion we do have and is going to be specifically responsive.
The CHalIRMAN. I just wapited to see becaus®if they are not
&ooperating with you, we ould certainly see that they do.
oW—— «

¥

S

"“ﬁ Mr. Goowin. From my telephone conversations, Senator, I had

every reason to believe that the informatién would be made availa-
ble and that all I needed to do was bring a letter requestitig the
information under the Freedom of Information Act to protect the
staff # that they would not be disciplined for sharing information
with-me. . .

The CrAIRMAN. The only reason I bring this out, it does tdke 10
days after your notice to even have a chahce to get freedom of
information matter, and that time has not even expired%{ had
heard—and maybe I am wrong but you correct me, Mr. Brown, if I
misstate this—I had heard that .g'qur request was basically to give
you every bit of inforr#ation that they had made available to us.

Mr. BRowN. The request was one that was made at their request
after we had had a discussion about what we were seeking, so it

- certainly was not meant to give everything they had- but those
things that -would be available to us—— 7

The,CHAIRMAN. There are two reasons why I raise this: No. 1, I
think you are entitled to look at files; ard, No. 2, if you had not
made the request early enough then I cannot see how you can
complain. -

Mr. GODQN. That is right. Well, Senator, they told md they had
already assembled it because they had to.do that to send it to you,
so I vés told just to get-the letter, bring it by, 4nd they would be

glad to give it to me. Then, of course, by the time the letter got
there all of that changed. : '
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"~ Now let me zero in on this, GAO report. The reports allege
. instances of poor management in the administration of the pro-
grams, as has been repeated here several times. They claim to have
found sych things as inadequate documentation in the grants; not
enough site visits, poor contract negotiating techniques, and I must
agree with the GAO that some of these mistakes, if they in fact

Were made, do not seem justifiable. :

I am not inclined‘to dispute their finding or deny that some ONP ~

staff failed to do all of what they should have done in terms of good

: - preaward contract procedures some of the time. Most of the staff,
however,.is extremely dedicated, committed, and competent.

.The basic causes of these problems that you have heard so much
about here today, to the extent that they exist, are an inadequate
number -of people in comparison to the werkload and inadequate
training-of these people. These problefhs were related.to Depart-
. mentwide budget constraints for training and, for personnel and

were not within my control.. - ~

. You asked the question, why a certain person who visited a

project did not detect fraud or abuse in an accounting system,-an

audit-type question. Most of these people haveno training in ac-

counting. Mr. Kacvinsky, as he pointed out, is a tool and die

_. maker. Mr. McConnell, who preceded me in.this job, was a carpen-

A \ ter. There are other people in the Department who are college
graduates with liberal arts degrees. . E

I mean, we do not have on that staff in the career ranks people

. with training: in accounting? We do not. have lawyers, people with .

those kinds of skills. They do not have investigative skills. They do

- not have financial management skills. Therefore, until the Depart-

ment deals with the reality of the fact that these people need to be

trained td do the job that they are equ:‘ted to do, these problems

are going to persist. b, .

Mr. Angrisani made a lot of big promises in here today and I
wish him a lot of luck. However, if he is going to manage the same
people I managed fhen I think he is in trouble. .

The CHAIRMAN. You are saying maybe we better start our em-
ployment training right in the Department of Labor?

Mr.-Gopwin. I think that is correct, sir. The Congress has——

. The CaarMAN. I wonder how much that will cost us? However, I
think you are making a point there. It is a valid point.
Mr. GopwiIN. They are highly committed, dedicated’civil servants
and they deserve more assistance thap they are getting in terms of .
~ " professional training. . ’
. The CHAIRMAN. Doesn’t it bother you—excuse me. I do not mean
to interrupt your statement. ’ . )

. ‘Mr. Gopwin. That is all right. , . .

The CHAIRMAN. I certainly do not want to show any discourtesy,

. but doesn’t that bother you that you had to deal as a manager with
-~ people that you felt were either incompetent or not well-trained, or

did not know"how to handle these problems, that werehandling

millions of dollars or at least working with millions of ?
Mr. Gopwin. Weéll, I did not say that they were incompetent.
The CHAIRMAN. OK. - ' - , '
Mr. GopwiN. I just said that they need additional training. For

example, the regulations changed seyeral times. Each of these pro-

& . -
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grams has separate, self-contained regulations, and ds the regula-
tions change® the people really do need to be -trained in those
. changes. I think everybody on that staff couyJd_ benefit from an
’~  understanding of the basic elements,of accountittg, without being
fully trained accountants. ’ -
.The CuarmaN. However, you are not accusing the staff of being
incompetent or unable to basically do their jobs? * ‘\ '
Mr. GopwiN. No, I 'am not. ' <
The CualRMAN. OK. What you are saying—— °. -
Mr. GopwIN. What I am saying is that theif job became—as I
will paint out later—it became increasingly complex. .
The CHAIRMAN. All right. You are saying that-the Department of
Labor has apparently no method of instructing these people who
* work on these programs to bring them current or up-todate with
what’the changes are in legislation or regulations. - .
Mr. GopwiN. That is correct,’and what és ‘available heeds great
" improvement. That has already been pointéd out in other studies
that have been done. , = R
The CHAIRMAN. Did either you and/or.Mr. Green rhake any

suggestions to the then Secretary of Labor that you need.to have"

some upgrading seminars or teaching processes?

Mr. GopwiN. Yes, we did. Phere is no question thatwe improved
the training components bf the Employment and Training Admin-
i*ration, staff training components, and in fact just in the final
year that we were there we had established a new training facility
out in Maryland. We established an Office of Management Assist-
ance specifically for that purpose. We allocated more funds for ¢hat
than'anybody had ever done before, and thé record will show that,

Now to give you a flavor of what it was like, in 1979 when the
GAO did its detailed investigations—or when it did. its investiga-
tions of the 1979 grants, I should say—we had 50 professionals who
were responsible for 598 awardees. Some of these awardees had
more than one grant so the total number of grants that they were
vre.slll)pnsible for was probably in the range of 900 to .1,000, $797
‘million. - . g -

Each representative was responsible for at least 12 grants, and
these are not your CETA prime sponsor grants located i e_big
cities. Our grants are concentrated in rural areas and rBfote

. places: 175 .Indian peservations; Alaskan mative villages. We have
ONP programs on the North Pole. We have ONP programs at the

bottom of the Grand Canyon, and I have visited them myself. I can _

tell you that when you are underia travel frepze, and when' you
have only 50 people to look after 900 to 1,000 grants with awardees
.who are in rural places, it is very-difficult to do monitoring.
Mr. GopwiN, Yes, I did. .
The CHAIRMAN. You did? What did you find there? ,
Mr. GopwiN. What we found there was-the first CETA program
that had ever been established there. I personally threw.the lights,
"I turnéd on the electricity in Ruby, Alaska—that is on the Yukon
River—and flew over Mount McKinley in a single-engine plane to
get there, ‘ Lo
The CHAIRMAN. I see.

-
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The CuammMmaN: Did you make a site visit to the North¢Pole?
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Mr. GopwiN. This is the furst time the CETA program had ever
reached that far. * '

It is important: to understand also that we implemented, in addi-
tion to the regular ONP programs, many new initiatives. We had a
.special economic stimulus program. We had a special youth initia-
tive. We Hd a special program for Vietnam veterans, a special
program for displaced .homemakers, for handicapped workers,
small business workshops, private sector initiatives for Indians. We
had reponsibility for coordinafing the Department of Labor’s rural
development activities Departmentwide, numerous interagency
agreements, and I was even responsible for an international agree-
ment which I negotiated with the Department of Labor and Social
Welfare ih Israel. 1 sent Mr. Kacvinsky to Israel. )

Now in addition to these responsibilities and all these new pro-
grams thrust updn us by the Congress and the administration, we
.had the regular old staff responsibilities’ of closing out grants and
resolving audits. The travel freezes, staff reductions, all of, this
complicated our work. .

.Despite’ these problems, we implemented new procedures that
greatly improved things in ONP. When I arrived there, I was -
shocked at the ‘*primitive state of affairs that existed. All of the
management informationi systems were manual. There was-'d@n
enormous backlog of grants and contracts that had expired, in
previous years and<never been closed out. None of the major pro-
grams had been evaluated. Technical assistance to the grantees
'was nonexistent. ‘
" When I left ONP we had established ¢omputerizéd management
information systems for most of the suboffices. We increased tech-
nical assistance to the awardees, especially in the area of financial
management " assistance. We established a special task force to
reduce ‘the grant and contract closeout backlog, and we increased
the number of interagency agreements in order to_get staff from
other agencies to help us. We established a notification system to
publicize the grants as they were awarded. )

Contrary to the allegations of the GAO, another major accom-
plishment was the completion.of numerous formal evaluations of
our programs which they were unable to find, and I have them
here. I have somé of the documents here. All of these are formal
evaluations of programs. In my written testimony I point thern qut.
They were done for us by outside contractors, so I will not list
them here. ‘ .. t

AO said we did few if .any formal evaluations of our programs.
It 1s hard for me to understand how they could misg all of this
information. Now there is more. at the office. This is what I hap-

" pened to have at the house. [Laughter.]

Mr. Gopwin. The GAO investigators apparéntly were completely
unaware thatd we prepared an evaluation for the Secretary which
provided detailed information,.such as total placements, average

“hourly pay increases for those placed. We even computed what we

called participant income imprgvement ratios. I have that docu-
ment here, which we presented to the Secretary on each and eyery
one of the programs funded under our two majer discretionary®
program categories. I will make that available to you. : !

., ’
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It is important for th‘is\ tommittee to understand that simply
because the GAO could not find certain evidence in the files, it
does not mearn_that the evidence does not exist. At the time the
GAO did its investigation, some of the files were being closed out
and handled by a special task force that was in a different build-
ing. ‘ * . . .

I also want to point out in this context that from my review of

" the award documents that were cited in the appendix of the GAO

report for bad preaward procedures, none of those fortunately were
reviewed or signed by me. Those specific contracts were signed by
my deputy and my suboffice directors but, in fairness to them, it is
important for you to understand that before a contract is 'signed it

is reviewed by as many as five people. Until we see the signatures -

of four or'five people, we do not sign the documents. .

Now we presumed that the documents were carefully reviewed
and that the" staff people had done the work that they were sup-
posed to do. Here again,~it is important for me to emphasize
something dgain that I said earlier, and that is that the methods
that the GAO used to do this work guaranteed that some of their
findings would be erropeous. ey s '

For example, there are numerous instances where the GAO in
vestigators tried to get information from people who could not give
it to them. It was impossible for the GAO to understand certain
things without talking to the people who actually made the deci-
sions that they were reviewing. | .-

‘A case in peint is one cited by the GAO on page 9, where they
described a grant made originally through ‘an interagency agree-
ment with the-Commerce Department, and they said that we re-
newed this grant even though it was a failure, and we knew of the
problems that existed therg and they had been well documented.
What the GAO did not learn simply by reviewing the file was that
my staff ‘and I had ‘determined that the Commerce Departnient,
and not the grantee, was at fault. We felt that, unimpeded by the
Commerce-Department, the project could be made to fwork through
a direot grant from the Labor Department. .

1t just so happened-tBk: all Yof the staff involved in this were no
longer in the Dep%r‘tmegt. I do not know why they could not find
the documentation® It.-eérfainly was there, It appears at times that
the GAO was mior& interested in allowing low-level employees, GS=
12’s and otherS, to second-guess their bossés than to really get
answers-to the questions théy were raising. ~ ‘

_I want to point out in this regard, to this committee, that this
particular grant'that we were criticized for funding and refunding
has-been refunded again by Mr. Angrisani and his staff. On May 5

this same program received $214,000, while they wére under a staff

travel freeze, without a comprehensive evaluation. It is important
for you to understand that. Mr. Angrisani says he personally re-

viewed -all of the grants that have been signed since we left the ..
‘Department. It is ir{lportant for you.to know that. . o
."Now let’s discuss'this allegatiom that ONP relied heavily on the

use of sole-source contracts withbut demonstrating the need to use-
such awards to obtain employment and training services. The GAQO
présimption that competition is always the ironclad, preferred
procedure for making grant and contract awards is erroneous.

.. RLy - :
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The Department of Labor's employment and training policy on
procurement of nonpersonal services, which is based on regulations
and policy directives issued by the Office of Management and
Budget, was reaffirmed in a November 4, 1980 memo to the entire
executive council from Deputy Assistant Sécretary Charles B.
Knapp which states tAat the following is the order of priority for

" seletting contractors: First priority is given to 8[a] firms selected

through negotiations with the SBA. Second priority is given to
firms in the small business set-aside program. Third priority is
given to competitive ‘procurement by way of formal advertising.

In order to get an exception to this order of priority, that is, to

‘use competitive procurement instead of 8[a] or small business set-

asides, you had to make a written request to the Deputy Assistant
Secretary ‘Now I never made a request for an exemption from this
order of priorities because I enthusiastically supported the 8[a]
program. . ’

I was following the laws and, policy directives of the U.S. Govern-
ment when | awarded sole-source contracts to minority firms
through the §[a] program, and during my tenure as Administrator
of the Office of National Programs we increased the volume of °
noncompetitive, sole-source contracts through the 8[a] program
from five contracts totaling a mere $518,000 in fiscal year 1976 to
59 contracts-totaling $14,814,000 in fiscal year 1980.

This was done on the basis of a mandate from the President to
expand participation of minority owned business firms. A Presiden-
tial memorandum which we can make available to the committee
specifically instructed all Federal agencies to triple the volume of
8[a] contracts (Appendix A.), and a special order from Secretary
Marshall reinforced this order with specific goals and timetables.

[The information referred to follows:) ) °
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Following, from President Carter's March 37, 1978 !
message to Congress submitting his proposals for a comprehen51ve'

natxdnql urban policy, 1s the excerpt rglating to minority
.

businesses: ) o

-

Minor:ty Business. Minority businesses are a

. craitical part of the praivate sector economic base of .
many cities, communities and neighborhpods, and provide
1mportant employment opportunities to city residents,

I propose today two important initiatives which
w1ill increase the role of minority businesses in our -
economy. First, in tomparison with ry 1977 levels, we
will triple federal procurement from minority businesses
by the end of FY 1979 -- an increase over our earlier
commitment to double minority procurement.

In addition, I intend to ask all federal agencies
to 1include goals for minority business participation 1in
their contract and grant-in-aid prodrams. Five agencies -~
HUD, Commerce, EPA, InteriqQr and DOT -~ already have
proposed improvements in minority business programs.
These programs all build on our successful expetrience
. with the Local public Works Program. .

- Finally, I intend to facilitate greater inqgraction
between the minority business community and the leaders

of our Nation's largest corporations.
L]

This policy was reaffirmed 1in a January 13, 1980 B

memorandum from the White House to all agency hedads

.
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'

Mr. GopwiN. Success in expanding the volume of noncompetitive,“'

sole-source §[ah:ontracts through the Office of National Programs
was one of the items included in my Senior Executive Service
performance standards, one «of the things that would be used to
judgeé how well I was doing my job.

The fact that the GAO could raise the issue of sole-source pro-
curement and question it without ever mentioning the existence of

N the 8[a] program, which was one of the largest noncompetitive sole-

source programs in existence in the Government, is inexcusable.
The fact that the GAO did not know of ourorder of priorities in
awarding contracts, which is set forth in MA Handbook .No. 305, is

’ inexcusable. It further undermines the credibility of their report.

Now another source of justification for the use of noncompetitive,
sole-source award procedures as determined by the Sglicitor of

Labor is contained in section }23(1) of CETA, which s%eciﬁcally

directs the Secretary of Labor to give special- consideration in car-

o- rying out programs authorized by this act to community-based
organizations, as defined in section 3, which have demonstrated
effectiveness in the delivery of employment and training services.

Section 3, which gives the defirition of community-based organi-
zations, specifically mentions the Opportunities Industrialization
Centers, the National Urban League, SER-Jobs for Progress, the
United Way of America, Mainstream, the National Puerto Rican
Forum, neighborhood groups and organizations, community action
agencies, community development corporations, vocational rehabili-
tation organizations, rehabilitation facilities 2is defined in section
7(10) of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, agencies serving youth,
union-related organizations, and employer-related nonprofit organi-
zations. -

Federal procurement regulations—I have a copy for the record—
state that contracts may be negotiated without formal advertising
and competition ift “otherwise authorized by law.” Our Solicitor
. determined that we were specifically directed*in the CETA legisla-
~m, tion to award certain contracts on a noncornpetitive~ basis. That

was the Solicitor who made that determination; that i§ the highest

legal authority in the Department; and that is the bagis for most of

the noncompetitive awards that were made. - :

(Nore.—In the intetest of economy, the copy of .the Federal pro-

curement regulations referred to was retained in the files of the
committee.) ’ -

. . Mr. GopwiN. Another example of a specific directive from the’

Congress to the Secretary to make¥awards on a noncompetitive,

- le-source basis can be found in section 303(c)X2) of CETA. This act,

whiCh deals with certain farmworker programs that provide educa-

ional services, required the Secretary to cortinue in existence—

that ‘is, to refund—any program which was in existence on the

-, effective date of that provision. Therefore, we were told in the

v legislation to refund programs if they were in existence on the date:
that this amendment went intg“éffect. Co

- Finally, the sole-source awards were not baséd on the decisions of ,

« one or two DOL officials. There was a sole:source board which

- approved everything that we had any doubts about and turned

sonie down, and there was a steering committee, as Ad€istant Sec-

retary Green has pointed out.
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Now let me address the issue relating to the grants and contracts
from title III and title IV discretionary funds made during the first
4 months of fiscal year 1981, between September 1 and January 31.
Obviously I can only speak to those grants and contracts awarded
before January ‘0. ese include grants and contracts made
through the Office of National Programs and the Office of Youth
Programs. . ’

During the period from ,Qctober 1, 1980 to January 31, 1981, 68 €’

ONP awards totaling $42.6 million were made by ONP and 82
awards totaling $52.2 million were ‘made by OYP, according to the
GAO report. GAO argues that certain of these awards were un-
planned, as though that were significant for some reason, even
though GAO notes ‘that there is no legal problem with funding
unplanned awards. From the extensive discussion of unplanned
grants, GAO creates the impression that reckless and irresponsible
declsions were being made by me and the Assistant Secretary.

The funding plan during my tenure at ONP was an internal
document prepared as a guide to aid in administering agency funds
by making it possible for program officials to keep track of funds
that would likely be committed to specific projects. The plans were
not binding but were‘only guides. They could change from one day
to the next, and they often did. For example, funds that were
included in the plan for certain projects would sometimes be used
instead for things such as disaster assistance, trade adjustment
assistance, or some other unforeseen expenses.

However, what is more important for the committee to know and
understand is that GAO’s statement that four ONP projects were
not in the 1981 plan is totally erroneous. The GAO states that of
the $42.6 million in awards from ONP, $800.000 was for unplanned
awards. This is not true. : -
« The $75,000 award for the Community Services Administration,
an interagency agreement, and the $227,000 award for Pacifica
Services were included in a title III funding plan under the catego-
ry of rural development initiatives. The Rosslyn. Foundation and
the New -York City Department of the Aging contracts were ap-
proved by the steering committee, which meant automatic inclu-
- sion in the funding plan. \ ‘

The GAO study stresses that 70 telegram commitments went out
from DPL during the first 4 months of fiscal year 1981, 18 from the
Office of National Programs for the programsghat this office ad-
ministered directly, -totaling $15.3 million, and 34 commitments
fro&nAt(})le Office of Youth Programs, totaling $14.6 million according
to R

Notification by telegram to a grantee that a proposal will be
funded by the Department is not an extraordinary procedure, We
did-not invent it, and it is still being used. Mr.. Angrisani sent 110
telegrams in 1 week to 55 migrant and seasonal farmworker grant-
ees: 55 telegrams telling them they had grants or did not have
them; another 55 telegrams telling them that the ghole process
had to be repeated because it was full of procedural violations.
« During the period from Oct. 1, 1980 to mid-January when the
new administration took office, several circumstances impeded our
progress in making fully executed awards in a more timely
manner. First there was the uncertainty within the Departient

+
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over the exact amount of funds Congress had made available for
expepditure im fiscal year 1981. Congress passed two short-term
eontinuing resolutions during the 4-month period of fiscal year
1981 that [ was ONP Administrator: We got one continuing rgsolu-
tion from October 1 to the middle of November; another continuing
resolution from November to July, I think. .

- Ironically, the current administration is in the sa bind. Mr.

Angrisani has no idea what his budget will be. He/is operating

under a continuing resolution; he does not even, know what the
continuing resolution will allow him. It is quite possible that if he
stays on the same schedule that we were on this time a year ago,
he will find out some time in late November, and, then there will
be the Thanksgiving.and Christmas and New Year’s ho%lidays, and
he will probably get some telegrams out in January when he gets a
reading on what that continuing resolution will provide., .

When you add to these problems with the continwigg resolutions,
the fact that staff production slowed down the way it.always does
in a lame duck administration period, the fact that dt-was difficult
for us to get a quorum for-the Sole Source Board during the
holiday season, the already inadequate staff that I have talked
about, it is important to understand why we_had this backlog
which resulted in a large number of grants coming out towards the
end-of the term rather than on schedule at the beginning (of the
fiscal year in October. s . .

Now of the 18 telegrams that went out, Senator, only 1 relating
to an ONP-administered program went out on January 19. This
was not a new award; this was a renewal 6f a program for elderly
Indians on a reservation in Wisconsin. The 70 telegrams-sent out.
by -both ONP and OYP were signed by me or my deputy, and our
signatures may be found on some commitment telegrams for pro-
grams administered by the YoutH Office ‘because my deputy and I
served as contract officers for that office and all other major com-
ponents of the Employment and Training Administration, mainly
in-a ministerial role. . -

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman and members of this committee, Tgt
me say this: These GAO reports are not as useful as hey could be.
I do not think they will help you as much as I would'like for them
to because of the numerous factual errors and the fact that they
have made some errors of interpretation. I do not think it will be a
very useful document for those who want to make certain improve-
ments it the management and. administrative practices of ONP
that:I would recommend. I think this committee dese better
and niore reliable information, and I do not*think the%
addressed. some of the basic problems of that office.

The best evidence of this is the fact that thesé problems contin-

. ue. As I have mentioned already, the new administration is strug-

gling with-the same kinds of difficulties that we encountered. Mr.
Angrisani has only been in for a few months, and he has not
been, able to have a smooth competitive process awarde-

That system was so botched up that they had to recall all of .the
letters of commitment and rédo the competitive process because of
all kinds of procedural violations. The entire national program
grantee system right now is in a state of confusion and chaos. The
grantees cannot tell you when they will be funded, if they will be
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funded, or if funded, in what amount. Nobody knows. Mr. Angri-
sani cannot tell them and they cannot find out from Mr. Angrisani,
and Congress does not know either because they have not made the
final determination on what thg level of funding will be in the
continuing resolution. » ) .

Nowhere in the GAO report is there any acknowledgement of the
very important fact that many of the most serious problems in-
volved in administering this office, administering these grants and
contracts, emerged from sources oQtside ONP. There is no one in
the Government, Senator, who can tell you when to use a grant
and when to use-a contract. The GAO acknowledges that that
debate has been going on for several years. It still is not resolved.
The OMB does not give you clear guidance on this.

This office was always under extreme pressure from the Con-

gress, for example, through language in the act which required
that Indian programs be administered through a centralized unit
that is separated from everything else; that the Indian program
- have separate, self-contained regulations; that the farmworker pro-
gram be administered in yet another way, with competitive proce-
dures for awards; that the programs for older Americans be used
with a specific formula for funding States in certain amounts and
selected organizations in another amount; that the displaced home-
makef program be handled in a certain way; that we give prefer-
ence to community-based organizations.
* This is all written into the law and into the reports of the
appropriations bills, and thi8 is constantly interpreted for us in
numerous calls we get from congressional offices. We got more
congressional correspondence than any other office in ETA, more
congressional visits than any other office in ETA, and it is impor-
tant to understand that Congress kept on adding new programs
and”kept on eatrmarking funds for specific programs and projects
without increasing the staff or without ETA or DOL providing
much training that was needed by the staff.

Now I realize that our administration of these programs was not
perfect but, despite the complexities of the office and the pressures
we faced, ] am glad I have this opportunity and I am very proud of
the record that we established, a record which will show that we
provided more employment and training opportunities for poor
Indians on reservations and in Alaskan native villages than
anyone else had eyer done. .

We provided more employment and training opportunities for
migrant and seasonal farmworkers than anybody else- has ever
done. We provided more jobs for low-income senior citizens than
anyone has ever done, created more employment and training.op-
portunities for handicappgd workers than anyone has ever, done;
more employment and training opportunities for women and mi-
norities in the_ skilled trades than anyone has ever. done; more
funding opportunities for Black and Hispanic community-based or-
gahizations than in the history of-the-Department of Labor; more
lc)<(>;f}tract opportunities for mindrity-owned business firms than ever

ore. .

We appointed the first Indian office director, the first Hispanic
office director, and the first women-to GS-14 supervisory positions,
We tripled 'the number of labor organizations funded. We tripled,

] ()r)~
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‘more than tripled the number of private Pusiness firms and em.
-ployer associations involved in our programnds from only 8 in 1976 to
200 by 1980. . ~

I think it is important, Senator, th4t i this committee is serious- .
ly interested in understanding and corfecting the more basic prok-
lems with the administration of thése programs, that you will
consider commissioning a managenfent study that would be per-
formed by competent management,and research experts who would
approach this in an objective fashion and in an atmosphere where

. they have time to do careful Jesearch, free from any kind of

pressure. -

T care about these programs, and I am very much disturbed b
the fact that this already inadequate staff will be decimated by thée
current reduction in force; by the fact that the GAO issued a report
with numerous recommendations and not once addressed the issue
of the need of the staff for training. I .do not think Mr. Angrisani—
and I think he will learn this soon—wi]l make much progress
unless. he assigns high priority to more staff training and does as
he said he was going to. do—allocates more staff to that office.

This concludes my prepared statement, M#. Chairman. I stand
ready to help this gommittee in any way that I can and ] would be
happy to answer any questions you might have.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Godwin, e« :

I am going to make some recommendations to the Labor Depart- °
ment myself. I think these hearings have been very valuable be-
cause we have brought out a lot of different thoughts concerning
how we might be able to implement these programs and rake
them better. .
 We will certainly ask that, Senator Quayle, who of course heads
up the Employment Subcommittee on this committee, look into all
of the suggestions that you have made and everybody else today, as
a matter of fact, including the GAO. )

With regard to establishing a commission, I do not know. Gener-
ally they are established by the bureaucracy itself, and I have not
seen an awful lot of good come from hardly any of the commis-
sions. If the President establishes a Presidential commission, which
may be a valuable way of doing it, it still I'think would wind up
with a split but nevertheless a valuable debate on the subject. -

Let me just say this: I do not want to keep you much longer but
on page 4 of the GAO statement, they found that 73 percent of
these grants and contracts had»no-cost: evaluation; 70 percent did
not document technical aspects. In two-thirds of the .cases there
was no documentation of negotiations having been conducted. The
costs were not negotiated 68 percent of the time. Negotiations on
the technical aspects océurred only 32 percent of the time.

Do you dispute those findings themselves? ° N

Mr. GoowiN. Yes; I dispute the findings because I think the GAQ
has confused recordkeeping problems with management and deci-
sionmaking#broblems. I do pot believe that, those contracts were let
in such a way that they were notnegotiated. . :

It mgy be possible that the documentation wés not there. In one
instance, for example, one very important instance, .Operation

v

+ PUSH, the PUSH*EXCEL grant, the staff person who handled that .

Q

told th® GAO that he simply had not taken the time to write the

.
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memorandum of negotiation.; Now this probably occurs on numer-
ous occasions, where people make decisions that are very carefully
thought out, where people do very detailed negotiations, and they
do not record all of this information. :

The GAO people are historians. They go in looking for facts on
the basis of what is in the record, and they try to reconstruct
reality by looking at documents. They pointed out that throughout
thé,Government this is a serious problem. It may be that this can
be cured, as the GAO recdmmended, by issuing an order to the
staff to do this documentation.

I myself am pot very optimistic about that being done simply by
ordering the péople to do jit. because we ordered them to ¢ d

it did not gef done. I think when you have an enormous" ad
and so few people, compounded by the sometimes less than perfect
skills of the people, that a lot of this paperwork documentation is
- going to be sacrificed in the interest of getting grants out.
. . We never had a call from a Congressman who told us to docu-
’ ment that negotiation process. The calls always said, “Get that
grant out today.” : . -

The.CHAIRMAN. I would believe that, I will tell you.

Mr. GopwIN. We have never Kad a call from anywhere, in terms
of our superiors jn the Department, ordering us to document this
negotiation. We have a lot.of calls saying; “Let’s process these
grants,” or “Let’s resolve this audit,” or whatever. Therefore, I
think that the GAO has confused the recordkeeping problem with

- a more serious problem which they have concluded is widespread,
which I do not believe is,

I knowyfor example, that the grants that I personally reviewed—
and I reviewed most of the 8(a) contracts—those documents are in
order. The PUSH-E L grant is one of the best grant documents
you will find anywher® in the Government. Now that particular
staff person did not write the memorandum for the file but I hope
he will—in light of all that has been expressed here in the way of
concern about that—I hope hg\will go back and see that that’is '
done, N .

The. CrairmMAN. Well, why are“they then mutually terminating
that grant? N\ v .

Mr. Goowin. I do not know, Sena\bqr. I can tell you this, that it
has been very difficult for them’to terminate that grant because, as
you pointed out, it is more difficult to terminate a grant award
than it is to terminate a contract. Now Mr. Aaron——

The CHAIRMAN. That is right. However, they have voluntarily
done that, : /

Mr. GopwIN. Mr. Aaron, who is one of the most competent
people in that office, reported that there is no problem with the
program in terms of performance. I think the fact that this grant
was singled out as.one of those that“got a lot of negative and
inaccurate publicity in the newspapers—Labor Department offi-
cials described it as a political payoff, stories all across the country
announcing that the grant haéJ been canceled when in fact it had
not and as of this date still is not canceled—all this misleading -
information, that was published, released by the Labor Department
attacking the wrong organizatign, in fact, Operation PUSH does

"not have any Government grants. The PUSH-EXCEL Institute,
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which is a‘separate corporation, was the grant recipient. The L&bor.
Department attacked Operation PUSH.

) I think the Operation PUSH people, correctly in my view, inter-
preted all this as political harassment and they are not willing to ’
continue to be subject to this kind of treatment. They do not feel
they will get a square deal, and therefore they want to terminate
their relationship with the Government.

Now Mr. Aaron and Mr. Alegria pointed out that they worked *

* hard on those documents and those negotiations to make that.a .
good grant. The .instructions I gave Mr. Aaron and Mr. Alegria
were to negotiate the best grant document you can get for the .

¢ Government and for the grantee. I told Mr. Alegria that I would

allow him to sign it, and I told him not to put his name on it
unless he would take responsibility for it, and he signed.the docu-
ment. He was convinced, as he said here, that it was a good grant
agreement; Mr. Aaron said it was a good grant agreement.
It was terminated in the midst of all this newspaper reporting
and harassment for what appear to be essentially political reasons. .
The CuairRMAN. Let me say this: I have some other questions |
that I will submit to you in writing. I want to thank all of our
o witnesses for appearing today, to thank them, the press, our guests, °
: andvmost important of all, our reporter for all of the patience that
: you have had. «
' I think it is_extremely important that we attempt to present the .
most comp picture of the problems and other questions raised
here today as a result ef the work of several entities—the GAO, the
Department of Labor, the Inspector {eneral’s Office—all' of whom
have been charged with the responsibilities for oversight and ad-
ministration of these badly needed pragrams: N
It is my hope that when the record is complete we will have a
clearer idea on how to correct these deficiencies, adnﬁistrativ,ely‘
or legislatively. I can tell you that, d4s you khow,-Mr. Godwin, I |
have been a strong supporter of some 4f these programs. You have
& been interested in working with OIC; I am a strong supporter of «
OIC. I think any time yo®\can get private sector people_together,
even though they are subsidized by the Federal Government, to
help create jobs on a successful basis, that is a lot better-than -
letting these kids vegetateA * - o ’
- T am a strong supporter of Job Corps. I*could go on and on but
the paint I am making is that I think these hearings have.shown
) that we need to look at these programs with more critical eyes. We
[ need to look to see how we can utilize the tax dollars that we have, -

o the limited tax dollars, so that the most young people and aged

i people who really benefit from fhese programs will be helped.

Yo I think it is apparent today, I think that if Mr. Angrisani needs .
money after the freeze is lifted on traveling for site inspections, I -
think this committee—as divided as it is on CETA programs—will
do the very best we can to try to provide those funds and to see

" that they are worked into not only the authorization but the appro- - ..
priations process. \ . X -

I do think that the GAO is .very well justified in many of its- ' -

. criticisms. I do not.see how anybpdy who looks at the facts cah .

think otherwise but you have certainly made a very strong state-
ment here today. v : L

-
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I will submit some questions to you which wé would appreciate
= your answering ‘within, say, 10 days from today’s date if you can.

Mr. Goowin. I will be glad to cooperate in any way I can.

The CHairMAN. Thank you, sir. We appreciate it.

{The prepared statement of Mr. Godwin follows:] v

DY ; ’
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. STATEMENT BEFORE THE - .
COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES
) “ UNITED STATES SENATE . ,
October 20, 1981 B ' i

N L.
Mr. .Chairman, Members of the Committee, my name 1s
A ]
Lamond Godwin, former Administrator of the Office of National

Programs, U.S. Department @f Labor. v .

Before I proceed further, Mr. Chairman, I request.that
my entire written statement, my oral remarks, and the o,

documents that I present be included in the record. ~ 2

b -

The Committee staff has informed me of some of the

major issggg#ﬁﬁich concern the Chairman. However, before
addressing those issues, I would first like to express some
of my concerns about the process adopted in this particular

instance by the Committee in exercising its oversight
’ N b " '

authority over the Department of Labor's employment and

training programs. . <

» :
, I am very much disabpointed‘and di;£urbed by the fact ‘..

that this proceeding appears to be. bésed upon the total .
erroneous assumption that I, as Administrator of £he Office '
of Nationmal Prog:ams (ONP) and Mf. Green, as Assistant

Secretary for the Employﬁént ang Training Administration

(ETA), are the only two employees in the éﬁt;re Department

of igbor who made decisions regarding Title III and Title IV .

- -~
ﬁﬁw' discretionary grant funding. Anyone who knows anything
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about government bureaucracy knows this could not possibly
. Il
be true. By singling us out, the General Accounting Office's

motivations behind this investigation are immediately suspect.

&

- 4 .
Second, a point which I will come back to several

times in fy testimony is the inexcusable lack of veracity

of the two recent reports #A0 produced on its invesfigations

. - ~
of employment training grants and contract awafds. Much of
the Committee's information is obtained from these two

reports -- one dated August 28th (HRD-81-111) and the other
w ¥
dated August 31st, 1981 (HRD-81-145)." I am convinced that

~

these are not credible reports. In many instances, the
findings are based upon 1ncomplete and erroneous lnformatlon.
In ,some cases, lnformatlon I know to be avallable through

the Department that would have explained certain funding
l
decisions was not reviewed, otherw15e, different COhClUSlonS

would have been drawn from the investigations.

-

\\>.This Committee should not ignore the fact that ‘the GAO

conducted not two but ten _separate investigations of the

Office of Naticnal Programs duiing the 3 and 1/2 year period

”
that I served as Administrator of this Office.” Indeed, the

f

ONP was investigated more frequently than any other office

within the Department of Labor, and perhaps within the

entire Executive Branch of the government. We even

requigitioned extra qﬁ(}ce spaCe‘;hu’gzrnitpre to accommodate

~

the GAO staff, some of whom spent more time in our officeé
- ¥

than in the GAQ building. These investigations consumed ar
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enormousemount of the ONP staff's time and energy, but in .

.

every single instance my staff and I cooperated fully with

the GAO investigators.

.

Some of these investigations were initiated fa#
political reasons. For example, one investigation was

initiated because my Office did not bow to political bressure

’
to reverse a funding decision following a meeting with

N a :
representatives of an entire State Congressional delegation.

X : .
I want to stress to the Committee that none of these
A -

N . .

investigations ever found a violation of any Federal rules,
A

regulations, and requirements. I am very proud of this "

record. No internal Departmen%al inves#&gation ever, found

|
N N \ N N N |
any violations of Federal rules, 'regulations, and requirements. i

. -~

That does not meart that the administraticn of the Office

"was perfect. There was certainly room for improvement, ‘and

there sti'.llt is. In some instances ‘the £indings and " .

recommendations that emerged.from the GAO investigations

were useful to us in making improvements in the programs we.
- s
administered. In many instances, however, the conclusions

.

and necommendations published ih,sﬁé reports were based on °
erroré of fact, a?d/or interpsgtation, and,‘the;efore, wérg
not useful to us at all. Usually, the GAO gave me and

other officialé in the Department an oppbrtun}ty to discuss L

their findings and challenge their recommendations, which

we did very often. . T4
T et o . . ‘ .
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The two reports that are the subject of thls hear1ng

e
.

are an 1mportant exceptlon to this general pattern of

cooperation, constructlve debate, and ‘honest disagreement.

[

I wag not afforded an opportunlty to discuss or dispute the
t

frddlngs, conoduslons or recommendatlons in these two reports

E

’ ~

wltb khe GAO staff degpite the fact that I was w1111ng and

\ +

readily available to cooperateawlth these 1nvest1gat10ns.

[y

-

I would have provided them with specific infdrmation which

would have resolved miny doubts and could have been verified

independently through documentation and discdssions with

.

Unlike most ‘other _GAO 1nvest1gatxons,

employees at DOL.

these last two were conducted 1n ‘a w1tch—hunt atmosphere-
<

which has caﬁsed many of us to be suspect of their motivations.

.
.

. N

I

~ ’ - . ' ~
Furthermore,” I want the Committee to be aware that I did &

-not receive cooperation from the Department of Labor in

gaining access to written documents I know to be’in existence
hrad E N ] . .
2 N B LS
that 'would habe helped me in preparing my statement for this

. e > ’
Notwithstanding all of these problems, I wélcome this
o .

hearing. *

l; -
23
2t

A} 4 -
opportunity to appéar bgfgre the:ggrmittee to address the

GAO reports and the issues which the Committeé*staff has

indicatéd are cdncerns gf the Chairman.~

. -

+ .

1. Let me%how focus on spepific allegations in these

L4 -

_twé GAO reports. i

o

Pyt




The reports allege instances of poor management and

~

"administration of ONP programs. They claimed to have found
» . . .

such things as inadequate docymentation of grants, not enough
4

site'visitg, and poor cohtract negotiating techniques. ' I

. S

. must agree with GAO that some of the mistakes,; if they were
E 3 . . .
. made, do not seem\justifable, and I am not inclined to

dispute their finding that some ONP staff failed to follow
good pre-award procedures some of the time. Most of my
staff, however, was extremely commibted and dedicated. The

z " p * -\ 2
basic causes of the program management and administrative

<

sproblems were (1) an inadequate number of staff people for
the workload, and (2) inadequate staff training. These .

problems were related to Department-wide budget constraints ° .

for ﬁraining and personnel and wetYe not within my control.

- An objective study of staffing requirements for the ONP . kﬁg
by Booze-Allernrand Hamilton, a management consulting firm, N ot
) stated in 1977 that ONP required a minimum of 135 positions. e

fﬁig figure angggted to a net:increasq’of 25 positiops‘abbv%
the npmber‘§f sgaff‘in ONP at this time. ONP never even -
approached a staffing level of 135 positions between 1977
and 1980. Even though ONP's program budget doubled, ONP and
- the Employmént anlerainipg Adminiséfation of which it is
R parp, was subjected to several position ceiling fieezef,.?ziij
staff‘feducéions during this perioa.;'The QﬁP,ceiliné for ¢

~ .
1980 was only 112 positions including clerical. R ‘. 3

& ‘ . .
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"In 1979 when the GAO did its most detailed?@nvesigations,
50 ONP professionals were responsible for administéring
grants to 598 awardees that totaled $797°5 million. In other

words, each ONP Federal representative was responsible for
about twelve grants or contracts that were spread throughout {
the United States, many located in remote rural areas. There

4 . - .
are ONP funded programs in Alaskan v;llages on the North N

e,

- ’ - o
Pole, and in Indian communities at the bottom of the ‘Grand

*

¢

PR
.
2
.
) -
Ll
: .‘E lC
¥y .
P e

Canyon. - \\k

of néw program initiatives under the Economic -

Pl
Stimulus Program, the Youth program, the Special HIRE

Program for Vietnam Véterans, a new Program for Dlsplaced
Homemakers, Handicapped Workers, Small Business Workshops,

Private Sector Initiatives for Indians, and the functions 5
of co-ordinating the Department-wlde Rural Development

Initiatives Program, and designing and funding numerous

1nter—agency agreements, and ;ne 1n;ernationa1 exchange ‘

agreement with Israel. In addition, the difficult and

time-consuming responsibilities of ONP staff for reso1v1ng

audits and c1051ng out old grants continued.

" .- - - .~

Also, numerous travel freezes that resulted from

reductions in the ETA Salary and Expenses budget that -

P> -~

occurred at ,the same time that we rece1ved huge increases ¢

. ] ‘ ) \\**af“ ‘
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in our program-budget adversely affected our program
&

monitoring capabilities. é .

. The ONP staff could have bendfitted from additional

»
"

training in good negotiation techniques, and other skills

/,» ‘necessary to their jobs. Inadeqﬁate staff training is a
. M ° ) - . -
department-wide 4p em.that must be addressed if the .

problems inythe GAO report are to be prevented in the‘future.

- . - .-
. Déspite problems that were almost inherent in the

system, new procedures were @mpleménted_dqging the four

years I was Administrator. I was shocked by the primitive’
. ©
N state of affdirg that existed in the ONP when I arrived to
assume my duties. For example, all of the, management

i 2
information systems were manual.  There was an enormous

backlog of grants and contracts that had egpired in previous
£
years and were never closed out. None of the major programs ,

. N . *
had been evaluated. Téchnical Assistance to the awardees

.
.

was.vg;tuélly non-exigxant.. Lo Y
.5 2

N 3 . K

. When I left ONP, we had established cSmputerized'

. ; processing systems for data management in most ONP
'
. sub-oﬁflces. We greatly 1ncreased the technlcal assistance

.

- available to4awardees,‘especia11y in the area of financial.

2 management assistance. We established a special task g.i

N

’ . 'force to reddce the grant and contract close-out backlog.

- We increased the numkfer of interagency agrgements in order

L 1 ] * +

. to abtain assistance from othex agencles fqr better

adminiatration of ONP programs., °
L]
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Contrary to the allegations of the GAO, another major
accomplishrient was the completion of numerods formal
evaluations of ONP progrfms with the 3ssistance of outside
contractoFs which enabled us to get further information on

contract performance. Some of these included:

-

’
~ An assessment by Dell Green and Associates, Tmes

of rurui housing programs funded by ONP that was

i the first evaluaty6ﬁ‘;} these programs since their,

implementation 13 years ago. ’ - »

=~ An assessment of the HEP and CAMP programs fqr

.~

ﬁigrant and seasonal farmworkers done by Clark,
Phipps, Clgrk and Hairis Inc. that wég/;he first

evaluation ever done of these programs by the ,

Department of Rabor. N

~ An assessment of our management of the targeted

[y
A Y

outreach program done for us by ‘the University of
s .
Texas.

- Two evaluations of our Indian and Native American
programs done for us by the E.H. White Co. ‘and

Urban'quiRural Systems, ch. .

.~ An assessment of the financial management systems of

~ farmworker program grantees and Indian reservation °
P

program g;antees done by the Consortium of Certified

-

+ . Public Accounting Flrms ¢
- An evaluation of the procedures used to select
grantees under the CETA Title III program for -

farmworkers done by the National Academy of Public

. Administration. .. R
’ ° '
] ‘, o
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- -@n assessment of our ‘special youth ptogfams'for
migrant and seascnal farmworkers done by the E.H.
‘White Co. X . )

- An evaluation of our Rural Development”Injitiative
programs "in the State of North Carolina done by the
! ’
Manpower Development Corporation

v

,+ - HAn evaluation of 7£;NEDSH-EXCEL program done éy

3 .
. Jefflyn Johnson and Associates. r

- Numerous special audits of grantees that were®under
. 4

., investigation for fraud and abuse that were done for

us by the Inspector General or the Assistant

Secretary for Administration and Management.

.
.
.

The GAO investigators apparently were completely
unaware of the existence of these evaluations as well as

¥
the special disE}etionary program evaluation report we

.

prepared ‘for’ the Secrétary in 1979 which evaluated each
grantee under our two major discretionary program categorie%
“ o)

on the basis of total placeménts, average hourly pdy

- .’
increases for those placed, and participant income
L] - .

.

improvement ratios. More formal evaluations of programs

]
administered by the Office of, National Programg werd done

while I was Administrator of this Office than at any other

° - .

time in-the history of the Labor Department.

T It is important for the Committee to understand that
t;\\fact that the GAO coq}d not find certaiﬁ ev1dence in
<

the files does not mean that the evidence does not exist.

\

2
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‘At the time the GAO did its review'6§ 1979 grants and

contracts, so@e of these files, or‘parts of them, were being

_used by a special close~out task force that was located in a
. different building, Throughout this report, the GAO seems

to confuse recordkeeping and filing gfoblems with management

decisionmaking issues.

>

I want to point out that of all the examples taken
from award gocuments and cited for b;d pre~awvard practices
° in Apéendix I1I of the August 28th study, néne of those was
reviewed or signed by me. Those sﬁecific grants and
contracts were signed by my sub-offi;e directors or ﬁy )
Deputy, whose ophér respoﬁéibilities were liﬁited by me so

that he could devote Elmost all of his time to reviewind'
4 .

and signing grants and contracts.

&

. I also want to poipt out in this context, in fairness
to my Deéuty as well_as myself, that grants and contracts

presepted to us for signature had been reviewed by at least’
* *

four or five individuals, including contract gpecialists,  °

who affixed their initials to the documents before those

documents were carefully reviewed. I certainly had no,

reason to believe that néne of the four or five people
reviewing them before me wag not fulfilling his or’ her

- responsibilities.
‘ . - o - - e A

It is important’for\me to reemphasize something I

stated earlier regarding the methodology of the GAO study.
L] . .

.- L. )

e 2329 ,
o . %&‘ . ‘

documents reached my Hbsk. It was my presumption that those

.

-




’ without talking to me or other .staff people who were

- ERI
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That is that/fhe\methods used to cdllect the information

presented in these reports guaranteed that some of the

findings and conclusions would be erroneous. For example,

there are numerous instances where is was impossible for g

y the GAO investigators to get- essential information needed

to understand.why.cé?tain funding decisions were made

. L 4
- diréctly involved in making these decisions. g

.

A case in point is the example cited by the/GAO on
page 9 of the August 28th study (HRD-81-111) wherein the
GAO allegee that we renewed a contract in 1979, ori?inally
funded through an interagency agreement Jith the Department

of Commerderin 9;8, even though "this effort was a failure,
R and the probléms encounté?ed were well documented. " s
However, what the GAO was unable to learn simply by reviewing
¢ , the file, was that ﬁy §te}f and I determined sthat the’
Commerce Departmeqt, not the grantee was respon51ble for
the problems found in thlS project. We felt very strongly -
that, unimpeded by the?tommerce Department, the project
could be madé to work through a direct grant from thé Labor

Department. i;f they had interviewed me or the other staf(v’

. o
s people who were directly involved im this- dec1sion, we'
b B could have explained this and bther gacts to them. The ‘
. L
GAO seemed to.be more 1nteresZed in allowing lower level . .

employees to second-guess their guperlors thah in obtainlng

y A - o - L e

L, . e T
accurate informatdion directly from i@e actual decisionmaker.

>
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1 3
I want to point out to this Committee that the GAO réport

" did not note the fact that this contract was refunded by

Asgidtant Secretary Angrisan: and his staff on May Sth, 1981

. ~—
in_the amount of $214,000. - .

. 2, Now let me discuss GAO's allegation that ONP relied
heavily on\the use of sole source awards without demonstrating

the need to use sugh awards to obtain employment and training

services. )
- ’ ¥

. The*GAO presumPion that competition is always the
. . . S s

ironclad “preferred” gkocedure for making grant and contract

awards is erropeous. e Department of tabor's Employment
“ <

and Training policy on procurement of nonpersonal serviges,
which is b;:ed on reqgulations and policy directives i1ssued
by the Office of Management and Budget was'reaffirmed in*a
ggyember 4, 1980 memo to the ETA Executive c°un$il from

.Deputy Assistant Secretary Charles B. Knapp. As the memo mentions,
L ., .

the policy is contained in a document eptitled MA Handbook

$305, (I do not have the Handbook because of difficulty in

<
getting documents from DOL; but I do have the memo.) /

Y L)
Th& memo sets foreh the followxng order of prlorlty for¢
use in selectlng contractors- .

- Flrst priority % given to 8(a) flrms selected

-

‘ \ through J%got;atlons with the SBA,“

. «~ %econd ptiority-is given to gs;ms in the Small
A

.- - - -

. Bus;ﬁess Set-Aside program.

. -
. . N

N Y ’ ' k4
. . )
I ~ > . ‘ !
- 3 Y . -
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. 1 :
- Third priority is competitive procurement via:

. formal, advertising. @ Y 1

. ; .
y & \
Exceptions to this order of prioritief, e.g., the use
of competitive procurement in lieu of 8(a) or Small BuSiness
set-asides, can be adopted with prior approvai of the Deputy
. .Assistant Secretary for the Employment and Training ‘
Administration. I never made a request for an excepEio; éé
this policy because I enthusiasticelly supported the_
section 8(a),SBA Affirmative Action program for minority
business firms. I am aware of th: position that same
Senators have taken on Affirmative Action programs. “However,
) whatever their political philosophies regarding Affirmative ’
Action, it is important that the Committee understand that

I yas following the laws andspolicy directives of the United

. . States Government in the sole source award& contracts to
¥ £ h g¢a) C o 7
R : mxnorxii\irrs t roughfﬁe ¢a program.‘ . ) S
o . e ., 4 . M

« Duriﬁg mg.tenure as Adm:m:.strator of the %I/Offi;ce of
tHo o Tv g 2
Natlonal P?rograms' we. :anreased é\

olumé‘%g%f non—compfti:}::.ve
yeion 8zl progzan £rdp’
W F:L-d}:,alo Ye%r 197{, =

;'J.scai ‘{ear QSU -,.‘ "

-

‘. sole source contracts throu* {‘.he S
5 contrqcts, totaliynga mere [92518,87
59 eontracts totaling $14,814,000

This‘?la,s done on the basis of a mandate from thé Prés dent

o @' 4 -@Q
(1 to expand the part:.c:.patloﬁ of mlnority-ownedsgusz.ness f.:ers

’

in federal contracts programs. A Pres:l.dentlal memorandum
L

iy which *gpecifically J.nstructed all’ Federal agenclé{ to {:r:l.ple

¢
,,—t;he volume of S t:.on 8(a) contracts was d:.str:.butevd to, all.
- ’ Camad LR - .
! . -5 - - - .
- ) - =
‘ , -3 " "
S o ; p J—
““t) I ’,a- 2 ‘Q %
: Q #1811 0g2——16 - o o ~, . .
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contracting offices 'in' the Department of Labor together with
a special order from Secretary Marsgall which set spéEifigr

goals and time tables for achieving the President's objegtive.

Moreover, success in expanding the volume of Section 8(a)

contracts awarded through the Office of National Programs

“was one of the items included in my Senior Exgcutive
. r

Service (SES) performance standard3. The fact that GAO

» ha g
failed to mention the 8(a) program or.the policy set forth
in MA Handbook #305 is inexcusable, and f&?ﬁhéf‘dndermines

the credibility of their report because they give the

impression that there is no basis for non-competitive awards.

Another source of justification fo‘ the -use of non-

competitive sole source award procedures, as determined by

A -

the Solicitor of DOL, is contained in Section 123(1) of the
CompreEEnsive Employment and Trainin;‘Act which specifically
directs the Secretary of Labor #0'". . . give special
consideration,‘in carrying out programs authorized by this

Act,\to community-based organizations, as defined in
. -or

section 3, which have demonstrated effectiveness in the

delivery Qf employment and training services."

«
—

Section 3 of the Act defines "community-based

organizations” in the following way:

"The term community-based organizations' means
private nonprofit organizations which are

' representative of copmunities or significant
segments of c nunitie$s and which provide
employment d training services (for example,
Opportunities Industrialization Centers, the '/’i
National- Urban League, SER-Jobs for Progress,

[y e -

/ 3 L
. 288 ’ .
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was no realistic alternative to tra%?}ng and placjing
E

- 15 =~
U;T%gd Way of America, Mainstream, the 2
National Puerto Rican Forum, neighborhood
groups and organizations, community action
agencies, community development corporations,
" vocational rehabilitation organizations,
rehabilitation facitities (as defined in
section 7(10) of the Refabilitation Act of .
1973), .agencies serving youth, unipgn~related -
organizations, and employer—related nonprofit ‘
< organizations).

.

v

As Fhe GAO Report acknowlgdgea, the Labor Dep;rthé;t
Solicitar developed an administrative definition of
"demonstrated effectiveness"” which means that; the'servibes
an awardee&will ?rovide relate §§:::fically to competencies. ‘ )
in providing spegific training, access to jpb§, and access
to target giqups. .éirtua}ly all the grants we magk to
national labor organizations f&r the purposes of increasing
the number of women and mlnorltles 1n training p051t10ns "and

jObS controlled by these unions through éxclusive h1r1ng

agreements, we Aone on a sole source basis because there
N e

X e
minorities iq certain jobs in the unionized sectors. .
’ ; PR o -
Another example of a.sﬁecific diréctive from,the Congress
to ‘the Secretary to make awards on a non—competitivé sole~
source b;sis'cqn'be found in Section 303(c) (2) of.éhe

Compréhensive'smployment Traininé Act. This section of the |

-

Act, dealing with- grant renewals to certain farmworker

' . .
programs,’ clearly reiﬁires the Secretary fo "continue in . ke

operation any progﬁgm whiqy‘was in existence on the effective

date" of the provisiopp. The programs intended for_ renewal

-

of funding, include those which are , . ,
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". . .(i) operated through the use of the
fac111t1es of any institution of higher educatien;
and .

°

(ii) designed to assist migrant and season
farmworkers through tutoring, counsellng, and
othar 51milar asslstance.

Section 303(c)(2) alsp dlrects the Secretary ". . . to
13
continue the operation of any such program for so long as
c 3

such program is consistent with the purposes of this

séction, as determined by the Secretary." .

Finally, sole source awards were not based on.the
g
decisions of one or two DOL officials. There was a Sole

Board which approved sole source awards.

3. 1 would now like to address issues related to the
grants and contracts from Titles III and Iv dlscretlonary "
funds made during the first four months of flscal year 1981
between SeptemBer 1, 1980 and January 31, I981. I obviously

¢an only speak towthose grantg and contracts awarded before

Jgnuary 20, 1981. .These 1nclude grants and confiracts made

¢

through the Office of National Programs and\l

s

Youth Programs, and are the focls of the
report. (HRD-81-£4§)

During the peyiod ‘from October 1, 1980 to January 31,
198I 68 ONP‘jyard actions tot;ling $42.6 million‘weré made
by ONP ;nd 82 award actlons totallng $51.2 million were made
by OYP,maCcordlng to the GAO report. GA; points out that

certain of those awardé&were "unplanned" awards, as though i

[2 ) A

24
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that were significant for some reason, even though GAO notes
that "there is no legal problem with‘funding unplanned
awards." .From its extensive discussion of unplanned grants

GAOQ creates the 1mpressxon that reckless and lrresponSLble

decisions were being made by me and the Assistant Secretary.
[ -

The funding plan, during my tenure at ONP, was an internal

.

documen; prepared as a guide to aid in administering,dgency
funds by making it possible for program officials to keep .«
track of funds that would likely be committed to specifie
projects. The plans were not binding, but were only guides.
They could change from ohe day to the/nekt. For example,
funds that were included in the plan fo;aze;tain projects,
would sometimes have to be used, instead, for things such
as disaster assisgance,‘érade Adjustment Assistance, or for

. .
some other 5€foreseen expenses.

.
™ However, what is more important for this Compittee to
know and undgrstand is that GAO's statement thaﬁwfour ONP
projecté were not in’the 1981 plinﬁis totally erroneous..
The GﬁbAstates that of the $42.6 miliioq in Awards from the”’

-

ONP, $800,000 was for "unplanned” awards. This is not true.

The $75,000 award for the Communlty Services ‘Administration

-~ PN ’

. and the $227,042 for pacifica” Servzces were included in.a

o
Title ITI funding plan under theacategory of Rural

oty
Development Initiatives. The Rosslyn Foundation and New
York City Department of the- Aging contracts Qere approved

by the Steering Coﬁﬁittee and, therefore, yere automatically

inéluded in the fund#ng plan. *
‘ . . @a Y '
3 . Q\,‘ -
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"';°.TherGAO study states that 70 telegram ‘coinmitments went

out from DOL‘during the first four months of fiscal year 1981.

.

Sier

" Eighteen ?f those commitments wer® for ONP administered ¢
e N . . DR Y

programs totaling about $15.3 million, and 34 commitments
#er'e for OYP administered programs totaling about $14.6 -

million, according to GAo.’

}-
¢ Not:.f:.cat:.on by telegram to a grantee/that a proposal

" will be funded by the Department is not an extraordznary

procedure. DurJ.ng the period from October 1, 1980-to -

¥

’ mJ.d-January when the new Administration took’ office, several .

c:.rcumstances J.mpeded our progress in makz.ng fully executed
- .
., awards’ J.n a more tzmelyn',mner. First, there was the

uncertainty'within the Department over-the exact amount of

funds COngress had made avazlable for expendz.ture in FY 81.
COngress passed two short -term Contz.nuz.ng Appropriations

r vy Resolutz.ons during the four-mon!h period of FY 81 that I .was .

ONP Adm:.m.strator._ Secoqd, the €lection results m Noyember -
slowed down staff output. 'rhere’watsﬁa pervasive "wait and |
) see” gttitude b,ecause‘ employees’ were a.nticipating tfat the .
- r;ew Admihistration w'ould make -several changes in the * N

- -’

policies that had been enacted under thé&*Carter Administration.

Third, the Thanksng:.ng, Christmas, and New&ar s holidays ‘

P v

: further slowed our operat:.ons. Moreover, it was «umposs:.ble o "“”
s to get a quorum for the Sole Source Board which reviewed
o “and approved sole source contracts, \mtzl after the New .
e ™~ ¢
Year s holiday. GJ.ven our already inadequate staff 1eveIS7
. )

3 these circumstances I have jlist discussed only worsened the 3y
L. . - . '

gituation.* e . . S e
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It is important Jfor the Committee to understand that of

.

\Ehe 18 telegrams sent out for ONP-administered programs,
only one was sent out on January 19, and this was not a new
awar&.' It was for renewal of a program for Senioxy Citizens'
services on an Indian reservation in Wisconsin. Some
telegrams for ONP-administered programs were sant out asﬂ

early as October Ist.

e ¢ . ‘
‘e

. Of the 70 telegrams iﬁﬂt out for ooth ONP and OYP
administered grants, some of the ONP-administered grants
were sign%d by my Deputy and others by me personally. Our
szgnatures may also be found on’' some commitmen® telegrams
for orogréms administered by the Office of Youth Programs

because my Deputy~and I served as contract officers for OYP

and all other major compoﬁents of the Employment and Training

T

z -
Administration, except the Office of Policy Evaluation and

L
Research which has its own contract services unit. 0

o

It 'is important to understand the distinction Between
\ .
my role as éontract officer and sigfiatory for OYP and other

ETA offlces, and my role'as contract and program offlcer for
ONP.” My signature on OYP contracts and grants or 1etters or
telegrams of commitment was'basically ministerial. In-the
case ofVOYP, I did not have any responsibility'for negotiating

‘the gontgact, makingsthe decision to fund the contract or

-

monitoring contract performance. Aall of this was done QX .

/ LIS
OYP staff under the supefvision of the Administrator of OYP.
o . - . . =
In the case of ONP, all of the functions involved in taking

. .

3

r;
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a grant or contract award, and monitoring it was.conducted
. .
>
' by ONP staff, under my supervision.
’ . 4

[ .
’ .

y 4. In conclusion, Mr. Chai;ma? and Members of this °
* Committee, let me say this. These_ GAO r@ports cannpt be

considered authoritative or useful documents for those who
aée seriously interested in understanding éﬁé decisions that
were made, or for improviﬁg the management and administrative
practices of the‘offlce of National Programs. This Committee
deserves'better and more reliable lnformatlon than it
received from these two reports. The GAO reports did not

. address the basic problems in the Office. Nowhere in the

GAO reports is there any acknowledgment of the problems, of

[ staff shortages. Neither do the reports mentioﬂ(the need

for staff training. Unless these basic problems are

addressed, the ngice will continue to be plagued by
management and administrigive problems. ’

v
'

» * The best evidence of this is the fact that, under the

new Administration, serious management problems have already
ogéurred. Fqr example, the procedure for making awards -
« . +
under the youth program for migrant and seasonal farmworkers R

was so poorly managed and replete with procedural violations,

1

. that the entlre competltlve grant aw7rds process had to be

s $ ) repeated, even thou%gWSS«grantees had been notlfled by . .

telegram that they either would or would not receive grants.

4 Those grantees then had to be notified tht the selection A

process had to be repeated.. The grants should have been
f

) p Lxy .
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selected and awarded by 0ctober 1, 1981.. In fact, none of
the FY 82 grants and contracts’ that should have been awarded ‘

4 on October lst have been awarded. The entire National : .
L}

program system is in a state of chaos and confusion.
p

) Grantees do not know-when they wi%l Pe funded or in what
amounts. L e ! %
’ - -
Moreover, rather than increasing the staff or providing ..

A
staff training, Mr. Angrisani and the Reagan Administration -~

are implementing a reduction in force that will decimate

the alreedy inadeouate staff at ONP. o

Furthermore, nowhere in the GAO report is there any
acknowledgment of the fac% that many of the most’ serlous .
problems 1nvolved in the Administration of ONP grants and

k contracts emerged from sources outside of ONP, This office .

was under extreme pressure from the Congress which, through

AN 5
language in the Act itself and legrslatlve reports,requlr;&“{

-1 N
ONP to administer each program differently. Thisfrequireg ’ e

separate sets of regulations, and for example, Igg‘an

programs must be adm;;:;rered by a separate organ¢zat(pna1
unit. = Because or this, ONP's staff is not interchangeable.
TheDCongress kept adding new programs and earmarking funds

forwspecific programs and‘proﬁects; We received more

3 Congressxonal correspondence and visxts than any‘other ”
. e . - ~ RS
.. . program office in the Department. Y
- o . ’ 7
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Mr. Chairman there were extreme pressures on my office.

1 realize our administration was not péiféét. But despite

the complexitieg of the office gnd pressures we faced,
. ’ A

I am glad I had this opportunity, and I am very‘proud of -

the record

4

-
o
,\‘1 - *
ERIC:
oo

-

oy

we established -- a rgcotd which wif& show that:

P

we prbvided more employment and training ) ¢
opportunities for ppor Indians on reservations
and in Alaskan-native villages than anyone else
ever did. °
We provided more emp%oyment and training
opportunities for migrant and seasonal
farmwb}kers than anyone else ever did.
We provided ﬁgfe jobs.for low-income senior
citizens than anyone ever‘did.
Wewéreated»more employment and training
opportunities for Handicapped Qorkers than
anyone-eise ever did. N .
We provided more employment andtraining .
b -

opportunities, for women and minorities in

the skilled trades than anyone else ever did.

ﬁ -
We created more funding opportunities for

N

‘ L}
Black and Hispanic community-based orgaﬁization§

)
than ever before in the history of the Department

A

of Labor. P
* [
We provided more contract opportunitieg for

minority-owned busiqess firms than ever before,
S K

. s N

-
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« 5,
7
. . - We appointed the first Indian office director’

. u' 'u . . . .
the flrsq Hispanic office director, and the first

< - women GS-14 sgpervisots. .
A = We tripled the number of labor organizations
founded by ONP. - ;
’ - We incrgased the number of private business - )
(iﬂiE N firms and employer associations from'only 8 in,
Y .
el 1976 to more than 200 by.1980.
Mr..chgirman and Members-of this Committee, if you are
, seriously interested in understanding_énd iﬁproving management
and ?dminiétrative practices in thg Oéfice of National ‘
Programs, you will commission a study that.would be
performed by competéﬁt management and research experts gho
would aéproach the project.in an objéctive fashion. '
h

I stand ?epdy to help the Committee in‘any‘waf possible.

I would’ now be hHappy to answer any questions you might have.
1 Y .. > A

The CuHairMAN. We appreciate the patience of everybody here.

With that, we will recess these hearings and study the recotd as

. much as we can. ) .
[Whereupon, at 3:48 p.m., the committee recessed, to reconvene .

", at the call of the Chair.] , . .
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